
50-259 TVA BROWNS FERRY 1" .

SUPPLEHENTAL INFO IN SUPPORT OF

PROPOSED CHANGE TO TECH SPECS

RE ITS SECTION 3.6

REC'D W?LTR DTD 12/29797...; " f8C7 I /g ~@0

- NOTICE-
THE ATTACHED FILES ARE OFFICIAL

RECORDS OF THE INFORMATION8

RECORDS MANAGEMENTBRANCH.

THEY HAVE BEEN CHARGED TO YOU

FOR A LIMITEDTIME PERIOD AND

MUST BE RETURNED TO THE

RECORDS &ARCHIVES SERVICES

SECTION, T5 C3. PLEASE DO NOT

SEND DOCUMENTS CHARGED OUT

THROUGH THE MAIL. REMOVALOF

ANY PAGE(S) FROM DOCUMENT

FOR REPRODUCTION MUST BE

REFERRED TO FILE PERSONNEL.



Enclosure

ITS Section 3.6,
Containment Systems

Enclosure Contents

~ Response to NRC questions
~ Summary Description of ITS/ITS BASES Changes
~ ITS Revised Pages
~ ITS BASES Revised Pages
~ CTS Mark-up Revised Pages
~ Justifications for Changes to CTS (DOCs)

Revised Pages
~ NUREG-1433 BWR/4 STS Mark-up Revised Pages
~ NUREG-1433 BWR/4 STS Bases Mark-up Revised Pages
~ Justification for Changes to NUREG-1433 (JDs)

Revised Pages
~ No Significant Hazards Considerations Revised Pages
~ Cross-Reference Matrix Correlating Changes

Between the CTS, ITS, and NUREG-1433



0



ITS SECTXON 3.6.1.1

PRDLWY CONTAINMENT

3.6.1.1-1

CTS 3.7.A.2.a requires containment integrity be maintained. ITS
3.6.1.1 changes containment integrity be maintained to "PRIMARY
CONTAINMENT shall be OPERABLE". A2 states .that the definition of
PRIMARY CONTAINMENT INTEGRITY has been deleted from the ITS.
This is incorrect. The definition has actually been relocated to
the Bases BACKGROUND section for LCO 3.6.1.1, which is a less
restrictive change.

TVA Res onse

The existing BFN CTS definition of PRIMARY CONTAINMENT INTEGRITY
is not in NUREG-1433 (STS) or being carried forth explicitly in
the proposed BFN ITS. Rather, as pointed out in the NRC comment,
ITS LCO 3.6.1.1 provides a requirement that "the primary
containment shall be operable". We also agree that the
functional requirements for the maintenance of the primary.
containment boundary are relocated to the BASES BACKGROUND
Section for LCO 3.6.1.1 and are very similar to CTS requirements
for maintenance of primary containment integrity. Since,
however, 'the specific terminology "PRIMARY CONTAINMENT INTEGRITY"
is not in ITS, the change has been appropriately categorized as
an administrative deletion as further elaborated in DOC A2.

3.6.1.1-2

CTS 3.7.A.2.a requires containment integrity be maintained except
while performing "open vessel" physics tests at power levels not
to exceed 5 MW(t) . ITS 3.6.1.1 does not retain this requirement.
There is no discussion or justification for removing this detail.

TVA Res onse

The objective of the existing CTS provisions for suspending the
requirements of primary containment integrity for the conduct of
open vessel physics tests at low powers was to allow flexibility
for doing core physics testing during the original reactor
start-up test programs. BFN has no interest in retaining this
option and, due to the historical nature of the CTS provision,
considers the change as an administrative change. A new DOC (A7)
has been added to better clarify the basis for this change.





3.6.1.1-3

CTS 3.7.A.2.b provides acceptance criteria for integrated leak
rate testing. A4 states that the definition of La is provided in
ITS 1.1. This is incorrect. See Item Number 3.6.1.1-6.

TVA Res onse

The definition of La is provided in ITS 5.5.12, "Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program." ITS 5.5.12 contains
the acceptance criteria for primary containment leakage and is
consistent with NUREG-1433 for Appendix J Option B model TS. and
the provisions currently contained in CTS 6.8.4.3. DOC A4 been
corrected with regard to this point.

3.6.1.1-4

CTS 3."7.A.2.c requirements for Nz makeup to the primary
containment have been moved to plant procedures. CTS 4.7.A.2
Surveillance Requirements are moved to plant proceduxes and
Bases. There is inadequate discussion and justification for
moving the details to plant procedures and the change control
process on 0he procedures.

TVA Res onse

CTS 3.7.A.2.c provides required actions to be taken if (when the
containment is inerted) gross nitrogen consumption is equivalent
to La per CTS 4.7.A.2. SR 4.7.A.2 is a conservative gross
measurement technique since nitrogen is also consumed by leakage
from the drywell control air system, the drywell/suppression
chamber differential pressurization system, and nitrogen supply
piping external to the containment. Other expedient indications
of gross leakage can also be obtained from other sources such as
containment oxygen concentration, AP compressor run times, and
diffexential pxessure decay rates.

Considering that CTS 3.7.A.2.c/4.7.A.2 provides an auxiliary
operational technique for monitoring containment integrity, it
not necessary that these provisions be in ITS. Rather, TVA has
decided it is more appropriate that these provisions be relocated
into the Technical Requirements Manual (TRM). Changes to the 'TRM
are reviewed in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.

DOC LA1 has been modified appropriately. This change is
consistent with STS.



CTS 4.7.A.2.j requires the continuous leak rate monitor be
OPERABLE. This requirement is not retained in ITS 3.6.1.1. This
requirement is moved to "licensee controlled documents." The
specific licensee controlled documents are not identified.

TVA Res onse

The requirements of CTS 4.'7.A.2.j will be relocated to the TRM.

Changes to the TRM are reviewed in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.
DOC LC1 has been recategorized as LA2 and modified appropriately.

3.6.1.1-6

CTS 4.7.A.2.g requires leak rate testing in accordance with the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. STS SR

3.6.1.1.1 requires the visual examination and leakage rate
testing be performed in accordance with 10 CFR 50 Appendix J as
modified by approved exemptions. ITS SR 3.6.1.1.1 modifies STS

SR 3.6.1.1.1 to conform to CTS 4.7.a.2. The STS is based on
Appendix J Option A while the CTS/ITS are based on Appendix J
Option B. Changes to the STS with regards to Option A versus
Option B are covered by a letter from Mr. Christopher I. Grimes
to Mr. David J. Modeen, NEI dated 11/2/95 and TSTF '52. The ITS
changes are not in conformance with the letter of TSTF 52 as
modified by staff comments. See Item Number 3.6.1.1-3.

The proposed ITS 3.6.1 BASES have been revised to remove
statements which indicated that Main Steam Isolation Valve
leakage is excluded from combined Appendix J Type B and C

leakage., Justification (JD) P18 has been revised appropriately.





The STS Bases for SR 3.6.1.1.1 states that failure to meet MSIV
leakage (STS SR 3.6.1.3.13) does not necessarily result in a
failure of STS SR 3.6.1.1.1. ITS B 3.6.1.1 Bases for SR
3.6.1.1.1 changes this to "The main steam isolation valve leakage
(SR 3.6.1.3.10) is not included in the combined Type B and C
leakage based on an exemption from Appendix J and Appendix J
Option B (Ref 7)." The change is designated P54. P54 provides
no justification for this change. In addition Reference 7 isstill under review by the staff and completion is not expected
prior to issuance of the ITS amendment. This change is a beyond
scope of review item.

TVA Res onse

The proposed ITS 3.6.1.1 BASES have been revised to remove
statements which indicated that Main Steam Isolation Valve
leakage is excluded from combined Appendix J Type B and C
leakage. ITS BASES 3.6.1.1 Reference 7 has been deleted, and JD
P54 is no longer required and has also been deleted.

The BFN proposed ITS should now be consistent with Appendix J
Option B model TS.





ITS SECTXON 3.6.1.2

PRIMARYCONTAINMENT
AIRLOCK

3.6.1.2-1

CTS 3.7.A.2.a specifies the conditions for which containment
(containment air lock) integrity must be maintained.
Justification A1 is a generalized reformatting, renumbering and
editorializing justification, which does not apply in this case.
ITS 3.6.1.1 justifications A2 and M2 apply to the CTS change, as
well as ITS 3.6.1.2 justification M4. See Item Numbers 3.6.1.1-1
and 3.6.1.1-2.

TVA Res onse

Refer to the responses to Item Numbers 3.6.1.1-1 and 3.6.1.1-2
for an explanation for the categorization of DOC A1 as
administrative. We believe the existing CTS mark-ups are
satisfactory as augmented by the M-DOC explanations of changes in
this ITS section.

3. 6. 1.2-2

CTS 4.7.A.2.g specifies the acceptable criteria for air lock
leakage testing. The markup show this item being relocated to
ITS 5.5.1.12. No justification is provided for the
administrative change.

TVA Res onse

The relocation of the airlock leakage acceptance criteria is
consistent with Appendix J Option B model TS.

3.6.1.2-3

See Item Number 3.6.1.1-6

Refer to the response to Item Number 3.6.1.1-6. JD P18 has alsot been revised to clarify the treatment of airlock leakage
criteria.
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ITS SECTION 3.6.1.3

PRIMARYCONTAINMENT
ISOLATIONVALVES(PCIVs)

3.6.1.3-1

CTS 3.7.D.l states that when Primary Containment integrity is
required, all PCIVs and reactor coolant system instrumentation
EFCVs shall be OPERABLE. ITS LCO 3.6.1.3 requires all PCIVs and
EFCVs except for the reactor building-to-suppression chamber
Vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE. This change is designated as A1.
This change is justified as administrative based on the fact the
vacuum breakers are governed by another LCO, in t:his case ITS LCO
3.6.1.5. However, since the CTS also has a TS on the vacuum
breakers (CTS 3.7.A.3), this argument is not valid. This change
is not an administrative change.

TVA Res onse

CTS 3.7.A.3.a requires that two pressure suppression chamber
(torus) vacuum breakers be operable whenever primary containment
integrity is required. CTS 3.7.A.3.b provides that, if one of
the suppression chamber vacuum breakers is inoperable, then
reactor operation can continue for 7 days provided that the
repair procedure does not violate primary containment integrity.
Each of the reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum
breakers consists of an air operated inboard butterfly and a self
acting outboard check valve as described in the BACKGROUND BASES
for ITS 3.6.1.5. The check valve will open if the torus pressure
is more than .5 psid below t:hat of the reactor building. The air
operated valve opens on a electronic signal if the pressure
differential is .5 psid or greater. The air operated valve
receives no isolation signal and is designed to fail open on loss
of air to maintain vacuum relief capability. During normal
operation, both valves are closed. Hence, these valves have a
dual safety function; containment isolation under normal
conditions and vacuum relief in the accident mode. While it is
recognized that the valves provide a containment isolation
function, the need for the concurrent vacuum relief function does
not allow treatment as "standard" cont:ainment isolation valves in
TS. In STS, this duality of function is explicitly addressed in
3.6.1.7 which prescribes Required Actions in terms of closed
status of the valves and the ability of the valves to open.
Under t:he existing CTS, this distinction is not explicitly
delineated.
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The intent of administrative change (DOC A1) for ITS 3.6.1.3 is
to indicate that the exception for the reactor building vacuum
breakers as isolation valves in ITS LCO 3.6.1.3 is administrative
since the vacuum breakers will have a separate specification in
ITS as ITS 3.6.1.5. As noted above, this same distinction is
made in CTS 3.7.A.3.a and CTS 3.7.A.3.b although less clearly.
We consider that the specific differences between CTS and ITS are
adequately justified in the mark-ups, DOCs, and JDs for the
subprovisions of ITS 3.6.1.3 and 3.6.1'.5. Also, as noted in the
response to NRC comment 3.6.1.5-1, TVA has subsequently decided
to modify ITS 3.6.1.5 to be consistent with the LCO and Required
Actions of STS 3.6.1.7.

3,. 6. 1.3-2

CTS 3.7.D.1 states that when Primary Containment integrity is
required, all PCIVs and EFCVs shall be OPERABLE. ITS LCO 3.6.1.3
requires all PCIVs and EFCVs except for the reactor building-to-
suppression chamber vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE.
Justification A1 states that ITS LCO 3.6.1.3 in addition to
exempting the vacuum breakers also exempts the scram discharge
volume vent and drain valves. CTS 3.7.D.1, the markup of CTS
3.7.D.1, and ITS LCO 3.6.1.3 do not show an exemption for the
scram discharge volume vent and drain valves. This change, if
incorporated, would not be an administrative change but a less
restrictive change, and has the potential for being a generic
change but a less restrictive change, and has the potential for
being a generic change, which would be beyond the scope of review
for this conversion.

TVA Res onse

The reference to the scram discharge volume vent and drain valves
has been removed from DOC Al. These valves are not containment
isolation valves and an exemption is not needed.

3.6.1.3-3

CTS 4.7.A.2.i specifies the MSIV leakage limits and remedial
actions to take upon discovery of leakage rates exceeding
specified limits. CTS 3.7.D.1 and CTS 3.7.D.2 provide additional
operability requirements, remedial actions and associated times
in which to complete the repairs and retests associated with CTS
4.7.A.2.i. The repair time per CTS 3.7.D.2 is 4 hours. ITS
3.6.1.3 Condition D changes STS 3.6.1.3 Condition D from
"Secondary containment bypass leakage rate not within limit to
"One of more penetration flow paths with MSIV leakage not within
limits." Based on STS B.3.6.1.3 Bases RA D.1 discussion, STS
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3.6.1.3 Condition D includes both secondary containment and MSIV
leakage. Therefore, the proposed change to Condition D is
acceptable. However, the change of the completion Time
associated with RA D.l and CTS 3.7.C.1 from 4 hours to an ITS
time of 8 hours is not adequately justified. The justification
used is consistency with the Completion Time of STS/ITS 3.6.1.3
RA A.1. The Completion Time associated with ITS 3.6.1.3 RA D.l
takes into account the safety significance of containment leakage
versus valve inoperability. Thus the STS Completion Time for
leakage is less than the Completion Time for an inoperable MSIV.

TVA Res onse

The Completion Time for ITS 3.6.1.3 Condition D has been revised
to 4 hours which is consistent with STS.

3.6.1.3-4

CTS 4.7.D.l.a requires the Primary Containment Isolation Valves
(PCIVs) be tested in accordance with CTS 1.0 MM for closure
times. ITS SR 3.6.1.3.6 requires verifying MSIV isolation time
> 3 seconds and ~ 5 seconds. There is no discussion or
'ustification for these time limits.

The basis for the MSIV closure times is as follows:

5 second maximum time

Prevent damage to the fuel barrier by limiting the loss of
Reactor cooling water in case of a major leak from the steam
line piping outside the Primary Containment, and

Limit release of radioactive materials by closing the primary
containment barrier in case of a major leak from the nuclear
system inside the primary containment.

3 second minimum time

The minimum time ensures that closure of all steam lines will
not induce a more severe transient (pressure/power increase) on
the nuclear system than the closure of the Main Steam Stop
Valves while the turbine bypass valves remain closed.

These same times are also shown in FSAR Table 5.2-2



CTS 3.7.F.1, CTS 3.7.F.2 and CTS 4.7.F requirements for the
containment purge system are relocated to the Technical
Requirements Manual (TRM). There is no discussion of how the TRM

addresses these requirements and how changes to the TRM are
controlled. See Item Number 3. 6.1.3-6.

TVA Res onse

The requirements of CTS 3.7.F.1, CTS 3.7.F.2, and CTS 4.7.F will
be relocated in their entirety to the TRM. 'hanges to the TRM

are governed by the 10 CFR 50.59 process.

3.6.1.3-6

CTS 3.7.F.1, CTS 3.7.F.2 and CTS 4.7.F requirements for the
containment purge system are relocated to the TRM. The
justification for this relocation is inadequate. There is no
discussion either in R1 or in "Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant
Application Screening Criteria" which discusses why this system
does not meet the criteria specified in 10 CFR 50.36(c)(2)(ii).

The primary containment purge system at BFN is not a safety
related system (with t:he exception of the primary containment
isolation valves which are covered by ITS 3.6.1.3) and is not
relied upon to mitigate any transient or design basis event. It
does not contain installed instrumentation used to detect a

significant abnormal degradation in the reactor coolant pressure
boundary and is not modeled in the BFN Probabilistic Safety
Assessment. The system (with the exception of the primary
containment isolation valves which are covered by ITS 3.6.1.3)
does not meet any of the four criteria specified in 10 CFR

50.36(c)(2)(ii) and, therefore, it is appropriate that the
requirements of CTS 3.7.F.1, CTS 3.7.F.2, and CTS 4.7.F be
relocated to the TRM. DOC R1 has been revised to include the
above discussion.



3.6.1.3-7

STS SR 3.6.1.3.2 verifies each 18 inch primary containment purge
valve is closed. STS SR 3.6.1.3.2 has a Note 1 which states that
the SR is "only required to be met in MODES 1, 2 and 3." The
Basis for STS SR states that the basis for the Note is that if a
LOCA inside containment occurs in these MODES, the purge valves
may not be capable of closing before the pressure pulse affects
systems downstream of the purge valves or the release of
radioactive material will exceed limits prior to the valve
closing. ITS SR 3.6.1.3.1 deletes this Note on the basis that no
PCIV leakage tests are required in MODES ot'her than 1, 2 and 3.
The Note and SR do not have anything to do with leakage.

TVA Res onse

The Note has been deleted since it is not needed; purge valves
are not required to be Operable in Modes other than 1, 2, and 3.
The Applicability of this LCO is only in Modes 1, 2, 3; Modes 4

and 5 are only applicable for Shutdown Cooling Isolation valves
when the instrumentation is required per ITS LCO 3.3.6.1.

Additionally, as discussed in FSAR section 5.3.3.6.3, the BFN
containment purge valves have been analyzed and shown to be
adequate for closure against DBA forces consistent with NRC

Branch Technical Position CSB 6-4. This also protects against
overpressurization of the appurtenant ductwork. JD P16 has been
amended to include the above discussion.

3.6.1.3-8

See Item Number 3.6. 1.1-6 and 3.6.1.3-7

TVA Res onse

BFN proposed ITS are consistent with Appendix J Option B Model
TS. Also, with regard to JD P21, see the response to 3.6.1.3-9.

3.6.1.3-9

STS SR 3.6.1.3.14 and Associated Bases have been deleted from
ITS. The justifications used are that the current licensing
basis does not include this requirement and this type of leakage
is part of the overall containment leakage. These statements are
contradictory, and the second justification would be considered
generic which would be beyond the scope of review for this
conversion. If the hydrostatic tests are part of the overall
containment leakage test required by Appendix J, then it is part
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o of the current licensing basis. Thus STS SR 3.6.1.3.14 .must be
included in the ITS, unless an exemption has been granted by the
staff.
TVA Res onse

BFN does not have any specific requirement in CTS that
corresponds to STS SR 3.6.1.3.14. BFN has water tested primary
containment isolation valves in seismic class I (SCI) lines and
in systems that are water sealed post accident. The treatment of
water tested valves is specified in the Containment Leak Rate
Program. BFN does not have any acceptance criteria based on a
leak rate multiplied by the total number of PCIVs that are water
tested. BFN does have acceptance criteria specified in the
Containment Leak Rate Program for water sealed components. This
criteria is based on maintaining a water seal for 30 days at 1.1
Pa. This criteria allows those particular components to be water
tested in lieu of air testing as allowed by 10 CFR 50, Appendix
J. SCI valves that are water tested are required to be tested
and results reported to the Commission, but these lines are
considered to be extensions of primary containment and any
leakage through these valves remains inside containment.
Additionally, some of these SCI valves are also Pressure
Isolation Valves (PIVs) and have allowable leak rates based on a
percentage of downstream relief valve capacity as described in
the ASME Section XI Program. These extensions of containment
(RHR and Core Spray) are tested during the Type A test
Containment Integrated Leak Rate Test (CILRT) by monitoring level
drop (displacement) of the reactor vessel during the test.
Therefore, STS SR 3.6.1.14 is a new specification not currently
contained in CTS or associated licensing bases. For this case,
BFN has decided to continue the current methodology of testing
described above and chosen not to adopt STS SR 3.6.1.14 which we

would consider a more restrictive requirement.





ITS 3.6.1.3 Action F removes the phrase "Operation with a
potential for draining the vessel {OPDRVs)" from Condition F and
places it in RA F.1 in place of "OPDRVs" The justification
states that OPDRVs can only occur in MODES 4 and 5, thus it is
not necessary to specify it in Condition F. The staff has
determined that this is a generic change which is beyond the
scope of review for this conversion.

TVA Res onse

We consider this change administrative. Moving the statement
regarding operations with a potential for draining the reactor
vessel {OPDRVs) from the Condition statement to the Required
Action is more direct and simply eliminates redundant text. This
makes the ITS more useable for BFN, but does not change the
objectives or requirements of the STS provisions.

3.6.1.3-11

The Bases for SR 3.6.1.3.10 refers to a Note 1 which ITS SR
3.6.1.3.10 does not show a note. Therefore, the Bases discussion
on the Note was deleted from the ITS. This is an error. The
Note should be added to ITS SR 3.6.1.3.10 and the discussion
retained in the Bases. This Note deals with leakage limit
applicability and is associated with ITS 3.6.1.3 ACTIONS Note 4.
Also, BWR 16 C.5 corrected this error. See Item Number 3.6.1.1-6
with regards to changes to this note.

TVA Res onse

A review of previously approved BWR-4 ITS indicates the subject
note has not typically incorporated. Therefore, we believe the
item should be approved as a generic change prior to requesting
individual licensees adopt the change.



ITS B 3.6.1.3 Bases for the LCO section shows the statement
"These passive isolation valves and devices are those listed in
Reference 2." The deletion is marked P59. The justifications
state that P59 is "not used".

TVA Res onse

BFN does not have a corresponding FSAR reference which lists all
passive isolation valves and devices. JD P59 has been corrected
accordingly.



ITS SECTION 3.6.1.4

DRYWELI AIRTEMPERATURE

S.3.6.1.4-1

STS 3.6.1.4, Drywell Pressure, is deleted for the ITS. The ITS
is renumbered such that ITS 3.6.1.4 is Drywell Air Temperature.
The discussion and justification for deleting the Drywell
Pressure STS requirement does not address the current licensing
basis, system design, or operational constraints. The
justification is based on a recent GE evaluation on drywell
pressure. The justification used virtually the same words as
Brunswick and Duane Arnold for deleting this requirement from
their respective amendments. The only difference between the BFN
justification is the reference to a GE Report-NEDC-32466P
Supplement 1. This report has not been reviewed and approved by
the staff. Therefore the justification based on this report
would constitute a generic change to the STS and would be beyond
the scope of review for a conversion.

The document referred to in the NRC comment is a Brunswick
specific report and is not discussed or referenced in the BFN ITS
submittal.

BFN's justification for eliminating the LCO is based on a worst
case plant-specific evaluation of peak containment pressure with
an initial drywell pressure of 17.05 psia (2.75 psig), a drywell
temperature of 150', and a drywell-to-wetwell pressure
difference of 1.1 psid. The analysis is based on 100% reactor
power and the core flow corresponding to the Maximum Extended
Load Line Analysis (MELLLA) point.

The analysis showed the peak drywell pressure remains below the
FSAR value of 49.6 psig and is thus below the 56 psig design
pressure. This analysis confirms that limiting the initial
drywell pressure to below 2.5 psig (ITS Table 3.3.1.1-1 High
Drywell Pressure Scram setpoint), will ensure that the peak
drywell pressure remains within the previously analyzed results.
Therefore, it is acceptable not to monitor drywell pressure via a
separate LCO and SR since the RPS instrumentation will trip the
reactor for drywell pressures above 2.5 psig.
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3.6.1.4-1

The change in numbering from STS 3.6.1.5 (Drywell Air
Temperature) to ITS 3.6.1.4 will depend on resolution of Item
Number S.3.6.1.4-1.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in the TVA response to item S.3.6.1.4-1, no change
is required to the numbering of the ITS sections.

3.6.1.4-2

ITS B 3.6.1.4 Bases for REFERENCES deletes reference 3. The
justification states that "BWR16, C.22 was not fully incorporated
into Revision 1 or NUREG 1433." Reference 3 should have been
deleted from the REFERENCE section since it was deleted from the
text of SR 3.6.4.3.2." This justification is wrong. BWR 16,
C.22 has nothing to do with this section of the STS; BWR 16,
C.26 however does. Also, SR 3.6.4.3.2 does not have anything to
do with this reference or section.

After further review, we agree that BWR16 C22 referenced in JD
P52 should be BWR16 C26 and the reference to SR 3.6.4.3.2 should
be STS 3.6.1.5, Applicable Safety Analyses Bases. JD P52 has
been revised accordingly.





ITS SECTION 3.6.1.5

REACTOR BUILDING-to-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER
VACUUMBREAKERS

3.6.1.5-1

In light of the discussion of issues with regards to the changes
made in CTS 3.7.A.3, ITS 3.6.1.5 LCO, ITS 3.6.1.5 ACTIONS and
associated ITS Bases particularly for Item Number 3.6.1.5-3, and
3.6.1.5.-4, licensee should consider either totally revising the
ITS LCO and ACTIONS to conform totally to the ITS.

TVA Res onse

In response to the NRC comment, we have decided to utilize the
STS Completion Times in accordance with NUREG-1433. DOC Ll has
been modified and a new DOC M3 added to address the shorter
72-hour completion time that is applicable for single vacuum
breakers being inoperable. JD P15 has been deleted.

CTS 3.7.A.3 is being modified to conform to ITS 3.6.1.5 (STS
3.6.1.7). ITS 3.6.1.5 adds a Note to the ACTIONS which states
that "Separate Condition entry is allowed for each line." The
justification states the change is consistent with NUREG 1433,
and is classified as an administrative change. The CTS does not
have this restriction and nothing in the justification clearly
shows that the change is purely administrative. The change seems
to be less restrictive.
TVA Res onse

CTS does not have this restriction due to the fact that there is
only one action prescribed under CTS 3.7.A.3.b. This change is
in accordance with NUREG-1433 and is administrative since
multiple actions were adopted directly from the STS.





3.6.1.5-3

CTS 4.7.A.3.b requires a "visual examination" and determination
that the force required to open the vacuum breakers does not
exceed limits. This requirement is not retained in ITS 3.6.1.5
and is moved to plant procedures. There is inadequate
justification of the plant procedure change control process.

TVA Res onse

The requirement for visual examination of the Reactor Building-
to-Suppression Chamber vacuum breakers (check valves) is
considered an operational detail for conducting the vacuum
breaker SR 3.6.1.5.3. Specifically, to test the outboard vacuum
breaker (check valve), local testing is necessary using weights
to apply an opening force. Applying the force involves a
attaching a weight cradle to the check valve swing arm and
verifying valve movement after the predetermined amount of weight
is added to the cradle. During the test, a visual inspection of
the vacuum breakers is also performed to verify for proper
movement, cleanliness, and valve condition. It is not necessary
to carry forth this level of operational detail for conducting
the SR into the ITS. Rather, details for the mechanics of
conducting the test and visual inspection will be included in the
test instruction for SR 3.6.1.5.3. Changes to surveillance tests
are controlled by site administrative procedures which includes a
review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability. DOC LAl has been modified
slightly to clarify the above position.

3.6.1.5-4

CTS 3.7.A.3.a requires only 2 out of the 4 reactor building
Building-to-Suppression chamber vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE.
CTS 3.7.A.3.b specifies the remedial actions to be taken if one
of the 2 required vacuum breakers is inoperable. Thus 3 vacuum
breakers can be inoperable before one has to enter CTS 3.7.A.3.b.
ITS 3.6.1.5 requires all four Reactor Building-to-Suppression
chamber vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE and proposes appropriate
actions for the various combinations of inoperable vacuum
breakers.'his change is not less restrictive, but more
restrictive. See Item Numbers 3.6.1.5-1 and 3.6.1.5-5.

TVA Res onse

ITS'3.6.1.5 BACKGROUND Bases provides a detailed description of
the design of the vacuum breakers. There are two pairs of vacuum
breakers in series which constitute two parallel flow paths.
With respect to CTS 3.7.A.3.b, the requirement that two reactor
building vacuum breakers be operable applies to the path (paired)





valves. Therefore, the inoperability of three vacuum breakers
would always result in the loss of two pathways. Since CTS does
not provide an LCO for the loss of two pathways, the actions
default to CTS definition 1.0.C.1 which requires that, in the
event a LCO and/or associated requirements cannot be satisfied
because of circumstances in excess of those addressed in the
specification, the unit shall be placed in at least hot shutdown
within 6 hours and in cold shutdown within the following 30
hours. Failure of either of the valves for a particular paired
pathway results in being in the CTS 7-day LCO. The proposed ITS
specifications, which are in accordance with the NUREG, are
generally more flexible since vacuum breaker operability
requirements are defined on an individual valve basis and also on
a functional basis (open/close capability). Hence, this change
is appropriately categorized as less restrictive as discussed in
DOC L1.

3.6.1.5-5

CTS 3.7.A.3.b specifies that with one of the required 2 Reactor
Building-to-Suppression Chamber vacuum breakers inoperable,
reactor operation may continue for up to 7 days provided that
repair procedures do not violate primary containment integrity.
ITS ACTIONS A and C specify the Conditions and Required Actions
to take if one or two of the required 4 vacuum breakers are
inoperable. ITS Condition D reflects CTS 3.7.A.3.b. The
Completion Time associated with Conditions A and C reflect the
AOT for CTS 3.7.A.3.b which is 7 days, rather than the STS
Completion Time of 72 hours. CTS 3.7.A.3 actually allows the AOT
for Conditions A and C to be indefinite. Condition D has a
Completion Time of 1 hour versus the CTS AOT of 7 days. The ITS
and STS times are more restrictive than the CTS. The
justification for P15 states that Completion Times for ITS
ACTIONS A and C are based on retaining the current licensing
basis, which is wrong based on the above discussion. See Item
Numbers 3.6.1.5-1 and 3.6.1.5-4.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in response to the NRC comment 3.6.1.5-1, we have
decided to incorporate the STS Completion Times in accordance
with NUREG-1433. Associated Justifications have been revised.
We believe this revision should address the NRC comment.





3.6.1.5-6

CTS 4.7.A.3.a requires Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber
vacuum break instrumentation to be functionally tested per Table
4.7.A. CTS Table 4.7.A requires Reactor Building-to-Suppression
Chamber vacuum breaker instrumentation to have a functional test
once/month. ITS SR 3.6.1.5.2 requires a functional test of each
vacuum breaker every 92 days. The Bases states that this test
involves cycling the vacuum breaker from fully open to fully
closed on a 92 day Frequency. The cycling of the vacuum breaker
on a 92 day Frequency seems to meet the first part of CTS

4.7.A.3.a of exercising in accordance with CTS 1.0 MM. However,
cycling and/or exercising the vacuum breaker does not necessarily
mean that it is done using the system instrumentation; it could
be done manually. The ITS Bases does not clarify this. L2 does
not provide sufficient discussion on this aspect to determine if
this functional test of the instrumentation is being performed on
a once/month frequency (CTS 4.7.A.3.a) or a 92 day frequency (ITS
SR 3.6.1.5.2). If the instrumentation functional test is being
performed on a once/month frequency then a justification (LA)
for relocating this requirement was not provided. If the
instrumentation functional test is being performed on a 92 day
Frequency, then a justification (L) for changing the surveillance
test interval was not provided. See Item Number 3.6.1.5.7.

After further review, we have decided to relocate the subject CTS

4.7.A.3.a instrumentation requirements to the TRM and
corresponding implementing procedures for the TRM. Changes to
the TRM are controlled in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59. Changes
to TRM implementing procedures are controlled by site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability. DOC L2 has been deleted and the a new DOC LA2
added to justify the change.



e



0 3.6.1.5-7

CTS 4.7.A.3.a requires Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber
vacuum breaker instrumentation to be functionally tested per
Table 4.7.A. CTS Table 4.7.A requires Reactor Building-to-
Suppression Chamber vacuum breaker instrumentation to be
calibrated every 18 months. ITS SR 3.6.1.5.3 requires verifying
the opening setpoint of the vacuum breakers. L2 states that
vacuum breaker instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE to
satisfy the setpoint verification of ITS SR 3.6.1.5.3. Verifying
operability through actuation of the system does not constitute
or meet the CTS requirement of calibrating the system. There is
no discussion or justification for removing the instrumentation
surveillance requirements for this less restrictive (LA) change.

TVA Res onse

As indicated in the response to Item 3.6.1.5-6, a decision has
been make to relocate the subject CTS item to the TRM and the
procedures which implement the TRM . Changes to the TRM are
controlled through the 10 CFR 50.59 process. Changes to TRM

implementing procedures are controlled by site administrative
processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability.

3.6.1.5-8

The LCO Bases for STS 3.6.1.7 requires the vacuum breakers to be
closed except during testing or when performing their intended
function. ITS B 3.6.1.5 Bases LCO deletes the exception for
"During Testing." ITS SR 3.6.1.5.1 verifies that the vacuum
breakers are closed. ITS SR 3.6. 1.5. 1 has two Notes associated
with it. Note 1 provides an exception for testing and Note 2

provides an exception when the valves are performing their
intended function. The deletion of the phrase "during testing
or" from the LCO Bases section negates Note 1. See Item Number
3.6.1.6-6.

TVA Res onse

The wording has been reinstated in the in the ITS 3.6.1.5 LCO

Bases as recommended by the NRC comment. This change is
consistent with NUREG-1433.



O 3.6.1.5-9

STS B 3.6.1.7 Bases APPLICABILITY justifies the operability of
the Reactor Building-to-Suppression Pool vacuum breakers in MODES

1, 2 and 3. Two conditions related to excessive negative
pressure necessitate this MODE Applicability, an inadvertent
actuation of the Suppression Pool Spray System and
depressurization of the drywell. ITS B 3.6.1.5 Bases
APPLICABILITYstates that depressurization of the drywell could
occur due to inadvertent actuation of the Drywell Spray System.
All mention of inadvertent actuation of the Suppression Pool
Spray System inadvertent actuation has been deleted. The
justification does not adequately address this deletion, which
could be a potential generic change.

TVA Res onse

The ITS 3.6.1.5 Applicability Bases have been modified to be more
similar to the NUREG-1433 Bases with regard to the effects of the
containment spray systems as adapted for BFN-specific accident
analyses results.



ITS SECTION 3.6.1.6

SUPPRESSION CHAMBER-to-DRYWELL
VACUUMBREAKERS

3.6.1.6-1

STS B 3.6.1.8 Bases for RA B.l and SR 3.6.1.8.1 describes an
alternate method of verifying that the vacuum breakers are
closed. This method is to verify that a differential pressure of
0.5 PSID between the suppression chamber and drywell is
maintained for 1 hour without make up. ITS B 3.6.1.6.1 Bases for
RA B.l deletes this description and ITS B 3.6.1.6 Bases for SR
3.6.1.6.1 changes it to "monitoring the decay rate of the
Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber differential pressure."
Justification P63 states that this change is made since "There is
no specific requirement to maintain a specified differential
pressure for a specified time period without makeup." The CTS

markup adds Action B. The justification (L2) for the addition of
ACTION B uses the exact same words as STS B 3.6.1.8 Bases RA B.l,
which implies that this alternate method was going to be used for

.1.6 RA B.l and SR 3.6.1.6.1.

The acceptance criteria of SR 3.6.1.6.1 (see ITS Bases) and CTS

4.7.A.4.d provide for an alternate test method to demonstrate
satisfactory vacuum breaker closure. The method described in STS

3.6.1.8 is not feasible at BFN since all "make-up" cannot be
isolated during plant operation. Specifically, the Drywell
Control Air System is a source of make-up that cannot be isolated
when the unit is operating. Hence, we have included, as the
alternate test method for ITS SR 3.6.1.6.1, the test described in
CTS 4.7.A.4.d. This test can be performed without isolating
make-up.

For clarification purposes and in response to the NRC comment, we

have added a more explicit discussion of this alternate test
method to the Bases for SR 3.6.1.6.1 and also to the Bases for
ITS 3.6.1.6 Required Action B.l. DOC L2 has also been revised to
better address the alternate test method.



CTS 3.7.A.4.b states that a Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell vacuum
breaker may be not fully closed so long as it is determined to be
not more than 3'pen. as indicated by position lights. The
markup indicates that this requirement will be Note 2 to ITS SR

3.6.1.6.1. ITS SR 3.6.1.6.1 does not show a Note 2. The ITS B

3.6.1.6.1 Bases for APPLICABLE SAFETY ANALYSIS, LCO, and SR

3.6.1.6.1 all have inserts which describe or discuss this
requirement. The discussion in SR 3.6.1.6.1 Bases is not
characterized as a Note 2. These changes are all designated P55.

TVA Res onse

A Note 2, which is a restatement of CTS 3.7.A.4.b criteria, has
been added back into ITS SR 3.6.1.6.1 and into the STS mark-up.
The current licensing basis is that leakage equivalent to one
drywell vacuum breaker opened to no more than a nominal 3's
confirmed by the position indicating lights is acceptable. On

this basis, an indefinite allowable repair time for a malfunction
of the operator or disc (if nearly closed) of one vacuum breaker
is justified. The current JD P55 adequately describes this
change.

3.6.1.6-3

See Item Number 3.6.1.5-9

The ITS 3.6.1.6 Applicability Bases have been modified to be more
similar to the NUREG-1433 Bases with regard to the effects of the
containment spray systems as adapted for BFN-specific accident
analyses results. A similar change was made to ITS 3.6.1.5 as
discussed in response to question 3.6.1.5-9.

3.6.1.6-4'TS

SR 3.6.1.8 requires the vacuum breakers be verified closed
every 14 days and after any discharge or steam or any operation
causing a vacuum breaker to open. ITS SR 3.6.1.6.1 deletes the
second frequency (steam or operational opening). The
justification (P22) states that this frequency is not needed
since ITS SR 3.0.1 would not be met and appropriate actions
taken. The justification also states that if conditions exist
for the vacuum breakers to be potentially opened, control room
operators would be alerted to the possibility and would ensure
the vacuum breakers were closed at the completion of the



evolution. The SR frequency assures that this is done.. Further
justification for these frequencies/justifications is that they
delay the entering into the appropriate actions based on
statements made in the LCO Bases section (See Item Number
3.6.1.6-6). The staff has determined based on the justification
that this is a generic change which is beyond the scope of review
of a conversion.

TVA Res onse

CTS do not have SRs which require functional tests of the
suppression chamber vacuum breakers after discharge of steam from
the safety/relief valves or other operations that causes the
vacuum breakers to open as discussed in JD P23. The vacuum
breakers are highly reliable and it is atypical to require
additional testing for systems just because the system was
exercised. Furthermore, BFN CTS 3.7.A.6.a as carried forth as
proposed ITS 3.6.2.6 requires the maintenance of a 1.1 psid
drywell to torus pressure differential which effectively prevents
cycling of the vacuum breakers during normal operations or
reactor transients. Hence, it would be highly unusual for the
vacuum breakers to operate except during planned vacuum breaker
surveillance testing. Therefore, the addition of the second and
third Frequencies of STS 3.6.1.8.2 to BFN ITS would be extraneous
due to the low likelihood of application.

We consider that proposed ITS SRs 3.6.1.6.1, 3.6.1.6.2, and
3.6.1.6.3, which maintain consistency with the current licensing
basis requirements, provide sufficient assurance of vacuum
breaker operability. Potential problems with the vacuum breakers
would be readily detected by normal operational observations of
the position indicators.,or by system performance problems such as
if differential pressure could not be maintained.

In summary, in consideration of the above reasons and the
justifications provided in P22 and P23, we have determined that
BFN elects to adopt the ITS 3.6.1.6 SRs as currently proposed
which are consistent with CTS requirements. Since addition of
the subject STS Frequencies would be in excess of CTS

requirements, the Staff's determination that the change is
generic or beyond scope is inconsistent with the conversion
guidelines of NEI 96-06.



l



3.6.1.6-5~ ~

STS SR 3.6.1.2 requires a functional test of the vacuum breakers
within 12 hours of any discharge of steam into the suppression
chamber and following any operation that causes the vacuum
breaker to open. ITS SR 3.6.1.6.2 deletes these
frequencies/conditions. The justification (P23) quotes a
memorandum from C.E McCraken to C.I.Grimes,. dated 9/8/92,
providing the basis for the SR frequency. The staff determined
that this was sufficient justification to retain the
frequencies/conditions in Revision 1 to NUREG 1433. The licensee
provides additional discussion for deleting these frequencies
based on the NRC memorandum. Further justifications is that they
delay the entering into the appropriate actions based on
statements made in the LCO Bases section (See Item Number
3.6.1.6-6). The staff has determined that this is a generic
change which is beyond the scope of review for a conversion.

TVA Res onse

See the response to item 3.6.1.6-4

3.6.1.6-6~ ~ ~

The LCO Bases for STS 3.6.1.8 requires the vacuum breakers to be
closed except during testing or when performing their intended
function. ITS B 3.6.1.6 Bases LCO deletes the exception for
"during testing." ITS SR 3.6.1.6.1 has a Note associated with it
that provides an exception during surveillance testing. The
deletion of phrase "during testing or" from the LCO Bases section
negates the Note. See Item Number 3.6.1.5-8.

The words "during testing or" have been added to the ITS 3.6.1.6
LCO Bases in this revision package.



ITS SECTION 3.6.2.1

SUPPRESSION POOL
AVERAGE TEMPERATURE

3.6.2.1-1

CTS 3.7.A.1.e requires, when the suppression pool temperature is
> 110'F during the STARTUP CONDITION, HOT STANDBY CONDITION, or
REACTOR POWER OPERATION, the reactor is scrammed. The
APPLICABILITY for ITS 3.6.2.1 is MODE 1, 2, or 3. The discussion
and justification for this change characterize this as a More
Restrictive change. STARTUP CONDITION and HOT STANDBY CONDITION
are MODE 2 and reactor power of operation is MODE 1. ITS 3.6.2.1
RA D.3 requires the reactor be in MODE 4 in 36 hours. Thus, the
ITS is less restrictive than the CTS.

TVA Res onse

The CTS 3.7.A.l.e applicability is when the suppression pool
temperature is > 110' during the STARTUP CONDITION, HOT STANDBY

CONDITION, or REACTOR POWER OPERATION. ITS Table 1.1-1 MODE

definitions are slightly broader than the corresponding CTS

(MODE) definitions. In particular, MODE 3 in ITS would also
envelop the HOT SHUTDOWN condition in CTS. Therefore, we
consider the ITS is slightly more restrictive since the
applicability is broader. This distinction is largely semantic
since torus temperature limits are of primary concern when the
reactor is operating at elevated powers.

CTS requires the reactor to be scrammed if suppression pool
temperature exceeds 110'F; however, CTS does not require a

cooldown to the equivalent conditions of MODE 4. Therefore, ITS
3.6.2.1 RA D.3, which requires the unit to be in MODE 4 within 36
hours of exceeding 110 'F, is also more restrictive. This is
separately discussed in DOC M4.

3.6.2.1-2

CTS 3.7.A.1.d requires, when the suppression pool water
temperature is ~ 105'F during testing of ECCS or relief valves,
all testing is stopped and pool cooling is initiated. The
requirement to initiate pool cooling is moved to plant
procedures. There is inadequate discussion and justification for
moving the requirement to plant procedures; and the change
control process for the procedures is not described.





CTS 3.7.A.1.d requires, when the suppression pool water
temperature is > 105'F during testing of ECCS or relief valves,
all testing be stopped and pool cooling initiated. The
requirement to initiate pool cooling has been relocated to plant
procedures as discussed in DOC LA1.

As discussed in the BASES for ITS 3.6.2.1 Condition C,
immediately suspending all testing will preserve the heat
absorption capability of the suppression pool. With the testing
suspended, Condition A is applicable which Tequires the
suppression pool temperature to be restored to 95 F within 24
hours. The CTS requirement to initiate pool cooling is
considered an operational detail which would be performed via
plant procedures in response to the requirements of ITS. 3.6.2.1
Required Action A.2. This level of detail need not be included
as a specific TS requirement and is more appropriately prescribed
in plant procedures.

The procedure for performing suppression pool cooling is the
Operating Instruction (OI) for the RHR system which currently
requires that suppression pool cooling be put in service anytime
pool temperature exceeds 95'. Changes to OIs are performed in
accordance with plant administrative processes which include a
review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability.

3.6.2.1-3

CTS 3.7.A.l.c requires, limits with the suppression pool water
temperature > 95'F and CTS 3.7.A.1.d requires, limits with the
suppression pool water temperature > 105'F. ITS 3.6.2.1
Condition A and C also includes the criteria any OPERABLE IRM
channel ~ 25/40 divisions of full scale on Range 7. The CTS
markup documents "when any OPERABLE IRM channel is K 25/40
divisions of full scale on Range 7." There is no justification
for the difference between > 25/40 divisions in the ITS and
< 25/40 divisions in the CTS. However, ITS seems that it was
just an error and the CTS should be "> 25/40".

TVA Res onse

TVA agrees with the NRC comment. The CTS mark-up shows the
equality symbol in the wrong direction. The CTS mark-up has been
corrected.



J

O 3.6.2.1-4

CTS 3.7.A.1 requires that any time there is irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel, and the nuclear system is pressurized above
atmospheric pressure, the suppression pool temperature and water
level are maintained within limits. ITS 3.6.2.1 APPLICABILITY is
MODES 1I 2, and 3 ~ The nuclear system can be pressurized above
atmospheric pressure in MODE 4. This change is a less
restrictive change. There is no discussion or justification for
this less restrictive change.

TVA Res onse

CTS 3.7.A.1 specifies suppression pool temperature limits for the
unit when it is not in the cold shutdown condition. Therefore,
in CTS, when the unit is in condition equivalent to MODE 4 in
ITS, there are no limits on suppression chamber temperature.

In MODE 4, the reactor can only be pressurized above atmospheric
by mechanical means such as during the reactor vessel hydrostatic
leak test. By definition, reactor coolant temperature must
remain ~ 212'F to be in Mode 4. Vessel hydrostatic tests are
only conducted in association with refueling outages sot suppression pool temperatures should always be normal. In the
event of a breach of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE

4 pressurized condition (mechanical pressurization), reactor
pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric since the coolant
acts as an incompressible fluid. Similarly, there is little heat
inventory in the vessel available to transfer to the suppression
pool due to the low temperature (Mode 4 limits temperature to
~ 212'F) of the bulk coolant particularly when considering that
the torus heat absorption capability is sized for a reactor
blowdown from a 100 percent operating state. Hence, there is no
basis for a suppression pool temperature requirement in MODE 4 in
ITS. A new DOC (L2) has been added to address NRC's concern
concerning the less restrictive aspect of the change.





3.6.2.1-5~ ~ ~

CTS 3.7.A.1 requires that when work is being done which has the
potential to drain the vessel, .the suppression pool temperature
and water level are maintained within limits. This condition has
been relocated to ITS 3.5.2. There is no discussion or
justification for this administrative change.

TVA Res onse

The subject requirements of CTS 3.7.A.1 regarding suppression
pool water level and temperature have been relocated to ITS 3.5.2
as justified in the DOCs for ITS 3.5.2. Additionally, the
Applicability statement for LCO 3.5.2 for MODE 5 has been revised
(Reference NRC comment 3.5.2-4) to explicitly include Operations
with the Potential for Draining the Reactor Vessel (OPDRVs).

3. 6.2. 1-6

CTS 3.7.A.1 provides a requirement any time there is irradiated
fuel in the reactor vessel, and the nuclear system is pressurized
above atmospheric pressure, the "suppression pool temperature
will be maintained within limits." ITS 3.6.2.1 includes the
following less restrictive changes that are not included in the
CTS:

a. ITS LCO 3.6.2.l.a requires the suppression pool average
temperature ~ 95'F when any OPERABLE intermediate range
channel (IRM) is 25/40 divisions of full scale.

b. ITS LCO 3.6.2.1.b requires reducing THERMAL POWER until an
OPERABLE IRM is 25/40 divisions of full scale on Range 7 when
temperature K 105'F.

c. ITS LCO 3.6.2.l.c requires suppression pool average
temperature be <105'F when any OPERABLE IRM is 25/40
divisions of full scale on Range 7. A justification for
these additions is not provided.

TVA Res onse

The justification for these additions is provided in the original
submittal as Less Restrictive DOC L1 for ITS Section 3.6.2.1.





3.6.2.1-7~ ~

ITS 3.6.2.1 makes the following changes:

a. ITS 3.6.2.1 Condition D deletes the STS words "but ~ 120'F".

b. ITS 3.6.2.1 RA D.2 changes the STS wording from "Verify" to
"Monitor" and deletes "< 120'F".

c. ITS 3.6.2.1 Required Actions deletes the STS wording "AND E.2
be in MODE 4 in 36 hours."

review for a

The justification for these changes states that STS 3.6.2.1
Action D could inadvertently be skipped if the average
temperature was S 120'F but never discovered in the range between
110'F and 120'F. If such an event occurred, Action D would no
longer apply. An unmonitored and sizeable temperature increase
is not totally unlikely and has happened at BFN before.
Justification M4 justifies ITS 3.6.2.1 Actions D and E using the
STS wording. The staff finds justification P48 unacceptable.
Unmonitored and sizeable temperature increase should not occur.
The operators should be aware of what is going on in the plant.
In Addition, P48 contradicts M4. The staff has also determined
that this change is a generic change which is beyond the scope of

conversion.

TVA has revised the proposed ITS to use the subject STS
provisions. JD P48 has been deleted.
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ITS SECTION 3.6.2.2

SUPPRESSION POOL
WATER LEVEL

3. 6.2.2-1

See Item Number 3.6.2.1-4

A new DOC L3 has been added to address the NRC comment. The
disposition is similar to that discussed in the response to Item
3.6.2;1-4 as applied to suppression pool water level.

3. 6.2.2-2

See Item Number 3.6.2.1-5

The subject requirements of CTS 3.7.A.1 regarding suppression
pool water level and temperature have been relocated to ITS 3.5.2
as justified in the DOCs for ITS 3.5.2. Additionally, the
Applicability statement for LCO 3.5.2 for MODE 5 has been revised
(Reference NRC comment 3.5.2-4) to explicitly include Operations
with the Potential for Draining the Reactor Vessel (OPDRVs).



ITS SECTION 3.6.2.3

RHR SUPPRESSION POOL COOLING

3.6.2.3-1

ITS 3.6.2.3 adds an ACTION C which states that with three or more
RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems inoperable restore
required RHR Systems to OPERABLE status in 8 hours. This change
also modifies ITS 3.6.2.3 ACTION D (STS 3.6.2.3 ACTION C). The
CTS does not have this requirement instead the CTS under these
conditions would requixe a shutdown in accordance with 1.0.c.l.
This change since it involves a total loss of function which
requires a shutdown per STS 3.6.2.3 ACTION C is potentially a
generic change which is beyond to review of a conversion. The
change is unacceptable.

TVA Res onse

The BFN design with respect to suppxession pool cooling is
different from the generic BWR-4 design's described in the
NUREG-1433 Bases. The generic BWR-4 has two subsystems eacht containing two pumps and one heat exchanger contrasted with the
BFN design of four pumps with four heat exchangers. For the
generic BWR-4, if two subsystems were lost, there would be no
suppression pool cooling capability. At BFN, since each RHR pump
has its own separate heat exchanger, there are four RHR
subsystems instead of the generic BWR-4 two subsystems.'CTION C
corresponds to the case for which only one OPERABLE subsystem is
remaining and some suppression pool cooling capability remains
unlike the generic BWR-4 for which there would be no .suppression
pool cooling capability. ITS ACTION D corresponds to the case
for which there is no suppression pool cooling capability.
Therefore, ACTION C allows for plant specific design diffexences
at BFN for which there remains some suppression pool cooling
capability with three subsystems inoperable. The eight hours
allows a reasonable time to restore an additional subsystem prior
to entering ITS ACTION D. This is consistent with proposed,
Residual Heat Removal Service Water (RHRSW) requirements in
ITS 3.7.1.



3.6.2.3-2

CTS 3.5.B.1 requires the RHR System to be OPERABLE anytime there
is irradiated fuel in the reactor vessel, the reactor vessel
pressure is above atmospheric pressure, and prior to STARTUP
from a COLD SHUTDOWN condition. ITS 3.6.2.3 changes the
APPLICABILITY to MODES 1, 2, and 3. The reactor vessel pressure
can be pressurized above atmospheric pressure in MODE 4. This
change is a less restrictive change. There is no discussion or
justification for this less restrictive change.

TVA Res onse

MODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be < 212'F and, thus,
the reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state.If the nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it is by
mechanical means since no steam is present. In the event of a
breach of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE 4
pressurized condition, the reactor pressure would rapidly return
to atmospheric with a very small associated loss of reactor
coolant. The pressurized condition is not capable of causing
large amounts of reactor coolant to be lost or causing large heat
inputs to the suppression pool. Hence, the condition is
essentially the equivalent of a MODE 4 unpressurized condition.
Thus, it is concluded that the MODE 4 pressurized condition does
not warrant any additional RHR requirements for the MODE 4
condition beyond those specified by ITS 3.4.8, 3:5.2, and 3.10.1.

To address NRC's concern regarding the Less Restrictive aspect of
the change, a new DOC L3 has been added.

3. 6.2.3-3

CTS 3.5.B.5 and 3.5.B.G specify the remedial actions to be takenif one or two RHR pumps (containment cooling mode) or associated
heat exchangers, respectively, are inoperable. Operation may
continue for 30 days provided that the associated diesel
genexator is OPERABLE. This requirement has been relocated to
ITS 3.8.1. There is no discussion or justification for this
administrative change.

TVA Res onse

As noted in the mark-up for CTS 3.5.B.S and 3.5.B.6, the
requirement for the diesel generators to be OPERABLE has been
relocated to ITS 3.8.1. Refer to DOC LG for ITS 3.8.1 for the
justification.





ITS SECTION 3.6.2.4

RHR SUPPRESSION POOL SPRAY

3. 6.2. 4-1

CTS 4.5.B.2 requires an air test be performed on the drywell and
torus headers and nozzles every 5 years. CTS 4.5.B.2 allows
substituting a water test for the air test.. Even though the ITS
retains the surveillance, the details of the methods of
performing the surveillance test requirements (air test or water
test) have been relocated to the Bases and procedures. ITS
B.3.6.2.4 Bases SR 3.6.2.4.2 do not specify which test can be
used (air and water) for these SRs. Thus, the details have not
been relocated to the Bases. See Item Number 3.6.2.4-2.

TVA Res onse

ITS SR 3.6.2.4.2 verifies the suppression pool spray nozzles are
unobstructed. The detailed methods used to perform this SR (use
of air or water) are immaterial to the completion of the SR as
long as the methods can verify that the nozzles are unobstructed.
Therefore, it is appropriate that details of the test methods be
provided in the plant procedure which implements SR 3.6.2.4.2.
This relocation is consistent with 10 CFR 50.36 criteria.
Changes to plant SRs are controlled in accordance with site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability.

3. 6.2. 4-2

CTS 4.5.8.2 requires an air test be performed on the drywell and
torus headers nozzles every 5 years. CTS 4.5.B.2 allows
substituting a water test for the air test. Even though the ITS
retains the surveillance, the details of the air and water tests
are moved to the ITS Bases and procedures which are controlled by
licensee controlled programs. There is inadequate discussion and
justification for moving the details of the air and water tests
to Bases and plant procedures, the procedure is not identified,
and the change control process for the procedures is not
described. See Item Number 3.6.2.4-1.





See the response for NRC comment 3.6.2.4-1.
is applicable.

The same reasoning

3.6.2.4-3

See Item Number 3.6.2.3-2.

MODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be < 212'F and, thus,
the reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state.If the nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it must be by
mechanical means since no steam energy is available. In the
event of a breach of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE
4 pressurized condition, the reactor pressure would rapidly
return to atmospheric with a very small associated loss of
reactor coolant. The pressurized condition is not capable of
causing large amounts of reactor coolant to be lost or causing
large heat inputs to the suppression pool air space. Therefore,
the condition is essentially the equivalent of MODE 4
unpressurized condition. Thus, it is concluded that the MODE 4

e pressurized condition does not warrant any additional RHR
requirements for the MODE 4 condition beyond those specified by
ITS 3.4.8, 3.5.2, and 3.10.1.

To address NRC's concern regarding the Less Restrictive aspect of
the change, a new DOC L3 has been added.

3. 6.2. 4-4

See Item Number 3.6.2.3-3

As noted in the mark-up for. CTS 3.5.B.5 and 3.5.B.6, the
requirement for the diesel generators to be OPERABLE has been
relocated to ITS 3.8.1. Refer to DOC L6 for ITS 3.8.1 for the
justification.



ITS SECTION 3.6.2.5

RESIDUALHEATREMOVAL
(RHR) DRYWELLSPRAY

3.6.2.5-1

See Item Numbers 3.6.2.4-1 and 3.6.2.4-2

ITS SR 3.6.2.5.2 verifies the suppression pool spray nozzles are
unobstructed. The detailed methods used to verify this SR (air
or water) are immaterial to the completion of the SR as long as
the methods can verify the fact that the nozzles are
unobstructed. Hence, it is appropriate that details of the test
be provided in the plant procedure which implements SR 3.6.2.5.2.
This relocation is consistent with 10 CFR 50.36 criteria.
Changes to plant SRs are controlled in accordance with site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability.

3. 6.2.5-2~ ~ ~

See Item Numbers 3.6.2.4-1 and 3.6.2.4-2

See the response for the previous item. The same reasoning is
applicable.

3.6.2.5-3

See Item Number 3.6.2.3-2

MODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be < 212'F and, thus,
the reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state.
If the nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it must be by
mechanical means since no steam energy is present. In the event
of a breach of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE 4

pressurized condition, the reactor pressure would rapidly return
to atmospheric with a very small associated loss of reactor
coolant. Therefore, the pressurized condition is not capable of



causing large amounts reactor coolant to be lost or provide
significant heat input to the drywell air space. Thus, there is
no need to relocate the subject MODE 4 CTS requirement for
drywell spray to the ITS.

To address NRC's concern regarding the Less Restrictive aspect of
this change, a new DOC L3„ has been added.

3.6.2.5-4

ITS B 3.6.2.5 Bases has two typographical errors: on page 609 of
939, a line should be between the end of the BACKGROUND Section
and the APPLICABLE SAFETY ANALYSIS Section; and on page 612 of

'39"Surveillance Requirements (Continued)" should be moved to
top of page and "SR 3.6.2.5.2 (continued)" should be deleted, and
paragraphs made into 1 paragraph.

TVA Res onse

TVA agrees with the NRC review comment. The typographical errors
have been corrected.





ITS SECTION 3.6.2.6

DRYWELL-to-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER
DIFFERENTIALPRESSURE

3. 6.2. 6-1

CTS 3.7.A. 6.a.(1) is Applicable when the drywell to suppression
chamber differential pressure is established within 24 hours of
achieving operating temperature and pressure, and the
differential pressure may be reduced to less than 1.1 psid 24
hours prior to a scheduled shutdown. ITS 3.6.2.6 APPLICABILITY
is 24 hours after THERMAL POWER is > 15% RTP following startup
and 24 hours prior to reducing THERMAL POWER to < 15% RTP prior
to the next scheduled reactor shutdown. This change modified the
APPLICABILITY. The justification (L1) states that "As long as
reactor power 'is below 15% RTP, the probability of an event
within the first 24 hours of a startup or within the last 24

hours before a shutdown is low. This statement is confusing, and
does not address the change. The less restrictive change is
going from the CTS requirements of 24 hours from 15% RTP on
startup and 24 hours prior to decreasing to less than 1% RTP on
startup and 24 hours prior to shutdown to the ITS requirement of
24 hours from 15% RTP on startup and 24 hours prior to decreasing
to less than 15% on shutdown. The justification is incomplete in
that it does not address the time required to go from 1% RTP to
15% RTP plus the addition of 24 hours. The same is true on the
shutdown requirement.

TVA Res onse

DOC L1 points out the probability of an event occurring
(typically a design basis LOCA) during the time period of power
transition between the CTS requirement (about 1S RTP) and the ITS
requirement (15% RTP) is very small. The time spent during
reactor start-ups or shutdowns between 1% RTP and 15% RTP is
minimal (typically less than 6 hours). Also, Drywell-to-
Suppression chamber d/p control is typically relinquished only
just prior to refueling outages and reestablished after each
'refueling outage (and possibly during infrequent forced outages
if a containment entry is necessary). Therefore, BFN would
expect to be in the relaxed ITS realm (between 1% RTP and 15%

RTP) for approximately 12 hours every 18 months or 8 hours per



year. This change is, therefore, insignificant and will result
in BFN consistency with NUREG-1433.

NOTES

~ The probability for a large LOCA at BFN is 5.93E-4/yr.
~ The probability for any LOCA resulting in core damage at BFN

is 4.41E-7/yr
~ The probability of being in the relaxed condition is

9.13E-4/yr.

3. 6.2. 6-2

CTS 3.7.A.6.b allows 6 hours to restore the drywell to
suppression chamber differential pressure to within limits before
requiring a shutdown, which requires the plant in Cold Shutdown
within 24 hours. ITS 3.6.2.6 ACTION A and B allow 8 hours to
restore differential pressure and 12 hours to reduce thermal
power to ~ 15% RTP respectively. Since the ITS APPLICABILITY
only applies above 15% RTP, there is no need to perform a
shutdown to COLD SHUTDOWN. However, there is inadequate
discussion and justification for changing the CTS AOT from 6
hours to the ITS time of 8 hours and no justification for the
more restrictive change of 12 hours to reduce thermal power to ~
15% RTP.

TVA Res onse

The difference between the CTS AOT of 6 hours and the ITS AOT of
8 hours is not explicitly addressed in DOC L2 since the change is
insignificant and was chosen to be consistent with NUREG-1433.
This minimal change in the time (2 hours) will have no measurable
effect on overall plant safety. Additionally, there is a new ITS
requirement to reduce power less than 158 RTP within 12 hours
versus the CTS requirement to be in cold shutdown within 24 hoursif the Required Action is not met.

While there is a more restrictive element concerning the ITS time
of 12 hours to reduce power below 15% RTP, on the whole the CTS
requirement to be in cold shutdown within 24 hours is more
restrictive than the proposed ITS requirement as discussed in DOC
L2. The allowed 12 hours to be below 15% power is reasonable
based on operating experience and can be achieved in an orderly
manner. A separate M DOC for this aspect is not deemed necessary
since the overall change in going to the ITS is less restrictive.
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ITS SECTION 3.6.3.1

CONTAINMENTATMOSPHERE
DILUTION(CAD) SYSTEM

3.6.3.1-1

CTS 4.7.C.l.a requires the solenoid operated air/nitrogen valves
be cycled in accordance with the specification 1.0.MM (IST
Program). This requirement is being relocated to the IST
Program. The- change control process for the IST Program is not
specified.

TVA Res onse

The IST program is described in ITS 5.5.6. The details of the
IST program are currently contained in Site Standard Practice
(SSP)-8.6, "ASME Section XI Inservice Testing of Pumps and
Valves", which implements ASME Section XI requirements to verify
operational readiness of pumps and valves required for safety.
Changes to SSP-8.6 are controlled by site administrative
processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability.

3.6.3.1-2

CTS 3.7.6.5 requires that primary containment pressure be limited
to 30 psig during repressurization following a LOCA.

The requirement is moved to emergency operation procedures which
are controlled by licensee controlled programs.

TVA Res onse

The Emergency Operating Instructions are required to be
established, implemented, and maintained by ITS 5.4.l.b. The
EOIs are controlled by SSP-12.16, "Emergency Operating
Instruction Control" and described in the EOI Program Manual
(currently 8 volumes). Changes to these procedures are
controlled by site administrative processes which include a
review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability.
The subject limitation is also stated in FSAR Section 5.2.6.2.
Changes to the FSAR are reviewed in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.





3.6.3.1-3

ITS B 3.6.3.1 Bases BACKGROUND states that the CAD system is
shared by Units 1, 2, and 3. ITS 3.6.3.1 ACTIONS only reflect
the remedial action to be taken for one unit, not all three.
There is no justification or discussion as to why the ITS only
ITS only reflects the actions to be taken for only one unit
rather than all three.

TVA Res onse

The CAD system consists of two common nitragen storage tanks (and
associated equipment) which serve all three units. The system
consists of a common distribution header, unit-specific
branch-off lines to the respective units, and unit:-specific
equipment. Since the CAD system is required in only Modes 1 and
2, if any unit was in a condition for which CAD operability was
required (Modes 1 or 2), then all common CAD equipment needed to
ensure the CAD system is OPERABLE for that unit would be required
to be OPERABLE. For example, if Units 2 and 3 were both in Mode
1, then the CAD systems specific to each unit would be required
in addition to common equipment required by both Units 2 and 3.If only Unit 2 was in Mode 1 (Units 1 and 3 in Mode 3 or lower),
then the common CAD equipment (in addition to the unit-specific
equipment) required for the Unit 2 CAD system to be OPERABLE
would be required. Therefore, it is unnecessary to specify in a
particular units'S, actions for another unit. Hence, the ITS
as currently written will ensure the CAD equipment needed for
each unit is OPERABLE whenever required by ITS 3.6.3.1.





0 ITS SECTION 3.6.3.2

PRIMARYCONTAINMENT
OXYGEN CONCENTRATION

S3.6.3.2-1

STS 3.6.3.2, Drywell Cooling System Fans is deleted from the ITS.
The ITS is renumbered such that ITS 3.6.3.2 is Primary
Containment Oxygen Concentration. The discussion and
justification (P5) for deleting Drywell Cooling System fans
states that the BFN specific analysis does not assume Drywell
Cooling System fans are available to assure adequate mixing.
However, the Bases for STS 3.6.3.2 APPLICABLE SAFETY ANALYSIS
states that hydrogen is released to the drywell within 2 minutes
following a DBA LOCA. Natural circulation phenomena results in a
gradient concentration difference in the drywell and suppression
chamber. "Even though this gradient is acceptably small and no
credit for mechanical mixings was assumed in the analysis, two
drywell cooling system fans are required to be OPERABLE
(typically four to six fans are required to keep the drywell coolt during operation in MODE 1 or 2) by this LCO." The staff has
determined that this system meets Criterion 3 of 10 CFR
50.36(c)(2)(ii)(C). Thus in light of the STS Bases discussion,
P5 is inaccurate and incomplete.

TVA Res onse

The Drywell Cooling System Fans are not credited in any transient
or accident analysis, are not safety-related, and are not
considered an Engineered Safety Feature. at BFN. They are,
therefore, not designed to function after a loss of coolant
accident. For these reasons the Drywell Cooling System Fans do
not meet Criterion 3 of 10 CFR 50.36(c)(2)(ii)(C) and it is not
appropriate to include the Drywell Cooling System Fans in the BFN
ITS.



CTS 3.7.A.S.a requires reducing the containment atmosphere to
less than 4% oxygen wi.th nitrogen gas. This requirement is not
retained in ITS 3.6.3.2. The requirement is moved to plant
procedures which are controlled by licensee controlled programs.
In addition, the justification does not provide adequate
discussion on why this requirement may be relocated to plant
procedures.

TVA Res onse

ITS LCO 3.6.3.2 requires primary containment oxygen concentration
to be < 4.0 volume percent similar to CTS 3.7.A.5.a. The method
employed by BFN to control oxygen concentration is by inerting
the drywell with nitrogen gas from the Containment Inerting
System as described in Section 5.2 of the FSAR. Review of
changes to plant design features as described in the FSAR are
performed in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59. Each respective unit
has unit-specific system operating procedures for inerting the
drywell with nitrogen (OI-76, "Containment Inerting System" ).
The details of valve lineups and procedures for inerting are
contained in this OI. Changes to OIs are governed by the plant
administrative procedures which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability. The removal of this level of detail is consistent
with NUREG-1433 and the NRC Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements of July 22, 1993, since the parameter
of concern is oxygen concentration.

3.6.3.2-2

CTS 4.7.A.5.a and 4.7.A.5.b requires that the methods to measure
primary containment oxygen concentration account for instrument
uncertainty and calibrating the instrument each refueling cycle.
These requirements are not retained in ITS 3.6.3.2. These
requirements are moved to plant procedures which are controlled
by licensee controlled programs. In addition, the justification
does not provide adequate discussion on why these requirements
may be relocated to plant procedures.

TVA Res onse

CTS 4.7.A.5.a and 4.7.A.5.b will be relocated to the TRM and TRM

implementing procedures. Changes to the TRM are governed by the
10 CFR 50.59 process. Changes to TRM implementing procedures are
made in accordance with site administrative processes which
include a review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability. Either the
installed instrumentation covered in the TRM or grab samples



analyzed by laboratory instrumentation are satisfactory .to comply
with the weekly SR 3.6.3.2.1 for measuring oxygen concentration.

The removal of this level of detail is consistent with NUREG-1433
and the NRC Final Policy Statement on Technical Specification
Improvements of July 22, 1993, since the parameter of concern is
oxygen concentration, not the measurement technique. DOC LA2 has
been revised to reference the TRM.

3.6.3.2-3

CTS 3.7.A.5.c and CTS 4.7.A.S.c require that if plant control air
is used to supply the pneumatic control system, the reactor is
not started or if the reactor is operating the reactor is brought
to COLD SHUTDOWN within 24 hours. This requirement is not
retained in ITS 3.6.3.2. The CTS requirement and associated
Surveillance Requirements are moved to the TRM. The change
control process for the TRM is not discussed in the
justification. It also appears this is a change to the current
licensing. basis. No justification was provided for relocating
the CTS requirements to the TRM.

TVA Res onse

The drywell control air compressors are the normal supply for
pneumatic control within the drywell. There are two drywell
control air compressors which take suction from the drywell
atmosphere. These compressors are highly reliable and are
powered from a diesel backed AC power supply. There is also an
additional backup supply from the CAD system which was not
installed when the plant was originally licensed. The only
instance that plant control air would be used for drywell service
during power operation is when both drywell air compressors are
failed and the CAD system cross-tie is not available. Therefore,
if plant control air is used as a supply for pneumatic control
for drywell service, this configuration would be a highly
unusual, short-term line-up. In this case, the concern would be
for inadvertently increasing the oxygen concentration inside the
drywell while it was inerted, since the plant control air system
uses air as the pneumatic control medium. Since SR 3.6.3.2.1
ensures the primary containment oxygen concentration is
maintained within limits and there are no safety related
functions performed by the drywell control air compressors (or
plant control air, if so aligned), it is acceptable to relocate
the CTS requirement to the TRM. Changes to the TRM are governed
by the 10 CFR 50.59 process.





3. 6.3.2-4

CTS 4.7.A.5.a requires primary containment oxygen concentration
be measured and recorded daily. The recording requirement is not
retained in ITS 3.6.3.2. The requirement to record the
containment oxygen concentration is relocated to plant procedures
which are controlled by licensee controlled programs. In
addition, the justification does not provide adequate discussion
on why this requirement may be relocated to plant procedures.

TVA Res onse

Logging of data required for the performance of surveillance
tests is considered routine practice which is required by plant
testing instructions and quality assurance requirements.
Therefore, it is not required to retain a specific requirement, to
record data in the equivalent ITS SR. Recording of the oxygen
concentration for the performance of ITS SR 3.6.3.2.1 will be
located in the plant procedure which implements ITS SR 3.6.3.2.1.
Changes to SR procedures are controlled by plant administrative
processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability.

3.6.3.2-5

ITS B3.6.3.3 Bases BACKGROUND section refers to the drywell
cooling system fans (STS 3.6.3.2) as one means of inerting,
maintaining oxygen concentration and mitigating the events that
produce hydrogen in Primary Containment. ITS B3.6.3.2 Bases
BACKGROUND deletes this reference to the Drywell Cooling System
Fans based on the deletion of STS 3.6.3.2 from the ITS. Item
Number S3.6.3.2-1 questions this STS deletion. This item will be
pursued in conjunction with Item Number S3.6.3.2-1.

TVA Res onse

See the response to Item S3.6.3.2-1.





ITS SECTION 3.6.4.1

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

CTS 3.7.C.1, 3.7.C.2 and 3.7.C.3 specify that secondary
containment, reactor zone secondary containment, and
refueling zone secondary containment integrity be
maintained, respectively. Secondary containment, reactor
zone secondary containment, and refueling zone secondary
containment integrity is described and defined in CTS
1.0.P.1, 1.0.P.2, and 1.0.P.3 respectively. ITS 3.6.4.1
does not require reactor zone or refueling zone secondary
containment integrity be maintained. The justification
states, that a combined secondary containment integrity test
will demonstrate TS OPERABILITY. It also states that due to
leakage between zones, zone integrity is difficult to
maintain. Since the current licensing basis requires
integrity in all areas, the justification about difficulty
in maintaining zone integrity due to leakage is
unacceptable. The deletion of these requirements based on
this justification is a beyond scope of review for this
conversion. In addition, the deletion of these requirements
would constitute a less restrictive change, not a more
restrictive change. The requirements and
description/definition of secondary containment integrity
(OPERABILITY) found in CTS 1.0.P should as a minimum be
relocated to the Bases for ITS 3.6.4.1 and appropriate
changes to ITS 3.6.4.1 ACTIONS and SRs be made to
accommodate the BFN secondary containment design. Thus the
change now becomes an administrative change. See Item
Numbers 3.6.4.1-4, 3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.1-7 and 3.6.4.1-8.

TVA Res onse

Zonal isolation within the secondary containment was part of
the original reactor building design but, in practice, is
not utilized. Rather, for the purposes of maintaining
secondary containment, the whole of the four zones (3
reactor zones and refuel zone) exterior boundaries is
considered the secondary containment boundary. Hence, the
zonal concept has been abandoned and the CTS provisions
3.7.C.3 and 3.7.C.4, and associated definitions (1.0.P.1,
1.0.P.2 and 1.0.P.3) have been deleted in the proposed ITS.
Since actual operating practice is to treat the secondary
containment as a single collective volume, the zonal CTS
provisions are enveloped by the macroscopic CTS secondary
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containment requirements and, hence, the CTS requirements
for zonal isolation are not needed. Additional detail is
provided below.

The secondary containment is one contiguous volume for the
three BFN units with interconnecting flow paths. The
reactor building is divided into four normal HVAC
ventilation zones (3 reactor zones plus a refueling zone)
with separate normal HVAC systems. A secondary containment
isolation signal can be generated from within any of the
four ventilation zones or manually from the control room.
An isolation signal from a reactor zone will cause the
normal HVAC in that area and the refuel floor to isolate,
that zone's secondary containment isolation valves to
isolate, and the standby gas treatment (SGT) system to
initiate. The other zones are not affected. Similarly, an
isolation signal from the refuel zone will cause the normal
HVAC in only that area to isolate, that zone's secondary
containment isolation valves to isolate and the SGT system
to initiate. The other zones are not affected. If in
either scenario, a high level of radiation is detected in
another zone(s), that zone(s) will also isolate until
ultimately all four zones could isolate. The SGT system is
fully capable of performing its'equired function for the
whole of the four zones or any portion as described above.

The discussion in 3.6.4.1 DOC M5 regarding the difficulty in
maintaining zonal integrity was provided as the reason for
why the zonal concept has been abandoned rather than as a
justification for demonstrating the change is acceptable.
The justification for acceptability is based on the
integrity of the overall secondary containment boundary as
demonstrated by testing. Under current practice, a
secondary containment breach (to the environs) or a
non-operable secondary containment for any zone is
considered to be a non-operable secondary containment for
the entire reactor building. This is considered a more
restrictive change since the CTS flexibilityof being able
to remove a zone from the secondary containment has been
deleted. However, as explained above, in actual practice
there are no operating activities which credit the ability
to establish zonal separation.

The overall requirement for secondary containment
operability (CTS 3.7.C.1) is contained in ITS LCO 3.6.4.1
and the actions for when it is not operable (CTS 3.7.C.2)
have been retained in Required Actions A, B, and C and will
be applied uniformly to all zones. The definitions for
zonal integrity (CTS 1.0.P) are already contained in ITS by
the proposed SRs and LCOs. For example, CTS 1.0.P.1.a is



captured by ITS SR 3.6.4.1.1 and SR 3.6.4.1.2. CTS
1.0.P.l.b is captured by ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 and LCO 3.6.4.3.
CTS 1.0.P.l.c is captured by ITS LCO 3.6.4.2. Definitions
CTS 1.0.P.2 and 1.0.P.3 are captured by the same ITS
sections since secondary containment is now considered one
volume.

As discussed above, the proposed ITS are a simplification of
CTS and reflect actual plant practice by formally abandoning
CTS provisions which would allow interzonal separation. The
ITS provisions treat secondary containment as a single
integral building which is consistent with NUREG-1433.
Therefore, BFN does not consider this change beyond scope or
less restrictive.

3. 6. 4. 1-2

CTS 4.7.C.l.a requires performing the secondary containment
surveillance requirement to verify maintaining 1/4 inch of
water vacuum under calm wind conditions. This requirement
is moved to ITS B.3.6.4.3 Bases BACKGROUND Section and plant
procedures which are controlled by licensee controlled
programs.

TVA Res onse

As noted in the NRC comment, the requirement regarding calm
wind conditions is relocated to ITS 3.6.4.3 Background Bases
and renamed as "neutral" wind conditions. Additionally, for
clarification, the requirement for neutral wind conditions
(< 5 mph) has been added to the SR 3.6.4.1.3 and 3.6.4.1.4
Bases and will also be included in the procedures which
implement these SRs. Changes to SR implementing procedures
are controlled by plant administrative processes which
include a review for 10 CFR 50.59 applicability. Changes to
the Bases are controlled by ITS 5.5.10, "Technical
Specifications (TS) Bases Control Program" which requires a
10 CFR 50.59 review.

3.6.4.1-3

CTS 4.7.C.l.a requires performing the secondary containment
surveillance requirement to verify maintaining 1/4 inch of
water vacuum under calm wind conditions (< 5 mph) with a
system leakage rate of <12,000 cfm. This requirement is
retained in ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 with the exception of the "calm
wind condition." This has been relocated to ITS B 3.6.4.3
Bases BACKGROUND Section and changed to "neutral wind



conditions." No justification has been provided of changes
made to ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 and ITS Associated Bases to require
this current licensing basis requirements or show that the
ITS SR is equivalent to the CTS SR. In addition, no
justification has been provided to show that calm wind
conditions (< 5 mph) is equivalent to neutral wind
conditions which the staff considers 0 mph.

TVA Res onse

In response to the NRC comment, neutral wind has been
clarified in ITS 3.6.4.3 Background Bases to mean less than
5 mph as currently defined in CTS 4.7.C.1.a. Also, as
discussed in comment 3.6.4.1-2, the requirement for neutral
wind conditions has been added to the SR 3.6;4.1.3 and
3.6.4.1.4 Bases. DOC LA1 has been revised to clarify this
point.

CTS 4.7.C.2 requires operating the Standby Gas Treatment
System after a secondary containment violation is identified
and the affected zones are isolated from the remainder of
secondary containment to confirm the SGT's ability to
maintain the proper vacuum. This requirement is moved to
plant procedures which are controlled by licensee controlled
programs. It is unclear from the justification and
discussion as to why this requirement is retained, but
relocated to plant procedures. Testing redundant systems
was deleted from TS years ago. In addition, relocating this
requirement to plant procedures provides additional
justification for the staff concern in Item Number
3.6.4.1-1.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in item 3.6.4.1-1, the provisions for zonal
separation have been abandoned. The CTS mark-up has been
revised and DOC LA2 has been eliminated since it pertained
to implementing zonal separation. Since the zonal concept
is not used by BFN, the capability to isolate selected
secondary containment zones no longer could be used to
continue operation in the non-affected zones by operating
the SGT system. The LCO for ITS 3.6.4.1 would not be met
and Required Actions would be taken which would require all
zones to be placed in Conditions for which the LCO did not
apply. The basis for this change is described in DOC M5 as
a more restrictive change since continued operation in the
non-affected zones would not be allowed.



CTS 4.7.C.1.a requires performing the secondary containment
surveillance each refueling outage prior to refueling. ITS
SR 3.6.4.1.3 and ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 extends the frequency by
changing to testing on a STAGGERED TEST BASIS, which means
all three SGT subsystems are tested every 2 refueling
cycles. ITS SR 3.6.4.1.3 and ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 reduces the
STI based on Generic Letter 91-04. Generic Letter 91-04
provides justification for changing the refueling outage and
associate SR frequencies from 18 months to 24 months. This
generic letter does not apply in this case. Therefore, the
justification for this less restrictive change is
unacceptable.

TVA Res onse

The references to NRC Generic Letter 91-04 have been
eliminated from DOC L1 for ITS 3.6.4.1 and additional
justification added to DOC L1.'perating experience has
shown an 18-month staggered test interval is acceptable from
a reliability standpoint and extending the test interval
reduces the chances for an unnecessary plant transients due
to testing (as explained in revised DOC L1).

3.6.4.1-6

ITS 3.6.4.1 RA C.l is modified by a Note stating that ITS
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable if moving fuel assemblies in
MODES 4 and 5. The STS was developed for a single unit not
for 'a multi-unit plant with a shared secondary containment.
Thus this Note t:o ITS 3.6.4.1 may not be applicable for the
BFN design and the CTS. See Item Numbers 3.6.4.1-1,
3.6.4.1-7, and 3.6.4.1-8.

TVA Res onse

ITS LCO 3. 0. 3 is the motherhood clause and provides a time
frame for shutting down the reactor when an LCO and the
associated Actions are not met, or an associated Action is
not provided. LCO 3.0.3 states that it is only applicable
during MODES 1, 2 and 3. With regard to ITS 3.6.4.1
Required Action C.l, it is possible that secondary
containment could become inoperable with the reactor in
MODES 1, 2, or 3 while fuel movements are in process (for
example, fuel t:ransfers in progress in the spent fuel pool).
In this case, Conditions A and B would apply to the reactor
and Condition C would apply to the fuel movement.
Similarly, if other units are operating, that units'



Conditions A and B would apply. The addition of the note
serves to emphasize that LCO 3.0.3 would not apply to the
fuel transfer activities.

3.6.4.1-7

STS 3.6.4.1 ACTIONS were developed based on a single unit,
not for a multi-unit plant with a shared secondary
containment. CTS 3.7.C.2, 3.7.C.3, 3.7.C.4, and 4.7.C.2
specify the remedial actions to be taken in the event that
secondary containment, reactor zone secondary containment or
refueling zone are inoperable, including the required
shutdown or ALL units at BFN. ITS 3.6.4.1 ACTIONS do not
reflect the CTS requirements nor is there appropriate
justification for changing the CTS requirements when
converting to the ITS. See Item Numbers 3.6.4.1-1,
3.6.4.1-4, 3.6.4.1-6 and 3.6.4.1-8.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in item 3.6.4.1-1, the provisions for zonal
separation have been abandoned and the secondary containment
is treated as one contiguous system. The associated
requirements for zonal violations from CTS 3.7.C.2, 3.7.C.3,
3.7.C.4, and 4.7.C.2 have accordingly not been included in
ITS. The secondary containment requirements for the other
units are included explicitly in that unit's ITS. In ITS, a

loss of secondary containment on any unit or the refuel zone
will be treated as a loss of secondary containment for all
reactor units.

3.6.4.1-8

CTS 3.7.C.1 requires maintaining containment integrity in
the reactor zone "at all times" except as noted. ITS
3.6.4.1 APPLICABILITY is MODES 1, 2, and 3, During movement
of irradiated fuel, During CORE ALTERATIONS, and During
Operations with the Potential for Draining the Reactor
Vessel (OPDRV). The ITS changes the APPLICABILITY and
deletes the operability requirements for MODES 4 and 5, and
the defueled condition. There is no discussion or
justification for this. more restrictive change in the
APPLICIBILITY. See Item Numbers 3.6.4.1-1, 3.6.4.1-4,
3.6.4.1-6, and 3.6.4.1-7.





TVA Res onse

TVA does not consider that there are any differences in the
secondaxy containment Applicability requirements between CTS
and ITS. ITS (Conditions A and B) and CTS (3.7.C.2.b) both
explicitly cover Modes 1, 2 and 3. CTS covers fuel
handling, CORE ALTERATIONS and OPDRVs via 3.7.C.2.a while
ITS covers the same evolutions in the LCO 3.6.4.1
Applicability statement and Condition C. CTS 3.7.C.2.b
allows secondary containment to be inoperable in Modes 4 and
5 if no fuel handling, CORE ALTERATIONS, or OPDRVs are in
process. This is identical to ITS requirements.

3.6.4.1-9

STS SR 3.6.4.1.1 verifies the containment vacuum is < 0.25
inch of vacuum water gauge on a 24 hour frequency. This SR
has been deleted from the ITS based on the justification
that it is a bracketed, optional requirement. CTS 4.7.C.1.a
verifies that the secondary containment's capability to
maintain 0.25 inch of water vacuum under certain conditions
each refueling outage. ITS B.3.6.4.1 Bases BACKGROUND
Section used the same words as the STS. The implication of
CTS 4.7.C.l.a and the ITS Bases wording is that the
secondary containment is maintained at < 0.25 inch of vacuum
water gauge at all times. Therefore the justification for
deleting STS SR 3.6.4.1.1 and the Associated Bases is
inadequate.

TVA Res onse

CTS 4.7.C.1.a verifies the capability of the secondary
containment to maintain 0.25 inch of water vacuum with the
standby SGT operating. CTS does not require the secondary
containment to be maintained at 0.25 inch of water vacuum at
all times with normal HVAC. Similarly, ITS and STS
Background Bases do not specifically address/require the
secondary containment to be maintained at 0.25 inch of water
vacuum at all times. Therefore, BFN does not consider that
the proposed Bases imply a requirement to maintain secondary
containment at a 0.25 inch of water vacuum. The normal HVAC
system is, however, capable of maintaining the secondary
containment at or near this value during normal operation.

In order for a post-accident release to occur„ the
radiological contamination must first be transported from
the site of the accident (from inside primary containment or
the fuel pool) to the secondary containment boundar'y. If
the secondary containment pressure is less than atmospheric





pressure, contamination will not be allowed to pass directly
through the secondary containment membrane to the
environment. ITS SR 3.6.4.1.3 verifies that the SGT is
capable of drawing the secondary containment down within a
120 second period to greater than or equal to 0.2S inch of
water vacuum st'arting at atmospheric pressure. This time
period is short enough to ensure that an insignificant
amount, of contamination is transported from the primary
containment directly through the secondary containment
membrane. The post-accident pressure response of the
secondary containment is considered in the plant
radiological analyses.

3. 6.4. 1-10

As a result of the change made by Item Number 3.6.4.1-9, the
numbering of the STS SRs were changed in the ITS.
Resolution of this item will depend on the resolution of
Item Number 3.6.4.1-9.

TVA Res onse

Based on the disposition of Item 3.6.4.1-9, no changes to
the SR numbering is required.



ITS SECTION 3.6.4.2

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT
ISOLATIONVALVES

3.6.4.2-1

The CTS does not contain any surveillance requirements for
'CIVs.Thus, ITS SR 3.6.4.2.1 (STS SR 3;6.4.2.2), ITS SR

3.6.4.2.2 (STS SR 3.6.4.2.3), and their Associated Bases
were added. STS SR 3.6.4.2.1, which verifies the secondary
containment manual isolation valves and blind flanges that
are required to be closed during accident conditions are
closed, was not included in the ITS. The associated Bases
sections for STS B3.6.4.2, LCO and SR 3.6.4.2.1 were also
deleted. The justification (P56) states that BFN does not
have this requirement, and chooses not to adopt it, but will
maintain the requirement under administrative controls.
This justification directly contradicts justification A2
which states that the new LCO will require all SCIVs the be
OPERABLE consistent with the secondary containment
OPERABILITY requirements. The bases for secondary
containment (B.3.6.4.1) requires leak tightness to assure
that the required vacuum can be maintained. Since this
requirement is maintained by administrative controls, it can
be considered part of the current licensing basis. In
addition, the CTS for Primary Containment did not have
similar surveillances for manual valves and blind flanges
but they were added to ITS 3.6.1.3. Therefore, STS SR

3.6.4.1.1 and associated Bases need to be added to ITS
3.6.4.2.

TVA Res onse

STS SR 3.6.4.2.1 requires that each secondary containment
isolation manual valve and blind flange that is required to
be closed during an accident be verified closed every 31
days. CTS does not contain this requirement and BFN chooses
to maintain CTS licensing requirements by not adopting the
subject STS SR.

The piping systems which penetrate secondary containment
maintain the secondary containment boundary via a
combination of pipes and valves/isolation devices.
Isolation devices include devices such as blind flanges,
pipe caps and loop seals. The pipes and isolation devices
are depicted on controlled BFN drawings.



Some locations utilize a closed valve/isolation device and
the piping as the secondary containment boundary. Other
locations rely on the integrity of the closed loop piping.
BFN has adequate administrative controls on the manual
valves and isolation devices such that monthly checks are
not required. These controls are as follows:

l. Independent valve lineup verifications following
outages when a system has been taken out of its
normal alignment.

2. Independent licensed operator preparation and
verification of tagouts and independent placement and
verification of these tagouts.

3. Blind flanges and pipe caps are only positioned using
maintenance work control documents which are reviewed
by Operations for system impact.

The nature of systems with normally closed valves/caps is
such that there is seldom a need to operate these devices
and so the potential for degrading secondary containment by
misoperation or failure is minimized. BFN operating
experience indicates the above controls are very effective
in maintaining status control. Additionally, problems with
leaking blind flanges or manual valves would be identified
during the performance of ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4.

DOC A2 is not in contradiction with this position since the.
SCIVs referred to in A2 are the dampers for the HVAC systems
that penetrate secondary containment. These dampers must be
operable per the requirements and their leak tightness
checked periodically.

3. 6. 4 . 2-2

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-8

See the response to NRC comment 3.6.4.1-8. No changes are
required.



3. 6. 4.2-3

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-6

TVA Res onse

Refer to the response to NRC comment 3.6.4.1-6. The same
reasoning applies to this Item.

3. 6.4.2-4

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-7

Refer to the response to NRC comment 3.6.4.1-7. No changes
are required.

3.6.4.2-5

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-1

Bases on the disposition of Item 3.6.4.1-1, no changes are
required.

3.6.4.2-6

CTS 3.7.C.l, 3.7.C.2 and 3.7.C.3 specify secondary
containment, reactor zone secondary containment, and
refueling zone secondary containment integrity be
maintained, respectively. Secondary containment, reactor
zone secondary containment, and refueling zone secondary
containment is described and defined with regards to SCIVs
in CTS 1.0.P.1, 1.0.P.2 and 1.0.P.3, respectively. The CTS

markup does not include a markup of CTS 3.7.C.3 with regards
to SCIVs. See Item Number 3.6.4.1-1.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in item 3.6.4.1-1, the provisions for zonal
separation have been abandoned and the secondary containment
is treated as one contiguous system. The associated
requirements for zonal violations from CTS 3.7.C.3 have
similarly not been included in ITS. The requirements for
SCIVs are contained in ITS 3.6.4.2.





As a result of the change made by Item Number 3.6.4.2-1, the
numbers of the STS SRs were changed in the ITS. Resolution
of this item will depend on the resolution of Item Number
3.6.4.2-1.

TVA Res onse

Based on the disposition of Item 3.6.4.2-1, no changes to
the SR numbering is required.





ITS SECTION 3.6.4.3

STANDBYGAS TREATMENT(SGT) SYSTEM

3.6.4.3-1

CTS 3.7.B.4 specifies the actions to be taken if one SGT is
inoperable. Based on the CTS APPLICABILITY this action
applies at all times. ITS 3.6.4.3 adds ACTIONS C '& E which
are applicable during movement of irradiated fuel assemblies
in the secondary containment, during CORE ALTERATION, or
during OPDRVs for one and two SGT system(s) inoperable,
respectively. This change is characterized as
administrative change A1 — reformatting, renumbering and
editorial rewording to make the CTS consistent with NUREG-
1433. The addition of ITS 3.6.4.3 ACTION C is a less
restrictive change from CTS 3.7.B.4 while the addition of
ITS 3.6.4.3 ACTION E is less restrictive since the CTS does
not have the equivalent to ACTION E, in CTS 3.7.B, but would
require a shutdown in accordance with 1.0.C. Adding these
ACTIONS is a less restrictive change and a justification is
not provided. See Item Numbers 3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.3-6,
3.6.4.3-8, and 3.6.4.3-9.

TVA Res onse

TVA agrees that the addition of ITS Required Action C.l is a
less restrictive change, but it is already addressed by DOC

L2. CTS 3.7.8.3 requires that if one train of SGT is found
inoperable, REACTOR POWER OPERATION and fuel handing
operations are permitted for only 7 days. After the 7 days,
CTS 3.7.B.4 requires an immediate cessation of reactor
operation and fuel handling. ITS Required Action C.1 allows
unlimited duration of reactor operation and fuel handling
provided that two OPERABLE SGT subsystems are in operation.

As stated in the ITS 3.6.4.3 Required Actions Bases for
C.1, this action will ensure that the remaining SGT

subsystems are operable, that no failures related to
automatic actuation could prevent operation, and any other
failure would be readily detected. The SGT systems are
basically simple systems with a minimum number of active
components. It is, therefore, highly unlikely that an
operating system would suddenly and catastrophically fail.
With two systems in operation, the function of the SGT and,
hence, secondary containment would be assured in the event
of an accident requiring secondary containment.



TVA disagrees that the addition of Required Action E is a
less restrictive change. Required Action E is the same
requirement as CTS 3.7.B.4.a for fuel handling, core
alterations, and OPDRVs. A unit can be in Mode 1, 2, or 3

and be moving fuel inside secondary containment (i.e., fuel
movements within the fuel pool). If two or three SGT
subsystems became inoperable, Condition D would apply to the
reactor and Condition E would apply to the fuel related
activities. Similarly, if other units are operating, that
unit's Conditions A, B, or D would apply'f required. This
is the same as CTS 3.7.B.4.a and 3.7.B.4.b.

See the responses to items 3.6.4.1-6 and 3.6.4.1-8 for
additional discussion.

3. 6.4.3-2

CTS 4.7.B.2.d requires each SGT train be operated a total of
at least 10 hours each month. ITS SR 3.6.4.3.1 requires
each SGT train be operated continuously for ~ 10 hours with
heaters operating. While the Justification (M2) addresses
the more restrictive change of going from a total of 10
hours per mo'nth to continuously operating for at least 10
hours, no mention is made about the addition of "with
heaters operating." There is no discussion or justification
for this more restrictive requirement to have the heaters
operating.

TVA Res onse

The SGT system heaters automatically operate (if flow is
adequate and temperatures are not abnormally high) when SGT

is started. To address the NRC comment, DOC M2 has been
revised to provide additional justification on this change
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CTS 4.7.B.2.e requires testing the seals of gaskets for
housing doors. This requirement is not retained in ITS
3.6.4.3. These requirements are moved to plant procedures
and/or system operating instructions, which are controlled
by licensee controlled programs.

TVA Res onse

The CTS requirement has been explicitly added to the BASES
of ITS SR 3.6.4.3.2. This will insure the smoke test is
performed whenever SBGT filter testing is performed in
accordance with the Ventilation Filter Testing Program, and
thereby preserve the present CTS requirement. Changes to
the BASES will be controlled by ITS 5.5.10. DOC LA1 has
been revised to correspond to the above discussion.

3.6.4.3-4

CTS 4.7.B.3.a requires that once per operating cycle
automatic initiation of each branch of SGT is demonstrated
from each control room.

ITS SR 3.6.4.3.3 requires verifying each SGT subsystem
actuates on an actual or simulated initiation signal every
18 months.

The method used to perform the surveillance is moved to
plant procedures which are controlled by licensee. controlled
programs.

TVA Res onse

The change in the wording of CTS 4.7.B.3.a to the wording of
ITS SR 3.6.4.3.3 is considered an administrative change that
has not changed either the method of performing the test or
deleted/changed the amount of information contained in TS.
The test of the "automatic initiation" stated in CTS has
been clarified to state "on an actual or simulated
initiation signal". BFN considers these terms to be
equivalent. Details regarding methods for verifying proper
operation of the SGT system will be included in the plant
procedure which implements SR 3.6.4.3.3. SR procedure
revisions are performed in accordance with site
administrative procedures which include a review for 10 CFR

50.59 applicability. See the response to Item 3.6.4.3-5 for
additional information.



3.6.4.3-5

CTS 4.7.B.3.a requires demonstrating once per operating
cycle automatic initiation of each branch of SGT "from each
control room." ITS SR 3.6.4.3.3 requires verifying each SGT

subsystem actuates on an actual or simulated initiated
signal every 18 months. There is inadequate discussion and
justification for deleting the requirement for initiating
SGT from each control room and adding the requirement to
actuate the system using a simulated or actual initiation
signal. This is a less restrictive change in that one is
going from the CTS requirement or testing from each unit
(control room) to the ITS requirement which could be done
from only one unit all the time.

TVA Res onse

The change in the wording of CTS 4.7.B.3.a to the wording of
ITS SR 3.6.4.3.3 is considered an administrative change that
has not changed either the method of performing the test or
deleted/changed the amount of information contained in TS.
The test of the "automatic initiation" stated in CTS has
been clarified to state "on an actual or simulated
initiation signal". BFN considers these terms to be
equivalent.

The three SGT trains can be started from the control bay
either manually from handswitches or from test handswitches
which provide a simulated Primary Containment Isolation
Signal (PCIS) in order to initiate an auto-start signal for
SGT. The A and B trains of SGT can be manually started from
hand switches in the Units 1 or 3 control rooms. The C

train can be manually started from handswitches in the Unit
2 or 3 control rooms.

There are two test handswitches in the Unit 1 control room
which provide simulated PCIS signals to the A and B trains,
respectively. There is one test handswitch in the Unit 2

control room which provides a simulated PCIS signal to the C

train. There 'are no test handswitches in the Unit 3 control
room and, hence, no automatic testing is done from this
unit. These three test handswitches are currently used to
test the three trains by providing an "automatic initiation"
and will be used under ITS to provide an "actual or
simulated initiation signal" for performing SR 3.6.4.3.3.
The simulated signal for testing under SR 3.6.4.3.3 can only
be performed with the above described test switches. This
surveillance test will be classified as a common
surveillance test which means a single test is conducted for
all three units to satisfy the SR (simultaneously).



Accordingly, BFN does not consider this change to be a less
restrictive change since the system design dictates the test
methodology which will not change under ITS.

3.6.4.3-6

An alternative action is proposed to suspending operationsif a SGT System cannot be returned to OPERABLE status within
seven days and movement of irradiated fuel assemblies, CORE

ALTERATIONS, or OPDRVs are being conducted. The alternative
(ITS 3.6.4.3 RA C.1) is to initiate operation of the two
remaining SGT systems. The CTS does not have this
requirement. The addition of this less restrictive
requirement will depend on the resolution of Item Numbers
3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.3-1, and 3.6.4.3-9.

TVA Res onse

See the responses to NRC comments 3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.3-1, and
3.6.4.3-9 for the disposition of this Item. No additional
changes are required.

3. 6.4.3-7

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.3-1, 3.6.4.3-6, and
3.6.4.3-9.

TVA Res onse

See the responses to NRC comments 3.6.4.1-6, 3.6.4.3-1,
3.6.4.3-6, and 3.6.4.3-9 for the disposition of this Item.
No additional changes are required.

3.6.4.3-8

CTS 3.7.B.1 requires 3 trains of Standby Gas Treatment (SGT)
System be OPERABLE "at all times" when secondary containment
integrity is required. See Item Number 3.6.4.1-8 for
concern about secondary containment integrity which also
applies here. ITS 3.6.4.3 APPLICABILITY is MODES 1, 2, and
3, During movement of irradiated fuel, During CORE

ALTERATIONS. and During Operations with the Potential for
Draining the Reactor Vessel. There is no discussion or
justification for this more restrictive change to the CTS

APPLICABILITY. See Item Number 3.6.4.3-6, 3.6.4.3-7, and
3.6.4.3-9.



TVA Res onse

See the responses to NRC comments 3.6.4.1-8, 3.6.4.3-6,
3.6.4.1-7, and 3.6.4.3-9 for the disposition of this Item.
No additional changes are required.

3:6.4.3-9

STS 3.6.4.3 ACTIONS were developed based on a single unit
with two SGT Systems not for a multi-unit plant with a
shared secondary containment (See Item Number 3.6.4.1-7) and
three SGT Systems. CTS 3.7.B.4 specifies the remedial
actions to be taken in the event that one SGT System is
inoperable including the required shutdown of ALL Units at
BFN, and CTS 1.0.C specifies the shutdown of all units if
more than one SGT system is inoperable. ITS 3.6.4.3 ACTIONS
do not reflect the CTS requirements nor is there appropriate
justification for changing the CTS requirements when
converting to the ITS. See Item Numbers 3.6.4.3-1,
3.6.4.3-6, 3.6.4.3-7, and 3.6.4.3-8.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in the response to Item 3.6.4.3-1 and in DOC

L2, ITS Required Action C.l is a less restrictive change
which is being adopted in the conversion to ITS. Other than
this addition, the CTS requirements for operating reactors
(CTS 3.7.B.4.b) are equivalent to ITS 3.6.4.3 Required
Actions B and D and the CTS 3.7.B.4.a requirements for fuel
handling operations are analogous to ITS Required Actions
C.2 and E.

Regarding the issue of single unit versus multi-unit, if any
SGT train(s) is found inoperable, each unit's individual ITS
will govern the Required Actions for that unit.





CTS 4.7.B.3.b requires demonstrating manual operability at
least once per year of the bypass valve for filter cooling.
The CTS markup shows that CTS 4.7.B.3.b will be ITS SR
3.6.4.3.4 requires verifying'hat each decay heat removal
damper can open. The difference between the CTS and ITS are
the CTS words "bypass valve for filter cooling" and the ITS
words "decay heat removal damper". There is no discussion
or justification to show that these two valves are the same
or to show why the CTS bypass valve requirement was deleted
in favor of the STS decay heat removal damper, if they are
not the same.

TVA Res onse

The bypass valve (damper) described in CTS 4.7.B.3.b is no
longer required to be OPERABLE for filter cooling to be
placed in service. A design change was made which installed
three manually positioned dampers, two of which directly
"bypass" the bypass damper referred to in CTS 4.7.B.3.b,
thereby rendering operation of this bypass damper for the
establishment of filter cooling unnecessary. These new
dampers are locked in the proper position to obtain the
required bypass flow with no active operator action (e.g.
opening the bypass damper) required. Since these new
dampers do not require manual operation, manual cycling is
unnecessary. The three dampers are periodically checked
(quarterly) to be in the proper position by plant
procedures, O-GOI-300-3, "General Valve Operations".
Revisions to 0-GOI-300-3 are controlled by site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR
50.59 applicability. Since plant procedures ensure these
valves are properly positioned quarterly and manual
operation of the bypass damper is no longer required to
implement filter cooling, it is acceptable to relocate this
requirement to O-GOI-300-3.

ITS SR 3.6.4.3.4 has been deleted in this submittal and a
new DOC LA3 added to address the relocation of the valve
position checks discussed above.





STS SR 3.6.4.3.4 requires verifying each SGT filter cooler
bypass damper can open and the fan starts on an 18 month
frequency. ITS SR 3.6.4.3.4 requires verifying that each
decay heat removal damper can open on a 12 month frequency.
There is no discussion or justification for deleting the STS

requirement that the fan starts.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in the response to NRC comment 3.6.4.3-10, due
to plant specific design change, ITS SR 3.6.4.3.4 has been
deleted. The STS requirement to start the fan is already
contained in SR 3.6.4.3.1 at an increased frequency
(SR 3.6.4.3.1 requirement of every 31 days versus the
previous SR 3.6.4.3.4 requirement of every 18 months).

3.6.4.3-12

See Item Number 3.6.4.1-3.

TVA Res onse

As discussed in the response to NRC comment 3.6.4.1-3,
neutral wind has been clarified in ITS 3.6.4.3 Background
Bases to mean less than 5 mph as currently defined in CTS

4.7.C.l.a. Also, as discussed in comment 3.6.4.1-2, the
requirement for neutral wind conditions has been added to
the SR 3.6.4.1.3 and 3.6.4.1.4 Bases.





STS B3.6.4.3 Bases for SR 3.6.4.3.2 states that "The SGTfilter tests are in accordance with Regulatory Guide (RG)
1.52 (Ref. 3). " ITS B3.6.4.3 Bases for SR 3.6.4.3.2 deletes
this statement and Reference 3 from ITS B.3.6.4.3 Bases
REFERENCE Section. The basis for this deletion is that thefilter tests are not done in accordance with RG 1.52
Revision [2), but in accordance with the ventilation
filtration testing program (ITS 5.5.7). ITS 5.5.7 states
that the VF7P test shall be done in accordance with RG 1.52
Rev. 2. Therefore, the justification P41 is wrong, and the
STS statement and Reference 3 should be reinserted into ITS
B3.6.4.3 Bases SR 3.6.4.3.2 and ITS B.3.6.4.3 Bases
REFERENCES, respectively. Furthermore, the staff would
consider this change and that portion of the justification
(P41) which refers to 0he VFTP as a generic change.

TVA Res onse

Section 5.0 of ITS has previously been revised to remove
references to ventilation testing in accordance with
Regulatory Guide 1.52. Specifically, the Ventilation Filter
Test Program (VFTP) described in ITS 5.5.7 has been revised
to more closely match CTS requirements for ventilation
system testing. BFN is not committed to Regulatory Guide
1.52 and all references have been removed from ITS. With
these changes, P41 is accurate.
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SUMMARYDESCRIPTION of ITS/BASES CHANGES
ITS SECTION 3.6- CONTAINMENTSYSTEMS

TVA is submitting a proposed supplement to TS-362 for
Section 3.6, CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS. This supplement makes
several changes associated with NRC comments on Section 3.6
(Reference: NRC Request for Additional Information Regarding
Improved Standard Technical Specifications, dated June 12,
1997, TAC NOS. M96431, M96432, M96433), incorporates
changes resulting from internal TVA reviews, and
incorporates Owner.'s Group Technical Specification Task
Force {TSTF) items approved by NRC subsequent to the
original submittal of TS-362. A synopsis of the ITS and ITS
BASES changes is provided below.

Surveillance Re irement (SR) 3.6.1.1.1 Bases

In response to an NRC comment, removed statements which
indicated that Main Steam Isolation Valve leakage is
excluded from combined Appendix J Type B and C leakage. TVA
has a pending TS amendment request on this issue which is
not yet NRC approved.

ITS 3.6.1.1 Bases References

In response to an NRC comment, deleted Reference 7. The TS
amendment request in Reference 7 is not yet approved.

ITS 3.6.1.2 - Actions A.1 A.2 A.3 BASES

Editorial change to sentence order.

SR 3.6.1.2.1 and Associated BASES

In response to an NRC comment, modified to match model
Appendix J ITS provisions.

SR 3.6.1.2.2 and Associated BASES

Incorporated TSTF-17 extending the frequency for performance
of the primary containment air lock door interlock SR.

LCO 3.6.1.3 and Actions SR 3.6.1.3.1 and Associated Bases

In response to internal TVA reviews, clarified purge valve
sizes to be consistent with actual plant design. Also,
other minor changes to better describe plant design.



3.6.1.3 A licabilit Bases

In response to a TVA internal review, deleted "sealed" to be
consistent with BFN purge valve operating requirements.

3.6.1.3 Action D and Associated Bases

In response to an NRC comment, changed completion time from
8 to 4 hours to be consistent with NUREG-1433.

SR 3.6.1.3.2 and Associated BASES

In response to a TVA internal review, added a new note 3
which excludes small valves from the scope of the monthly
position verification SR. This SR is not required by
current TS (CTS). Additionally, included a Final Safety
Analysis (FSAR) reference (7) for a listing of valves in the
scope of the subject SR.

Also, to incorporate TSTF-45, added a provision that locked,
sealed, or otherwise secured manual valves and blind flanges
are not required to be in the scope of the SR.

In the last paragraph of the SR 3.6.1.3.2 Bases, deleted the
statement regarding inerted containment since this SR
involves valves and flanges outside containment.

SR 3.6.1.3.3 and Associated EASES

In response to a TVA internal review, added a new note 3
which excludes small valves from the scope of the position
verification SR. This SR is not required by current CTS.

Also, to incorporate TSTF-45, added a provision that locked,
sealed, or otherwise secured manual valves and blind flanges
are not required to be in the scope of the subject SR.

SR 3.6.1.3.5 and Associated Bases

Incorporated TSTF-46 which clarifies that only automatic
power operated valves are in the scope of the SR.

ITS 3.6.1.3 Bases Ref'erences

In response to a TVA internal review, corrected Reference 2
and added Reference 7 which is the FSAR Table listing of
containment isolation valves.



LCO 3.6.1.5 LCO Actions and Associated Bases ~

In response to an NRC comment, revised completion times to,
be consistent with NUREG-1433.

LCO 3.6.1.5 Bases

In response to an NRC comment, added "during testing or" for
consistency with NUREG-1433.

ITS 3.6.1.5 A licabilit Bases

In response to an NRC comment, -clarified Bases to better
describe the effects. of containment spray systems during
design basis accidents. The changes result in a better
correlation to 0he NUREG-1433 text as adapted to BFN
specific design analyses.

Unit 2 Onl — ITS 3.6.1.5 Action D.1 Bases

Inserted missing text (word processing omission) for
consistency with Unit 1 and 3 Bases.

LCO 3.6.1.6 Bases

In response to an NRC comment, added "during testing or" for
consistency with NUREG-1433.

ITS 3.6.1.6 A licabilit Bases
0

In response to an NRC comment, clarified Bases to better
describe the effects of containment spray systems during
design basis accidents. The changes result in a better
correlation to the NUREG-1433 text as adapted to BFN
specific design analyses.

LCO 3.6.1.6 Action B.1 Bases

In response to an NRC comment, added (explicitly) CTS
provisions for alternate means for verifying vacuum breaker
closure.

SR 3.6.1.6.1 and Associated Bases

In response to an NRC comment, added a new Note 2 to the SR
which incorporates the CTS criteria allowing a single vacuum
breaker to be in a slightly open position. In the Bases,
added (explicitly) CTS provisions for alternate means for
verifying vacuum breaker closure.





ITS 3.6.2.1 and Bases (Several Locations)

In response to a TVA internal review, changed the
Intermediate Range Monitor (IRM) scale values on range 7
(point of nominal reactor'heat input) from 25/40 to 70/125.
The IBM instruments have dual ranges (0-40 and 0-125),
however, readings per operating procedures are taken based
only on the 0-125 scale. Thus, this change is not
technical.

ITS 3.6.2.1 Actions D and E and Associated Bases

In response to an NRC comment, revised Actions D and E to be
consistent with NUREG-1433 regarding torus water temperature
monitoring requirements.

ITS 3.6.2.3 Back round BASES

In response to a TVA internal review, added the word "any"
to clarify the RHR heat removal pump requirements in the
BACKGROUND BASES section.

ITS SR 3.6.4.1.1 and SR 3.6.4.1.2 BASES

In response to an NRC comment, added missing "SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS" margin heading to corresponding BASES section.
This is an editorial change.

ITS SR 3.6.4.1.4 and SR 3.6.4.1.3/SR 3.6.4.1.4 BASES

In response to a TVA internal review, the requirement to
maintain test conditions for one hour in SR 3.6.4.1.4 has
been removed. It is necessary to secure normal reactor
building ventilation to perform the test and, with units in
operation, a test duration of 1 hour may result in
temperature problems in some plant areas (for example, steam
tunnels). This change is consistent with the CTS
requirements and maintains the current licensing basis.

Also in response to an NRC comment, clarified the term
"neutral" wind conditions to be less than 5 miles per hour.

ITS 3.6.4.2 LCO BASES

Incorporated TSTF-46 which clarifies that only automatic
power operated valves are in the scope of the SR.





ITS SR 3.6.4.2.1 and Associated BASES

In response to a TVA internal review, the test frequency in
SR 3.6.4.2.1 is changed to 92 days from "in accordance with
the Inservice Test (IST) Program" since these valves .

(dampers) are not, currently included in the IST program.
e

Also, incorporated TSTF-46 which clarifies that only
automatic power operated valves are in the scope of the SR.

ITS 3.6.4.3 BACKGROUND BASES

In response to an NRC comment, clarified the term "neutral"
wind conditions to be less than 5 miles per hour.

ITS SR 3.6.4.3.2 BASES

In response to an NRC comment, added requirements to include
a chemical smoke test to check the sealing of gaskets forfilter housing doors to SR 3.6.4.3.2 BASES. This is
consistent with CTS requirements and maintains the current
licensing basis.

ITS SR 3.6.4.3.4 and Associated BASES

In response to a TVA internal review, deleted SR 3.6.4.3.4
which required surveillance testing of the Standby Gas
Treatment, System bypass dampers. A design change has been
made which installed three manually positioned dampers which
are locked in the correct position. Therefore, a
surveillance to demonstrate the capability to manually
operate the valves is not necessary. The position of the
dampers is verified quarterly in accordance with general
operating instructions.





Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6.1.2

ACTIONS

CONDITION RE(UIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. (continued) A.2

AND

A.3

Lock the OPERABLE
door closed.

--------NOTE---------
Air lock doors in
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

24 hours

Verify the OPERABLE
door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

(continued)

98OXXaooes 97zaa9
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6'.1.2

o ACTIONS continued

CONDITION RE(VIREO ACTION COMPLETION TINE

B. Primary
containment air
lock interlock
mechanism
inoperable.

B. I --------NOTES--------
1. Required

Actions B.l, B.2,
and B.3 are not
applicable if
both doors in the
air lock are
inoperable and
Condition C is
entered.

2. Entry into and
exit from
containment is
permissible under
the control of a
dedicated
individual.

AND

Verify an OPERABLE
door is closed.

1 hour

(continued)
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Primary Contai'nment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

B. (continued) B.2 Lock an OPERABLE door
closed.

24 hours

AND

B.3 --------NOTE---------
Air lock doors in
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

Verify an OPERABLE
door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

C. Primary
containment air
1'ock inoperable
for reasons other
than Condition A
or B.

C.1 Initiate action to
evaluate primary
containment overall
leakage rate per
LCO 3.6.1.1, using
current air lock test
results.

Immediately

AND

C.2 Verify a door is
closed.

1 hour

AND

C.3 Restore air lock to
OPERABLE status.

24 hours

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

o ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

D. Required Action
and associated
Completion Time
not met.

D.1

AND

D.2

Be in NODE 3.

Be in NODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

SURVEILLANCE RE(UIRENENTS

SURVEILLANCE FRE(UENCY

NOTES

1. An inoperable air lock door does not
invalidate the previous successful
performance of the overall air lock
leakage test.

2. Results shall be evaluated against
acceptance criteria applicable to
SR 3.6.1.1.1.

Perform required primary containment air
lock leakage rate testing in accordance
with the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

In accordance
with the
Primary
Containment
Leakage Rate
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.2.2 Verify only one door in the primary
containment air lock can be opened at a

time.

24 months
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6.1.3 Primary Containment Isolation Valves (PCIVs)

LCO 3.6.1.3 Each PCIV, except reactor building-to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers, shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3,
Mhen associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE

per LCO 3.3.6.1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation."

ACTIONS

NOTES
Penetration flow paths except for 18 and 20 inch purge valve penetration
flow paths may be unisolated intermittently under administrative controls.

2. Separate Condition entry is allowed for each penetration flow path.t 3. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions for systems made
inoperable by PCIVs.

4. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions of LCO 3.6.1.1, "Primary
Containment," when PCIV leakage results in exceeding overall containment
leakage rate acceptance criteria in MODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A ---------NOTE---------
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with one PCIV
inoperable except due
to MSIV leakage not
within limits.

A.1

AND

Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and

de-activated'utomatic
valve,

closed manual valve,
blind flange, or
check valve with flow
through the valve
secured.

4 hours except
for main steam
line

AND

8 hours for main
steam line

(continued)
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o ACTIONS continued

'ONDITION REQUIRED ACTION

PCIVs
3.6;1.3

COMPLETION TIME

D. One or more
penetration flow paths
with HSIV leakage not
within limits.

D. 1 Restore leakage rate
to within limit.

4 hours

E. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or D not met in
MODE 1, 2, or 3.

E.l Be in MODE 3.

E.2 Be in MODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or D not met for
PCIV(s) required to be
OPERABLE 'during MODE 4
or 5.

F.l

OR

F.2

Initiate action to
suspend operations
with a potential for
draining the reactor
vessel (OPDRVs).

--------NOTE---------
Only applicable for
inoperable RHR

Shutdown Cooling
Valves.

Immediately

Immedi ately

Initiate action to
restore valve(s) to
OPERABLE status.
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

O SURVEILLANCE RE(UIREHENTS

SURVEILLANCE FRE(UENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.1 -NOTES
Not required to be met when the 18 and 20
inch primary containment purge valves are
open for inerting, de-inerting, pressure
control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the vaTves to
be open.

Verify each 18 and 20 inch primary
containment purge valve is closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.2 NOTES-
l. Valves and blind flanges in high

radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative
controls.

3. Not required to be performed for
instrument panel valves, vent and
drain valves, leak-off lines, and
test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is
located outside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

31 days

(continued)
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS continued

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.3 NOTES-
1. Valves and blind flanges in high

radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under

administrative'ontrols.

3. Not required to be performed for vent
'nddrain valves, leak-off lines, and

test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is
located inside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

Prior
to'ntering NODE 2

or 3 from
NODE 4 if
primary
containment was
de-inerted
while in
NODE 4, if not
performed
within the
previous
92 days

SR 3.6.1.3.4 Verify continuity of the traversing
incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valve
explosive charge.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.5
I

Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic PCIV, except for
MSIVs, is within limits.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.3.6 Verify the isolation time of each MSIV is
a 3 seconds and s 5 seconds.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

BFN-UNIT 1 3.6-13
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. Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.5

O 3. 6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6. 1.5 Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers

LCO 3.6.1.5 Each reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breaker
shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: NODES 1, 2, and 3.

ACTIONS

NOTE
Separate Condition entry is allowed for each line.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. One or more lines with
one reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breaker not
closed.

A.l Close the open vacuum
breaker.

72 hours

B. One or more lines with
two reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers not
closed.

B.l Close one open vacuum
breaker.

1 hour

C. One line with one or
more reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers
inoperable for
opening.

C.l Restore the vacuum
breaker(s) to
OPERABLE status.

72 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.6

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.6.1 NOTES

1. Not required to be met for vacuum
breakers that are open during
Surveillances.

2. One drywell suppression chamber
vacuum breaker may be nonfully'losed
so long as it is determined to be not
more than 3'pen as indicated by the
position lights.

14 days

Verify each vacuum breaker is closed.

SR 3.6.1.6.2 Perform a functional test of each
required vacuum breaker.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6. 1.6.3 Verify the differential pressure required
to open each vacuum breaker is
e 0.5 psid.

18 months
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

O 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6.2.1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

LCO 3.6.2.1 Suppression pool average temperature shall be:

a ~

b.

x 95'F when any OPERABLE intermediate range monitor
(IRM) channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7 and no testing that adds heat to the suppression
pool is being performed;

w 105'F when any OPERABLE IRM channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and testing that adds
heat to the suppression pool is being performed; and

c. a 110'F when all OPERABLE IRM channels are x 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7.

APPLICABILITY: HODES 1, 2, and 3.

e ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 95'F but a 110'F.

AND

A.1 Verify suppression
pool average
temperature a 110'F.

AND

Once per hour

Any OPERABLE IRM
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

AND

Not performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

A.2 Restore suppression
pool average
temperature to
a 95'F.

24 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION RE(UIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

B. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A
not met.

B.l Reduce THERMAL POWER

until all OPERABLE
IRM channels are
a 70/125 divisions of
full scale on
Range 7.

12 hours

C. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 105'F.

AND

Any OPERABLE IRM
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

AND

Performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

C.l Suspend all testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

Immediately

D. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 110'F but ( 120'F.

D.l Place the reactor
mode switch in the
shutdown position.

Immediately

D.2

AND

Verify suppression
pool average
temperature < 120'F.

Once per
30 minutes

D.3 Be in MODE 4. 36 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Avera'ge Temperature
3.6;2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

E. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 120'F.

E.l Depressurize the
reactor vessel to
< 200 psig.

AND

E.2 Be in NODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.2. 1. 1 Verify suppression pool average
temperature is within the applicable
limits.

24 hours

AND

5 minutes when
performing
testing that
adds heat to
the suppression
pool
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Secondary Containment
3.6;4.1

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

C. (continued) C.2 . Suspend CORE

ALTERATIONS.
Immediately

C.3 Initiate action to
suspend OPDRVs;

Immediately

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.1.1 Verify all secondary containment
equipment hatches are closed and sealed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.1.2 Verify each secondary containment access
door is closed, except when the access
opening is being used for entry and exit,
then at least one door shall be closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.1.3 Verify two standby gas treatment
{SGT) subsystems will draw down the
secondary containment to
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge
in < 120 seconds.

18 months on
a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS

SR 3.6.4.1.4 Verify two SGT subsystems can maintain
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge in the
secondary containment at a flow rate
a 12,000 cfm.

18 months on a
STAGGERED TEST
BASIS
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O SURVEILLANCE RE(UIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE

SCIVs
3.6;4.2

FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.2.1 Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic SCIV is within
1 imits.

92 days

0

SR 3.6.4.2.2 Verify each automatic SCIV actuates to
the isolation position on an actual or
simulated actuation signal.

18 months
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SGT System
3.6;4.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.3.1 Operate each SGT subsystem for a 10
continuous hours with heaters operating.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.3.2 Perform required SGT filter testing in
accordance with the Ventilation Filter
Testing Program (VFTP).

In accordance
with the VFTP

SR 3.6.4.3.3 Verify each SGT subsystem actuates on an
actual or simulated initiation signal.

18 months
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BROWNS FERRY NUCLEARPLANT- IMPROVED TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS
SECTION 3.6

LIST OF REVISED PAGES

UNIT2 ITS SECTION (Revised pages marked «Rl)

Replaced 3.64 thru 3.6C with 3.6A thru 3.64 Revision 1

Replaced 3.6-11 thru 3.6-13 with 3.6-11 thru 3.6-13 Revision 1

Replaced 3.6-16 with 3.6-16 Revision 1

Replaced 3.6-20 thru 3.6-23 with 3.6-20 thru 3.6-23 Revision 1

Replaced 3.6-37 with 3.6-37 Revision 1

Replaced 3.641 with 3.641 Revision I
Replaced 3.644 with 3.644 Revision 1



Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. (continued) A.2 Lock the OPERABLE
door closed.

AND

24 hours

A.3 --------NOTE---------
Air lock doors in
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

Verify the OPERABLE
door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

B. Primary
containment air
lock interlock
mechanism
inoperable.

B.l --------NOTES--------
1. Required

Actions B. 1, 8.2,
and B.3 are not
applicable if
both doors in the
air lock are
inoperable and
Condition C is
entered.

2. Entry into and
exit from
containment is
permissible under
the control of a
dedicated
individual.

Verify an OPERABLE
door is closed.

1 hour

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

B. (continued) B.2 Lock an OPERABLE door
closed.

24 hours

AND

B.3 --------NOTE---------
Air lock doors in
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

Verify an OPERABLE
door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

C. Primary
containment air
lock inoperable
for reasons other
than Condition A
or B.

C.1 Initiate action to
evaluate primary
containment overall
leakage rate per
LCO 3.6.1.1, using
current air lock test
results.

Immediately

AND

C.2 Verify a door is
closed.

1 hour

AND

C.3 Restore air lock to
OPERABLE status.

24 hours

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

D. Required Action
and associated
Completion Time
not met.

0.1

AND

Be in MODE 3. 12 hours

D.2 Be in MODE 4. 36 hours

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

NOTES

l. An inoperable air lock door does not
invalidate the previous successful
performance of the overall air lock
leakage test.

2. Results shall be evaluated against
acceptance criteria applicable to
SR 3.6.1.1.1.

Per form required primary containment air
lock leakage rate testing in accordance
with the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

In accordance
with the
Primary,
Containment
Leakage Rate
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.2.2 Verify only one door in the primary
containment air lock can be opened at a

time.

24 months
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6. 1.3 Primary Containment Isolation Valves (PCIVs)

LCO 3.6. 1.3 Each PCIV, except reactor building-to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers, shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3,
When associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE

per LCO 3.3.6. 1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation."

ACTIONS

-NOTES-
1. Penetration flow paths except for 18 and 20 inch purge valve penetration

flow paths may be unisolated intermittently under administrative controls.

2. Separate Condition entry is allowed for each penetration flow path.

e 3, Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions for systems made
inoperable by PCIVs.

4. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions of LCO 3.6. 1.1, "Primary
Containment," when'PCIV leakage results in exceeding overall containment
leakage rate acceptance criteria in MODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A ---------NOTE---------
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with one PCIV
inoperable except due
to MSIV leakage not
within limits.

A.l

AND

Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and
de-activated
automatic valve,
closed manual valve,
blind flange, or
check valve with flow
through the valve
secured.

4 hours except
for main steam
line

AND

8 hours for main
steam line

(continued)
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION RE/VIREO ACTION COMPLETION TIME

D. One or more
penetration flow paths
with HSIV leakage not
within limits.

D. 1 Restore leakage rate
to within limit.

4 hours

E. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or D not met in
NODE 1, 2, or 3.

E.1

AND

Be in MODE 3.

E.2 Be in MODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

F. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or 0 not met for
PCIV(s) required to be
OPERABLE during MODE 4
or 5.

F.1

OR

F.2

Initiate action to
suspend operations
with a potential for
draining the reactor
vessel (OPDRVs).

--------NOTE---------
Only applicable for
inoperable RHR

Shutdown Cooling
Valves.

Immediately

Immediately

Initiate action to
restore valve(s) to
OPERABLE status.

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-11 Amendment *Rl





PCIVs
3.6;1.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.1 NOTES-
Not required to be met when the 18 and 20
inch primary containment purge valves are
open for inerting, de-inerting, pressure
control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the vaTves to
be open.

Verify each 18 and 20 inch primary
containment purge valve is closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.2 -NOTES
1. Valves and blind flanges in high

radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative
controls.

3. Not required to be performed for
instrument panel valves, vent and
drain valves, leak-off lines, and
test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that. is
located outside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

31 days

(continued)
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS continued

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.3 NOTES

l. Valves and blind flanges in high
radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative

'ontrols.

3. Not required to be performed for vent
and drain valves, leak-off lines, and
test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is
located inside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured.
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

Prior to
entering MODE 2
or 3 from
MODE 4 if
primary
containment was
de-inerted
while in
MODE 4, if not
performed
within the
previous
92 days

SR 3.6.1.3.4 Verify continuity of the traversing
incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valve
explosive charge.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.5 Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic PCIV, except for
MSIVs, is within limits.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.3.6 Verify the isolation time of each MSIV is
a 3 seconds and a 5 seconds.

In accordance
with the
Inser vice
Testing Program

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-13

(continued)
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: Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.5

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6. 1.5 Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers

LCO 3.6.I.5 Each reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breaker
shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES I, 2, and 3.

ACTIONS

-NOTE-
Separate Condition entry is allowed for each line.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. One or more lines witht one reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breaker not
closed.

A.I Close the open vacuum
breaker.

72 hours

B. One or more lines with
two reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers not
closed.

B.l Close one open vacuum
breaker.

I hour

(
C. One line with one or

more reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers
inoperable for
opening.

C.l Restore the vacuum
breaker(s) to
OPERABLE status.

72 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.6

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.6.1 NOTES
1. Not required to be met for vacuum

breakers that are open during
Surveillances.

2. One drywell suppression chamber
vacuum breaker may be nonfully closed
so long as it is determined to be not
more than 3'pen as indicated by the
position lights.

14 days

Verify each vacuum breaker is closed.

SR 3.6.1.6.2 Perform a functional test of each
required vacuum breaker.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.6.3 Verify the differential pressure required
to open each vacuum breaker is
x 0.5 psid.

18 months
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

O 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6.2.1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

LCO 3.6.2.1 Suppression pool average temperature shall be:

a. a 95'F when any OPERABLE intermediate range monitor
(IRM) channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7 and no testing that adds heat to the suppression
pool is being performed;

b. a 105'F when any OPERABLE IRH channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and testing that adds
heat to the suppression pool is being performed; and

c. w 110'F when all OPERABLE IRH channels are a 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3.t ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 95'F but a 110'F.

AND

A.l Verify suppression
pool average
temperature x 110'F.

AND

Once per hour

Any OPERABLE IRH
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

ANO

Not performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

A.2 Restore suppression
pool average
temperature to
a 95'F.

24 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

B. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A
not met.

B.1 Reduce THERMAL POWER

until all OPERABLE
IRM channels are
a 70/125 divisions of
full scale on
Range 7.

12 hours

C. Suppression poo')
average temperature
> 105'F.

AND

Any OPERABLE IRM
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

AND

Performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

C.l Suspend all testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

Immediately

D. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 110'F but < 120'F.

D. 1 Place the reactor
mode switch in the
shutdown position.

AND

'Immediately

D.2

AND

Verify suppression
pool average
temperature < 120'F.

Once per
30 minutes

D.3 Be in MODE 4. 36 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6.2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

E. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 120'F.

E.l Depressurize the
reactor vessel to
( 200 psig.

AND

E.2 Be in MODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.2. 1. 1 Verify suppression pool average
temperature is within the applicable
limits.

24 hours

AND

5 minutes when
performing
testing that
adds heat to
the suppression
pool

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-23 Amendment *Rl





O ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION

Secondary Containment
3.6;4.1

COMPLETION TIME

C. (continued) C.2 Suspend CORE
ALTERATIONS.

Immedi ately

C.3 Initiate action to
suspend OPDRVs;

Immediately

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4. 1.1 Verify all secondary containment
equipment hatches are closed and sealed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4. 1.2 Verify each secondary containment access
door is closed, except when the access
opening is being used for entry and exit,
then at least one door shall be closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.1.3 Verify two standby gas treatment
(SGT) subsystems will draw down the
secondary containment to
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge
in a 120 seconds.

18 months on
a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS

SR 3.6.4.1.4 Verify two SGT subsystems can maintain
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge in the
secondary containment at a flow rate
x 12,000 cfm.

18 months on a
STAGGERED TEST
BASIS

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-37 Amendment *Rl



O SURVEILLANCE RE(UIREHENTS

SURVEILLANCE

SCIVs
3.6;4.2

FRE(UENCY

SR 3.6.4.2. I Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic SCIV is within
limits.

92 days

SR 3.6.4.2.2 Verify each automatic SCIV actuates to
the isolation position on an actual or
simulated actuation signal.

1S months

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-41 Amendment *Rl
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I

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE

SGT System
3.6;4.3

FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.3.1 Operate each SGT subsystem for a 10
continuous hours with heaters operating.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.3.2 Perform required SGT filter testing in
accordance with the Ventilation Filter
Testing Program (VFTP).

In accordance
with the VFTP

SR 3.6.4.3.3 Verify each SGT subsystem actuates on an
actual or simulated initiation signal.

18 months

BFN-UNIT 2 3.6-44 Amendment *Rl
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

A. (continued) A.2 Lock the OPERABLE
door closed.

AND

24 hours

A.3 --------NOTE---------
Air lock doors'n
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

Verify the OPERABLE
door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION RE(UIRED ACTION CONPLET ION TINE

B. Primary
containment air
lock interlock
mechanism
inoperable.

B. I --------NOTES--------
1. Required

Actions B.l, B.2,
and B.3 are not
applicable if
both doors in the
air lock are
inoperable and
Condition C is
entered.

2. Entry into and
exit from
containment is
permissible under
the control of a
dedicated
individual.

AND

Verify an OPERABLE
door is closed.

I hour

(continued)
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Primary Contai'nment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

B. {continued) B.2 Lock an OPERABLE door
closed.

24 hours

AND

8.3 --------NOTE---------
Air lock doors'n
high radiation areas
or areas with limited
access due to
inerting may be
verified locked
closed by
administrative means.

Verify an OPERABL'E

door is locked
closed.

Once per 31 days

C. Primary
containment air
lock inoperable
for reasons other
than Condition A
or B.

C.1 Initiate action to
evaluate primary
containment overall
leakage rate per
LCO 3.6.1.1, using
current air lock test
results.

Immediately

AND

C.2 Verify a door is
closed.

1 hour

AND

C.3 Restore air lock to
OPERABLE status.

24 hours

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
3.6;1.2

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION CONPLETION TINE

D. Required Action
and associated
Completion Time
not met.

D.l

AND

Be in MODE 3. 12 hours

D.2 Be in NODE 4. 36 hours

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.2.1~ ~ ~

I

NOTES-

l. An inoperable air lock door does not
invalidate the previous successful
performance of the overall air lock
leakage test.

2. Results shall be evaluated against
acceptance criteria applicable to
SR 3.6.1.1.1.

Perform required primary containment air
lock leakage rate testing in accordance
with the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

In accordance
with the
Primary
Containment
Leakage Rate
Testing Program

SR 3.6. 1.2.2 Verify only one door in the primary
containment air lock can be opened at a

time.

24 months

0
BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-7 Amendment *Rl



PCIVs
3.6;1.3

3.6. 1.3 Primary Containment Isolation Valves (PCIVs)

LCO 3.6.1. 3 Each PCIV, except reactor building-to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers, shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3,
When associated instrumentation is 'required to be OPERABLE

per LCO 3.3.6. 1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation."

ACTIONS

-NOTES-

1. Penetration flow paths except for 18 and 20 inch purge valve penetration
flow paths may be unisolated intermittently under administrative controls.

2. Separate Condition entry is allowed for each penetration flow path.t 3. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions for systems made

inoperable by PCIVs.

4. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions of LCO 3.6. 1.1, "Primary
Containment," when PCIV leakage results in exceeding overall containment
leakage rate acceptance criteria in MODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A ---------NOTE---------
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with one PCIV
inoperable except due
to MSIV leakage not
within limits.

A.1

AND

Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and
de-activated
automatic valve,
closed manual valve,
blind flange, or
check valve with flow
through the valve
secured.

4 hours except
for main steam
line

AND

8 hours for main
steam line

(continued)
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

D. One or more
penetration flow paths
with MSIV leakage not
within limits.

D.l Restore leakage rate
to within limit.

4 hours

E. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or 0 not met in
MODE 1, 2, or 3.

E.l Be in MODE 3.

AND

E.2 Be in MODE 4.

12 hours

36 hours

F. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A,
B, C, or 0 not met for
PCIV(s) required to be
OPERABLE during MODE 4
or 5.

F.l

OR

F.2

Initiate action to
suspend operations
with a potential for
draining the reactor
vessel (OPDRVs).

--------NOTE---------
Only applicable for
inoperable RHR

Shutdown Cooling
Valves.

Immediately

Immediately

Initiate action to
restore valve(s). to
OPERABLE status.
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.1 -NOTES-
Not required to be met when the 18 and 20
inch primary containment purge valves are
open for inerting, de-inerting, pressure
control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the vaTves to
be open.

Verify each 18 and 20 inch primary
containment purge valve is closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.2 NOTES
1. Valves and blind flanges in high

radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative
controls.

3. Not required to be performed for
instrument panel valves, vent and
drain valves, leak-off lines, and
test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is
located outside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

31 days

(continued)
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PCIVs
3.6;1.3

O SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS continued

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.3.3 NOTES
I. Valves and blind flanges in high

radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative

'ontrols.

3. Not required to be performed for vent
and drain valves, leak-off lines, and
test connection valves.

Verify each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is
located inside primary containment and
not locked, sealed, or otherwise secured
and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

Prior to
entering MODE 2
or 3 from
MODE 4 if
primary
containment was
de-inerted
while in
MODE 4, if not
performed
within the
previous
92 days

SR 3.6.1.3.4 Verify continuity of the traversing
incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valve
explosive charge.

31 days

SR 3.6.1.3.5 Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic PCIV, except for
MSIVs, is within limits.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.3.6 Verify the isolation time of each MSIV is
a 3 seconds and a 5 seconds.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-13

(continued)
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."Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.5

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6. 1.5 Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers

LCO 3.6. 1.5 Each reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breaker
shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3.

ACTIONS

NOTE
Separate Condition entry is allowed for each line.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. One or more lines witht one reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breaker not
closed.

A.l Close the open vacuum
breaker.

72 hours

B. One or more lines with
two reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers not
closed.

B.l Close one open vacuum
breaker.

1 hour

C. One line with one or
more reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers
inoperable for
opening.

C.l Restore the vacuum
breaker{s) to
OPERABLE status.

72 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
3.6;1.6

SURVEILLANCE RE(UIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FRE(UENCY

SR 3.6.1.6.1 -NOTES-
1. Not required to be met for vacuum

breakers that are open during
Surveillances.

2. One drywell suppression chamber
vacuum breaker may be nonfullg closed
so long as it is determined to be not
more than 3'pen as indicated by the
position lights.

14 days

Verify each vacuum breaker is closed.

SR 3.6.1.6.2 Perform a functional test of each
required vacuum breaker.

In accordance
with the
Inservice
Testing Program

SR 3.6.1.6.3 Verify the differential pressure required
to open each vacuum breaker is
c 0.5 psid.

18 months

BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-20 Amendment *Rl



Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

O 3.6 CONTAINHENT SYSTEHS

3.6.2. 1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

a. x 95'F when any OPERABLE intermediate range monitor
(IRH) channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7 and no testing that adds heat to the suppression
pool is being performed;

b. a 105'F when any OPERABLE IRM channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and testing that adds
heat to the suppression pool is being performed; and

c. c 110 F when all OPERABLE IRM channels are a 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION COMPLETION TIMEREQUIRED ACTION

Once per hourVerify suppression
pool average
temperature a 110'F.

A.lA. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 95'F but ~ 110'F.

ANDAND

Restore suppression
pool average
temperature to
a 95'F.

A.2Any OPERABLE IRH
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

24 hours

AND

Not performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

(continued)

Amendment *Rl3.6-21BFN-UNIT 3

LCO 3.6.2.1 Suppression pool average temperature shall be:



Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6;2.1

O ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

B. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A
not met.

B.l Reduce THERMAL POWER

until all OPERABLE
IRH channels are
w 70/125 divisions of
full scale on
Range 7.

12 hours

C. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 105'F.

AND

Any OPERABLE IRM
channel > 70/125
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

AND

Performing testing
that adds heat to the

'uppression pool.

C.l Suspend all testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

Immediately

D. Suppression pool
average temperature
> 110'F but < 120'F.

D.l Place the reactor
mode switch in the
shutdown position.

AND

Immediately

D.2

AND

Verify suppression
pool average
temperature ( 120'F.

Once per
30 minutes

D.3 Be in MODE 4. 36 hours

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Avera'ge Temperature
3.6;2.1

o ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

E. Suppression pool
average temperature
) 120'F.

E.1

AND

'E.2

Depressurize the
reactor vessel to
< 200 psig.

Be in MODE 4.

'2 hours

36 hours

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.2. 1.1 Verify suppression pool average
temperature is within the applicable
limits.

24 hours

AND

5 minutes when
performing
testing that
adds heat to
the suppression
pool
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Secondary Containment
3.6.4.1

ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COHPLETION TIHE

C. (continued) C.2 Suspend CORE
ALTERATIONS.

AND

C.3 Initiate action to
suspend OPDRVs;

Immediately

Immediately

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREHENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4. 1.1 Verify all secondary containment
equipment hatches are closed and sealed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4. 1.2 Verify each secondary containment access
door is 'closed, except when the access
opening is being used for entry and exit,
then at least one door shall be closed.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.1.3 Verify two standby gas treatment
(SGT) subsystems will draw down the
secondary containment to
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge
in c 120 seconds.

18 months on
a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS

SR 3.6.4.1.4 Verify two SGT subsystems can maintain
a 0.25 inch of vacuum water gauge in the
secondary containment at a flow rate
~ 12,000 cfm.

18 months on a
STAGGERED TEST
BASIS

BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-37 Amendment *Rl



0



SCIVs
3.6;4.2

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.2.1 Verify the isolation time of each power
operated, automatic SCIV is within
limits.

92 days

\

SR 3.6.4.2.2 Verify each automatic SCIV actuates to
the isolation position on an actual or
simulated actuation signal.

18 months

BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-41 Amendment *Rl





SGT System
3.6;4.3

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.3.1 Operate each SGT subsystem for w 10
continuous hours with heaters operating.

31 days

SR 3.6.4.3.2 Perform required SGT filter testing in
accordance with the Ventilation Filter
Testing Program (VFTP).

In accordance
with the VFTP

SR 3.6.4.3.3 Verify each SGT subsystem actuates on an
actual or simulated initiation signal.

18 months

BFN-UNIT 3 3.6-44 Amendment *Rl
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Primary Containment
B 3.6;1.1

BASES (continued)

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In MODES 4
and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these MODES: Therefore, primary containment is not required
to be OPERABLE in MODES 4 and 5 to prevent leakage of
radioactive material from primary containment.

ACTIONS A.1

In the event primary containment is inoperable, primary
containment must be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour. The 1 hour Completion Time provides a period of
time to correct the problem commensurate with the importance
of maintaining primary containment OPERABILITY during
MODES 1, 2, and 3. This time period also ensures that the
probability of an accident (requiring primary containment
OPERABILITY) occurring during periods where primary
containment is inoperable is minimal.

B.l and B.2

If primary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.1.1

Maintaining the primary containment OPERABLE requires
compliance with the visual examinations and leakage rate
test requirements of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program. Failure to meet air lock leakage testing
(SR 3.6. 1.2. 1) or main steam isolation valve leakage
(3.6.1.3. 10) does not necessarily result in a failure of

(continued)
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Prima'ry Containment
B 3.6;1.1

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.1.1 (continued)

this SR. The impact of the failure to meet this SR must be
evaluated against the Type A, B, and C acceptance criteria
of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. As
left leakage prior to the first startup after performing a

required leakage test is required to be < 0.6 L. for
combined Type B and C leakage, and < 0.75 L, for overall
Type A leakage. At all other times between required leakage
rate tests, the acceptance criteria is based on an overall
Type A leakage limit of x 1.0 L.. At c 1.0 L. the offsite
dose consequences are bounded by the assumptions of the
safety analysis. The Frequency is specified in the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

SR 3.6.1.1.2

Maintaining the pressure suppression function of primary
containment requires limiting the leakage from the drywell
to the suppression chamber. Thus, if an event were to occur
that pressurized the drywell, the steam would be directed
through the downcomers into the suppression pool. This SR

measures drywell to suppression chamber differential
pressure during a 10 minute period to ensure that the
leakage paths that would bypass the suppression pool are
within allowable limits.

Satisfactory performance of this SR can be achieved by
establishing a known differential pressure between the
drywell and the suppression chamber and verifying that the
pressure in either the suppression chamber or the drywell
does not change by more than 0.25 inch of water per minute
over a 10 minute period. The leakage test is performed
every 18 months. The 18 month Frequency was developed
considering it is prudent that this Surveillance be
performed during a unit outage and also in view of the fact
that component failures that might have affected this test
are identified by other primary containment SRs.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. NEI 94-01, Revision 0, "Industry Guideline for
Implementing Performance-Based Option of 10 CFR

Part 50, Appendix J."

5. ANSI/ANS-56.8-1994, "American National Standard for
Containment System Leakage Testing Requirement."

6. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6;1.2

BASES

ACTIONS A.l A.2 and A.3 (continued)

containment barrier is maintained by the use of an OPERABLE

air lock door. This action must be completed within 1 hour.
The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6. 1.1, which requires that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

In addition, the air lock penetration must be isolated by
locking closed the OPERABLE air lock door within the 24 hour
Completion Time. The 24 hour Completion Time is considered
reasonable for locking the OPERABLE air lock door,
considering that the OPERABLE door is being maintained
closed.

Required Action A.3 ensures that the air lock with an
inoperable door has been isolated by the use of a locked
closed OPERABLE air lock door. This ensures that an
acceptable primary containment leakage boundary is
maintained. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
based on engineering judgment and is considered adequate in
view of the low likelihood of a locked door being
mispositioned and other administrative controls. Required
Action A.3 is modified by a Note that applies to air lock
doors located in high radiation areas or areas with limited
access due to inerting and allows these doors to be verified
locked closed by use of administrative controls. Allowing
verification by administrative controls is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
the door, once it has been verified to be in the proper
position, is small.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note 1 ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C.l and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. The exception of Note 1 does not affect
tracking the Completion Time from the initial entry into
Condition A; only the requirement to comply with the
Required Actions. Note 2 allows use of the air lock for
entry and exit for 7 days under administrative controls.

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6;1.2

BASES

ACTIONS A. 1 A.2 and A.3 (continued)

Primary containment entry may be required to perform
Technical Specifications (TS) Surveillances and Required
Actions, as well as other activities inside primary
containment that are required by TS or activities that
support TS-required equipment. This Note is not intended to
preclude performing other activities (i.e., non-TS-related
activities) if the primary containment was entered, using
the inoperable air lock, to perform an allowed activity
listed above. The required administrative controls consist
of the stationing of a dedicated individual to assure
closure of the OPERABLE door except during the entry and ~

exit, and assuring the OPERABLE door is relocked after
completion of the containment entry and exit. This
allowance is acceptable due to the low probability of an
event that could pressurize the primary containment during
the short time that the OPERABLE door is expected to be
open.

B. 1 8.2 and B.3

With an air lock interlock mechanism inoperable, the
Required Actions and associated Completion Times are
consistent with those specified in Condition A.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note 1 ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C.l and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. Note 2 allows entry into and exit from
the primary containment under the control of a dedicated
individual stationed at the air lock to ensure that only one
door is opened at a time (i.e., the individual performs the
function of the interlock).

Required Action B.3 is modified by a Note that applies to
air lock doors located in high radiation areas or areas with
limited access due to inerting and that allows these doors
to be verified locked closed by use of administrative
controls. Allowing verification by administrative controls
is considered acceptable, since access to these areas is

(continued)
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Primary Contai'nment Air Lock
B 3.6;1.2

BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l C.2 and C.3

typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment of the door, once it has been verified to be in
the proper position, is small. If the air lock is
inoperable for reasons other than those described in
Condition A or B, Required Action C.l requires action to be
immediately initiated to evaluate containment overall
leakage rates using current air lo'ck leakage test results.
An evaluation is acceptable since it is overly conservative
to immediately declare the primary containment inoperable if
the overall air lock leakage is not within limits. In many
instances (e.g., only one seal per door has failed), primary
containment remains OPERABLE, yet only 1 hour (according to
LCO 3.6.1.1) would be provided to restore the air lock door
to OPERABLE status prior to requiring a plant shutdown. In
addition, even with the overall air lock leakage not within
limits, the overall containment leakage rate can still be
within limits.

Required Action C.2 requires that one door in the primary
containment air lock must be verified closed. This action
must be completed within the 1 hour Completion Time. This
specified time period is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1.1, which require that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

Additionally, the air lock must be restored to OPERABLE
status within 24 hours. The 24 hour Completion Time is
reasonable for restoring an inoperable air lock to OPERABLE

status considering that at least one door is maintained
closed in the air lock.

D.l and 0.2

If the inoperable primary containment air lock cannot be
restored to OPERABLE status within the associated Completion
Time, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

(continued)
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Primary Contai'nment Air Lock
B 3.6;1.2

BASES (continued)

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.2.1

Maintaining primary containment air locks OPERABLE requires
compliance with the leakage rate test requirements of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. This SR

reflects the leakage rate testing requirements with respect
to air lock leakage (Type B leakage tests). The acceptance
criteria were established during initial air lock and
primary containment OPERABILITY testing. The periodic
testing requirements verify that the air, lock leakage does
not exceed the allowed fraction of the overall primary
containment leakage rate. The Frequency is specified in the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

The SR has been modified by two Notes. Note 1 states that
an inoperable air lock door does not invalidate the previous
successful performance of the overall air lock leakage test.
This is considered reasonable since either air lock door is
capable of providing a fission product barrier in the event
of a DBA. Note 2 requires the results of airlock leakage
tests be evaluated against the acceptance criteria of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program, 5.5. 12.
This ensures that the airlock leakage is properly accounted
for in determining the combined Type B and C primary
containment leakage.

SR 3.6.1.2.2

The air lock interlock mechanism is designed to prevent
simultaneous opening of both doors in the air lock. Since
both the inner and outer doors of an air lock are designed
to withstand the maximum expected post accident primary
containment pressure, closure of either door will support
primary containment OPERABILITY. Thus, the interlock
feature supports primary containment OPERABILITY while the
air lock is being used for personnel transit in and out of
the containment. Periodic testing of this interlock
demonstrates that the interlock will function as designed
and that simultaneous inner and outer door opening will not
inadvertently occur. Due to the purely mechanical nature of
this interlock, and given that the interlock mechanism is
not normally challenged when the primary containment air
lock door is used for entry and exit (procedures require

(continued)
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Primary Contai'nment Air Lock
B 3.6;1.2

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.2.2 (continued)

strict adherence to single door opening), this test is only
required to be performed every 24 months. The 24 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage, and
the potential for loss of primary containment operability if
the Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
The 24 month Frequency for the interlock is justified based
on operating experience.

The Frequency is based on engineering judgment and is
considered adequate given that the inter lock is not
challenged during the use of the airlock.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.4.5.

2. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

3. FSAR, Section 5.2.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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PCIVs
B 3.6;1.3

BACKGROUND
(continued)

The primary containment purge supply lines consist of one
18 inch drywell supply line and one 20 inch torus supply
line; exhaust lines are 18 inches and consist of a drywell
exhaust line and a torus exhaust line. The 18 and 20 inch
primary containment purge valves in these lines are normally
maintained closed in MODES 1, 2, and 3 to ensure the primary
containment boundary is maintained. However, the 18 and 20
inch valves are qualified for use and may be opened when
used for inerting, de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or
air quality considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the valves to be open. The PCIVs
will close upon receipt of a containment isolation signal to
prevent high pressure from reaching the SGT System filter
trains in the unlikely event of a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA) during venting. Two 2 inch vent lines from the
containment purge lines provide two separate flow paths to
vent primary containment to the SGT System, via 2 two inch
CAD valves.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The PCIVs LCO was derived from the assumptions related to
minimizing the loss of reactor coolant inventory, and
establishing the primary containment boundary during maj or
accidents. As part of the primary containment boundary,
PCIV OPERABILITY supports leak tightness of primary
containment. Therefore, the safety analysis of any event
requiring isolation of primary containment is applicable to
this LCO.

The DBAs that result in a release of radioactive material
and are mitigated by PCIVs are a LOCA and a main steam line
break (MSLB). In the analysis for each of these accidents,it is assumed that PCIVs are either closed or close within
the required isolation times following event initiation.
This ensures that potential paths to the environment through
PCIVs (including primary containment purge valves) are
minimized. Of the events analyzed in Reference 1, the LOCA
is the most limiting event due to radiological consequences.

The closure time of the main steam isolation valves
(MSIVs)is a significant variable from a radiological
standpoint. The MSIVs are required to close within 3 to
5 seconds since the 5 second closure time is assumed in the

(continued)
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PCIVs
B 3.6;1.3

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

analysis. The safety analyses assume that the purge valves
were closed at event initiation. Likewise, it is assumed
that the primary containment is isolated such that release
of fission products to the environment is controlled.

The DBA analysis assumes that primary containment is
isolated within a certain time period (based on PCIV closure
times provided in Reference 2) and that leakage is
terminated, except for the maximum allowable leakage rate,
L,. The primary containment isolation total response time
includes signal delay, diesel generator startup (for loss of
offsite power), and PCIV stroke times.

The single failure criterion required to be imposed in the
conduct of unit safety analyses was considered in the
original design of the primary containment purge valves.
Two valves in series on each purge line provide assurance
that both the supply and exhaust lines could be isolated
even if a single failure occurred.

PCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
(Ref. 6).

LCO PCIVs form a part of the primary containment boundary. The
PCIV safety function is related to minimizing the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establishing the primary
containment boundary during a DBA.

The power operated, automatic isolation valves are required
to have isolation times within limits and actuate on an
automatic isolation signal. While the reactor building-to-
suppression chamber vacuum breakers isolate primary
containment penetrations, they are excluded from this
specification. Controls on their isolation function are
adequately addressed in LCO 3.6.1.5, "Reactor Building-to-
Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers." The valves covered by
this LCO are listed with their associated stroke times in
Reference 2.

The normally closed PCIVs are considered OPERABLE when
manual valves are closed or open in accordance with
appropriate administrative controls, automatic valves are

(continued)
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PCIVs
8 3.6;1.3

BASES

LCO
(continued)

de-activated and secured in their closed position, blind
flanges are in place, and closed systems are intact.

MSIVs must meet additional leakage rate requirements. Other
PCIV leakage rates are addressed by LCO 3.6. 1.1, "Primary
Containment," as Type B or C testing.

This LCO provides assurance that the PCIVs will perform
their designed safety functions to minimize the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establish the primary
containment boundary during accidents.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In NODES 4
and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these NODES. Therefore, most PCIVs are not required to be
OPERABLE and the primary containment purge valves are not
required to be closed in NODES 4 and 5. Certain valves,
however, are required to be OPERABLE to prevent inadvertent
reactor vessel draindown. These valves are those whose
associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE per
LCO 3.3.6. 1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation." (This does not include the valves that
isolate the associated instrumentation.)

ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by a Note allowing penetration flow
path(s) except for purge valve flow path(s) to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator at the
controls of the valve, who is in continuous communication
with the control room. In this way, the penetration can be

rapidly isolated when a need for primary containment
isolation is indicated. Due to the size of the primary
containment purge line penetration and the fact that those
penetrations exhaust directly from the containment
atmosphere to the environment, the penetration flow path
containing these valves is not allowed to be opened under
administrative controls.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

A second Note has been added to provide clarification that,
for the purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is
allowed for each penetr ation flow path. This is acceptable,
since the Required Actions for each Condition provide
appropriate compensatory actions for each inoperable PCIV.
Complying with the Required Actions may allow for continued
operation, and subsequent inoperable PCIVs are governed by
subsequent Condition entry and application of associated
Required Actions.

The ACTIONS are modified by Notes 3 and 4. Note 3 ensures
that appropriate remedial actions are taken, if necessary,
if the affected system(s) are rendered inoperable by an
inoperable PCIV (e.g., an Emergency Core Cooling Systems
subsystem is inoperable due to a failed open test return
valve). Note 4 ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken when the primary containment leakage limits are
exceeded. Pursuant to LCO 3.0.6, these actions are not
required even when the associated LCO is not met.
Therefore, Notes 3 and 4 are added to require the proper
actions be taken.

A.l and A.2

With one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable except for inoperability due to HSIV leakage not
within limits, the affected penetration flow paths must be
isolated. The method of isolation must include the use of
at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, a. blind flange, and
a check valve with flow through the valve secured. For a

penetration isolated in accordance with Required Action A.l,
the device used to isolate the penetration should be the
closest available valve to the primary containment. The
Required Action must be completed within the 4 hour
Completion Time (8 hours for main steam lines). The
Completion Time of 4 hours is reasonable considering the
time required to isolate the penetration and the relative
importance of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY
during MODES I, 2, and 3. For main steam lines, an 8 hour
Completion Time is allowed. The Completion Time of 8 hours
for the main steam lines allows a period of time to restore

(continued)
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ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

the HSIVs to OPERABLE status given the fact that MSIV
closure will result in isolation of the main steam line(s)
and a potential for plant shutdown.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A. 1, the affected
penetration flow path(s) must be v'erified to be isolated on
a periodic basis. This is necessary to ensure that primary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, and no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. This Required Action does not require any testing or
device manipulation. Rather, it, involves verification that
those devices outside containment and capable of potentially
being mispositioned are in the correct position. The
Completion Time of "once per 31 days for isolation devices
outside primary containment" is appropriate because the
devices are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low. For the devices
inside 'primary containment, the time period specified "prior
to entering NODE 2 or 3 from NODE 4, if primary containment
was de-inerted while in NODE 4, if not performed within the
previous 92 days" is based on engineering judgment and is
considered reasonable in view of the inaccessibility of the
devices and other administrative controls ensuring that
device misalignment is an unlikely possibility.

Condition A is modified by a Note indicating that this
Condition is only applicable to those penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs. For penetration flow paths with one PCIV,
Condition C provides the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
isolation devices located in high radiation areas, and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment once
they have been verified to be in the proper position, is
low.

(continued)
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(continued)

B.l

With one or more penetration flow paths with two PCIVs
inoperable, except due to HSIV leakage not within limits,
either the inoperable PCIVs must be restored to OPERABLE

status or the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 1 hour. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a 'single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a

blind flange. The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with
the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1.1.

Condition B is modified by a Note indicating this Condition
is only applicable to penetration flow paths with two PCIVs.
For penetration flow paths with one PCIV, Condition C

provides the appropriate Required Actions.

C.l and C.2

With one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable, the inoperable valve must be restored to
OPERABLE status or the affected penetration flow path must
be isolated. The method of isolation must include the use
of at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a blind flange.
A check valve may not be used to isolate the affected
penetration. „Required Action C.l must be completed within
4 hours for lines other than excess flow check valve (EFCV)
lines and 12 hours for EFCV lines. The Completion Time of
4 hours is reasonable considering the relative stability of
the closed system (hence, reliability) to act as a

penetration isolation boundary and the relative importance
of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY during
NODES 1, 2, and 3. The Completion Time of 12 hours is
reasonable considering the instrument and the small pipe
diameter of penetration (hence, reliability) to act as a

penetration isolation boundary and the small pipe diameter
of the affected penetrations. In the event the affected
penetration flow path is isolated in accordance with
Required Action C.l, the affected penetration must be

(continued)
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ACTIONS C. I and C.2 (continued)

verified to be isolated on a periodic basis. This is
necessary to ensure that primary containment penetrations
required to be isolated following an accident are isolated.

The Completion Time of once per 31 days for verifying each
affected penetration is isolated is appropriate because the
valves are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low. Condition C is
modified by a Note indicating that this Condition is only
applicable to penetration flow paths with only one PCIV.
For penetration flow paths with two PCIVs, Conditions A
and 8 provide the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action C.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these valves, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

D. 1

With any HSIV leakage rate not within limits, the
assumptions of the safety analysis may not be met.
Therefore, the leakage must be restored to within limits
within 4 hours. Restoration can be accomplished by
isolating the penetration that caused the limit to be
exceeded by use of one closed and de-activated automatic
valve, closed manual valve, or blind flange. When a
penetration is isolated, the leakage rate for the isolated
penetration is assumed to be the actual pathway leakage
through the isolation device. If two isolation devices are
used to isolate the penetration, the leakage rate is assumed
to be the lesser actual pathway leakage of the two devices.
The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable considering the
time required to restore the leakage by isolating the
penetration and the relative importance to the overall
containment function.

(continued)
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(continued)

E.1 and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the plant must be brought to a

MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this
status, the plant must be brought to at least NODE 3 within
12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required 'plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

F.l and F.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met for PCIVs required to be OPERABLE during MODE 4 or 5,
the unit must be placed in a condition in which the LCO does
not apply. If applicable, action must be immediately
initiated to suspend operations with a potential for
draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs) to minimize the
probability of a vessel draindown and subsequent potential
for fission product release. Actions must continue until
OPDRVs are suspended and valve(s) are restored to OPERABLE

status. If suspending an OPDRV would result i'n closing the
residual heat removal (RHR) shutdown cooling isolation
valves, an alternative Required Action is provided to
immediately initiate action to restore the valve(s) to
OPERABLE status. Required Action F.2 is modified by a Note
that specifies this alternative action is only applicable
for inoperable RHR shutdown cooling valves. This allows RHR

shutdown cooling to remain in service while actions are
being taken to restore the valve.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.3.1

This SR ensures that the primary containment purge valves
are closed as required or, if open, open for an allowable
reason. If a purge valve is open in violation of this SR,
the valve is considered inoperable. The SR is modified by a

Note stating that the SR is not required to be met when the
purge valves are open for the stated reasons. The Note
states that these valves may be opened for inerting,

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.3. 1 (continued)

de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or Surveillances that
require the valves to be open. The 18 and 20 inch purge
valves are capable of closing in the environment following a
LOCA. Therefore, these valves are allowed to be open for
limited periods of time. The 31 day Frequency is consistent
with other PCIV requirements discussed in SR 3.6.1.3.2.

SR 3.6.1.3.2

This SR verifies that each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is located outside
primary containment and not locked, sealed, or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits.

This SR does not require any testing or valve manipulation.
Rather, it involves verification that those PCIVs outside
primary containment, and capable of being mispositioned, are
in the correct position. Since verification of valve
position for PCIVs outside primary containment is relatively
easy, the 31 day Frequency was chosen to provide added
assurance that the PCIVs are in the correct positions.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since access to these areas is
typically restricted during NODES 1, 2, and 3 for ALARA
reasons. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these PCIVs, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low. A second Note has been included to
clarify that PCIVs that are open under administrative
controls are not required to meet the SR during the time
that the PCIVs are open. A third note states that the
performance of the SR is not required for instrument panel
valves, vent and drain valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(U IREMENTS

SR 3.6. 1.3.2 (continued)

scope of this SR are those specifically listed in Reference
7. This SR does not apply to valves that are locked,
sealed, or otherwise secured in the closed position, since
these were verified to be in the correct position upon
locking, sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.3

This SR verifies that each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is located inside
primary containment and not locked, sealed, or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits. For
PCIVs inside primary containment, the Frequency defined as
"prior to entering MODE 2 or 3 from MODE 4 if primary
containment was de-inerted whil,e in MODE 4, if not performed
within the previous 92 days" is appropriate since these
PCIVs are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since the primary containment is
inerted and access to these areas is typically restricted
during MODES 1, 2, and 3 for ALARA reasons. Therefore, the
probability of misalignment of these PCIVs, once they have
been verified to be in their proper position, is low. A
second Note has been included to clarify that PCIVs that are
open under administrative controls are not required to meet
the SR during the time that the PCIVs are open. A third
note states that the performance of the SR is not required
for vent and drains valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the
scope of this SR are those specifically listed in
Reference 7.

(continued)
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REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6. 1.3.3 (continued)

This SR does not apply to valves that are locked, sealed, or
otherwise secured in the closed position, since these were
verified to be in the correct position upon locking,
sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.4

The traversing incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valves are
actuated by explosive charges. Surveillance of explosive
charge continuity provides assurance that TIP valves will
actuate when required. Other administrative controls, such
as those that limit the shelf life of the explosive charges,
must be followed. The 31 day Frequency is based on
operating experience that has demonstrated the reliability
of the explosive charge continuity.

i
SR 3.6.1.3.5

Verifying the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic PCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. HSIVs may be excluded from this SR since HSIV
full closure isolation time is demonstrated by SR 3.6. 1.3.6.
The isolation time test ensures that the valve will isolate
in a time period less than or equal to that assumed in the
safety analyses. The isolation time and Frequency of this
SR are in accordance with the requirements of the Inservice
Testing Program.

SR 3.6.1.3.6

Verifying that the isolation time of each MSIV is within the
specified limits is required to demonstrate OPERABILITY.
The isolation time test ensures that the HSIV will isolate
in a time period that does not exceed the times assumed in
the DBA analyses. This ensures that the calculated
radiological consequences of these events remain within
10 CFR 100 limits. The Frequency of this SR is in
accordance with the requirements of the Inservice Testing
Program.

(continued)
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(continued)

SR 3.6.1.3.7

Automatic PCIVs close on a primary containment isolation
signal to prevent leakage of radioactive material from
primary containment following a DBA. This SR ensures that
each automatic PCIV will actuate to its isolation position
on a primary containment isolation signal. The LOGIC SYSTEM

FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6. 1 overlaps this SR to provide
complete testing of the safety fun'ction. The 18 month
Frequency was developed considering it is prudent that this
Surveillance be performed only during a unit outage since
isolation of penetrations would eliminate cooling water flow
and disrupt the normal operation of many critical
components. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.8

This SR requires a demonstration that each reactor
instrumentation line excess flow check valve (EFCV) is
OPERABLE by verifying that the valve actuates to the
isolation position on an actual or simulated instrument line
break signal. This SR provides assurance that the
instrumentation line EFCVs will perform so that the
radiological consequences will not exceed the predicted
radiological consequences during events evaluated in
Reference 5. The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to
perform this Surveillance under the conditions that applp
during a plant outage and the potential for an unplanned
transient if the Surveillance were performed with the
reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.9

The TIP shear isolation valves are actuated by explosive
charges. An in place functional test is not possible with
this design. The explosive squib is removed and tested to
provide assurance that the valves will actuate when

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6. 1.3.9 (continued)

required. The replacement charge for the explosive squib
shall be from the same manufactured batch as the one fired
or from another batch that has been certified by having one
of the batch successfully fired. The Frequency of 18 months
on a STAGGERED TEST BASIS is considered adequate given the
administrative controls on replacement charges and the
frequent checks of circuit contintlity (SR 3.6. 1.3.4).

SR 3.6.1.3.10

The analyses in References 1 and 5 are based on leakage that
is less than the specified leakage rate. Leakage through
each MSIV must be a 11.5 scfh when tested at a P, (25 psig).
This ensures that MSIV leakage is properly accounted for in
determining the overall primary containment leakage rate.
The Frequency is specified in the Primary Containment
Leakage Rate Testing Program.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 14.6.

2. BFN Technical Instruction (TI), O-TI-360.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. FSAR, Section 5.2.

5. FSAR, Section 14.6.5.

6. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

7. FSAR Table 5.2-2
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(continued)

The results of these four cases show that the external
vacuum breakers, with an opening setpoint of 0.5 psid, are
capable of maintaining the differential pressure within
design limits.

The reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO All reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
are required to be OPERABLE to satisfy the assumptions used
in the safety analyses. 'he requirement ensures that the
two vacuum breakers (check valve and air operated butterfly
valve) in each of the two lines from the reactor building to
the suppression chamber airspace are closed (except during
testing or when performing their intended function). Also,
the requirement ensures both vacuum breakers in each line
will open to relieve a negative pressure in the suppression
chamber.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3 a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 1, 2, and 3 Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of a DBA. Excessive negative pressure inside
primary containment could occur due to inadvertent operation
of this system. Therefore, the vacuum breakers are required
to be OPERABLE in NODES 1, 2, and 3 when Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of inadvertent actuation of the Suppression Pool
Spray System.

Also in NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in'excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture, which purges the
drywell of ai,r and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the 'steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and

temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
NODES 1, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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APPLICABILITY
(continued)

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining reactor
building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A Note has been added to provide clarification that, for the
purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is allowed for
each penetration flow path.

A.l

With one or more lines with one vacuum breaker not closed,
the leak tight primary containment boundary may be
threatened. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breakers must
be restored to OPERABLE status or the open vacuum breaker
closed within 72 hours. The 72 hour Completion Time is
consistent with requirements for inoperable suppression
chamber to drywell vacuum breakers in LCO 3.6. 1.6,
"Suppression Chamber to Drywell Vacuum Breakers." The
72 hour Completion Time takes into account the redundant
capability afforded by the remaining breakers, the fact that
the OPERABLE breaker in each of the lines is closed, and the
low probability of an event occurring that would require the
vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE during this period.

B. 1

With one or more lines with two vacuum breakers not closed,
primary containment integrity is not maintained. Therefore,
one open vacuum breaker must be closed within 1 hour. This
Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6. 1. 1, "Primary Containment," which requires that
primary containment be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour.

C.1

With one line with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the leak tight primary containment boundary is

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 1 B 3.6-34 Amendment *Rl



.'Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6;1.5

ACTIONS C.l (continued)

intact. The ability to mitigate an event that causes a
containment depressurization is threatened if one or more
vacuum breakers in at least one vacuum breaker penetration
are not OPERABLE. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breaker
must be restored to OPERABLE status within 72 hours. This
is consistent with the Completion Time for Condition A and
the fact that the leak tight prima>y containment boundary is
being maintained.

D.1

With two lines with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the primary containment boundary is intact.
However, in the event of a containment depressurization, the
function of the vacuum breakers is lost. Therefore, all
vacuum breakers in one line must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 1 hour. This Completion Time is consistent
with the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1. 1, which requires that primary
containment be restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

E. 1 and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an

orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(U IREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.5.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified to be closed to ensure that
a potential breach in the primary containment boundary is
not present. This Surveillance is performed by observing
local or control room indications of vacuum breaker position
or by verifying a differential pressure of 0.5 psid is
maintained between the reactor building and suppression

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREVENTS

SR 3.6.1.5.1 (continued)

chamber. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view of other
indications of vacuum breaker status available to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Two Notes are added to this SR. The first Note allows
reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
opened in conjunction with the performance of a Surveillance
to not be considered as failing this SR. These periods of
opening vacuum breakers are controlled by plant procedures
and do not represent inoperable breakers. A second Note is
included to clarify that vacuum breakers open due to an
actual differential pressure, are not considered as failing
this SR.

SR 3.6.1.5.2

Each vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
properly to perform its design function and returns to its
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The 92 day Frequency of
this SR was developed based upon Inservice Testing Program
requirements to perform valve testing at least once every
92 days.

SR 3.6.1.5.3

Demonstration of vacuum breaker opening setpoint is
necessary to ensure that the safety analysis assumption
regarding vacuum breaker full open differential pressure of
a 0.5 psid is valid. The 18 month Frequency is based on the
need to perform this Surveillance under the conditions that
apply during a plant outage and the potential for an
unplanned transient if the Surveillance were performed with
the reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that
these components usually pass the Surveillance when
performed at the 18 month Frequency. The 18 month Frequency
is further justified because of other surveillances
performed at shorter Frequencies that convey the proper
functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

(continued)
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1. TVA Calculation ND-Q0064-900040.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6. 1.6 Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers is to relieve vacuum in the drywell. There are
12 internal vacuum breakers located on the vent header of
the vent system between the drywel'1 and the suppression
chamber, which allow 'air and steam flow from the suppression
chamber to the drywell when the drywell is at a negative
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber.
Therefore, suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers
prevent an excessive negative differential pressure across
the wetwell drywell boundary. Each vacuum breaker is a self
actuating valve, similar to a check valve, which can be
remotely operated for testing purposes.

A negative differential pressure across the drywell wall is
caused by rapid depressurization of the drywell. Events
that cause this rapid depressurization are cooling cycles,
inadvertent drywell spray actuation, and steam condensation
from sprays or subcooled water reflood of a break in the
event of a primary system rupture. Cooling cycles result in
minor pressure transients in the drywell that occur slowly
and are normally controlled by heating and ventilation
equipment. Spray actuation or spill of subcooled water out
of a break results in more significant pressure transients
and becomes important in sizing the internal vacuum
breakers.

In the event of a primary system rupture, steam condensation
within the drywell results in the most severe pressure
transient. Following a primary system rupture, air in the
drywell is purged into the suppression chamber free
airspace, leaving the drywell full of steam. Subsequent
condensation of the steam can be caused in two possible
ways, namely, Emergency Core Cooling Systems flow from a

recirculation line break, or drywell spray actuation
following a loss of coolant accident (LOCA). These two
cases determine the maximum depressurization rate of the
drywell.

(continued)
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BACKGROUND

(continued)
In addition, the waterleg in the Hark I Vent System
downcomer is controlled by the drywell-to-suppression
chamber differential pressure. If the drywell pressure is
less than the suppression chamber pressure, there will be an
increase in the vent waterleg. This will result in an
increase in the water clearing inertia in the event of a
postulated LOCA, resulting in an increase in the peak
drywell pressure. This in turn will result in an increase
in the pool swell dynamic loads. 'The internal vacuum
breakers limit the height of the waterleg in the vent system
during normal operation.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Analytical methods and assumptions involving the
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers are presented
in Reference 1 as part of the accident response of the
primary containment systems. Internal (suppression
chamber-to-drywell) and external (reactor building-
to-suppression chamber) vacuum breakers are provided as part
of the primary containment to limit the negative
differential pressure across the drywell and suppression
chamber walls that form part of the primary containment
boundary.

The safety analyses assume that the internal vacuum breakers
are closed initially and are fully open at a differential
pressure of 0.5 psid (Ref. 1). Additionally, 2 of the
12 internal vacuum breakers are assumed to fail in a closed
position (Ref. 1). The results of the analyses show that
the design pressure is not exceeded even under the worst
case accident scenario. The vacuum breaker opening
differential pressure setpoint and the requirement that 10
of 12 vacuum breakers be OPERABLE are a result of the
requirement placed on the vacuum breakers to limit the vent
system waterleg height. The total cross sectional area of
the main vent system between the drywell and suppression
chamber needed to fulfill this requirement has been
established as a minimum of 51.5 times the total break area
(Ref. 1). In turn, the vacuum relief capacity between the
drywell and suppression chamber should be I/16 of the total
main vent cross sectional area, with the valves set to
operate at 0.5 psid differential pressure. Design Basis
Accident (DBA) analyses assume the vacuum breakers to be
closed initially and to remain closed and leak tight.

(continued)
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(continued)

Leakage equivalent. to one suppression chamber-to-drywell
vacuum breaker opened to no more than a nominal 3's
confirmed by the red position indication light is
acceptable.

The suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers satisfy
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO Only 10 of the 12 vacuum breakers must be OPERABLE for
opening. All suppression-chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers, however, are required to be closed (except during
testing or when the vacuum breakers are performing their
intended design function). The vacuum breaker OPERABILITY
requirement provides assurance that the drywell-
to-suppression chamber negative differential pressure
remains below the design value. The requirement that the
vacuum breakers be closed ensures that there is no excessive
bypass leakage should a LOCA occur. One vacuum breaker may
be nonfully closed provided it is not more than 3'pen as
indicated by position indication lights.

APPLICABILITY In HODES 1, 2, and 3 Containment Spray System operation may
be desirable to mitigate the effects of a DBA, Excessive
negative pressure inside the drywell could occur due to
inadvertent operation of this system. The vacuum breakers,
therefore, are required to be OPERABLE in HODES 1, 2, and 3

when the Containment Spray System may be operated to
mitigate the effects of inadvertent actuation of the
Containment Spray System.

Also in HODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall,
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture that purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
HODES 1, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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APPLICABILITY
(continued)

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced by the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES; therefore, maintaining
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.1

With one of the required vacuum breakers inoperable for
opening (e.g., the vacuum breaker is not open and may be
stuck closed or not within its opening setpoint limit, so
that it would not function as designed during an event that
depressurized the drywell), the remaining nine OPERABLE

vacuum breakers are capable of providing the vacuum relief
function. However, overall system reliability is reduced
because a single failure in one of the remaining vacuum
breakers could result in an excessive suppression chamber-
to-drywell differential pressure during a DBA. Therefore,
with one of the ten required vacuum breakers inoperable,
72 hours is allowed to restore at least one of the
inoperable vacuum breakers to OPERABLE status so that plant
conditions are consistent with those assumed for the design
basis analysis. The 72 hour Completion Time is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of an event in which
the remaining vacuum breaker capability would not be
adequate.

B.1

An open vacuum breaker allows communication between the
drywell and suppression chamber airspace, and, as a result,
there is the potential for suppression chamber
overpressurization due to this bypass leakage if a LOCA were
to occur. Therefore, the open vacuum breaker must be
closed. The required 2 hour Completion Time is allowed to
close the vacuum breaker due to the low probability of an
event that would pressurize primary containment. If vacuum
breaker position indication is not reliable, an alternate
method of verifying that the vacuum breakers are closed is
to verify that the rate of increase in suppression chamber
pressure is less than 0.25 inches of water per minute over a

ten minute period at a differential pressure of at least 1.0

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS B. 1 (continued)

psi.- The 2 hour Completion Time is considered adequate to
perform this test.

C.l and C.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time is zot
met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full .power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR. 3.6.1.6.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified closed to ensure that this
potential large bypass leakage path is not present. This
Surveillance is performed by observing the vacuum breaker
position indication or by verifying that the rate of
increase in suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25
inches of water per minute over a ten minute period at a

differential pressure of at least 1.0 psi. Note 2 specifies
that vacuum breaker may be nonfully closed provided it is
not more than 3'pen as indicated by position indication
lights. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view of other
indications of vacuum breaker status available to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Note 1 has been added to this SR which allows suppression
chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers opened in conjunction
with the performance of a Surveillance to not be considered
as failing this SR. These periods of opening vacuum
breakers are controlled by plant procedures and do not
represent inoperable vacuum breakers.

(continued)
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(continued) .

SR 3.6.1.6.2

Each required (i.e., required to be OPERABLE for opening)
vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
adequately to perform its design function and returns to the
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The Inservice Testing
Program Frequency is based on operating experience that has
demonstrated that the Frequency i 5 adequate to assure
OPERABILITY.

SR 3.6.1.6.3

0

Verification of the differential pressure required to open
the vacuum breaker is necessary to ensure that the safety
analysis assumption regarding vacuum breaker full open
differential pressure of 0.5 psid .is valid. The 18 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage and
the potential for an unplanned transient if the Surveillance
were performed with the reactor at power. Operating
experience has shown these components usually pass the
Surveillance when performed at an 18 month Frequency. The
18 month Frequency is further justified because of other
surveillances performed at shorter Frequencies that convey
the proper functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

3. Technical Requirements Manual.
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B 3.6.2.1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

BASES

BACKGROUND The suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the decay
heat and sensible energy released 'during a reactor blowdown
from safety/relief valve discharges or from Design Basis
Accidents (DBAs). The suppression pool must quench all the
steam released through the downcomer lines during a loss of
coolant accident (LOCA). This is the essential mitigative
feature of a pressure suppression containment that ensures
that the peak containment pressure is maintained below the
maximum allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The
suppression pool must also condense steam from steam exhaust
lines in the turbine driven systems (i.e., the High Pressure
Coolant Injection System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
System). Suppression pool average temperature (along with
LCO 3.6.2.2, "Suppression Pool Water Level" ) is a key
indication of the capacity of the suppression pool to
fulfill these requirements.

The technical concerns that lead to the development of
suppression pool average temperature limits are as follows:

a ~

b.

C.

Complete steam condensation — the original limit for
the end of a LOCA blowdown was 170'F, based on the
Bodega Bay and Humboldt Bay Tests;

Primary containment peak pressure and temperature—
design pressure is 56 psig and design temperature is
281'F (Ref. 1); and

Condensation oscillation loads — maximum allowable
initial temperature is 110'F.

APPLICABLE The postulated DBA against which the primary containment
SAFETY ANALYSES performance is evaluated is the entire spectrum of

postulated pipe breaks within the primary containment.
Inputs to the safety analyses include initial suppression

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE pool water volume and suppression pool temperature
SAFETY ANALYSES (Reference 1 for LOCAs and Reference 2 for the pool

(continued) temperature analyses required by Reference 3). An initial
pool temperature of 95'F is assumed for the Reference 1 and
Reference 2 analyses. Reactor shutdown at a pool
temperature of 110'F and vessel depressurization at a pool
temperature of 120'F are assumed for the Reference 2

analyses. The limit of 105'F, at which testing is
terminated, is not used in the safety analyses because DBAs

are assumed to not initiate during unit testing.

Suppression pool average temperature satisfies Criteria 2
and 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 5).

LCO A limitation on the suppression pool average temperature is
required to provide assurance that the containment
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are met. This
limitation subsequently ensures that peak primary
containment pressures and temperatures do not exceed maximum
allowable values during a postulated DBA or any transient
resulting in heatup of the suppression pool. The LCO

requirements are:

a. Average temperature a 95'F when any OPERABLE
intermediate range monitor (IRN) channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and no testing that
adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
This requirement ensures that licensing bases initial
conditions are met.

b. Average temperature x 105'F when any OPERABLE IRN
channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7
and testing that adds heat to the suppression pool is
being performed. This required value ensures that the
unit has testing flexibility, and was selected to
provide margin below the 110'F limit at which reactor
shutdown is required. When testing ends, temperature
must be restored to a 95'F within 24 hours according
to Required Action A.2. Therefore, the time period

(continued)
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BASES

LCO
(continued)

C.

that the temperature is > 95'F is short enough not to
cause a significant increase in unit risk.

Average temperature a 110'F when all OPERABLE IRM
channels are a 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7. This requirement ensures that the unit will
be shut down at > 110'F. The pool is designed to
absorb decay heat and sensible heat but could be
heated beyond design limits by the steam generated if
the reactor is not shut down.

Note that 70/125 divisions of full scale on IRM Range 7 is a
convenient measure of when the reactor is producing power
essentially equivalent to 1% RTP. At this power level, heat
input is approximately equal to normal system heat losses.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause significant heatup
'f

the suppression pool. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES.
Therefore, maintaining suppression pool average temperature
within limits is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.l and A.2

With the suppression pool average temperature above the
specified limit when not performing testing that adds heat
to the suppression pool and when above the specified power
indication, the initial conditions exceed the conditions
assumed for the Reference 1, 3, and 4 analyses. However,
primary containment cooling capability still exists, and the
primary containment pressure suppression function will occur
at temperatures well above those assumed for safety
analyses. Therefore, continued operation is allowed for a
limited time. The 24 hour Completion Time is adequate to
allow the suppression pool average temperature to be
restored below the limit. Additionally, when suppression
pool temperature is > 95'F, increased monitoring of the
suppression pool temperature is required to ensure that it

'remains c 110'F. The once per hour Completion Time is
adequate based on past experience, which has shown that pool

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

temperature increases relatively slowly except when testing
that adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
Furthermore, the once per hour Completion Time is considered
adequate in view of other indications in the control room,
including alarms, to alert the operator to an abnormal
suppression pool average temperature condition.

B.1

0

If the suppression pool average temperature cannot be
restored to within limits within the required Completion
Time, the plant must be brought to a NODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the power must be
reduced to a 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7 for
all OPERABLE IRHs within 12 hours. The 12 hour Completion
Time is reasonable, based on operating experience, to reduce
power from full power conditions in an orderly manner and
without challenging plant systems.

C.1

Suppression pool average temperature is allowed to be > 95'F
when any OPERABLE IRN channel is > 70/125 divisions of full
scale on Range 7, and when testing that adds heat to the
suppression pool is being performed. However, if
temperature is > 105'F, all testing must be immediately
suspended to preserve the heat absorption capability of the
suppression pool. With the testing suspended, Condition A

is entered and the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times are applicable.

D.l D.2 and D.3

Suppression pool average temperature > 110'F requires that
the reactor be shut down immediately. This is accomplished
by placing the reactor mode switch in the shutdown position.
Further cooldown to NODE 4 is required at normal cooldown
rates (provided pool temperature remains < 120'F).
Additionally, when suppression pool temperature is > 110'F,
increased monitoring of pool temperature is required to

(continued)
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ACTIONS D. 1 D.2 and D.3 (continued)

ensure that it remains < 120'F. The once per 30 minute
Completion Time is adequate, based on operating experience.
Given the high suppression pool'verage temperature in this
Condition, the monitoring Frequency is increased to twice
that of Condition A. Furthermore, the 30 minute Completion
Time is considered adequate in view of other indications
available in the control room, inCluding alarms, to alert
the operator to an abnormal suppression pool average
temperature condition.

E.l and E.2

If suppression pool average temperature cannot be maintained
at < 120'F, the plant must be brought to a NODE in which the
LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the reactor
pressure must be reduced to < 200 psig within 12 hours, and
the plant must be brought to at least NODE 4 within 36
hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions
from full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

Continued addition of heat to the suppression pool with
suppression pool temperature > 120'F could result in
exceeding the design basis maximum allowable values for
primary containment temperature or pressure. Furthermore,
if a blowdown were to occur when the temperature was
> 120'F, the maximum allowable bulk and local temperatures
could be exceeded very quickly.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIRENENTS

SR 3.6.2.1.1

The suppression pool average temperature is regularly
monitored to ensure that the required limits are satisfied.
The average temperature is determined by taking an
arithmetic average of OPERABLE suppression pool water
temperature channels. The 24 hour Frequency has been shown,
based on operating experience, to be acceptable. — When heat
is being added to the suppression pool by testing, however,
it is necessary to monitor suppression pool temperature more

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2. l.l (continued)

frequently. The 5 minute Frequency during testing is
justified by the rates at which tests will heat up the
suppression pool, has been shown to be acceptable based on
operating experience, and provides assurance that allowable
pool temperatures are not exceeded. The Frequencies are
further justified in view of other indications available in
the control room,-including alarms', to alert the operator to
an abnormal suppression pool average temperature condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. NUREG-0783, Suppression Pool Temper ature Limits for
BWR Containments,,November 1981.

4. NUREG-0661, "Safety Evaluation Report Mark I
Containment Long Term Program - Resolution of Generic
Technical Activity A-7," July 1980.

5. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6;2.2

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS~

~ ~B 3.6.2.2 Suppression Pool Water Level

BASES

BACKGROUND The suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called. the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the energy
associated with decay heat and sen'sible heat released during
a reactor blowdown from safety/relief valve (S/RV)
discharges or from a Design Basis Accident (DBA). The
suppression pool must quench all the steam released through
the downcomer lines during a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA). This is the essential mitigative feature of a
pressure suppression containment, which ensures that the
peak containment pressure is maintained below the maximum
allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The suppression pool
must also condense steam from the steam exh'aust lines in the
turbine driven systems (i.e., High Pressure Coolant
Injection (HPCI) System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
(RCIC) System) and provides the main emergency water supply
source for the reactor vessel. The suppression pool volume
is approximately 123,000 ft't the low water level limit of
-6.25 inches with, and -7.25 inches without, differential
pressure control as indicated on narrow range (N.R.)
instrumentation. .The su~pression pool volume is
approximately 127,800 ft with and approximately 128,800

ft'ithoutdifferential pressure control at the high water
level limit of -1.0 inches N.R.

If the suppression pool water level is too low, an
insufficient amount of water would be available to
adequately condense the steam from the S/RV quenchers, main
vents, or HPCI and RCIC turbine exhaust lines. Low
suppression pool water level could also result in an
inadequate emergency makeup water source to the Emergency
Core Cooling System. The lower volume would also absorb
less steam energy before heating up excessively. Therefore,
a minimum suppression pool water level is specified.

If the suppression pool water level is too high, it could
result in excessive clearing loads from S/RV discharges and
excessive pool swell loads during a DBA LOCA. Therefore, a

maximum pool water level is specified. This LCO specifies

(continued)
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B 3.6;2.2

BASES (continued)

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

an acceptable range to prevent the suppression pool water
level from being either too high or too low.

Initial suppression pool water level affects suppression
pool temperature response calculations, calculated drywell
pressure during vent clearing for a DBA, calculated pool
swell loads for a DBA LOCA, and calculated loads due to S/RV
discharges. Suppression pool water level must be maintained
within the limits specified so that the safety analysis of
Reference I remains valid.

Suppression pool water level satisfies Criteria 2 and 3 of
the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO A limit that suppression pool water level be a -6.25 inches
with and -7.25 inches without differential pressure control
and a -1.0 inches is required to ensure that the primary
containment conditions assumed for the safety analyses are
met. Either the high or low water level limits were used in
the safety analyses, depending upon which is more
conservative for a particular calculation.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA would cause significant loads on
the primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES. The
requirements for maintaining suppression pool water level
within limits in MODE 4 or 5 is addressed in LCO 3.5.2,
"ECCS-Shutdown".

ACTIONS A.l

With suppression pool water level outside the limits, the
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are not met. If
water level is below the minimum level, the pressure
suppression function still exists as long as main vents are
covered, HPCI and RCIC turbine exhausts are covered, and
S/RV quenchers are covered. If suppression pool water level
is above the maximum level, protection against

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS A.l (continued)

overpressurization still exists due to the margin in the
peak containment pressure analysis and the capability of the
Drywell Spray System. Therefore, continued operation for a
limited time is allowed. The 2 hour Completion Time is
sufficient to restore suppression pool water level to within
limits. Also, it takes into account the low probability of
an event impacting the suppression'ool water level
occurring during this interval.

B.l and B.2

If suppression pool water level cannot be restored to within
limits within the required Completion Time, the plant must
be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.2.1

Verification of the suppression pool water level is to
ensure that the required limits are satisfied. The 24 hour
Frequency of this SR was developed considering operating
experience related to trending variations in suppression
pool water level and water level instrument drift during the
applicable MODES and to assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO level limits. Furthermore, the 24 hour
Frequency is considered adequate in. view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal suppression pool water
level condition.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

~ ~B 3.6.2.3 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Cooling

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System removes heat from the suppression pool.
The suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input
of heat from the primary system. 'In the long term, the pool
continues to absorb residual heat generated by fuel in the
reactor core. Some means must be provided to remove heat
from the suppression pool so that the temperature inside the
primary containment remains within design limits. This
function is provided by four redundant RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems. The purpose of this LCO is to ensure
that both subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable NODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystems are manually initiated
and independently controlled. The four subsystems perform
the suppression pool cooling function by circulating water
from the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers
and returning it to the suppression pool via the full flow
test lines. Each full flow test line is common to the two
RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink.

The heat removal capability of any two RHR pumps and their
associated heat exchangers is sufficient to meet the overall
DBA pool cooling requirement for l.oss of coolant accidents
(LOCAs) and transient events such as a turbine trip or stuck
open safety/relief valve (S/RV). As a result, any two of
the four RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems can provide
the required suppression pool cooling function. S/RV
leakage and High Pressure Coolant Injection and Reactor Core
Isolation Cooling System testing increase suppression pool
temperature more slowly. The -RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
System is also used to lower the suppression pool water bulk
temperature following such events.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6:2.3

BASES (continued)

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference 1 contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break LOCAs. The intent of the analyses is to
demonstrate that the heat removal capacity of the RHR

Suppression Pool Cooling System is adequate to maintain the
primary containment conditions within design limits. The
suppression pool temperature is calculated to remain below
the design limit.

The RHR Suppression Pool Cooling System satisfies
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO During a DBA, a minimum'of two RHR suppression pool cooling
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak pressure and temperature below design limits (Ref. 1).
To ensure that these requirements are met, four RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystems must be OPERABLE with
power from four safety related power supplies. Therefore,
in the event of an accident, at least two subsystems are
OPERABLE assuming the worst case single active failure (the
failure of a full flow test line valve in one loop). An RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystem is OPERABLE when one of
the pumps, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSW pump
capable of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and
associated piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are
OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment and cause a

heatup and pressurization of primary containment. In
NODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these NODES. Therefore, the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System is not required to be OPERABLE in NODE 4
or 5.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.l

With one RHR suppression pool cooling subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are adequate
to perform the primary containment cooling function.
However, the overall reliability is reduced because a single
failure in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could
result in reduced primary containment cooling capability.
Because of the availability of equipment in excess of normal
redundancy requirements, a 30 day Completion Time is
acceptable.

8.1

With two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are
adequate to perform the primary containment cooling
function. However, the overall reliability is reduced
because a single failure could result in reduced or no
primary containment cooling capability depending upon
whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate loops or
the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time is acceptable in
light of the redundant RHR suppression pool cooling
capabilities afforded by the two OPERABLE subsystems and the
low probability of a DBA occur ring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored,to OPERABLE
status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is
substantial loss of the primary containment pressure and
temperature mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time
is based on this loss of function and is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA and because
alternative methods to remove heat from the primary
containment are available.

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.3.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression pool cooling
mode flow path provides assurance that the proper flow path
exists for system operation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A
valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool'cooling mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE

REQUIREMENTS
(continued)

SR 3.6.2.3.2

Verifying that each RHR pump develops a flow rate a 9000 gpm
while operating in the suppression pool cooling mode with
flow through the associated heat exchanger ensures that pump
performance has not degraded during the cycle. Flow is a
normal test of centrifugal pump performance required by ASHE
Code, Section XI (Ref. 2). This test confirms one point on
the pump design curve, and the res'ults are indicative of
overall performance. Such inservice inspections confirm
component OPERABILITY, trend performance, and detect
incipient failures by indicating abnormal performance. The
Frequency of this SR is in accordance with the Inservice
Testing Program.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. ASME, Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code, Section XI.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6.2.4 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Spray System removes heat from the suppression chamber
airspace. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the
sudden input of heat from the primary system from a DBA or a
rapid depressurization of the reactor pressure vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves. The heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber
airspace. Some means must be provided to remove heat from
the suppression chamber so that the pressure and temperature
inside primary containment remain within analyzed design
limits. This function is provided by four redundant RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems. The purpose of this LCO
is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable
NODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR suppression
pool spray subsystems are manually initiated and
independently controlled. The four subsystems perform the
suppression pool spray function by circulating water from
the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers and
returning it to the suppression pool spray spargers. Each
suppression pool spray sparger line is common to the two RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems in an RHR System loop.
The spargers only accommodate a small portion of the total
RHR pump flow; the remainder of the flow can be returned to
the suppression pool through the suppression pool cooling
return line. Thus, both suppression pool cooling and
suppression pool spray functions can be performed
simultaneously when the Suppression Pool Spray System is
initiated. RHR service water, circulating through the tube
side of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the
suppression pool water and discharges this heat to the
external heat sink. Any two of four RHR suppression pool
spray subsystems are sufficient to condense the steam from

(continued)
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BASES

BACKGROUND
(continued)

small bypass leaks from the drywell to the suppression
chamber airspace during the postulated DBA.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break 'loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Suppression Pool Spray System is
adequate to maintain the primary containment conditions
within design limits. The time history for primary
containment pressure is calculated to demonstrate that the
maximum pressure remains below the design limit.
'The RHR Suppression Pool Spray System satisfies Criterion 3
of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR suppression pool
spray subsystems are required to mitigate potential bypass
leakage paths and maintain the primary containment peak
pressure below the design limits (Ref. 1). To ensure that
these requirements are met, four RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems must be OPERABLE with power from four safety
related power supplies. Therefore, in the event of an
accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE assuming the
worst case single active failure (the failure of a
suppression pool spray sparger line valve in one loop). An
RHR suppression pool spray subsystem is OPERABLE when the
pump, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSW pump capab]e
of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and associated
piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In NODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In NODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these NODES. The} efore,
maintaining RHR suppression pool spray subsystems OPERABLE
is not required in NODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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ACTIONS A.l

Mith one RHR suppression pool spray subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool spray subsystems are adequate to
perform the primary containment cooling function. However,
the overall reliability is reduced because a single failure
in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in
reduced primary containment cooling capability. Because of
the availability of equipment in excess of normal redundancy
requirements, a 30 day Completion Time is acceptable.

B.l

Mith two RHR suppression pool spray subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two OPERABLE RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
are adequate to perform the primary containment bypass
leakage mitigation function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced or no primary containment bypass mitigation
capability, depending upon whether the two OPERABLE
subsystems are in separate loops or the same loop. The
7 day Completion Time was chosen in light of the redundant
RHR suppression pool spray capabilities afforded by the
OPERABLE subsystems and the low probability of a DBA
occurring during this period.

C.1

Mith three or more RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE
status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a
substantial loss of the primary containment bypass leakage
mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time is based on
this loss of function and is considered acceptable due to
the low probability of a DBA and because alternative methods
to remove heat from primary containment are available.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which
the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and
MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from fu11 power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression pool spray mode
flow path provides assurance that the proper flow paths will
exist for system oper ation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A
valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be al.igned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool spray mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem; the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.2 (continued)

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance. due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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o B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.5 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Drywell Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Drywell
Spray System removes heat from the drywell airspace. The
suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input of
heat from the primary system from 'a DBA or a rapid
depressurization of the reactor pressure vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves. The heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber and
drywell airspace. Some means must be provided to remove
heat from the drywell airspace so that the pressure and
temperature inside primary containment remain within
analyzed design limits. This function is provided by four
redundant RHR drywell spray subsystems. The purpose of this
LCO is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in
applicable MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR drywell spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR drywell spray
subsystems are manually initiated and independently
controlled. The four subsystems perform the drywell spray
function by pumping water from the suppression pool through
the RHR heat exchangers and to the drywell spray spargers.
The spray headers in the drywell condense steam that may
exist in the drywell, thereby lowering containment pressure.
The spray collects in the bottom of the drywell until the
water level rises to the level of the pressure suppression
vent lines, where it overflows and drains back to the
suppression pool. Each drywell spray sparger line is common

to the two RHR drywell spray subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink. Any two of four RHR drywell spray subsystems are
sufficient to condense the steam in the drywell airspace
during the postulated DBA.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used- to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Drywell Spray System is adequate to
maintain the primary containment conditions within design
limits. The time history for primary containment pressure
is calculated to demonstrate that the maximum pressure
remains below the design limit.

The RHR Drywell Spray System satisfies Criterion 3 of the
NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR drywell spray
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak temperature and pressure below the design limits
(Ref. I). To ensure that these requirements are met, four
RHR drywell spray subsystems must be OPERABLE with power
from four safety related power supplies. Therefore, in the
event of an accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE

assuming the worst case single active failure (the failure
of drywell spray sparger line valve). An RHR drywell spray
subsystem is OPERABLE when the pump, the associated heat
exchanger, an RHRSW pump capable of providing cooling to the
heat exchanger, and associated piping, valves,
instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these MODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR drywell spray subsystems OPERABLE is not
required in MODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A. 1

With one RHR drywell spray subsystem inoperable, the
inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status within
30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining three
RHR drywell spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure in the loop
with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in reduced primary
containment cooling capability. Because of the availability
of equipment in excess of normal redundancy requirements, a
30 day Completion Time is acceptable.

B.l

With two RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable, at least
one inoperable subsystem must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 7 days. In this condition, the remaining OPERABLE
RHR drywell spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced primary containment cooling capability, depending
upon whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate
loops or in the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time was
chosen in light of the redundant RHR drywell spray
capabilities afforded by the OPERABLE subsystems and the low
probability of a DBA occurring during this period.

C.I

With three or more RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable,
required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a substantial
loss of the primary containment cooling function. The
8 hour Completion Time is based on this loss of function and
is considered acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA
and because alternative methods to remove heat from primary
containment are available.

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which
the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and
MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from ful'1 power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.5.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR drywell spray mode flow path
provides assurance that the proper flow paths will exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position since these
valves were verified to be in the correct position prior to
locking, sealing, or securing. A valve is also allowed to
be in the nonaccident position provided it can be aligned to
the accident position within the time assumed in the
accident analysis. This is acceptable since the RHR drywell
cooling mode is manually initiated. This SR does not
require any testing or valve manipulation; rather, it
involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position. This SR does not
apply to valves that cannot be inadvertently misaligned,
such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.2.5.2

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.6 Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure

BASES

BACKGROUND The toroidal shaped suppression chamber, which contains the
suppression pool, is connected to the drywell (part of the
primary containment) by eight main vent pipes. The main
vent pipes exhaust into a continuous vent header, from which
96 downcomer pipes extend into the suppression pool. The
pipe exit is approximately 3 ft below the minimum
suppression pool water level required by LCO 3.6.2.2,
"Suppression Pool Water Level." During a loss of coolant
accident {LOCA), the increasing drywell pressure will force
the waterleg in the downcomer pipes into the suppression
pool at substantial velocities as the "blowdown" phase of
the event begins. The length of the waterleg has a
significant effect on the resultant primary containment
pressures and loads.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The purpose of maintaining the drywell at a slightly higher
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber is to
minimize the drywell pressure increase necessary to clear
the downcomer pipes to commence condensation of steam in the
suppression pool and to minimize the mass of the accelerated
water leg. This reduces the hydrodynamic loads on the torus
during the LOCA blowdown as described in Reference I. The
required differential pressure of l.l psid results in a
downcomer waterleg of 0.52 to 1.04 ft (depending on the
suppression chamber water level).

Initial drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
affects both the dynamic pool loads on the suppression
chamber and the peak drywell pressure during downcomer pipe
clearing during a Design Basis Accident LOCA. Drywell-to-
suppression chamber differential pressure must be maintained
within the specified limits so that the safety analysis
remains valid.

Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
satisfies Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

{continued)
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BASES (continued)

LCO A drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure limit
of 1.1 psid is required to ensure that the containment
conditions assumed in the safety analyses are met. A
drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure of
< 1.1 psid corresponds to a downcomer water leg of
> 1.04 ft. Failure to maintain the required differential
pressure could result in excessive forces on the suppression
chamber due to higher water clearing loads from downcomer
vents and higher pressure buildup 'in the drywell. A Note
permits the differential pressure to be decreased to < 1.1
psid for a maximum of 4 hours during testing of the HPCI
system, the RCIC system, or the suppression chamber-to-
drywell vacuum breakers.

APPLICABILITY Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure must be
controlled when the primary containment is inert. The
primary containment must be inert in NODE 1, since this is
the condition with the highest probability for an event that
could produce hydrogen. It is also the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could impose large

'oadson the primary containment.

Inerting primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents primary containment access without an
appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the unit
startup and is de-inerted as soon as possible in the unit
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15% RTP, the
probability of an event that generates hydrogen or excessive
loads on primary containment occurring within the first
24 hours following a startup or within the last 24 hours
prior to a shutdown is low enough that these "windows," with
the primary containment not inerted, are also justified.
The 24 hour time period is a reasonable amount of time to
allow plant personnel to perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.l

If drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
not within the limit, the conditions assumed in the safety
analyses are not met and the differential pressure must be

e (continued)
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ACTIONS A.l (continued)

restored to within the limit within 8 hours. The 8 hour
Completion Time provides sufficient time to restore
differential pressure to within limit and takes into account
he low probability of an event that would create excessive
suppression chamber loads occurring during this time period.

B.1

If the differential pressure cannot be restored to within
limits within the associated Completion Time, the plant must
be placed in a NODE in,which the LCO does not apply. This
is done by reducing power to a 151 RTP within 12 hours. The
12 hour Completion Time is reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reduce reactor power from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

t SURVEILLANCE

REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.6.1

The drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
regularly monitored to ensure that the required limits are
satisfied. The 12 hour Frequency of this SR was developed
based on operating experience relative to differential
pressure variations and pressure instrument drift during
applicable NODES and by assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO differential pressure limit. Furthermore, the
12 hour Frequency is considered adequate in view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal pressure condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.9.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

~ ~8 3.6.3.1 Containment Atmosphere Dilution (CAD) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The CAD System functions to maintain combustible gas
concentrations within the primary containment at or below
the flammability limits following a postulated loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) by diluting hydrogen and oxygen with
nitrogen. To ensure that a combustible gas mixture does not
occur, oxygen concentration is kept < 5.0 volume percent
(v/o), or hydrogen concentration is kept < 4.0 v/o.

The CAD System is manually initiated and consists of two
independent, 1001'apacity subsystems, each of which is
capable of supplying nitrogen through separate piping
systems to the drywell and suppression chamber of each unit.
Each subsystem includes a liquid nitrogen supply tank,
ambient vaporizer, electric heater, and a manifold with
branches to each primary containment (for Units I, 2, and
3). The nitrogen storage tanks each contain a 2500 gal,
which is adequate for 7 days of CAD subsystem operation.

The CAD System operates in conjunction with emergency
operating procedures that are used to reduce primary
containment pressure periodically during CAD System
operation. This combination results in a feed and bleed
approach to maintaining hydrogen and oxygen concentrations
below combustible levels.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

To evaluate the potential for hydrogen and oxygen
accumulation in primary containment following a LOCA,
hydrogen and oxygen generation is calculated (as a function
of time following the initiation of the accident). The
assumptions stated in Reference I are used to maximize the
amount of hydrogen and oxygen generated. The calculation
confirms that when the mitigating systems are actuated in
accordance with emergency operating instructions, the peak
oxygen concentration in primary containment is < 5.0 v/o
(Ref. 2).

Hydrogen and oxygen may accumulate within primary
containment following a LOCA as a result of:

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

a. A metal water reaction between the zirconium fuel rod
cladding and the reactor coolant; or

b. Radiolytic decomposition of water in the Reactor
Coolant System.

The .CAD System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO Two CAD subsystems must be OPERABLE. This ensures operation
of at least one CAD subsystem in the event of a worst case
single active failure. Operation of at least one CAD
subsystem is designed to maintain primary containment post-
LOCA oxygen concentration ( 5.0 v/o for 7 days.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1 and 2, the CAD System is required to maintain the
oxygen concentration within primary containment below the
flammability limit of 5.0 v/o following a LOCA. This
ensures that the relative leak tightness of primary
containment is adequate and prevents damage to safety
related equipment and instruments located within primary
containment.

In NODE 3, both the hydrogen and oxygen production rates and
the total amounts produced after a LOCA would be less than
those calculated for the Design Basis Accident LOCA. Thus,if the analysis were to be performed starting with a LOCA in
MODE 3, the time to reach a flammable concentration would be
extended beyond the time conservatively calculated for
MODES 1 and 2. The extended time would allow hydrogen
removal from the primary containment atmosphere by other
means and also allow repair of an inoperable CAD subsystem,if CAD were not available. Therefore, the CAD System is not
required to be OPERABLE in NODE 3.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of a LOCA
are reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations
of these MODES. Therefore, the CAD System is not required
to be OPERABLE in NODES 4 and 5.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.l

If one CAD subsystem is inoperable, it must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 30 days. In this Condition, the
remaining OPERABLE CAD subsystem is adequate to perform the
oxygen control function. However, the overall reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE

subsystem could result in reduced oxygen control capability.
The 30 day Completion Time is base'd on the low probability
of the occurrence of a LOCA that would generate hydrogen and

oxygen in amounts capable of exceeding the flammability
limit, the amount of time available after the event for
operator action to prevent exceeding this limit, and the
availability of the OPERABLE CAD subsystem and other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

Required Action A.l has been modified by a Note that
indicates that the provisions of LCO 3.0.4 are not
applicable. As a result, a MODE change is allowed when one
CAD subsystem is inoperable. This allowance is provided
because of the low probability of the occurrence of a LOCA

that would generate hydrogen and oxygen in amounts capable
of exceeding the flammability limit, the low probability of
the failure of the OPERABLE subsystem, the amount of time
available after a postulated LOCA for operator action to
prevent exceeding the flammability limit, and the presence
of an inerted containment atmosphere during normal
operations.

B.l

If any Required Action cannot be met within the associated
Completion Time, the plant must be brought to a MODE in
which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the
plant must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours.
The allowed Completion Time of 12 hours is reasonable, based
on operating experience, to reach MODE 3 from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(U I

REAGENTS SR 3.6.3.1.1

Verifying that there is z 2500 gal of liquid nitrogen supply
in each nitrogen storage tank will'nsure at least 7 days of
post-LOCA CAD operation. This minimum volume of liquid
nitrogen allows sufficient time after an accident to
replenish the nitrogen supply for long term inerting. This
is verified every 31 days to ensure that the system is
capable of performing its intended function when required.
The 31 day Frequency is based on operating experience, which
has shown 31 days to be an acceptable period to verify the
liquid nitrogen supply and on the availability of other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

SR 3.6.3.1.2

Verifying the correct alignment. for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in each of the CAD subsystem flow paths
provides assur ance that the proper flow paths exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position, since
these valves were verified to be in the correct position
prior to locking, sealing, or securing.

A valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable because the CAD System is manually initiated.
This SR does not apply to valves that cannot be
inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves. This SR

does not require any testing or valve manipulation; rather,
it involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position.

The 31 day Frequency is appropriate because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would only affect a'single subsystem, the probability of an

event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
system is a manually initiated system.

(continued)
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REFERENCES 1. AEC Safety Guide 7, Control of Combustible Gas
Concentrations in Containment Following a Loss-of-
Coolant Accident, March 10, 1971.

2. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6.3.2 Primary Containment Oxygen Concentration

BASES

BACKGROUND All nuclear reactors must be designed to withstand events
that generate hydrogen either due to the zirconium metal
water reaction in the core or due to radiolysis. The
primary method to control hydrogen is .to inert the primary
containment. With the primary containment inert, that is,
oxygen concentration < 4.0 volume percent (v/o), a
combustible mixture cannot be present in the primary
containment for any hydrogen concentration. The capability
to inert the primary containment and maintain oxygen
< 4.0 v/o works together with the Containment Atmosphere
Dilution (CAD) System (LCO 3.6.3.1) to provide redundant and
diverse methods to mitigate events that produce hydrogen.
For example, an event that rapidly generates hydrogen from
zirconium metal water reaction will result in excessive
hydrogen in primary containment, but oxygen concentration
will remain < 5.0 v/o and no combustion can occur. Long
term generation of both hydrogen and oxygen from radiolytic
decomposition of water could eventually result in a
combustible mixture in primary containment, except that the
CAD system (LCO 3.6.3.1) will limit the peak hydrogen
concentration to 4.0 v/o and again no combustion can occur.
This LCO ensures that oxygen concentration does not exceed
4.0 v/o during operation in the applicable conditions.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The Reference 1 calculations assume that the primary
containment is inerted when a Design Basis Accident loss of
coolant accident occurs. Thus, the hydrogen assumed to be
released to the primary containment as a result of metal
water reaction in the reactor core will not produce
combustible gas mixtures in the primary containment.
Oxygen, which is subsequently generated by radiolytic
decomposition of water, is diluted and removed by the CAD

System more rapidly than it is produced.

Primary containment oxygen concentration satisfies
Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

LCO The primary containment oxygen concentration is maintained
< 4.0 v/o to ensure that an event that produces any amount
of hydrogen does not result in a combustible mixture inside
primary containment.

APPLICABILITY The primary containment oxygen concentration must be within
the specified limit when primary c'ontainment is inerted,
except as allowed by the relaxations during startup and
shutdown addressed below. The primary containment must be
inert in MODE 1, since this is the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could produce hydrogen.

Inerting the primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents containment access without an
appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the plant
startup and de-inerted as soon as possible in the plant
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15% RTP, the
potential for an event that generates significant hydrogen
is low and the primary containment need not be inert.
Furthermore, the probability of an event that generates
hydrogen occurring within the first 24 hours of a startup,
or within the last 24 hours before a shutdown, is low enough
that these "windows," when the primary containment is not
inerted, are also justified. The 24 hour time period is a

reasonable amount of time to allow plant personnel to
perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.1

If oxygen concentration is a 4.0 v/o at any time while
operating in MODE 1, with the exception of the relaxations
allowed during startup and shutdown, oxygen concentration
must be restored to < 4.0 v/o within 24 hours. The 24 hour
Completion Time is allowed when oxygen concentration is
a 4.0 v/o because of the availability of other hydrogen
mitigating systems (e.g., the CAD System) and the low
probability and long duration of an event that would
generate significant amounts of hydrogen occurring during
this period.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

B. 1

If oxygen concentration cannot be restored to within limits
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, power must be reduced to w 151. RTP

within 8 hours. The 8 hour Completion Time is reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reduce reactor power from
full power conditions in an orderl'y manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.3.2.1

The primary containment (drywell and suppression chamber)
must be determined to be inert by verifying that oxygen
concentration is ( 4.0 v/o. The 7 day Frequency is based on
the slow rate at which oxygen concentration can change and
on other indications of abnormal conditions (which would
lead to more frequent checking by operators in accordance
with plant procedures). Also, this Frequency has been shown
to be acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O 8 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4. I Secondary Containment

BASES'ACKGROUND

The function of the secondary containment is to contain,
dilute, and hold up fission products that may leak from
primary containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA)
(Ref. I). In conjunction with operation of the Standby Gas
Treatment (SGT) System and closure of certain valves whose
lines penetrate the secondary containment, the secondary
containment is designed to reduce the activity level of the
fission products prior to release to th~nvironment and to
isolate and contain fission products that are released
during certain operations that take place inside primary
containment, when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE, or that take place outside primary containment.

The secondary containment is a structure that completely
encloses the primary containment and those components that
may be postulated to contain primary system fluid. This
structure forms a control volume that serves to hold up and
dilute the fission products. It is possible for the
pressure in the control volume to rise relative to the
environmental pressure (e.g., due to pump and motor heat
load additions). To prevent ground level exfiltration while
allowing the secondary containment to be designed as a

conventional structure, the secondary containment requires
support systems to maintain the control volume pressure at
less than the external pressure. Requirements for these
systems are specified separately in LCO 3.6.4.2, "Secondary
Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs)," and LCO 3.6.4.3,
"Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System."

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

There are two principal accidents for which credit is taken
for secondary containment OPERABILITY. These are a loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) (Ref. 2) and a fuel handling
accident inside secondary containment (Ref. 3). The
secondary containment performs no active function in
response to each of these limiting events; however, its leak
tightness is required to ensure that the release of
radioactive materials from the primary containment is

(continued)
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APPLICABLE restricted to those leakage paths and associated leakage
SAFETY ANALYSES rates assumed in the accident analysis and that fission

(continued) products entrapped within the secondary containment
structure will be treated by the SGT System prior to
discharge to the environment.

Secondary containment satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC

Policy Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO An OPERABLE secondary containment provides a control volume
into which fission products that bypass or leak from primary
containment, or are released from the reactor coolant
pressure boundary components located in secondary
containment, can be diluted and processed prior to release
to the environment. For the secondary containment to be
considered OPERABLE, it must have adequate leak tightness to
ensure that the required vacuum can be established and
maintained.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary
containment. Therefore, secondary containment OPERABILITY
is required during the same operating conditions that
require primary containment OPERABILITY.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of the
LOCA are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining
secondary containment OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4

or 5 to ensure a control volume, except for other situations
for which significant releases of radioactive material can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs); during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
- assemblies in the secondary containment.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.l

If secondary containment is inoperable, it must be restored
to OPERABLE status within 4 hours. The 4 hour Completion
Time provides a period of time to correct the problem that
is commensurate with the importance of maintaining secondary
containment during MODES 1, 2, and 3. This time period also
ensures that the probability of an accident (requiring
secondary containment OPERABILITY)'ccurring during periods
where secondary containment is inoperable is minimal.

B.l and B.2

If secondary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE

status within the required Completion Time, the plant must
be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

C.l C.2 and C.3

Movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary
containment, CORE ALTERATIONS, and OPDRVs can be postulated
to cause fission product release to the secondary
containment. In such cases, the secondary containment is
the only barrier to release of fission products to the
environment. CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated
fuel assemblies must be immediately suspended if the
secondary containment is inoperable.

Suspension of these activities shall not preclude completing
an action that involves moving a component to a safe
position. Also, action must be immediately initiated to
suspend OPDRVs to minimize the probability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS C. 1 C.2 and C.3 (continued)

Required Action C.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel. assemblies while in
MODE 1, 2, or,3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to
suspendmovement of irradiated fuel'ssemblies would not be a
sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.1.1 and SR 3.6.4.1.2

Verifying that secondary containment equipment hatches and
access doors are closed ensures that the infiltration of
outside air of such a magnitude as to prevent maintaining
the desired negative pressure does not occur. Verifying
that all such openings are closed provides adequate
assurance that exfiltration from the secondary containment
will not occur. In this application, the term "sealed" has
no connotation of leak tightness. Maintaining secondary
containment OPERABILITY requires verifying each door in the
access opening is closed, except when the access opening is
being used for normal transient entry and exit (then at
least one door must remain closed). The 31 day Frequency
for these SRs has been shown to be adequate, based on
operating experience, and is considered adequate in view of
the other indications of door and hatch status that are
available to the operator.

SR 3.6.4. 1.3 and SR 3.6.4. 1.4

The SGT System exhausts the secondary containment atmosphere
to the environment through appropriate treatment equipment.
To ensure that all fission products are treated,
SR'3.6.4.1.3 verifies that the SGT System will rapidly
establish and maintain a pressure in the secondary
containment that is less than the lowest postulated pressure
external to the secondary containment boundary. This is
confirmed by demonstrating that two SGT subsystems will draw
down the secondary containment to o 0.25 inches of vacuum
water gauge in a 120 seconds. This cannot be accomplished

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.1.3 and SR 3.6.4.1.4 (continued)

if the secondary containment boundary is not intact.
SR 3.6.4. 1.4 demonstrates that two SGT subsystems can
maintain a 0.25 inches of vacuum water gauge at a stable
flow rate a 12,000 cfm. Both of these SRs are performed
under neutral (< 5 mph) wind conditions. Therefore, these
two tests are used to ensure secondary containment boundary
integrity. Since these SRs are secondary containment tests,
they need not be performed with each combination of SGT

subsystems. The SGT subsystems are tested on a STAGGERED

TEST BASIS, however, to ensure that in addition to the
requirements of LCO 3.6.4.3, any two SGT subsystems will
perform this test. Operating experience has shown these
components usually pass the Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.3.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.4.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6:4.2

O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.2 Secondary Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs)

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the SCIVs, in combination with other
accident mitigation systems, is to limit fission product
release during and following postulated Design Basis
Accidents (DBAs) (Ref. I and 2). Secondary containment
isolation within the time limits specified for those
isolation valves designed to close automatically ensures
that fission products that leak from primary containment
following a DBA, or that are released during certain
operations when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE or take place outside primary containment, are
maintained within the secondary containment boundary.

The OPERABILITY requirements for SCIVs help ensure that an
adequate secondary containment boundary is maintained during
and after an accident by minimizing potential paths to the
environment. These isolation devices consist of either
passive devices or active (automatic) devices. Manual
valves, de-activated automatic valves secured in their
closed position (including check valves with flow through
the valve secured), and blind flanges are considered passive
devices.

Automatic SCIVs close on a secondary containment isolation
signal to establish a boundary for untreated radioactive
material within secondary containment following a DBA or
other accidents.

Other penetrations are isolated by the use of valves in the
closed position or blind flanges.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The SCIVs must be OPERABLE to ensure the secondary .

containment barrier to fission product releases is
established. The principal accidents for which secondary
containment boundary is required are a loss of coolant
accident (Ref. I) and a fuel handling accident inside
secondary containment (Ref. 2). The secondary containment
performs no active function in response to either of these

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

limiting events, but the boundary established by SCIVs is
required to ensure that leakage from the primary containment
is processed by the Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System
before being released to the environment.

Maintaining SCIVs OPERABLE with isolation times within
limits ensures that fission products will remain trapped
inside secondary containment so that they can be treated by
the SGT System prior to discharge 'to the environment.

SCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
(Ref. 4).

LCO SCIVs form a part of the secondary containment boundary.
The SCIV safety function is related to control of offsite
radiation releases resulting from DBAs.

The power operated automatic isolation valves are considered
OPERABLE when their isolation times are within limits and
the valves actuate on an automatic isolation signal. The.
valves covered by this LCO, along with their associated
stroke times, are listed in Reference 3.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to the primary containment that leaks to the
secondary containment. Therefore, the OPERABILITY of SCIVs
is required.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining SCIVs
OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4 or 5, except for other
situations under which significant radioactive releases can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies in the secondary containment. Moving irradiated
fuel assemblies in the secondary containment may also occur
in NODES I, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified, by three Notes. The first Note
allows penetration flow paths to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator, who is
in continuous communication with the control room, at the
controls of the isolation device. In this way, the
penetr ation can be rapidly isolated when a need for
secondary containment isolation is indicated.

The second Note provides clarification that for the purpose
of this LCO separate Condition entry is allowed for each
penetration flow path. This is acceptable, since the
Required Actions for each Condition provide appropriate
compensatory actions for each inoperable SCIV. Complying
with the Required Actions may allow for continued operation,
and subsequent inoperable SCIVs are governed by subsequent
Condition entry and application of associated Required
Actions.

The third Note ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken, if necessary, if the affected system(s) are rendered
inoperable by an inoperable SCIV.

A.l and A.2

In the event that there are one or more penetration flow
paths with one SCIV inoperable, the affected penetration
flow path(s) must be isolated. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic SCIV, a closed manual valve, and a

blind flange. For penetrations isolated in accordance with
Required Action A.l, the device used to isolate the
penetration should be the closest available device to
secondary containment. The Required Action must be
completed within the 8 hour Completion Time. The specified
time period is reasonable considering the time required to
isolate the penetration, and the probability of a DBA, which
requires the SCIVs to close, occurring during this short
time is very low.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A.l, the affected

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS A.l and A.2 (continued)

penetration must be verified to be isolated on a periodic
basis. This is necessary to ensure that secondary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, but no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
appropriate because the isolation 'devices are operated under
administrative controls and the probability of their
misalignment is low. This Required Action does not require
any testing or device manipulation. Rather, it involves
verification that the affected penetration remains isolated.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
devices located in high radiation areas and allows them to
be verified closed by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable, since access to these areas is
typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

B. I

With two SCIVs in one or more penetration flow paths
inoperable, the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 4 hours. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a
blind flange. The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable
considering the time required to isolate the penetration and
the probability of a DHA, which requires the SCIVs to close,
occurring during this short time, is very low.

The Condition has been modified by a Note stating that
Condition B is only applicable to penetration flow paths
with two isolation valves. .This 'clarifies that only
Condition A is entered if one SCIV is inoperable in each of
two penetrations.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l and C.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time of
Condition A or B cannot be met, the plant must be brought to
a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this
status, the plant must be brought to at least MODE 3 within
12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required'plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

D.l D.2 and D.3

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time are
not met, the plant must be placed in a condition in which
the LCO does not apply. If applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and
the movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary.
containment must be immediately suspended. Suspension of
these activities shall not preclude completion of movement
of a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must be immediately initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
the subsequent potential for fission product release.
Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action D.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving fuel while in MODE I, 2, or 3, the
fuel movement is independent of reactor operations.
Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason
to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

I

SR 3.6.4.2.1

Verifying that the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic SCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. The isolation time test ensures that the SCIV
will isolate in a time period less than or equal to that

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)
I

SR 3.6.4.2.2

assumed in the safety analyses. The Frequency of this SR is
92 days. Verifying that each automatic SCIV closes on a

secondary containment isolation signal is required to
prevent leakage of radioactive material from secondary
containment following a DBA or other accidents. This SR

ensures that each automatic SCIV will actuate to the
isolation position on a secondary 'containment isolation
signal. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety function.
The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to perform this
Surveillance under the conditions that apply during a plant
outage and the potential for an unplanned transient if the
Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
Operating experience has shown these components usually pass
the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month Frequency.
Therefore, the Frequency was concluded to be acceptable from
a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

2. 'SAR, Section 14.6.4.

3. Technical Requirements Manual.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.3 Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The SGT System is required by 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41,
"Containment Atmosphere Cleanup" (Ref. 1). The function of
the SGT System is to ensure that radioactive materials that
leak from the primary containment 'into the secondary
containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA) are
filtered and adsorbed prior to exhausting to the
environment.

The SGT System consists of three redundant 50% capacity
subsystems, each with its own dampers, charcoal filter
train, and controls. The SGT subsystems share common supply
and exhaust ductwork.

Each charcoal filter train consists of (components listed in
order of the direction of the air flow):

a. A moisture separator;

b. An electric heater;

c. A prefilter;

d. A high efficiency particulate air (HEPA) filter;
e. A charcoal adsorber;

f. A second HEPA filter; and

g. A centrifugal fan.

The sizing of the SGT System equipment and components is
based on the results of an infiltration analysis, as well as
an exfiltration analysis of the secondary containment. The
internal pressure of the SGT System boundary region is
maintained at a negative pressure of 0.25 inches water gauge
when the system is in operation. The Secondary Containment
membrane limits infiltration to not more than 100% of the
total contained volume during a 24 hour period under neutral
(( 5 mph) wind conditions with a negative internal pressure
of 0.25 inches water gauge. Exfiltration is limited to not

(continued)
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BASES

BACKGROUND

(continued)
more than 100K of the total contained volume during a
24 hour period under 40 mile per hour wind conditions.

The moisture separator is provided to remove entrained water
in the air, while the electric heater reduces the relative
humidity of the airstream to less than 70% (Ref. 2). The
prefilter removes large particulate matter, while the HEPA
filter removes fine particulate matter and protects the
charcoal from fouling. The charcoal adsorber removes
gaseous elemental iodine and organic iodides, and the final
HEPA filter collects any carbon fines exhausted from the
charcoal adsorber.

The SGT System automatically starts and operates .in response
to actuation signals indicative of conditions or an accident
that could require operation of the system. Following
initiation, the three charcoal filter train fans start and
run until manually stopped. Two of the three subsystems can
provide design flow conditions.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The design basis for the SGT System is to mitigate the
consequences of a loss of coolant accident and fuel handling
accidents (Ref. 3). For all events analyzed, the SGT System
is shown to be automatically initiated to reduce, via
filtration and adsorption, the radioactive material released
to the environment.

The SGT System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO Following a DBA, a minimum of two SGT subsystems are
required to maintain the secondary containment at a negative
pressure with respect to the environment and to process
gaseous releases. Meeting the LCO requirements for three
OPERABLE subsystems ensures operation of at least two SGT
subsystems in the event of a single active failure.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary

(continued)
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APPLICABILITY
(continued)

containment. Therefore, SGT System OPERABILITY is required
during these MODES.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining the SGT

System in OPERABLE status is not required in MODE 4 or 5,
except for other situations under which significant releases
of radioactive material can be populated, such as during
operations with a potential for draining the reactor vessel
(OPDRVs), during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary containment.

ACTIONS A.1

With one SGT subsystem inoperable, the inoperable subsystem
must be restored to OPERABLE status in 7 days. In this
Condition, the remaining two OPERABLE SGT subsystems are
adequate to perform the required radioactivity release
control function. However, the overall system reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE

subsystem could result in the radioactivity release control
function not being adequately performed. The 7 day
Completion Time is based on consideration of such factors as
the availability of the remaining two OPERABLE redundant SGT

subsystems and the low probability of a DBA occurring during
this period.

B.l and B.2

If the SGT subsystem cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the
plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not
apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be brought to
at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within
36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reach the required plant
conditions from full power conditions in an orderly manner
and without challenging plant systems.

(continued)
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(continued)

C.l C.2.1 C.2.2 and C.2.3

During movement of irradiated fuel assemblies, in the
secondary containment, during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during
OPDRVs, when Required Action A.l cannot be completed within
the required Completion Time, the two OPERABLE SGT

subsystems should immediately be placed in operation. This
action ensures that the remaining subsystems are OPERABLE,

that no failures that could prevent automatic actuation have
occurred, and that any other failure would be readily
detected.

An alternative to Required Action C.l is to immediately
suspend activities that represent a potential for releasing
radioactive material to the secondary containment, thus
placing the plant in a condition that minimizes risk. If
applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies must immediately be suspended. Suspension of
these activities must not preclude completion of movement of
a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must immediately be initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
subsequent potential for fission product release. Actions
must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

The Required Actions of Condition C have been modified by a

Note stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving
irradiated fuel assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3
would not specify any action. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is
independent of reactor operations. Therefore, in either
case, inability to suspend movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies would not be a sufficient reason to require a

reactor shutdown.

D. 1

If two or more SGT subsystems are inoperable in MODES 1, 2,
or 3, the SGT system may not be capable of supporting the
required radioactivity release control function.
Therefore, actions are required to enter LCO 3.0.3
immediately.

(continued)
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(continued)

E.l E.2 and E.3

When two SGT subsystems are inoperable, if applicable, CORE

ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in
secondary containment must immediately be suspended.
Suspension of these activities shall not preclude completion
of movement of a component to a safe position. Also, if
applicable, actions must immediately be initiated to suspend
OPDRVs in order to minimize the pr'obability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action E.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
MODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend
movement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a
sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.1

Operating each SGT subsystem for a 10 continuous hours
ensures that the subsystems are OPERABLE and that all
associated controls are functioning properly. It also
ensures that blockage, fan or motor failure, or excessive
vibration can be detected for corrective action. Operation
with the heaters on (automatic heater cycling to maintain
temperature) for a 10 continuous hours every 31 days
eliminates moisture on the adsorbers and HEPA filters. The
31 day Frequency was developed in consideration of the known
reliability of fan motors and controls and the redundancy
available in the system.

SR 3.6.4.3.2
t

This SR verifies that the required SGT filter testing is
performed in accordance with the Ventilation Filter Testing
Program (VFTP). The VFTP includes testing HEPA filter
performance, charcoal adsorber efficiency, minimum system

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.2 (continued)

flow rate, and the physical properties of the activated
charcoal (general use and following specific operations).
This SR will also include a chemical smoke test to check the
sealing of gaskets for filter housing doors.

Specific test frequencies and additional information are
discussed in detail in the VFTP.

SR 3.6.4.3.3

This SR verifies that each SGT subsystem starts on receipt
of an actual or simulated initiation signal. While this
Surveillance can be performed with the reactor at power,
operating experience has shown that these components usually
pass the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month
Frequency. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety
function. Therefore, the Frequency was found to be
acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES l. 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41;

2. FSAR, Section 5.3.3.7.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Prima'ry Containment
B 3.6;1.1

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In MODES 4

and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these MODES. Therefore, primary containment is not required
to be OPERABLE in MODES 4 and 5 to prevent leakage of
radioactive material from primary containment.

ACTIONS A. 1

In the event primary containment is inoperable, primary
containment must be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour. The 1 hour Completion Time provides a period of
time to correct the problem commensurate with the importance
of maintaining primary containment OPERABILITY during
MODES 1, 2, and 3. This time period also ensures that the
probability of an accident (requiring primary containment
OPERABILITY) occurring during periods where primary
containment is inoperable is minimal.

B.l and B.2

If primary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.1.1

Maintaining the primary containment OPERABLE requires
compliance with the visual examinations and leakage rate
test requirements of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program. Failure to meet air lock leakage testing
(SR 3.6. 1.2. 1) or main steam isolation valve leakage
(3.6. 1.3.10) does not necessarily result in a failure of

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-3 Amendment *Rl



Primary Containment
B 3.6;1.1

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.1. 1 (conti nued)

this SR. The impact of the failure to meet this SR must be
evaluated against the Type A, B, and C acceptance criteria
of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. As
left leakage prior to the first startup after performing a

required leakage test is required to be < 0.6 L. for
combined Type B and C leakage, and < 0.75 L, for overall
Type A leakage. At all other time's between required leakage
rate tests, the acceptance criteria is based on an overall
Type A leakage limit of a 1.0 L.. At c 1.0 L. the offsite
dose consequences are bounded by the assumptions of the
safety analysis. The Frequency is specified in the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

SR 3;6.1.1.2

Maintaining the pressure suppression function of primary
containment requires limiting the leakage from the drywell
to the suppression chamber. Thus, if an event were to occur
that pressurized the drywell, the steam would be directed
through the downcomers into the suppression pool. This SR

measures drywell to suppression chamber differential
pressure during a 10 minute period to ensure that the
leakage paths that would bypass the suppression pool are
within allowable limits.

Satisfactory performance of this SR can be achieved by
establishing a known differential pressure between the
drywell and the suppression chamber and verifying that the
pressure in either the suppression chamber or the drywell
does not change by more than 0.25 inch of water per minute
over a 10 minute period. The leakage test is performed
every 18 months. The 18 month Frequency was developed
considering it is prudent that this Surveillance be
pe} formed during a unit outage and also in view of the fact
that component failures that might have affected this test
are identified by other primary containment SRs.

(continued)
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REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. NEI 94-01, Revision 0, "Industry Guideline for
Implementing Performance-Based Option of 10 CFR

Part 50, Appendix J."

5. ANSI/ANS-56.8-1994, "American National Standard for
Containment System Leakage Testing Requirement."

6. . NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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BASES

ACTIONS A.1 A.2 and A.3 (continued)

containment barrier is maintained by the use of an OPERABLE
air lock door. This action must be completed within 1 hour.
The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1.1, which requires that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

In addition, the air lock penetration must be isolated by
locking closed the OPERABLE air lock door within the 24 hour
Completion Time. The 24 hour Completion Time is considered
reasonable for locking the OPERABLE air lock door,
considering that the OPERABLE door is being maintained
closed.

Required Action A.3 ensures that the air lock with an
inoperable door has been isolated by the use of a locked
closed OPERABLE air lock door. This ensures that an
acceptable primary containment leakage boundary is
maintained. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
based on engineering judgment and is considered adequate in
view of the low likelihood of a locked door being
mispositioned and other administrative controls. Required
Action A.3 is modified by a Note that applies to air lock
doors located in high radiation areas or areas with limited
access due to inerting and allows these doors to be verified
locked closed by use of administrative controls. Allowing
verification by administrative controls is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
the door, once it has been verified to be in the proper
position, is small.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note 1 ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C. 1 and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. The exception of Note 1 does not affect
tracking the Completion Time from the initial entry into
Condition A; only the requirement to comply with the
Required Actions. Note 2 allows use of the air lock for
entry and exit for 7 days under administrative controls.

{continued)
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ACTIONS A.l A.2 and A.3 (continued)

Primary containment entry may be required to perform
Technical Specifications (TS) Surveillances and Required
Actions, as well as other activities inside primary
containment that are required by TS or activities that
support TS-required equipment. This Note is not intended to
preclude performing other activities (i.e., non-TS-related
activities) if the primary containment was entered, using
the inoperable air lock, to perform an allowed activity
listed above. The required administrative controls consist
of the stationing of a dedicated individual to assure
closure of the OPERABLE door except during the entry and
exit, and assuring the OPERABLE door is relocked after
completion of the containment entry and exit. This
allowance is acceptable due to the low probability of an
event that could pressurize the primary containment during
the short time that the OPERABLE door is expected to be
open.

B.l B.2 and B.3

With an air lock interlock mechanism inoperable, the
Required Actions and associated Completion Times are
consistent with those specified in Condition A.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note I ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C.l and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. Note 2 allows entry into and exit from
the primary containment under the control of a dedicated
individual stationed at the air lock to ensure that only one
door is opened at a time (i.e., the individual performs the
function of the interlock).

Required Action B.3 is modified by a Note that applies to
air lock doors located in high radiation areas or areas with
limited access due to inerting and that allows these doors
to be verified locked closed by use of administrative
controls. Allowing verification by administrative controls
is considered acceptable, since access to these areas is

(continued)
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C. 1 C.2 and C.3

typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment of the door, once it has been verified to be in
the proper position, is small. If the air lock is
inoperable for reasons other than those described in
Condition A or B, Required Action C.l requires action to be
immediately initiated to evaluate containment overall
leakage rates using current air lack leakage test results.
An evaluation is acceptable since it is overly conservative
to immediately declare the primary containment inoperable if
the overall air lock leakage is not within limits. In many
instances (e.g., only one seal per door has failed), primary
containment remains OPERABLE, yet only 1 hour (according to
LCO 3.6.1.1) would be provided to restore the air lock door
to OPERABLE status prior to requiring a plant shutdown. In
addition, even with the overall air lock leakage not within
limits, the overall containment leakage rate can still be
within limits.

Required Action C.2 requires that one door in the primary
containment air lock must be verified closed. This action
must be completed within the 1 hour Completion Time. This
specified time period is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6. 1.1, which require that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

Additionally, the air lock must be restored to OPERABLE
status within 24 hours. The 24 hour Completion Time is
reasonable for restoring an inoperable air lock to OPERABLE
status considering that at least one door is maintained
closed in the air lock.

D.l and 0.2

If the inoperable primary containment air lock cannot be
restored to OPERABLE status within the associated Completion
Time, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIRENENTS

SR 3.6.1.2.1

Naintaining primary containment air locks OPERABLE requires
compliance with the leakage rate test requirements of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. This SR

reflects the leakage rate testing requirements with respect
to air lock leakage (Type B leakage tests). The acceptance
criteria were established during initial air lock and
primary containment OPERABILITY testing. The periodic
testing requirements verify that the air lock leakage does
not exceed the all'owed fraction of the overall primary
containment leakage rate. The Frequency is specified in the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

The SR has been modified by two Notes. Note 1 states that
an inoperable air lock door does not invalidate the previous
successful performance of the overall air lock leakage test.
This is considered reasonable since either air lock door is
capable of providing a fission product barrier in the event
of a DBA. Note 2 requires the results of airlock leakage
tests be evaluated against the acceptance criteria of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program, 5.5.12.
This ensures that the airlock leakage is properly accounted
for in determining the combined Type B and C primary
containment leakage.

SR 3.6.1.2.2

The air lock interlock mechanism is designed to prevent
simultaneous opening of both doors in the air lock. Since
both the inner and outer doors of an air lock are designed
to withstand the maximum expected post accident primary
containment pressure, closure of either door will support
primary containment OPERABILITY. Thus, the interlock
feature supports primary containment OPERABILITY while the
air lock is being used for personnel transit in and out of
the containment. Periodic testing of this interlock
demonstrates that the interlock will function as designed
and that simultaneous inner and outer door opening will not
inadvertently occur. Due to the purely mechanical nature of
this interlock, and given that the interlock mechanism is
not normally challenged when the primary containment air
lock door is used for entry and exit (procedures require

(continued)
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'R 3.6.1.2.2 (continued)

strict adherence to single door opening), this test is only
required to be performed every 24 months. The 24 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage, and
the potential for loss of primary containment operability if
the Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
The 24 month Frequency for the interlock is justified based
on operating experience.

The Frequency is based on engineering judgment and is
considered adequate given that the interlock is not
challenged during the use of the airlock.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.4.5.

2. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

3. FSAR, Section 5.2.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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The primary containment purge supply lines consist of one
18 inch drywell supply line and one 20 inch torus supply
line; exhaust lines are 18 inches and consist of a drywell
exhaust line and a torus exhaust line. The 18 and 20 inch
primary containment purge valves in these lines are normally
maintained closed in HODES I, 2, and 3 to ensure the primary
containment boundary is maintained. However, the 18 and 20
inch valves are qualified for use and may be opened when
used for inerting, de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or
air quality considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the valves to be open. The PCIVs
will close upon receipt of a containment isolation signal to
prevent high pressure from reaching the SGT System filter
trains in the unlikely event of a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA) during venting. Two 2 inch vent lines from the
containment purge lines provide two separate flow paths to
vent primary containment to the SGT System, via 2 two inch
CAD valves.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The PCIVs LCO was derived from the assumptions related to
minimizing the loss of reactor coolant inventory, and
establishing the primary containment boundary during major
accidents. As part of the primary containment boundary,
PCIV OPERABILITY supports leak tightness of primary
containment. Therefore, the safety analysis of any event
requiring isolation of primary containment is applicable to
this LCO.

The DBAs that result in a release of radioactive material
and are mitigated by PCIVs are a LOCA and a main steam line
break (HSLB). In the analysis for each of these accidents,
it is assumed that PCIVs are either closed or close within
the required isolation times following event initiation.
This ensures that potential paths to the environment through
PCIVs (including primary containment purge valves) are
minimized. Of the events analyzed in Reference I, the LOCA

is the most limiting event due to radiological consequences.

The closure time of the main steam isolation valves
(HSIVs)is a significant variable from a radiological
standpoint. The HSIVs are required to close within 3 to
5 seconds since the 5 second closure time is assumed in the

(continued)
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(continued)

analysis. The safety analyses assume that the purge valves
were closed at event initiation. Likewise, it is assumed
that the primary containment is isolated such that release
of fission products to the environment is controlled.

The DBA analysis assumes that primary containment is
isolated within a certain time period (based on PCIV closure
times provided in Reference 2) and that leakage is
terminated, except for the maximum allowable leakage rate,
L,. The primary containment isolation total response time
includes signal delay, diesel generator startup (for loss of
offsite power), and PCIV stroke times.

The single failure criterion required to be imposed in the
conduct of unit safety analyses was considered in the
original design of the primary containment purge valves.
Two valves in series on each purge line provide assurance
that both the supply and exhaust lines could be isolated
even if a single failure occurred.

PCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
(Ref. 6).

LCO PCIVs form a part of the primary containment boundary. The
PCIV safety function is related to minimizing the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establishing the primary
containment boundary during a DBA.

The power operated, automatic isolation valves are required
to have isolation times within limits and actuate on an
automatic isolation signal. Mhile the reactor building-to-
suppression chamber vacuum breakers isolate primary
containment penetrations, they are excluded from this
specification. Controls on their isolation function are
adequately addressed in LCO 3.6. 1.5, "Reactor Building-to-
Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers." The valves covered by
this LCO are listed with their associated stroke times in
Reference 2.

The normally closed PCIVs are considered OPERABLE when
manual valves are closed or open in accordance with
appropriate administrative controls, automatic valves are

(continued)
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LCO
(continued)

de-activated and secured in their closed position, blind
flanges are in place, and closed systems are intact.

HSIVs must meet additional leakage rate requirements. Other
PCIV leakage rates are addressed by LCO 3.6. 1. 1, "Primary
Containment," as Type B or C testing.

This LCO provides assurance that the PCIVs will perform
their designed safety functions to minimize the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establish the primary
containment boundary during accidents.

0

APPLICABILITY In HODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In NODES 4

and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these NODES. Therefore, most PCIVs are not required to be
OPERABLE and the primary containment purge valves are not
required to be closed in NODES 4 and 5. Certain valves,
however, are required to be OPERABLE to prevent inadvertent
reactor vessel draindown. These valves are those whose
associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE per
LCO 3.3.6. 1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation." (This does not include the valves that
isolate the associated instrumentation.)

ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by a Note allowing penetration flow
path(s) except for purge valve flow path(s) to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator at the
controls of the valve, who is in continuous communication
with the control room. In this way, the penetration can be

rapidly isolated when a need for primary containment
isolation is indicated. Due to the size of the primary
containment purge line penetration and the fact that those
penetrations exhaust directly from the containment
atmosphere to the environment, the penetration flow path
containing these valves is not allowed to be opened under
administrative controls.

(continued)
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A second Note has been added to provide clarification that,
for the purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is
allowed for each penetration flow path. This is acceptable,
since the Required Actions for each Condition provide
appropriate compensatory actions for each inoperable PCIV.
Complying with the Required Actions may allow for continued
operation, and subsequent inoperable PCIVs are governed by
subsequent Condition entry and application of associated
Required Actions.

The ACTIONS are modified by Notes 3 and 4. Note 3 ensures
that appropriate remedial actions are taken,. if necessary,if the affected system(s) are 'rendered inoperable by an
inoperable PCIV (e.g., an Emergency Core Cooling Systems
subsystem is inoperable due to a failed open test return
valve). Note 4 ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken when the primary containment leakage limits are
exceeded. Pursuant to LCO 3.0.6, these actions are not
required even when the associated LCO is not met.
Therefore, Notes 3 and 4 are added to require the proper
actions be taken.

A.l and A.2

Mith one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable except for inoperability due to HSIV leakage not
within limits, the affected penetration flow paths must be
isolated. The method of isolation must include the use of
at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, a blind flange, and
a check valve with flow through the valve secured. For a
penetration isolated in accordance with Required Action A.l,
the device used to isolate the penetration should be the
closest available valve to the primary containment. The
Required Action must be completed within the 4 hour
Comp1etion Time (8 hours for main steam lines). The
Completion Time of 4 hours is reasonable considering the
time required to isolate the penetration and the relative
importance of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY
during NODES I, 2, and 3. For main steam lines, an 8 hour
Completion Time is allowed. The Completion Time of 8 hours
for the main steam lines allows a period of time to restore

(continued)
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the MSIVs to OPERABLE status given the fact that MSIV
closure will result in isolation of the main steam line(s)
and a potential for plant shutdown.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A.l, the affected
penetration flow path(s) must be verified to be isolated on
a periodic basis. This is necessary to ensure that primary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, and no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. This Required Action does not require any testing or
device manipulation. Rather, it involves verification that
those devices outside containment and capable of potentially
being mispositioned are in the correct position. The
Completion Time of "once per 31 days for isolation devices
outside primary containment" is appropriate because the
devices are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low. For the devices
inside primary containment, the time period specified "prior
to entering MODE 2 or 3 from MODE 4, if primary containment
was de-inerted while in MODE 4, if not performed within the
previous 92 days" is based on engineering judgment and is
considered reasonable in view of the inaccessibility of the
devices and other administrative controls ensuring that
device misalignment is an unlikely possibility.

Condition A is modified by a Note indicating that this
Condition is only applicable to those penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs. For penetration flow paths with one PCIV,
Condition C provides the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
isolation devices located in high radiation areas, and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment once
they have been verified to be in the proper position, is
low.

(continued)
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8.1

With one or more penetr ation flow paths with two PCIVs
inoperable, except due to NSIV leakage not within limits,
either the inoperable PCIVs must be restored to OPERABLE
status or the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 1 hour. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a
blind flange. The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with
the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1.1.

Condition B is modified by a Note indicating this Condition
is only applicable to penetration flow paths with two PCIVs.
For penetration flow paths with one PCIV, Condition C

provides the appropriate Required Actions.

C.l and C.2

With one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable, the inoperable valve must be restored to
OPERABLE status or the affected penetration flow path must
be isolated. The method of isolation must include the use
of at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a blind flange.
A check valve may not be used to isolate the affected
penetration. Required Action C.l must be completed within
4 hours for lines other than excess flow check valve (EFCV)
lines and 12 hours for EFCV lines. The Completion Time of
4 hours is reasonable considering the relative stability of
the closed system (hence, reliability) to act as a
penetration isolation boundary and the relative importance
of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY during
NODES 1, 2, and 3. The Completion Time of 12 hours is
reasonable considering the instrument and the small pipe
diameter of penetration (hence, reliability) to act as a
penetration isolation boundary and the small pipe diameter
of the affected penetrations. In the event the affected
penetration flow path is isolated in accordance with
Required Action C. 1, the affected penetration must be

(continued)
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verified to be isolated on a periodic basis. This is
necessary to ensure that primary containment penetrations
required to be isolated following an accident are isolated.

The Completion Time of once per 31 days for verifying each
affected penetration is isolated is appropriate because the
valves are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low. Condition C is
modified by a Note indicating that this Condition is only
applicable to penetration flow paths with only one PCIV.
For penetration flow paths with two PCIVs, Conditions A
and. 8 provide the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action C.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these valves, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

D.1

With any MSIV leakage rate not within limits, the
assumptions of the safety analysis may not be met.
Therefore, the leakage must be restored to within limits
within 4 hours. Restoration can be accomplished by
isolating the penetration that caused the limit to be
exceeded by use of one closed and de-activated automatic
valve, closed manual valve, or blind flange. When a
penetration is isolated, the leakage rate for the isolated
penetration is assumed to be the actual pathway leakage
through the isolation device. If two isolation devices are
used to isolate the penetration, the leakage rate is assumed
to be the lesser actual pathway leakage of the two devices.
The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable considering the
time required to restore the leakage by isolating the
penetration and the relative importance to the overall
containment function.

{continued)
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E.l and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the plant must be brought to a

MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this
status, the pl.ant must be brought to at least MODE 3 within
12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

F.l and F.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met for PCIVs required to be OPERABLE during MODE 4 or 5,
the unit must be placed in a condition in which the LCO does
not apply. If applicable, action must be immediately
initiated to suspend operations with a potential for
draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs) to minimize the
probability of a vessel draindown and subsequent potential
for fission product release. Actions must continue until
OPDRVs are suspended and valve(s) are restored to OPERABLE

status. If suspending an OPDRV would result in closing the
residual heat removal (RHR) shutdown cooling isolation
valves, an alternative Required Action is provided to
immediately initiate action to restore the valve(s) to
OPERABLE status. Required Action F.2 is modified by a Note
that specifies this alternative action is only applicable
for inoperable RHR shutdown cooling valves. This allows RHR

shutdown cooling to remain in service while actions are
being taken to restore the valve.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.3.1
I

This SR ensures that the primary containment purge valves
are closed as required or, if open, open for an allowable
reason. If a purge valve is open in violation of this SR,

the valve is considered inoperable. The SR is modified by a

Note stating that the SR is not required to be met when the
purge valves are open for the stated reasons. The Note
states that these valves may be opened for inerting,

(continued)
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SR 3.6.1.3.1 (continued)

de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or Surveillances that
require the valves to be open. The 18 and 20 inch purge
valves are capable of closing in the environment following a

LOCA. Therefore, these valves are allowed to be open for
limited periods of time. The 31 day Frequency is consistent
with other PCIV requirements discussed in SR 3.6.1.3.2.

SR 3.6.1.3.2

This SR verifies that each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is located outside
primary containment and not locked, sealed, or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits.

This SR does not require any testing or valve manipulation.
Rather, it involves verification that those PCIVs outside
primary containment, and capable of being mispositioned, are
in the correct position. Since verification of valve
position for PCIVs outside primary containment is relatively
easy, the 31 day Frequency was chosen to provide added
assurance that the PCIVs are in the correct positions.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since access to these areas is
typically restricted during NODES 1, 2, and 3 for ALARA

reasons. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these PCIVs, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low. A second Note has been included to
clarify that PCIVs that are open under administrative
controls are not required to meet the SR during the time
that the PCIVs are open. A third note states that the
performance of the SR is not required for instrument panel
valves, vent and drain valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the

(continued)
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SR 3.6.1.3.2 (continued)

scope of this SR are those specifically listed in Reference
7. This SR does not apply to valves that are locked,
sealed, or otherwise secured in the closed position, since
these were verified to be in the correct position upon
locking, sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.3

This SR verifies that each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is located inside
primary containment and not locked, sealed; or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits. For
PCIVs inside primary containment, the Frequency defined as
"prior to entering HODE 2 or 3 from HODE 4 if primary
containment was de-inerted while in HODE 4, if not performed
within the previous 92 days" is appropriate since these
PCIVs are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since the primary containment is
inerted and access to these areas is typically restricted
during HODES 1, 2, and 3 for ALARA reasons. Therefore, the
probability of misalignment of these PCIVs, once they have
been verified to be in their proper position, is low. A
second Note has been included to clarify that PCIVs that are
open under administrative controls are not required to meet
the SR during the time that the PCIVs are open. A third
note states that the performance of the SR is not required
for vent and drains valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the
scope of this SR are those specifically listed in
Reference 7.

(continued)
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SR 3.6. 1.3.3 (continued)

This SR does not apply to valves that are locked, sealed, or
otherwise secured in the closed position, since these were
verified to be in the correct position upon locking,
sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.4

The traversing incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valves are
actuated by explosive charges. Surveillance of explosive
charge continuity provides assurance that TIP valves will
actuate when required. Other administrative controls, such
as those that limit the shelf life of the explosive charges,
must be followed. The 31 day Frequency is based on
operating experience that has demonstrated the reliability
of the explosive charge continuity.

e
SR 3.6.1.3.5

Verifying the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic PCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. MSIVs may be excluded from this SR since MSIV
full closure isolation time is demonstrated by SR 3.6.1.3.6.
The isolation time test ensures that the valve will isolate
in a time period less than or equal to that assumed in the
safety analyses. The isolation time and Frequency of this
SR are in accordance with the requirements of the Inservice
Testing Program.

SR 3.6.1.3.6

Verifying that the isolation time of each MSIV is within the
specified limits is required to demonstrate OPERABILITY.
The isolation time test ensures that the MSIV will isolate
in a time period that does not exceed the times assumed in
the DBA analyses. This ensures that the calculated
radiological consequences of these events remain within
10 CFR 100 limits. The Frequency of this SR is in
accordance with the requirements of the Inservice Testing
Program.

(continued)
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(continued)

SR 3.6.1.3.7

Automatic PCIVs close on a primary containment isolation
signal to prevent leakage of radioactive material from
primary containment following a DBA. This SR ensures that
each automatic PCIV will actuate to its isolation position
on a primary containment isolation signal. The LOGIC SYSTEM

FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6. 1 overlaps this SR to provide
complete testing of the safety function. The 18 month
Frequency was developed considering it is prudent that this
Surveillance be performed only during a unit outage since
isolation of penetrations would eliminate cooling water flow
and disrupt the normal operation of many critical
components. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.8

This SR requires a demonstration that each reactor
instrumentation line excess flow check valve (EFCV) is
OPERABLE by verifying that the valve actuates to the
isolation position on an actual or simulated instrument line
break signal. This SR provides assurance that the
instrumentation line EFCVs will perform so that the
radiological consequences will not exceed the predicted
radiological consequences during events evaluated in
Reference 5. The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to
perform this Surveillance under the conditions that apply
during a plant outage and the potential for an unplanned
transient if the Surveillance were performed with the
reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.9

The TIP shear isolation valves are actuated by explosive
charges. An in place functional test is not possible with
this design. The explosive squib is removed and tested to
provide assurance that the valves will actuate when

(continued)
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SR 3.6.1.3.9 (continued)

required. The replacement charge for the explosive squib
shall be from the same manufactured batch as the one fired
or from another batch that has been certified by having one
of the batch successfully fired. The Frequency of 18 months
on a STAGGERED TEST BASIS is considered adequate given the
administrative controls on replacement charges and the
frequent checks of circuit continuity (SR 3.6. 1.3.4).

SR 3.6.1.3.10

The analyses in References 1 and 5 are based on leakage that
is less than the specified leakage rate. Leakage through
each HSIV must be a 11.5 scfh when tested at a P, (25 psig).
This ensures that NSIV leakage is properly accounted for in
determining the overall primary containment leakage rate.
The Frequency is specified in the Primary Containment
Leakage Rate Testing Program.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 14.6.

2. BFN Technical Instruction (TI), O-TI-360.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. FSAR, Section 5.2.

5. FSAR, Section 14.6.5.

6. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

7. FSAR Table 5.2-2
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

The results of these four cases show that the external
vacuum breakers, with-an opening setpoint of 0.5 psid, are
capable of maintaining the differential pressure within
design limits.

The reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO All reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
are required to be OPERABLE to satisfy the assumptions used
in the safety analyses. The requirement ensures that the
two,vacuum breakers (check valve and air operated butterfly
valve) in each of the two lines from the reactor building to
the suppression chamber airspace are closed (except during
testing or when performing their intended function). Also,
the requirement ensures both vacuum breakers in each line
will open to relieve a negative pressure in the suppression
chamber .

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3 a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES I, 2, and 3 Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of a DBA. Excessive negative pressure inside
primary containment could occur due to inadvertent operation
of this system. Therefore, the vacuum breakers are required
to be OPERABLE in MODES I, 2, and 3 when Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of inadvertent actuation of the- Suppression Pool
Spray System.

Also in MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture, which purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
MODES I, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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APPLICABILITY
'continued)

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining reactor
building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A Note has been added to provide clarification that, for the
purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is allowed for
each penetration flow path.

A.1

With one or more lines with one vacuum breaker not closed,
the leak tight primary containment boundary may be
threatened. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breakers must
be restored to OPERABLE status or the open vacuum breaker
closed within 72 hours. The 72 hour Completion Time is
consistent with requirements for inoperable suppression
chamber to drywell vacuum breakers in LCO 3.6. 1.6,
"Suppression Chamber to Drywell Vacuum Breakers." The
72 hour Completion Time takes into account the redundant
capability afforded by the remaining breakers, the fact that
the OPERABLE breaker in each of the lines is closed, and the
low probability of an event occurring that would require the
vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE during this period.

B.l

With one or more lines with two vacuum breakers not closed,
primary containment integrity is not maintained. Therefore,
one open vacuum breaker must be closed within 1 hour. This
Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1. 1, "Primary Containment," which requires that
primary containment be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour.

C.1

With one line with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the leak tight primary containment boundary is

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS C. 1 (continued)

intact. The ability to mitigate an event that causes a
containment depressurization is threatened if one or more
vacuum breakers. in at least one vacuum breaker penetration
are not OPERABLE. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breaker
must be restored to OPERABLE status within 72 hours. This
is consistent with the Completion Time for Condition A and
the fact that the leak tight primary containment boundary is
being maintained.

D.1

Mith two lines with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the primary containment boundary is intact.
However, in the event of a containment depressurization, the
function of the vacuum breakers is lost. Therefore, all
vacuum breakers in one line must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 1 hour. This Completion Time is consistent
with the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6. 1. 1, which requires that primary
containment be restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

E.1 and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a HODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least HODE 3 within 12 hours and to HODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an

orderly manner and without challenging plant systems. =

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.5.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified to be closed to ensure that
a potential breach in the primary containment boundary is
not present. This Surveillance is performed by observing
local or control room indications of vacuum breaker position
or by verifying a differential pressure of 0.5 psid is
maintained between the reactor building and suppression

(continued)
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6. 1.5. 1 (continued)

chamber. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view of other
indications of vacuum breaker status available to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Two Notes are added to this SR. The first Note allows
reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
opened in conjunction with the performance of a Surveillance
to not be considered as failing this SR. These periods of
opening vacuum breakers are controlled by plant procedures
and do not represent inoperable breakers. A second Note is
included to clarify that vacuum breakers open due to an
actual differential pressure, are not considered as failing
this SR.

SR 3.6.1.5.2

Each vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
properly to perform its design function and returns to its
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The 92 day Frequency of
this SR was developed based upon Inservice Testing Program
requirements to perform valve testing at least once every
92 days.

SR 3.6.1.5.3

Demonstration of vacuum breaker opening setpoint is
necessary to ensure that the safety analysis assumption
regarding vacuum breaker full open differential pressure of
a 0.5 psid is valid. The 18 month Frequency is based on the
need to perform this Surveillance under the conditions that
apply during a plant outage and the potential for an
unplanned transient if the Surveillance were performed with
the reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that
these components usually pass the Surveillance when
performed at the 18 month Frequency. The 18 month Frequency
is further justified because of other surveillances
performed at shorter Frequencies that convey the proper
functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

(continued)
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fl

BASES (continued)

REFERENCES 1. TVA Calculation ND-Q0064-900040.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6;1.6

O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6. 1.6 Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers is to relieve vacuum in the drywell. There are
12 internal vacuum breakers located on the vent header of
the vent system between the drywell and the suppression
chamber, which allow air and steam flow from the suppression
chamber to the drywe11 when the drywell is at a negative
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber.
Therefore, suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers
prevent an excessive negative differential pressure across
the wetwell drywell boundary. Each vacuum breaker is a self
actuating valve, similar to a check valve, which can be
remotely operated for testing purposes.

A negative differential pressure across the drywell wall is
caused by rapid depressurization of the drywell. Events
that cause this rapid depressurization are cooling cycles,
inadvertent drywell spray actuation, and steam condensation
from sprays or subcooled water reflood of a break in the
event of a primary system rupture. Cooling cycles result in
minor pressure transients in the drywell that occur slowly
and are normally controlled by heating and ventilation
equipment. Spray actuation or spill of subcooled water out
of a break results in more significant pressure transients
and becomes important in sizing the internal vacuum
breakers.

In the event of a primary system rupture, steam condensation
within the drywell results in the most severe pressure
transient. Following a primary system rupture, air in the
drywell is purged into the suppression chamber free
airspace, leaving the drywell full of steam. Subsequent
condensation of the steam can be caused in two possible
ways, namely, Emergency Core Cooling Systems flow from a
recirculation line break, or drywell spray actuation
following a loss of coolant accident (LOCA). These two
cases determine the maximum depressurization rate of the
drywell.

(continued)
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BASES

BACKGROUND

(continued)
In addition, the waterleg in the Hark I Vent System
downcomer is controlled by the drywell-to-suppression
chamber differential pressure. If the drywell pressure is
less than the suppression chamber pressure, there will be an
increase in the vent waterleg. This will result in an
increase in the water clearing inertia in the event of a
postulated LOCA, resulting in an increase in the peak
drywell pressure. This in turn will result in an increase
in the pool swell dynamic loads. 'The internal vacuum
breakers limit the height of the waterleg in the vent system
during normal operation.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Analytical methods and assumptions involving the
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers are presented
in Reference 1 as part of the accident response of the
primary containment systems. Internal (suppression
chamber-to-drywell) and external (reactor building-
to-suppression chamber) vacuum breakers are provided as part
of the primary containment to limit the negative
differential pressure across the drywell and suppression
chamber walls that form part of the primary containment
boundary.

The safety analyses assume that the internal vacuum breakers
are closed initially and are fully open at a differential
pressure of 0.5 psid (Ref. 1). Additionally, 2 of the
12 internal vacuum breakers are assumed to fail in a closed
position {Ref. 1). The results of the analyses show that
the design pressure is not exceeded even under the worst
case accident scenario. The vacuum breaker opening
differential pressure setpoint and the requirement that 10
of 12 vacuum breakers be OPERABLE are a result of the
requirement placed on the vacuum breakers to limit the vent
system waterleg height. The total cross sectional area of
the main vent system between the drywell and suppression
chamber needed to fulfillthis requirement has been
established as a minimum of 51.5 times the total break area
{Ref. 1). In turn, the vacuum relief capacity between the
drywell and suppression chamber should be I/16 of the total
main vent cross sectional area, with the valves set to
operate at 0.5 psid differential pressure. Design Basis
Accident (DBA) analyses assume the vacuum breakers to be
closed initially and to remain closed and leak tight.

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

Leakage equivalent to one suppression chamber-to-drywell
vacuum breaker opened to no more than a nominal 3's
confirmed by the red position indication light is
acceptable.

The suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers satisfy
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO Only 10 of the 12 vacuum breakers must be OPERABLE for
opening. All suppression-chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers, however, are required to be closed (except during
testing or when the vacuum breakers are performing their
intended design function). The vacuum breaker OPERABILITY
requirement provides assurance that the drywell-
to-suppression chamber negative differential pressure
remains below the design value. The requirement that the
vacuum breakers be closed ensures that there is no excessive
bypass leakage should a LOCA occur. One vacuum breaker may
be nonfully closed provided it is not more than 3'pen as

indicated by position indication lights.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3 Containment Spray System operation may

be desirable to mitigate the effects of a DBA, Excessive
negative pressure inside the drywell could occur due to
inadvertent operation of this system. The vacuum breakers,
therefore, are required to be OPERABLE in MODES 1, 2, and 3

when the Containment Spray System may be operated to
mitigate the effects of inadvertent actuation of the
Containment Spray System.

Also in MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall,
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in 'the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture that purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and

temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
MODES 1, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABILITY
(continued)

In HODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced by the pressure and temperature
limitations in these HODES; therefore, maintaining
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in HODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.l

With one of the required vacuum breakers inoperable for
opening (e.g., the vacuum breaker is not open and may be
stuck closed or not within its opening setpoint limit, so
that it would not function as designed during an event that
depressurized the drywell), the remaining nine OPERABLE

vacuum breakers are capable of providing the vacuum relief
function. However, overall system reliability is reduced
because a single failure in one of the remaining vacuum
breakers could result in an excessive suppression chamber-
to-drywell differential pressure during a DBA. Therefore,
with one of the ten required vacuum breakers inoperable,
72 hours is allowed to restore at least one of the
inoperable vacuum breakers to OPERABLE status so that plant
conditions are consistent with those assumed for the design
basis analysis. The 72 hour Completion Time is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of an event in which
the remaining vacuum breaker capability would not be
adequate.

B.l

An open vacuum breaker allows communication between the
drywell and suppression chamber airspace, and, as a result,
there is the potential for suppression chamber
overpressurization due to this bypass leakage if a LOCA were
to occur. Therefore, the open vacuum breaker must be
closed. The required 2 hour Completion Time is allowed to
close the vacuum breaker due to the low probability of an

event that would pressurize primary containment. If vacuum

breaker position indication is not reliable, an alternate
method of verifying that the vacuum breakers are closed is
to verify that the rate of increase in suppression chamber
pressure is less than 0.25 inches of water per minute over a

ten minute period at a differential pressure of at least 1.0

e (continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS B.l (continued)

psi. The 2 hour Completion Time is considered adequate to
perform this test.

C.l and C.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time is not
met, the plant must be brought to a HODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least HODE 3 within 12 hours and to HODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from fu11 power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.6.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified c1osed to ensure that this
potential large bypass leakage path is not present. This
Surveillance is performed by observing the vacuum breaker
position indication or by verifying that the rate of
increase in suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25
inches of water per minute over a ten minute period at a
differential pressure of at least 1.0 psi. Note 2 specifies
that vacuum breaker may be nonfully closed provided it is
not more than 3'pen as indicated by position indication
lights. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view oF other
indications of vacuum breaker status availab1e to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Note I has been added to this SR which allows suppression
chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers opened in conjunction
with the performance of a Surveillance to not be considered
as failing this SR. These periods of opening vacuum
breakers are controlled by plant procedures and do not
represent inoperable vacuum breakers.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIRENENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.1.6.2

Each required (i.e., required to be OPERABLE for opening)
vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
adequately to perform its design function and returns to the
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The Inservice,Testing
Program Frequency is based on operating experience that has
demonstrated that the Frequency is adequate to assure
OPERABILITY.

SR 3.6.1.6.3

Verification of the differential pressure required to open
the vacuum breaker is necessary to ensur e that the safety
analysis assumption regarding vacuum breaker full open
differentia'l pressure of 0.5 psid is valid. The 18 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage and
the potential for an unplanned transient if the Surveillance
were performed with the reactor at power. Operating
experience has shown these components usually pass the
Surveillance when performed at an 18 month Frequency. The
18 month Frequency is further justified because of other
surveillances performed at shorter Frequencies that convey
the proper functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

3. Technical Requirements manual.
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B 3.6.2. 1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

BASES

BACKGROUND The suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the decay
heat and sensible energy released during a reactor blowdown
from safety/relief valve discharges or from Design Basis
Accidents (DBAs). The suppression pool must quench all the
steam released through the downcomer lines during a loss of
coolant accident {LOCA). This is the essential mitigative
feature of a pressure suppression containment that ensures
that the peak containment pressure is maintained below the
maximum allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The
suppression pool must also condense steam from steam exhaust
lines in the turbine driven systems (i.e., the High Pressure
Coolant Injection System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
System). Suppression pool average temperature (along with
LCO 3.6.2.2, "Suppression Pool Water Level" ) is a key
indication of the capacity of the suppression pool to
fulfill these requirements.

The technical concerns that lead to the development of
suppression pool average temperature limits are as follows:

a 0

b.

c ~

Complete steam condensation — the original limit for
the end of a LOCA blowdown was 170'F, based on the
Bodega Bay and Humboldt Bay Tests;

Primary containment peak pressure and temperature—
design pressure is 56 psig and design temperature is
281'F (Ref. 1); and

Condensation oscillation loads — maximum allowable
initial temperature is 110'F.

APPLICABLE The postulated DBA against which the primary containment
SAFETY ANALYSES performance is evaluated is the entire spectrum of

postulated pipe breaks within the primary containment.
Inputs to the safety analyses include initial suppression

{continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-44 Amendment *Rl





Suppression Pool Avera'ge Temperature
B 3.6;2.1

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

pool water volume and suppression pool temperature
(Reference 1 for LOCAs and Reference 2 for the pool
temperature analyses required by Reference 3). An initial
pool temperature of 95'F is assumed for the Reference 1 and
Reference 2 analyses. Reactor shutdown at a pool
temperature of 110'F and vessel depressurization at a pool
temperature of 120'F are assumed for the Reference 2
analyses. The limit of 105'F, at which testing is
terminated, is not used in the safety analyses because DBAs
are assumed to not initiate during unit testing.

Suppression pool average temperature satisfies Criteria 2
and 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 5).

LCO A limitation on the suppression pool average temperature is
required to provide assurance that the containment
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are met. This
limitation subsequently ensures that peak primary
containment pressures and temperatures do not exceed maximum
allowable values during a postulated DBA or any transient
resulting in heatup of the suppression pool. The LCO

requirements are:

a. Average temperature a 95'F when any OPERABLE
intermediate range monitor (IRH) channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and no testing that
adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
This requirement ensures that licensing bases initial
conditions are met.

b. Average temperature z 105'F when any OPERABLE IRH
channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7
and testing that adds heat to the suppression pool is
being performed. This required value ensures that the
unit has testing flexibility, and was selected to
provide margin below the 110'F limit at which reactor
shutdown is required. When testing ends, temperature
must be restored to c 95'F within 24 hours according
to Required Action A.2. Therefore, the time period

(continued)
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LCO
(continued)

C.

that the temperature is > 95'F is short enough not to
cause a significant increase in unit risk.

Average temperature a 110'F when all OPERABLE IRM
channels. are w 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7. This requirement ensures that the unit will
be shut down at > 110'F. The pool is designed to
absorb decay heat and sensible heat but could be
heated beyond design limits by the steam generated if
the reactor is not shut down.

Note that 70/125 divisions of full scale on IRM Range 7 is a
convenient measure of when the reactor is producing power
essentially equivalent to IÃ RTP. At this power level, heat
input is approximately equal to normal system heat losses.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause significant heatup
of the suppression pool. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES.
Therefore,'aintaining suppression pool average temperature
within limits is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.l and A.2

kith the suppression pool average temperature above the
specified limit when not performing testing that adds heat
to the suppression pool and when above the specified power
indication, the initial conditions exceed the conditions
assumed for the Reference I, 3, and 4 analyses. However,
primary containment cooling capability still exists, and the
primary containment pressure suppression function will occur
at temperatures well above those assumed for safety
analyses. Therefore, continued operation is allowed for a
limited time. The 24 hour Completion Time is adequate to
allow the suppression pool average temperature to be
restored below the limit. Additionally, when suppression
pool temperature is > 95'F, increased monitoring of the
suppression pool temperature is required to ensure that it
remains w 110'F. The once per hour Completion Time is
adequate based on past experience, which has shown that pool

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-46 Amendment *Rl





Suppression Pool Average Temperature
8 3.6;2.1

ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

temperature increases relatively slowly except when testing
that adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
Furthermore, the once per hour Completion Time is considered
adequate in view of other indications in the control room,
including alarms, to alert the operator to an abnormal
suppression pool average temperature condition.

B.l

If the suppression pool average temperature cannot be
restored to within limits within the required Completion
Time, the plant must be brought to a NODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the power must be
reduced to a 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7 for
all OPERABLE IRHs within 12 hours. The 12 hour Completion
Time is reasonable, based on operating experience, to reduce
power from full power conditions in an orderly manner and
without challenging plant systems.

C.1

Suppression pool average temperature'is allowed to be > 95'F
when any OPERABLE IRH channel is > 70/125 divisions of full
scale on Range 7, and when testing that adds heat to the
suppression pool is being performed. However, if
temperature is > 105'F, all testing must be immediately
suspended to preserve the heat absorption capability of the
suppression pool. With the testing suspended, Condition A
is entered and the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times are applicable.

D.l D.2 and D.3

Suppression pool average temperature > 110'F requires that
the reactor be shut down immediately. This is accomplished
by placing the reactor mode switch in the shutdown position.
Further cooldown to NODE 4 is required at normal cooldown
rates (provided pool temperature remains < 120'F).
Additionally, when suppression pool temperature is > 110'F,
increased monitoring of pool temperature is required to

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS D.l D.2 and D.3 (continued)

ensure that it remains < 120'F. The once per 30 minute
Completion Time is adequate, based on operating experience.
Given the h'igh suppression pool average temperature in this
Condition, the monitoring Frequency is increased to twice
that of Condition A. Furthermore, the 30 minute Completion
Time is considered adequate in view of other indications
available in the control room, indluding alarms, to alert
the operator to an abnormal suppression pool average
temperature condition.

E.l and E.2

If suppression pool average temperature cannot be maintained
at c 120'F, the plant must be brought to a NODE in which the
LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the reactor
pressure must be reduced to < 200 psig within 12 hours, and
the plant must be brought to at least MODE 4 within 36
hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions
from full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

Continued addition of heat to the suppression pool with
suppression pool temperature > 120'F could result in
exceeding the design basis maximum allowable values for
primary containment temperature or pressure. Furthermore,
if a blowdown were to occur when the temperature was
> 120'F, the maximum allowable bulk and local temperatures
could be exceeded very quickly.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.1.1

The suppression pool average temperature is regularly
monitored to ensure that the required limits are satisfied.
The average temperature is determined by taking an
arithmetic average of OPERABLE suppression pool water
temperature channels. The 24 hour Frequency has been shown,
based on operating experience, to be acceptable. When heat
is being added to the suppression pool by testing, however,
it is necessary to monitor suppression pool temperature more

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2. l.l (continued)

frequently. The 5 minute Frequency during testing is
justified by the rates at which tests will heat up the
suppression pool, has been shown to be acceptable based on
operating experience, and provides assurance that allowable
pool temperatures are not exceeded. The Frequencies are
further justified in view of other indications available in
the control room, including alarms', to alert the operator to
an abnormal suppression pool average temperature condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. NUREG-0783, Suppression Pool Temperature Limits for
BWR Containments, November 1981.

4. NUREG-0661, "Safety Evaluation Report Hark I
Containment Long Term Program - Resolution of Generic
Technical Activity A-7," July 1980.

5. 'RC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Suppression Pool Water Level
B 3.6;2.2

B 3.6.2.2 Suppression Pool Mater Level

BASES

BACKGROUND The 'suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the energy
associated with decay heat and sensible heat released during
a reactor blowdown from safety/relief valve (S/RV)
discharges or from a Design Basis Accident (DBA). The
suppression pool must quench all the steam released through
the downcomer lines during a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA). This is the essential mitigative feature of a

pressure suppression containment, which ensures that the
peak containment pressure is maintained below the maximum
allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The suppression pool
must also condense steam from the steam exhaust lines in the
turbine driven systems (i.e., High Pressure Coolant
Injection (HPCI) System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
(RCIC) System) and provides the main emergency water supply
source for the reactor vessel. The suppression pool volume
is approximately 123,000 ft~ at the low water level limit of
-6.25 inches with, and -7.25 inches without, differential
pressure control as indicated on narrow range (N.R.)
instrumentation. The su~pression pool volume is
approximately 127,800 ft with and approximately 128,800

ft'ithoutdifferential pressure control at the high water
level limit of -1.0 inches N.R.

If the suppression pool water level is too low, an
insufficient amount of water would be available to
adequately condense the steam from the S/RV quenchers, main
vents, or HPCI and RCIC turbine exhaust lines. Low

suppression pool water level could also result" in an
inadequate emergency makeup water source to the Emergency
Core Cooling System. The lower volume would also absorb
less steam energy before heating up excessively. Therefore,
a minimum suppression pool water level is specified.

If the suppression pool water level is too high, it could
result in excessive clearing loads from S/RV discharges and

excessive pool swell loads during a DBA LOCA. Therefore, a

maximum pool water level is specified. This LCO specifies

(continued)
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Suppression Po'ol Water Level
B 3.6;2.2

APPLICABLE an acceptable range to prevent the suppression pool water
SAFETY ANALYSES level from being either too high or too low.

Initial suppression pool water level affects suppression
pool temperature response calculations, calculated drywell
pressure during vent clearing for a DBA, calculated pool
swell loads for a DBA LOCA, and calculated loads due to S/RV
discharges. Suppression pool water level must be maintained
within the limits specified so that the safety analysis of
Reference 1 remains valid.

Suppression pool water level satisfies Criteria 2 and 3 of
the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO A limit that suppression pool water level be a -6.25'nches
with and -7.25 inches without differential pressure control
and z -1.0 inches is required to ensure that the primary
containment conditions assumed for the safety analyses are
met. Either the high or low water level limits were used in
the safety analyses, depending upon which is more
conservative for a particular calculation.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA would cause significant loads on
the primary containment. In NODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES. The
requirements for maintaining suppression pool water level
within limits in NODE 4 or 5 is addressed in LCO 3.5.2,
"ECCS-Shutdown".

ACTIONS A. 1

With suppression pool water level outside the limits, the
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are not met. If
water level is below the minimum level, the pressure
suppression function still exists as long as main vents are
covered, HPCI and RCIC turbine exhausts are covered, and

S/RV quenchers are covered. If suppression pool water level
is above the maximum level, protection against

(continued)
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Suppression Po'ol Water Level
B 3.6;2.2

BASES

ACTIONS A. 1 (continued)

overpressurization still exists due to the margin in the
peak containment pressure analysis and the capability of the
Drywell Spray System. Therefore, continued operation for a

limited time is allowed. The 2 hour Completion Time is
sufficient to restore suppression pool water level to within
limits. Also, it takes into account the low probability of
an event impacting the suppressiod pool water level
occurring during this interval.

B.l and B.2

If suppression pool water level cannot be restored to within
limits within the required Completion Time, the plant must
be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To

achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.2.1

Verification of the suppression pool water level is to
ensure that the required limits are satisfied. The 24 hour
Frequency of this SR was developed considering operating
experience related to trending variations in suppression
pool water level and water level instrument drift during the
applicable MODES and to assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO level limits. Furthermore, the 24 hour
Frequency is considered adequate in view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal suppression pool water
level condition.

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Water Level
B 3.6;2.2

BASES (continued)

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.3 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Cooling

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System removes heat from the suppression pool.

. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input
of heat from the primary system. 'In the long term, the pool
continues to absorb residual heat generated by fuel in the
reactor core. Some means must be provided to remove heat
from the suppression pool so that the temperature inside the
primary containment remains within design limits. This
function is provided by four redundant RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems. The purpose of this LCO is to ensure
that both subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystems are manually initiated
and independently controlled. The four subsystems perform
the suppression pool cooling function by circulating water
from the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers
and returning it to the suppression pool via the full flow
test lines. Each full flow test line is common to the two
RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water. and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink.

The heat removal capability of any two RHR pumps and their
associated heat exchangers is sufficient to meet the overall
DBA pool cooling requirement for loss of coolant accidents
(LOCAs) and transient events such as a turbine trip or stuck
open safety/relief valve (S/RV). As a result, any two of
the four RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems can provide
the required suppression pool cooling function. S/RV
leakage and High Pressure Coolant Injection and Reactor Core
Isolation Cooling System testing increase suppression pool
temperature more slowly. The RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
System is also used to lower the suppression pool water bulk
temperature following such events.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
8 3.6;2.3

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break LOCAs. The intent of the analyses is to
demonstrate that the heat removal capacity of the RHR

Suppression Pool Cooling System is adequate to maintain the
primary containment conditions within design limits. The
suppression pool temperature is calculated to remain below
the design limit.
The RHR Suppression Pool Cooling System satisfies
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO During a DBA, a minimum of two RHR suppression pool cooling
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak pressure and temperature below design limits (Ref. I).
To ensure that these requirements are met, four RHR
suppression pool cooling subsystems must be OPERABLE with
power from four safety related power supplies. Therefore,
in the event of an accident, at least two subsystems are
OPERABLE assuming the worst case single active failure (the
failure of a full flow test line valve in one loop). An RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystem is OPERABLE when one of
the pumps, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSM pump
capable of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and
associated piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are
OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In NODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment and cause a
heatup and pressurization of primary containment. In
NODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these NODES. Therefore, the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System is not required to be OPERABLE in NODE 4
or 5.

(continued)
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ACTIONS A. 1

With one RHR suppression pool cooling subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are adequate
to perform the primary containment cooling function.
However, the overall reliability is reduced because a single
failure in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could
result in reduced primary containment cooling capability.
Because of the availability of equipment in excess of normal
redundancy requirements, a 30 day Completion Time is
acceptable.

B.I

With two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are
adequate to perform the primary containment cooling
function. However, the overall reliability is reduced
because a single failure could result in reduced or no

primary containment cooling capability depending upon
whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate loops or
the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time is acceptable in
light of the redundant RHR suppression pool cooling
capabilities afforded by the two OPERABLE subsystems and the
low probability of a DBA occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is
substantial loss of the primary containment pressure and
temperature mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time
is based on this loss of function and is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA and because
alternative methods to remove heat from the primary
containment are available.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

ACTIONS
(continued)

0.1 and 0.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not =apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

e

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.3.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression poo1 cooling
mode flow path provides assurance that the proper flow path
exists for system operation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A
valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool cooling mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves..

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability oF an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-57 Amendment *Rl



RHR Suppressioh Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.2.3.2

Verifying that each RHR pump develops a flow rate a 9000 gpm
while operating in the suppression pool cooling mode with
flow through the associated heat exchanger ensures that pump
performance has not degraded during the cycle. Flow is a

normal test of centrifugal pump performance required by ASNE

Code, Section XI (Ref. 2). This test confirms one point on

the pump design curve, and the results are indicative of
overall performance. Such inservice inspections confirm
component OPERABILITY, trend performance, and detect
incipient failures by indicating abnormal performance. The
Frequency of this SR is in accordance with the Inservice
Testing Program.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. ASME, Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code, Section XI.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-58 Amendment *Rl





RHR Suppression Pool Spray
B 3.6:2.4

8 3.6.2.4 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Spray System removes heat from the suppression chamber
airspace. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the
sudden input of heat from the primary system from a DBA or a
rapid depressurization of the reactor pressure vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves. The heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber
airspace. Some means must be provided to remove heat from
the suppression chamber so that the pressure and temperature
inside primary containment remain within analyzed design
limits. This function is provided by four redundant RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems. The purpose of this LCO
is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable
NODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR suppression
pool spray subsystems are manually initiated and
independently controlled. The four subsystems perform the
suppression pool spray function by circulating water from
the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers and
returning it to the suppression pool spray spargers. Each
suppression pool spray sparger line is common to the two RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems in an RHR System loop.
The spargers only accommodate a small portion of the total
RHR pump flow; the remainder of the flow can be returned to
the suppression pool through the suppression pool cooling
return line. Thus, both suppression pool cooling and
suppression pool spray functions can be performed
simultaneously when the Suppression Pool Spray System is
initiated. RHR service water, circulating through the tube
side of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the
suppression pool water and discharges this heat to the
external heat sink. Any two of four RHR suppression pool
spray subsystems are sufficient to condense the steam from

(continued)
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BACKGROUND

(continued)
small bypass leaks from the drywell to the suppression
chamber airspace during the postulated DBA.

APPLICABLE Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
SAFETY ANALYSES primary containment pressure and temperature following large

and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Suppression Pool Spray System is
adequate to maintain the primary containment conditions
within design limits. The time history for primary
containment pressure is calculated to demonstrate that the
maximum pressure remains below the design limit.
The RHR Suppression Pool Spray Syst'm satisfies Cr iterion 3
of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

0
LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR suppression pool

spray subsystems are required to mitigate potential bypass
leakage paths and maintain the primary containment peak
pressure below the design limits (Ref. I). To ensure that
these requirements are met, four RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems must be OPERABLE with power from four safety
related power supplies. Therefore, in the event of an
accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE assuming the
worst case single active failure (the failure of a
suppression pool spray sparger line valve in one loop). An
RHR suppression pool spray subsystem is OPERABLE when the
pump, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSW pump capable
of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and associated
piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these MODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR suppression pool spray subsystems OPERABLE
is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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RHR Suppress'ion Pool Spray
B 3.6 2.4

BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A. 1

With one RHR suppression pool spray subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool spray subsystems are adequate to
perform the primary containment cooling function. However,
the overall reliability is reduced because a single failure
in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in
reduced primary containment cooling capability. Because of
the availability of equipment in excess of normal redundancy
requirements, a 30 day Completion. Time is acceptable.

B. 1

With two RHR suppression pool spray subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two OPERABLE RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
are adequate to perform the primary containment bypass
leakage mitigation function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced or no primary containment bypass mitigation
capability, depending upon whether the two OPERABLE

subsystems are in separate loops or the same loop. The
7 'day Completion Time was chosen in light of the redundant
RHR suppression pool spray capabilities afforded by the
OPERABLE subsystems and the low probability of a DBA

occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a

substantial loss of the primary containment bypass leakage
mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time is based on
this loss of function and is considered acceptable due to
the low probability of a DBA and because alternative methods
to remove heat from primary containment are available.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
{continued)

D. 1 and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which
the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and
MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression pool spray mode
flow path provides assurance that the proper flow paths will
exist for system operation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A
valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool spray mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.2 (continued)

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

e

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-63 Amendment *Rl





RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

B 3.6.2.5 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Drywell Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Drywell
Spray System removes heat from the drywell airspace. The
suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input of
heat from the primary system from a DBA or a rapid
depressurization of the reactor pressure vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves. The heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber and
drywell airspace. Some means must be provided to remove
heat from the drywell airspace so that the pressure and
temperature inside primary containment remain within
analyzed design limits. This function is provided by four
redundant RHR drywell spray subsystems. The purpose of this
LCO is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in
applicable MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR drywell spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR drywell spray
subsystems are manually initiated and independently
controlled. The four subsystems perform the drywell spray
function by pumping water from the suppression pool through
the RHR heat exchangers and to the drywell spray spargers.
The spray headers in the drywell condense steam that may
exist in the drywell, thereby lowering containment pressure.
The spray collects in the bottom of the drywell until the
water level rises to the level of the pressure suppression
vent lines, where it overflows and drains back to the
suppression pool. Each drywell spray sparger line is common

to the two RHR drywell spray subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink. Any two of four RHR drywell spray subsystems are
sufficient to condense the steam in the drywell airspace
during the postulated DBA.

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Drywell Spray System is adequate to
maintain the primary containment conditions within design
limits. The time history for primary containment pressure
is calculated to demonstrate that the maximum pressure
remains below the design limit.

The RHR Drywell Spray System satisfies Criterion 3 of the
NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR drywell spray
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak temperature and pressure below the design limits
(Ref. I). To ensure that these requirements are met, four
RHR drywell spray subsystems must be OPERABLE with power
from four safety related power supplies. Therefore, in the
event of an accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE

assuming the worst case single active failure (the failure
of drywell spray sparger line valve). An RHR drywell spray
subsystem is OPERABLE when the pump, the associated heat
exchanger, an RHRSM pump capable of providing cooling to the
heat exchanger, and associated piping, valves,
instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In NODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In NODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these NODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR drywell spray subsystems OPERABLE is not
required in NODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.1

With one RHR drywell spray subsystem inoperable, the
inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status within
30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining'hree
RHR drywell spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the. overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure in the loop
with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in reduced primary
containment cooling capability. Because of the availability
of equipment in excess of normal redundancy requirements, a

30 day Completion Time is acceptable.

B.l

With two RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable, at least
one inoperable subsystem must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 7 days. In this condition, the remaining OPERABLE

RHR drywell spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced primary containment cooling capability, depending
upon whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate
loops or in the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time was
chosen in light of the redundant RHR drywell spray
capabilities afforded by the OPERABLE subsystems and the low
probability of a DBA occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable,
required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE status

. within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a substantial
loss of the primary containment cooling function. The
8 hour Completion Time is based on this loss of function and
is consider ed acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA

and because alternative methods to remove heat from primary
containment are available.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which
the LCO does not.apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and
MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from ful'1 power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.5.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and .automatic valves in the RHR drywell spray mode flow path
provides assurance that the proper flow paths will exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position since these
valves were verified to be in the correct position prior to
locking, sealing, or securing. A valve is also allowed to
be in the nonaccident position provided it can be aligned to
the accident position within the time assumed in the
accident analysis. This is acceptable since the RHR drywell
cooling mode is manually initiated. This SR does not
require any testing or valve manipulation; rather, it
involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position. This SR does not
apply to valves that cannot be inadvertently misaligned,
such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 8 3.6-67 Amendment *Rl



RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.2.5.2

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

e
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.6 Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure

BASES

BACKGROUND The toroidal shaped suppression chamber, which contains the
suppression pool, is connected to the drywell (part of the
primary containment) by eight main vent pipes. The main
vent pipes exhaust into a continuous vent header, from which
96 downcomer pipes extend into the suppression pool. The

pipe exit is approximately 3 ft below the minimum
suppression pool water level required by LCO 3.6.2.2,
"Suppression Pool Water Level." During a loss of coolant
accident (LOCA), the increasing drywell pressure will force
the waterleg in the downcomer pipes into the suppression
pool at substantial velocities as the "blowdown" phase of
the event begins. The length of the waterleg has a

significant effect on the resultant primary containment
pressures and loads.

e APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The purpose of maintaining the drywell at a slightly higher
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber is to
minimize the drywell pressure increase necessary to clear
the downcomer pipes to commence condensation of steam in the
suppression pool and to minimize the mass of the accelerated
water leg. This reduces the hydrodynamic loads on the torus
during the LOCA blowdown as described in Reference l. The
required differential pressure of 1.1 psid results in a

downcomer waterleg of 0.52 to 1.04 ft (depending on the
suppression chamber water level).

Initial drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
affects both the dynamic pool loads on the suppression
chamber and the peak drywell pressure during downcomer pipe
clearing during a Design Basis Accident LOCA. Drywell-to-
suppression chamber differential pressure must be maintained
within the specified limits so that the safety analysis
remains valid.

Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
satisfies Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

LCO A drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure limit
of l. 1 psid is required to ensure that the containment
conditions assumed in the safety analyses are met. A
drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure of
< l.l psid corresponds to a downcomer water leg of
> 1.04 ft. Failure to maintain the required differential
pressure could result in excessive forces on the suppression
chamber due to higher water clearing loads from downcomer
vents and higher pressure buildup 'in the drywell. A Note
permits the differential pressure to be decreased to < 1.1
psid for a maximum of 4 hours during testing of the HPCI

system, the RCIC system, or the suppression chamber-to-
drywell vacuum breakers.

APPLICABILITY Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure must be
controlled when the primary containment is inert. The
primary containment must be inert in NODE I, since this is
the condition with the highest probability for an event that
could produce hydrogen. It is also the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could impose large
loads on the primary containment.

Inerting primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents primary containment access without an

appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the unit
startup and is de-inerted as soon as possible in the unit
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15% RTP, the
probability of an event that generates hydrogen or excessive
loads on primary containment occurring within the first
24 hours following a startup or within the last 24 hours
prior to a shutdown is low enough that these "windows," with
the primary containment not inerted, are also justified.
The 24 hour time period is a reasonable amount of time to
allow plant personnel to perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.l

If drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
not within the limit, the conditions assumed in the safety
analyses are not met and the differential pressure must be

(continued)
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ACTIONS A.l (continued)

restored to within the limit within 8 hours. The 8 hour
Completion Time provides sufficient time to restore
differential pressure to within limit and takes into account
he low probability of an event that would create excessive
suppression chamber loads occurring during this time period.

B.1

If the differential pressure cannot be restored to within
limits within the associated Completion Time, the plant must
be placed in a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. This
is done by reducing power to a 15% RTP within 12 hours. The
12 hour Completion Time is reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reduce reactor power from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.6.1

The drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
regularly monitored to ensure that the required limits are
satisfied. The 12 hour Frequency of this SR was developed
based on operating experience relative to differential
pressure variations and pressure instrument drift during
applicable MODES and by assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO differential pressure limit. Furthermore, the
12 hour Frequency is considered adequate in view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal pressure condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.9.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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8 3.6.3. 1 Containment Atmosphere Dilution (CAD) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The CAD System functions to maintain combustible gas
concentrations within the primary containment at or below
the flammability limits following a postulated loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) by dilutin'g hydrogen and oxygen with
nitrogen. To ensure that a combustible gas mixture does not
occur, oxygen concentration is kept < 5.0 volume percent
(v/o), or hydrogen concentration is kept < 4.0 v/o.

The CAD System is manually initiated and consists of two
independent, 100% capacity subsystems, each of which is
capable of supplying nitrogen through separate piping
systems to the drywell and suppression chamber of each unit.
Each subsystem includes a liquid nitrogen supply tank,
ambient vapor izer, electric heater, and a manifold with
branches to each primary containment (for Units 1, 2, and

3). The nitrogen storage tanks each contain a 2500 gal,
which is adequate for 7 days of CAD subsystem operation.

The CAD System operates in conjunction with emergency
operating procedures that are used to reduce primary
containment pressure periodically during CAD System
operation. Thi's combination results in a feed and bleed
approach to maintaining hydrogen and oxygen concentrations
below combustible levels.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

To evaluate the potential for hydrogen and oxygen
accumulation in primary containment following a LOCA,

hydrogen and oxygen generation is calculated (as a function
of time following the initiation of the accident). The
assumptions stated in Reference 1 are used to maximize the
amount of hydrogen and oxygen generated. The calculation
confirms that when the mitigating systems are actuated in
accordance with emergency operating instructions, the peak
oxygen concentration in primary containment is < 5.0 v/o
(Ref. 2).

Hydrogen and oxygen may accumulate within primary
containment following a LOCA as a result of:

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

a. A metal water reaction between the zirconium fuel rod
cladding and the reactor coolant; or

b. Radiolytic decomposition of water in the Reactor
Coolant System.

The CAD System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO Two CAD subsystems must be OPERABLE. This ensures operation
of at least one CAD subsystem in the event of a worst case
single active failure. Operation of at least one CAD

subsystem is designed to maintain primary containment post-
LOCA oxygen concentration < 5.0 v/o for 7 days.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1 and 2, the CAD System is required to maintain the
oxygen concentration within primary containment below the
flammability limit of 5.0 v/o following a LOCA. This
ensures that the relative leak tightness of primary
containment is adequate and prevents damage to safety
related equipment and instruments located within primary
containment.

In MODE 3, both the hydrogen and oxygen production rates and
the total amounts produced after a LOCA would be less than
those calculated for the Design Basis Accident LOCA. Thus,
if the analysis were to be performed starting with a LOCA in
MODE 3, the time to reach a flammable concentration would be
extended beyond the time conservatively calculated for
MODES 1 and 2. The extended time would allow hydrogen
removal from the primary containment atmosphere by other
means and also allow repair of an inoperable CAD subsystem,
if CAD were not available. Therefore, the CAD System is not
required to be OPERABLE in MODE 3.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of a LOCA

are reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations
of these MODES. Therefore, the CAD System is not required
to be OPERABLE in MODES 4 and 5.

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 2 B 3.6-73 Amendment *Rl





CAD System
8 3.6;3.1

ACTIONS A.l

If one CAD subsystem is inoperable, it must be restored to
OPERABLE status 'within 30 days. In this Condition, the
remaining OPERABLE CAD subsystem is adequate to perform the
oxygen control function. However, the overall reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE
subsystem could result in reduced oxygen control capability.
The 30 day Completion Time is based on the low probability
of the occurrence of a LOCA that would generate hydrogen and
oxygen in amounts capable of exceeding the flammability
limit, the amount of time available after the event for
operator action to prevent exceeding this limit, and the
availability of the OPERABLE CAD subsystem and other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

Required Action A. l has been modified by a Note that
indicates that the provisions of LCO 3.0.4 are not
applicable. As a result, a MODE change is allowed when one
CAD subsystem is inoperable. This allowance is provided
because of the low probability of the occurrence of a LOCA
that would generate hydrogen and oxygen in amounts capable
of exceeding the flammability limit, the low probability of
the failure of the OPERABLE subsystem, the amount of time
available after a postulated LOCA for operator action to
prevent exceeding the flammability limit, and the presence
of an inerted containment atmosphere during normal
operations.

B.l

If any Required Action cannot be met within the associated
Completion Time, the plant must be brought to a MODE in
which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the
plant must be brought to at least MODE' within 12 hours.
The allowed Completion Time of 12 hours is reasonable, based
on operating experience, to reach MODE 3 from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.3.1.1

Verifying that there is a 2500 gal of liquid nitrogen supply
in each nitrogen storage tank will ensure at least 7 days of
post-LOCA CAD operation. This minimum volume of liquid
nitrogen allows sufficient time after an accident to
replenish the nitrogen supply for long term inerting. This
is verified every 31 days to ensure that the system is
capable of performing its intended function when required.
The 31 day Frequency is based on operating experience, which
has shown 31 days to be an acceptable period to verify the
liquid nitrogen supply and on the availability of other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

SR 3.6.3.1.2

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in each of the CAD subsystem flow paths
provides assurance that the proper flow paths exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position, since
these valves were verified to be in the correct position
prior to locking, sealing, or securing.

A valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable because the CAD System is manually initiated.
This SR does not apply to valves that cannot be
inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves. This SR

does not require any testing or valve manipulation; rather,
it involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position.

The 31 day Frequency is appropriate because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would only affect a single subsystem, the probability of an

event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
system is a manually initiated system.

(continued)
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REFERENCES 1. AEC Safety Guide 7, Control of Combustible Gas
Concentrations in Containment Following a Loss-of-
Coolant Accident, March 10, 1971.

2. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

8 3.6.3.2 Primary Containment Oxygen Concentration

BASES

0

BACKGROUND All nuclear reactors must be designed to withstand events
that generate hydrogen either due to the zirconium metal
water reaction in the core or due to radiolysis. The
primary method to control hydrogen's to inert the primary
containment. With the primary containment inert, that is,
oxygen concentration < 4.0 volume percent (v/o), a
combustible mixture cannot be present in the primary
containment for any hydrogen concentration. The capability
to inert the primary containment and maintain oxygen
< 4.0 v/o works together with the Containment Atmosphere
Dilution (CAD) System (LCO 3.6.3.1) to provide redundant and
diverse methods to mitigate events that produce hydrogen.
For example, an event that rapidly generates hydrogen from
zirconium metal water reaction will result in excessive
hydrogen in primary containment, but oxygen concentration
will remain < 5.0 v/o and no combustion can occur. Long
term generation of both hydrogen and oxygen from radiolytic
decomposition of water could eventually result in a
combustible mixture in primary containment, except that the
CAD system (LCO 3.6.3. 1) will limit the peak hydrogen
concentration to 4.0 v/o and again no combustion can occur.
This LCO ensures that oxygen concentration does not exceed
4.0 v/o during operation in the applicable conditions.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The Reference I calculations assume that the primary
containment is inerted when a Design Basis Accident loss of
coolant accident occurs. Thus, the hydrogen assumed to be
released to the primary containment as a result of metal
water reaction in the reactor core will not produce
combustible gas mixtures in the primary containment.
Oxygen, which is subsequently generated by radiolytic
decomposition of water, is diluted and removed by the CAD

System more rapidly than it is produced.

Primary containment oxygen concentration satisfies
Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

LCO The primary containment oxygen concentration is maintained
< 4.0 v/o to ensure that an event that produces any amount
of hydrogen does not result in a combustible mixture inside
primary containment.

APPLICABILITY The primary containment oxygen concentration must be within
the specified limit when primary containment is inerted,
except as allowed by the relaxations during startup and
shutdown addressed below. The primary containment must be
inert in NODE 1, since this is the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could produce hydrogen.

Inerting the primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents containment access without an
appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the plant
startup and de-inerted as soon as possible in the plant
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15% RTP, the
potential for an event that generates significant hydrogen
is low and the primary containment need not be inert.
Furthermore, the probability of an event that generates
hydrogen occurring within the first 24 hours of a startup,
or within the last 24 hours before a shutdown, is low enough
that these "windows," when the primary containment is not
inerted, are also justified. The 24 hour time period is a

reasonable amount of time to allow plant personnel to
perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.1

If oxygen concentration is a 4.0 v/o at any time while
operating in NODE 1, with the exception of the relaxations
allowed during startup and shutdown, oxygen concentration
must be restored to < 4.0 v/o within 24 hours. The 24 hour
Completion Time is allowed when oxygen concentration is
> 4.0 v/o because of the availability of other hydrogen
mitigating systems (e.g., the CAD System) and the low
probability and long duration of an event that would
generate significant amounts of hydrogen occurring during
this period.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

B.1

If oxygen concentration cannot be restored to within limits
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, power must be reduced to a 15/ RTP

within 8 hours. The 8 hour Completion Time is reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reduce reactor power from
full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.3.2.1

The primary containment (drywell and suppression chamber)
must be determined to be inert by verifying that oxygen
concentration is < 4.0 v/o. The 7 day Frequency is based on
the slow rate at which oxygen concentration can change and
on other indications of abnormal conditions (which would
lead to more frequent checking by operators in accordance
with plant procedures). Also, this Frequency has been shown
to be acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6.4.1 Secondary Containment

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the secondary containment is to contain,
dilute, and hold up fission products that may leak from
primary containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA)
(Ref. 1). In conjunction with operation of the Standby Gas
Treatment (SGT) System and closure of certain valves whose
lines penetrate the secondary containment, the secondary
containment is designed to reduce the activity level of the
fission products prior to release to the environment and to
isolate and contain fission products that are released
during certain operations that take place inside primary
containment, when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE, or that take place outside primary containment.

The secondary containment is a structure that completely
encloses the primary containment and those components that
may be postulated to contain primary system fluid. This
structure forms a control volume that serves to hold up and
dilute the fission products. It is possible for the
pressure in the control volume to rise relative to the
environmental pressure (e.g., due to pump and motor heat
load additions). To prevent ground level exfiltration while
allowing the secondary containment to be designed as a

conventional structure, the secondary containment requires
support systems to maintain the control volume pressure at
less than the external pressure. Requirements for these
systems are specified separately in LCO 3.6.4.2, "Secondary
Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs),",and LCO 3.6.4.3,
"Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System."

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

There are two principal accidents for which credit is taken
for secondary containment OPERABILITY. These are a loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) (Ref. 2) and a fuel handling
accident inside secondary containment (Ref. 3). The
secondary containment performs no active function in
response to each of these limiting events; however, its leak
tightness is required to ensure that the release of
radioactive materials from the primary containment is

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

restricted to those leakage paths and associated leakage
rates assumed in the accident analysis and that fission
products entrapped within the secondary containment
structure will be treated by the SGT System prior to
discharge to the environment.

Secondary containment satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC

Policy Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO An OPERABLE secondary containment provides a control volume
into which fission products that bypass or leak from primary
containment, or are released from the reactor coolant
pressure boundary components located in secondary
containment, can be diluted and processed prior to release
to the environment. For the secondary containment to be
considered OPERABLE, it must have adequate leak tightness to
ensure that the required vacuum can be established and
maintained.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary
containment. Therefore, secondary containment OPERABILITY
is required during the same operating conditions that
require primary containment OPERABILITY.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of the
LOCA are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining
secondary containment OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4

or 5 to ensure a control volume, except for other situations
for which significant releases of radioactive material can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies in the secondary containment.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.l

If secondary containment is inoperable, it must be restored
to OPERABLE status within 4 hours. The 4 hour Completion
Time provides a period of time to correct the problem that
is commensurate with the importance of maintaining secondary
containment during MODES I, 2, and 3. This time period also
ensures that the probability of an accident (requiring
secondary containment OPERABILITY) occurring during periods
where secondary containment is inoperable is minimal.

B.l and B.2

If secondary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE

status within the required Completion Time, the plant. must
be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

C.l C.2 and C.3

Movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary
containment, CORE ALTERATIONS, and OPDRVs can be postulated
to cause fission product release to the secondary
containment. In such cases, the secondary containment is
the only barrier to,release of fission products to the
environment. CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated
fuel assemblies must be immediately suspended if the
secondary containment is inoperable.

Suspension of these activities shall not preclude completing
an action that involves moving a component to a safe
position. Also, action must be immediately initiated to
suspend OPDRVs to minimize the probability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS C. 1 C.2 and C.3 (continued)

Required Action C.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
MODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to
suspendmovement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a

sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

e

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.1.1 and SR 3.6.4.1.2

Verifying that secondary containment equipment hatches and
access doors are closed ensures that the infiltration of
outside air of such a magnitude as to prevent maintaining
the desired negative pressure does not occur. Verifying
that all such openings are closed provides adequate
assurance that exfiltration from the secondary containment
will not occur. In this application, the term "sealed" has
no connotation of leak tightness. Maintaining secondary
containment OPERABILITY requires verifying each door in the
access opening is closed, except when the access opening is
being used for normal transient entry and exit (then at
least one door must remain closed). The 31 day Frequency
for these SRs has been shown to be adequate, based on

operating experience, and is considered adequate in view of
the other indications of door and hatch status that are
available to the operator.

SR 3.6.4.1.3 and SR 3.6.4.1.4

The SGT System exhausts the secondary containment atmosphere
to the environment through appropriate treatment equipment.
To ensure that all fission products are treated,
SR 3.6.4.1.3 verifies that the SGT System will rapidly
establish and maintain a pressure in the secondary
containment that is less than the lowest postulated pressure
external to the secondary containment boundary. This is
confirmed by demonstrating that two SGT subsystems will draw
down the secondary containment to a 0.25 inches of vacuum

water gauge in a 120 seconds. This cannot be accomplished

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.4. 1.3 and SR 3.6.4. 1.4 (continued)

if the secondary containment boundary is not intact.
SR 3.6.4.1.4 demonstrates that two SGT subsystems can
maintain z 0.25 inches of vacuum water gauge at a stable
flow rate a 12,000 cfm. Both of these SRs are performed
under neutral (< 5 mph) wind conditions. Therefore, these
two tests are used to ensure secondary containment boundary
integrity. Since these SRs are secondary containment tests,
they need not be performed with each combination of SGT
subsystems. The SGT subsystems are tested on a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS, however, to ensure that in addition to the
requirements of LCO 3.6.4.3, any two SGT subsystems will
perform this test. Operating experience has shown these
components usually pass the Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.3.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.4.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6.4.2 Secondary Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs)

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the SCIVs, in combination with other
accident mitigation systems, is to limit fission product
release during and following postulated Design Basis
Accidents (DBAs) (Ref. I and 2). Secondary containment
isolation within the time limits specified for those
isolation valves designed to close automatically ensures
that fission products that leak from primary containment
following a DBA, or that are released during certain
operations when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE or take place outside primary containment, are
maintained within the secondary containment boundary.

The OPERABILITY requirements for SCIVs help ensure that an
adequate secondary containment boundary is maintained during
and after an accident by minimizing potential paths to the
environment. These isolation devices consist of either
passive devices or active (automatic) devices. Manual
valves, de-activated automatic valves secured in their
closed position (including check valves with flow through
the valve secured), and blind flanges are considered passive
devices.

Automatic SCIVs close on a secondary containment isolation
signal to establish a boundary for untreated radioactive
material within secondary containment following a DBA or
other accidents.

Other penetrations are isolated by the use of valves in the
closed position or blind flanges.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The SCIVs must be OPERABLE to ensure the secondary
containment barrier to fission product releases is
established. The principal accidents for which secondary
containment boundary is required are a loss of coolant
accident (Ref. I) and a fuel handling accident inside
secondary containment (Ref. 2). The secondary containment
performs no active function in response to either of these

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

limiting events, but the boundary established by SCIVs is
required to ensure that leakage from the primary containment
is processed by the Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System
before being released to the environment.

Maintaining SCIVs OPERABLE with isolation times within
limits ensures that fission products will remain trapped
inside secondary containment so that they can be treated by
the SGT System prior to discharge to the environ'ment.

SCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
<Ref. 4).

LCO SCIVs form a part of the secondary containment boundary.
The SCIV safety function is related to control of offsite
radiation releases resulting from DBAs.

The power operated automatic isolation valves are considered
OPERABLE when their isolation times are within limits and
the valves actuate on an automatic isolation signal. The
valves covered by this LCO, along with their associated
stroke times, are listed in Reference 3.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to the primary containment that leaks to the
secondary containment. Therefore, the OPERABILITY of SCIVs
is required.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining SCIVs
OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4 or 5, except for other
situations under which significant radioactive releases can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies in the secondary containment. Moving irradiated
fuel assemblies in the secondary containment may also occur
in MODES I, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by three Notes. The first Note
allows penetration flow paths to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator, who is
in continuous communication with the control room, at the
controls of the isolation device. In this way, the
penetration can be rapidly isolated when a need for
secondary containment isolation is indicated.

The second Note provides clarification that for the purpose
of this LCO separate Condition entry is allowed for each
penetration flow path. This is acceptable, since the
Required Actions for each Condition provide appropriate
compensatory actions for each inoperable SCIV. Complying
with the Required Actions may allow for continued operation,
and subsequent inoperable SCIVs are governed by subsequent
Condition entry and application of associated Required
Actions.

The third Note ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken, if necessary, if the affected system(s) are rendered
inoperable by an inoperable SCIV.

A.1 and A.2

In the event that there are one or more penetration flow
paths with one SCIV inoperable, the affected penetration
flow path(s) must be isolated. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic SCIV, a closed manual valve, and a
blind flange. For penetrations isolated in accordance with
Required Action A. I, the device used to isolate the
penetration should be the closest available device to
secondary containment. The Required Action must be
completed within the 8 hour Completion Time. The specified
time period is reasonable considering the time required to
isolate the penetration, and the probability of a DBA, which
requires the SCIVs to close, occurring during this short
time is very low.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A.l, the affected

(continued)
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ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

penetration must be verified to be isolated on a periodic
basis. This is necessary to ensure that secondary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, but no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
appropriate because the isolation devices are operated under
administrative controls and the probability of their
misalignment is low. This Required Action does not require
any testing or device manipulation. Rather, it involves
verification that the affected penetration remains isolated.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
devices located in high radiation areas and allows them to
be verified closed by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable, since access to these areas is
typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

B. I

With two SCIVs in one or more penetration flow paths
inoperable, the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 4 hours. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a
blind flange. The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable
considering the time required to isolate the penetration and
the probability of a DBA, which requires the SCIVs to close,
occurring during this short time, is very low.

The Condition has been modified by a Note stating that
Condition B is only applicable to penetration flow paths
with two isolation valves. This clarifies that only
Condition A is entered if one SCIV is inoperable in each of
two penetrations.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l and C.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time of
Condition A or B cannot be met, the plant must be brought to
a MODE in which the LCO,does not apply. To achieve this
status, the plant must be brought to at least HODE 3 within
12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

D.l D.2 and D.3

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time are
not met, the plant must be placed in a condition in which
the LCO does not apply. If applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and
the movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary
containment must be immediately suspended. Suspension of
these activities shall not preclude completion of movement
of a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must be immediately initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
the subsequent potential for fission product release.
Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action D.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving fuel while in MODE I, 2, or 3, the
fuel movement is independent of reactor operations.
Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason
to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

I

SR 3.6.4.2.1

Verifying that the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic SCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. The isolation time test ensures that the SCIV
will isolate in a time period less than or equal to that

(continued)
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SCIVs
B 3.6.4.2

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)
I

SR 3.6.4.2.2

assumed in the safety analyses. The Frequency of this SR is
92 days. Verifying that each automatic SCIV closes on a

secondary containment isolation signal is required to
prevent leakage of radioactive material from secondary
containment following a DBA or other accidents. This SR

ensures that each automatic SCIV will actuate to the
isolation. position on a secondary containment isolation
signal. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety function.
The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to perform this
Surveillance under the conditions that apply during a plant
outage and the potential for an unplanned transient if the
Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
Operating experience has shown these components usually pass
the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month Frequency.
Therefore, the Frequency was concluded to be acceptable from
a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.4.

3. Technical Requirements Manual.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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SGT System
B 3.6.4.3

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.3 Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The SGT System is required by 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41,
"Containment Atmosphere Cleanup" (Ref. 1). The function of
the SGT System is to ensure that radioactive materials that
leak from the primary containment into the secondary
containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA) are
filtered and adsorbed prior to exhausting to the
environment.

The SGT System consists of three redundant 50% capacity
subsystems, each with its own dampers, charcoal filter
train, and controls. The SGT subsystems share common supply
and exhaust ductwork.

Each charcoal filter train consists of (components listed in
order of the direction of the air flow):

a. A moisture separator;

b. An electric heater;

c. A prefilter;

d. A high efficiency particulate air (HEPA) filter;
e. A charcoal adsorber;

f. A second HEPA filter; and

g. A centrifugal fan.

The sizing of the SGT System equipment and components is
based on the results of an infiltration analysis, as well as
an exfiltration analysis of the secondary containment. The
internal pressure of the SGT System boundary region is
maintained at a negative pressure of 0.25 inches water gauge
when the system is in operation. The Secondary Containment
membrane limits infiltration to not more than 100% of the
total contained volume during a 24 hour period under neutral
(< 5 mph) wind conditions with a negative internal pressure
of 0.25 inches water gauge. Exfiltration is limited to not

(continued)
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SGT System
8 3.6.4.3

BACKGROUND

(continued)
more than 100K'f the total contained volume during a

24 hour period under 40 mile per hour wind conditions.

The moisture separator is provided to remove entrained water
in the air, while the electric heater reduces the relative
humidity of the airstream to less than 70/ (Ref. 2). The
prefilter removes large particulate matter, while the HEPA

filter removes fine particulate matter and protects the
charcoal from fouling. The charcoal adsorber removes
gaseous elemental iodine and organic iodides, and the final
HEPA filter collects any carbon fines exhausted from the
charcoal adsorber.

The SGT System automatically starts and operates in response
to actuation signals indicative of conditions or an accident
that could require operation of the system. Following
initiation, the three charcoal filter train fans start and
run until manually stopped. Two of the three subsystems can
provide design flow conditions.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The design basis for the SGT System is to mitigate the
consequences of a loss of coolant accident and fuel handling
accidents (Ref. 3). For all events analyzed, the SGT System
is shown to be automatically initiated to reduce, via
filtration and adsorption, the radioactive material released
to the environment.

The SGT System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO Following a DBA, a minimum of two SGT subsystems are
required to maintain the secondary containment at a negative
pressure with respect to the environment and to process
gaseous. releases. Heeting the LCO requirements for three
OPERABLE subsystems ensures operation of at least two SGT

subsystems. in the event of a single active failure.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABILITY
(continued)

containment. Therefore, SGT System OPERABILITY is required
during these MODES.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining the SGT
System in OPERABLE status is not required in MODE 4 or 5,
except for other situations under which significant releases
of radioactive material can be postulated, such as during
operations with a potential for draining the reactor vessel
(OPDRVs), during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary containment.

ACTIONS A. 1

With one SGT subsystem inoperable, the inoperable subsystem
must be restored to OPERABLE status in 7 days. In this
Condition, the remaining two OPERABLE SGT subsystems are
adequate to perform the required radioactivity release
control function. However, the overall system reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE
subsystem could result in the radioactivity release control
function not being adequately performed. The 7 day
Completion Time is based on consideration of such factors as
the availability of the remaining two OPERABLE redundant SGT

subsystems and the low probability of a DBA occurring during
this period.

B.l and B.2

If the SGT subsystem cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time in MODE I, 2, or 3, the
plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not
apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be brought to
at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within
36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reach the required plant
conditions from full power conditions in an orderly manner
and without challenging plant systems.

0 (continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l C.2.1 C.2.2 and C.2.3

During movement of irradiated fuel assemblies, in the
secondary containment, during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during
OPDRVs, when Required Action A. 1 cannot be completed within
the required Completion Time, the two OPERABLE SGT

subsystems should immediately be placed in operation. This
action ensures that the remaining subsystems are OPERABLE,
that no failures that could prevent automatic actuation have
occurred, and that any other failure would be readily
detected.

An alternative to Required Action C. I is to immediately
suspend activities that represent a potential for releasing
radioactive material to the secondary containment, thus
placing the plant in a condition that minimizes risk. If
applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies must immediately be suspended. Suspension of
these activities must not preclude completion of movement of
a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must immediately be initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
subsequent potential for fission product release. Actions
must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

The Required Actions of Condition C have been modified by a

Note stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving
irradiated fuel assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3
would not specify any action. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE I, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is
independent of reactor operations. Therefore, in either
case, inability to suspend movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies would not be a sufficient reason to require a

reactor shutdown.

0.1

If two or more SGT subsystems are inoperable in MODES I, 2,
or 3, the SGT system may not be capable of supporting the
required radioactivity release control function.
Therefore, actions are required to enter LCO 3.0.3
immediately.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

E.l E.2 and E.3

When two SGT subsystems are inoperable, if applicable, CORE

ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in
secondary containment must immediately be suspended.
Suspension'of these activities shall not preclude completion
of movement of a component to a safe position. Also, if
applicable, actions must immediately be initiated to suspend
OPDRVs in order to minimize the probability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action E. 1 has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
MODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend
movement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a
sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.1

Operating each SGT subsystem for a 10 continuous hours
ensures that the subsystems are OPERABLE and that all
associated controls are functioning properly. It also
ensures that blockage, fan or motor failure, or excessive
vibration can be detected for corrective action. Operation
with the heaters on (automatic heater cycling to maintain
temperature) for a 10 continuous hours every 31 days
eliminates moisture on the adsorbers and HEPA filters. The
31 day Frequency was developed in consideration of the known
reliability of fan motors and controls and the redundancy
available in the system.

SR 3.6.4.3.2

This SR verifies that the required SGT filter testing is
performed in accordance with the Ventilation Filter Testing
Program (VFTP). The VFTP includes testing HEPA filter
performance, charcoal adsorber efficiency, minimum system

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

. SR 3.6.4.3.2 (continued)

flow rate, and the physical properties of the activated
charcoal (general use and following specific operations).
This SR will also include a chemical smoke test to check the
sealing of gaskets for filter housing doors.

Specific test frequencies and additional information are
discussed in detail in the VFTP.

SR 3.6.4.3.3

This SR verifies that each SGT subsystem starts on receipt
of an actual or simulated initiation signal. While this
Surveillance can be performed with the reactor at power,
operating experience has shown that these components usually
pass the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month
Frequency. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety
function. Therefore, the Frequency was found to be
acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES l. 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41.

2. FSAR, Section 5.3.3.7.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Primary Containment
B 3.6.1.1

APPLICABILITY In HODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In HODES 4

and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these HODES. Therefore, primary containment is not required
to be OPERABLE in MODES 4 and 5 to prevent leakage of
radioactive material from primary containment.

ACTIONS A.l

In the event primary containment is inoperable, primary
containment must be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour. The 1 hour Completion Time provides a period of
time to correct the problem commensurate with the importance
of maintaining primary containment OPERABILITY during
NODES 1, 2, and 3. This time period also ensures that the
probability of an accident (requiring primary containment
OPERABILITY) occurring during periods where primary
containment is inoperable is minimal.

8.1 and B.2

If primary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a HODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
NODE 3 within 12 hours and to HODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.1.1

Haintaining the primary containment OPERABLE requires
compliance with the visual examinations and leakage rate
test requirements of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program. Failure to meet air lock leakage testing
(SR 3.6. 1.2. 1) or main steam isolation valve leakage
(3.6. 1.3.10) does not necessarily result in a failure of

(continued)
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B 3.6.1.1

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.1.1 (continued)

this SR. The impact of the failure to meet this SR must be
evaluated against the Type A, B, and C acceptance criteria
of the Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. As
left leakage prior to the first startup after performing a
required leakage test is required to be < 0.6 L, for
combined Type B and C leakage, and < 0.75 L. for overall
Type A leakage. At all other times between required leakage
rate tests, the acceptance criteria is based on an overall
Type A leakage limit of a 1.0 L.. At x 1.0 L, the offsite
dose consequences are bounded by the assumptions of the
safety, analysis. The Frequency is specified in the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

SR 3.6.1.1.2

Maintaining the pressure suppression function of primary
containment requires limiting the leakage from the drywell
to the suppression chamber. Thus, if an event were to occur
that pressurized the drywell, the steam would be directed
through the downcomers into the suppression pool. This SR

measures drywell to suppression chamber differential
pressure during a 10 minute period to ensure that the
leakage paths that would bypass the suppression pool are
within allowable limits.

Satisfactory performance of this SR can be achieved by
establishing a known differential pressure between the
drywell and the suppression chamber and verifying that the
pressure in either the suppression chamber or the drywell
does not change by more than 0.25 inch of water per minute
over a 10 minute period. The leakage test is performed
every 18 months. The 18 month Frequency was developed
considering it is prudent that this Surveillance be
performed during a unit outage and also in view of the fact
that component failures that might have affected this test
are identified by other primary containment SRs.

(continued)
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BASES (continued)

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. NEI 94-01, Revision 0, "Industry Guideline for
Implementing Performance-Based Option of 10 CFR

Part 50, Appendix J."

5. ANSI/ANS-56.8-1994, "American National Standard for
Containment System Leakage Testing Requirement."

6. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6.1.2

BASES

ACTIONS A. 1 A.2 and A.3 (continued)

containment barrier is maintained by the use of an OPERABLE

air lock door. This action must be completed within 1 hour.
The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6. 1.1, which requires that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

In addition, the air lock penetration must be isolated by
locking closed the OPERABLE air lock door within the 24 hour
Completion Time. 'he 24 hour Completion Time is considered
reasonable for locking the OPERABLE air'ock door,
considering that the OPERABLE door is being maintained
closed.

Required Action A.3 ensures that the air lock with an
inoperable door has been isolated by the use of a locked
closed OPERABLE air lock door. This ensures that an
acceptable primary containment leakage boundary is
maintained. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
based on engineering judgment and is considered adequate in
view of the low likelihood of a locked door being
mispositioned and other administrative controls. Required
Action A.3 is modified by a Note that applies to air lock
doors located in high radiation areas or areas with limited
access due to inerting and allows these doors to be verified
locked closed by use of administrative controls. Allowing
verification by administrative controls is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
the door, once it has been verified to be in the proper
position, is small.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note 1 ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C. 1 and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. The exception of Note 1 does not affect
tracking the Completion Time from the initial entry into
Condition A; only the requirement to comply with the
Required Actions. Note 2 allows use of the air lock for
entry and exit for 7 days under administrative controls.

(continued)
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Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6.1.2

ACTIONS A. 1 A.2 and A.3 (continued)

Primary containment entry may be required to perform
Technical Specifications (TS) Surveillances and Required
Actions, as well as other activities inside primary
containment that are required by TS or activities that
support TS-required equipment. This Note is not intended to
preclude performing other activities (i.e., non-TS-related
activities) if the primary containment was entered, using
the inoperable air lock, to perform an allowed activity
listed above. The required administrative controls consist
of the stationing of a dedicated individual to assure
closure of the OPERABLE door except during the entry and
exit, and assuring the OPERABLE door is relocked after
completion of the containment entry and exit. This
allowance is acceptable due to the low probability of an
event that could pressurize the primary containment during
the short time that the OPERABLE door is expected to be
open.

B. 1 B.2 and B.3

With an air lock interlock mechanism inoperable, the
Required Actions and associated Completion Times are
consistent with those specified in Condition A.

The Required Actions have been modified by two Notes.
Note I ensures that only the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times of Condition C are required if both doors
in the air lock are inoperable. With both doors in the air
lock inoperable, an OPERABLE door is not available to be
closed. Required Actions C. I and C.2 are the appropriate
remedial actions. Note 2 allows entry into and exit from
the primary containment under the control of a dedicated
individual stationed at the air lock to ensure that only one
door is opened at a time (i.e., the individual performs the
function of the interlock).

Required Action B.3 is modified by a Note that applies to
air lock doors located in high radiation areas or areas with
limited access due to inerting and that allows these doors
to be verified locked closed by use of administrative
controls. Allowing verification by administrative controls
is considered acceptable, since access to these areas is

(continued)
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e

ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l C.2 and C.3

typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment of the door, once it has been verified to be in
the proper position, is small. If the air lock is
inoperable for reasons other than those described in
Condition A or B, Required Action C. 1 requires action to be
immediately initiated to evaluate containment overall
leakage rates using current air lock leakage test results.
An evaluation is acceptable since it is overly conservative
to immediately declare the primary containment inoperable if
the overall air lock leakage is not within limits. In many
instances (e.g., only one seal per door has failed), primary
containment remains OPERABLE, yet only 1 hour (according to
LCO 3.6.1.1) would be provided to restore the air lock door
to OPERABLE status prior to requiring a plant shutdown. In
addition, even with the overall air lock leakage not within
limits, the overall containment leakage rate can still be
within limits.

Required Action C.2 requires that one door in the primary
containment air lock must be verified closed. This action
must be completed within the 1 hour Completion Time. This
specified time period is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1. 1, which require that primary containment be
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour.

Additionally, the air lock must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 24 hours. The 24 hour Completion Time is
reasonable for restoring an inoperable air lock to OPERABLE

status considering that at least one door is maintained
closed in the air lock.

D.l and D.2

If the inoperable primary containment air lock cannot be
restored to OPERABLE status within the associated Completion
Time, th'e plant must be brought to a NODE in which the LCO

does not apply. 'o achieve this status, the plant must be

brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to NODE 4

within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an

orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

(continued)
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8 3.6.1.2

BASES (continued)

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.2.1

Maintaining primary containment air locks OPERABLE requires
compliance with the leakage rate test requirements of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program. This SR

reflects the leakage rate testing requirements with respect
to air lock leakage (Type B leakage tests). The acceptance
criteria were established during initial air lock and
primary containment OPERABILITY testing. The periodic
testing requirements verify that the air lock leakage does
not exceed the allowed fraction of the overall primary
containment leakage rate. The Frequency is specified in the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program.

The SR has been modified by two Notes. Note 1.states that
an inoperable air lock door does not invalidate the previous
successful performance of the overall air lock leakage test.
This is considered reasonable since either air lock door is
capable of providing a fission product barrier in the event
of a DBA. Note 2 requires the results of airlock leakage
tests be evaluated against the acceptance criteria of the
Primary Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program, 5.5.12.
This ensures that the airlock leakage is properly accounted
for in determining the combined Type 8 and C primary
containment leakage.

SR 3.6.1.2.2

The air lock interlock mechanism is designed to prevent
simultaneous opening of both doors in the air lock. Since
both the inner and outer doors of an air lock are designed
to withstand the maximum expected post accident primary
containment pressure, closure of either door will support
primary containment OPERABILITY. Thus, the interlock
feature supports primary containment OPERABILITY while the
air lock is being used for personnel transit in and out of
the containment. Periodic testing of this interlock
demonstrates that the interlock will function as designed
and that simultaneous inner and outer door opening will not
inadvertently occur. Due to the purely mechanical nature of
this interlock, and given that the interlock mechanism is
not normally challenged when the primary containment air
lock door is used for entry and exit (procedures require

(continued)
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B 3.6.1.2

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.2.2 (continued)

strict adherence to single door opening), this test is only
required to be performed every 24 months. The 24 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage, and
the potential for loss of primary containment operability if
the Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
The 24 month Frequency for the interlock is justified based
on operating experience.

The Frequency is based on engineering judgment and is
considered adequate given that the interlock is not
challenged during the use of the airlock.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.4.5.

2. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

3. FSAR, Section 5.2.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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(continued)
The primary containment purge supply lines consist of one
18 inch drywell supply line and one 20 inch torus supply
line; exhaust lines are 18 inches and consist of a drywell
exhaust line and a torus exhaust line. The 18 and 20 inch
primary containment purge valves in these lines are normally
maintained closed in NODES 1, 2, and 3 to ensure the primary
containment boundary is maintained. However, the 18 and 20
inch valves are qualified for use and may be opened when
used for inerting, de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or
air quality considerations for personnel entry, or
Surveillances that require the valves to be open. =The PCIVs
will close upon receipt of a containment isolation signal to
prevent high pressure from reaching the SGT System filter
trains in the unlikely event of a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA) during venting. Two 2 inch vent lines from the
containment purge lines provide two separate flow paths to
vent primary containment to the SGT System, via 2 two inch
CAD valves.

t APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The PCIVs LCO was derived from the assumptions related to
minimizing the loss of reactor coolant inventory, and
establishing the primary containment boundary during major
accidents. As part of the primary containment boundary,
PCIV OPERABILITY supports leak tightness of primary
containment. Therefore, the safety analysis of any event
requiring isolation of primary containment is applicable to
this LCO.

The DBAs that result in a release of radioactive material
and are mitigated by PCIVs are a LOCA and a main steam line
break (HSLB). In the analysis for each of these accidents,
it is assumed that PCIVs are either closed or close within
the required isolation times following event initiation.
This ensures that potential paths to the environment through
PCIVs (including primary containment purge valves) are
minimized. Of the events analyzed in Reference 1, the LOCA

is the most limiting event due to radiological consequences.

The closure time of the main steam isolation valves
(NSIVs)is a significant variable from a radiological
standpoint. The NSIVs are required to close within 3 to
5 seconds since the 5 second closure time is assumed in the

(continued)
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(continued)

analysis., The safety analyses assume that the purge valves
were closed at event initiation. Likewise, it is assumed
that the primary containment is isolated such that release
of fission products to the environment is controlled.

The DBA analysis assumes that primary containment is
isolated within a certain time period (based on PCIV closure
times provided in Refer ence 2), and that leakage is
terminated, except for the maximum allowable leakage rate,
L.. The primary containment isolation total response time
includes signal delay, diesel generator startup (for loss of
offsite power), and PCIV stroke times.

The single failure criterion required to be imposed in the
conduct of unit safety analyses was considered in the
original design of the primary containment purge valves.
Two valves in series on each purge line provide assurance
that both the supply and exhaust lines could be isolated
even if a single failure occurred.

PCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
(Ref. 6).

LCO PCIVs form a part of the primary containment boundary. The
PCIV safety function is related to minimizing the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establishing the primary
containment boundary during a DBA.

The power operated, automatic isolation valves are required
to have isolation times within limits and actuate on an
automatic isolation signal. While the reactor building-to-
suppression chamber vacuum breakers isolate primary
containment penetrations, they are excluded from this
specification. Controls on their isolation function are
adequately addressed in LCO 3.6.1.5, "Reactor Building-to-
Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers." The valves covered by
this LCO are listed with their associated stroke times'n
Reference 2.

The normally closed PCIVs are considered OPERABLE when
manual valves are closed or open in accordance with
appropriate administrative controls, automatic valves are

(continued)
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LCO
(continued)

de-activated and secured in their closed position, blind
flanges are in place, and closed systems are intact.

MSIVs must meet additional leakage rate requirements. Other
PCIV leakage rates are addressed by LCO 3.6. 1. 1, "Primary
Containment," as Type B or C testing.

This LCO provides assurance that the PCIVs will perform
their designed safety functions to minimize the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establish the primary
containment boundary during accidents.

0

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In NODES 4
and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these NODES. Therefore, most PCIVs are not required to be
OPERABLE and the primary containment purge valves are not
required to be closed in NODES 4 and 5. Certain valves,
however, are required to be OPERABLE to prevent inadvertent
reactor vessel draindown. These valves are those whose
associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE per
LCO 3.3.6.1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation." (This does not include the valves that
isolate the associated instrumentation.)

ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by a Note allowing penetration flow
path(s) except for purge valve flow path(s) to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator at the
controls of the valve, who is in continuous communication
with the control room. In this way, the penetration can be
rapidly isolated when a need for primary containment
isolation is indicated. Due to the size of the primary
containment purge line penetration and the fact that those
penetrations exhaust directly from the containment
atmosphere to the environment, the penetration flow path
containing these valves is not allowed to be opened under
administrative controls.

(continued)
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(continued)

A second Note has been added to provide clarification that,
for the purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is
allowed for each penetration flow path. This is acceptable,
since the Required Actions for each Condition provide
appropriate compensatory actions for each inoperable PCIV.
Complying with the Required Actions may allow for continued
operation, and subsequent inoperable PCIVs are governed by
subsequent Condition entry and application of associated
Required Actions.

The ACTIONS are modified by Notes 3 and 4. Note 3 ensures
that appropriate remedial actions are taken, if necessary,if the affected system(s) are rendered inoperable by an
inoperable PCIV (e.g., an Emergency Core Cooling Systems
subsystem is inoperable due to a failed open test return
valve). Note 4 ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken when the primary containment leakage limits are
exceeded. Pursuant to LCO 3.0.6, these actions are not
required even when the associated LCO is not met.
Therefore, Notes 3 and 4 are added to require the proper
actions be taken.

A.l and A.2

With one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable except for inoperability due to MSIV leakage not
within limits, the affected penetration flow paths must be
isolated. The method of isolation must include the use of
at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, a blind flange, and
a check valve with flow through the valve secured. For a
penetration isolated in accordance with Required Action A.I,
the device used to isolate the penetration should be the
closest available valve to the primary containment. The
Required Action must be completed within the 4 hour
Completion Time (8 hours for main steam lines). The
Completion Time of 4 hours is reasonable considering the
time required to isolate the penetration and the relative
importance of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY
during MODES I, 2, and 3. For main steam lines, an 8 hour
Completion Time is allowed. The Completion Time of 8 hours
for the main steam lines allows a period of time to restore

(continued)
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the MSIVs to OPERABLE status given the fact that MSIV
closure will result in isolation of the main steam line(s)
and a potential for plant shutdown.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A.l, the affected
penetration flow path(s) must be verified to be isolated on

a periodic basis. This is necessary to ensure that primary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, and no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. This Required Action does not require any testing or
device manipulation. Rather, it involves verification that
those devices outside containment and capable of potentially
being mispositioned are in the correct position. The
Completion Time of "once per 31 days for isolation devices
outside primary containment" is appropriate because the
devices are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low. For the devices
inside primary containment, the time period specified "prior
to entering MODE 2 or 3 from MODE 4, if primary containment
was de-inerted while in MODE 4, if not performed within the
previous 92 days" is based on engineering judgment and is
considered reasonable in view of the inaccessibility of the
devices and other administrative controls ensuring that
device misalignment is an unlikely possibility.

Condition A is modified by a Note indicating that this
Condition is only applicable to those penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs, For penetration flow paths with one PCIV,
Condition C provides the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
isolation devices located in high radiation areas, and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment once
they have been verified to be in the proper position, is
low.

(continued)
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B.1

With one or, more penetration flow paths with two PCIVs
inoperable, except due to HSIV leakage not within limits,
either the inoperable PCIVs must be restored to OPERABLE

status or the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 1 hour. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a

blind flange. The 1 hour Completion Time is consistent with
the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1.1.

Condition B is modified by a Note indicating this Condition
is only applicable to penetration flow paths with two PCIVs.
For penetration flow paths with one PCIV, Condition C

provides the appropriate Required Actions.

C.l and C.2

With one or more penetration flow paths with one PCIV
inoperable, the inoperable valve must be restored to
OPERABLE status or the affected penetration flow path must
be isolated. The method of isolation must include the use
of at least one isolation barrier that cannot be adversely
affected by a single active failure. Isolation barriers
that meet this criterion are a closed and de-activated
automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a blind flange.
A check valve may not be used to isolate the affected
penetration. Required Action C. 1 must be completed within
4 hours for lines other than excess flow check valve (EFCV)
lines and 12 hours for EFCV lines. The Completion Time of
4 hours is reasonable considering the relative stability of
the closed system (hence, reliability) to act as a
penetration isolation boundary and the relative importance
of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY during
NODES 1, 2, and 3. The Completion Time of 12 hours is
reasonable considering the instrument and the small pipe
diameter of penetration (hence, reliability) to act as a

penetration isolation boundary and the small pipe diameter
of the affected penetrations. In the event the affected
penetration flow path is isolated in accordance with
Required Action C. 1, the affected penetration must be .

(continued)
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ACTIONS C. 1 and C.2 (continued)

verified to be isolated on a periodic basis. This is
necessary to ensure that primary containment penetrations
required to be isolated following an accident are isolated.

The Completion Time of once per 31 days for verifying each
affected penetration is isolated is appropriate because the
valves are operated under administrative controls and the
probability 'of their misalignment is low. Condition C is
modified by a Note indicating that this Condition is only
applicable to penetration flow paths with only one PCIV.
For penetration flow paths with two PCIVs, Conditions A

and B provide the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action C.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these valves, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

D.l

With any HSIV leakage rate not within limits, the
assumptions of the safety analysis may not be met.
Therefore, the leakage must be restored to within limits
within 4 hours. Restoration can be accomplished by
isolating the penetration that caused the limit to be
exceeded by use of one closed and de-activated automatic
valve, closed manual valve, or blind flange. When a

penetration is isolated, the leakage rate for the isolated
penetration is assumed to be the actual pathway leakage
through the isolation device. If two isolation devices are
used to ~ isolate the penetration, the leakage rate is assumed

to be the lesser actual pathway leakage of the two devices.
The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable considering the
time required to restore the leakage by isolating the
penetration and the relative importance to the overall
containment function.

(continued)
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E. 1 and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met in MODE I, 2, or 3, the plant must be brought to a
MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this
status, the plant must be brought to at least MODE 3 within
12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times're reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

F.l and F.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met for PCIVs required to be OPERABLE during MODE 4 or 5,
the unit must be placed in a condition in which the LCO does
not apply. If applicable, action must be immediately ~

initiated to suspend operations with a potential for
draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs) to minimize .the
probability of a vessel draindown and subsequent potential
for fission product release. Actions must continue until
OPDRVs are suspended and valve(s) are restored to OPERABLE
status. If suspending an OPDRV would result in closing the
residual heat removal (RHR) shutdown cooling isolation
valves, an alternative Required Action is provided to
immediately initiate action to restore the valve(s) to
OPERABLE status. Required Action F.2 is modified by a Note
that specifies this alternative action is only applicable
for inoperable RHR shutdown cooling valves. This allows RHR

shutdown cooling to remain in service while actions are
being taken to restore the valve.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.3.1

This SR ensures that the primary containment purge valves
are closed as required or, if open, open for an allowable
reason. If a purge valve is open in violation of this SR,
the valve is considered inoperable. The SR is modified by a
Note stating that the SR is not required to be met when the
purge valves are open for the stated reasons. The Note
states that these valves may be opened for inerting,

(continued)
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SR 3.6.1.3.1 (continued)

de-inerting,.pressure control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or Surveillances that
require the valves to be open. The 18 and 20 inch purge
valves are capable of closing in the environment following a
LOCA. Therefore, these valves are allowed to be open for
limited periods of time. The 31 day Frequency is consistent
with other PCIV requirements discussed in SR 3.6.1.3.2.

SR 3.6.1.3.2

This SR verifies that each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is located outside
primary containment and not locked, sealed, or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits.

This SR does not require any testing or valve manipulation.
Rather, it involves verification that those PCIVs outside
primary containment, and capable of being mispositioned, are
in the correct position. Since verification of valve
position for PCIVs outside primary containment is relatively
easy, the 31 day Frequency was chosen to provide added
assurance that the PCIVs are in the correct positions.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since access to these areas is
typically restricted during MODES 1, 2, and 3 for ALARA
reasons. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these PCIVs, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low. A second Note has been included to
clarify that PCIVs that are open under administrative
controls are not required to. meet the SR during the time
that the PCIVs are open. A third note states that the
performance of the SR is not required for instrument panel
valves, vent and drain valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the

(continued)
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SR 3.6. 1.3.2 {continued)

scope of this SR are those specifically listed in Reference
7. This SR does not apply to valves that are locked,
sealed, or otherwise secured in the closed position, since
these were verified to be in the correct position upon
locking, sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.3

This SR verifies that each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is located inside
primary containment and not locked, sealed, or otherwise
secured, and is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that post
accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside the
primary containment boundary is within design limits. For
PCIVs inside primary containment, the Frequency defined as
"prior to entering NODE 2 or 3 from NODE 4 if primary
containment was de-inerted while in NODE 4, if not performed
within the previous 92 days" is appropriate since these
PCIVs are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low.

Three Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note
allows valves and blind flanges located in high radiation
areas to be verified by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable since the primary containment is
inerted and access to these areas is typically restricted
during NODES I, 2, and 3 for ALARA reasons. Therefore, the
probability of misalignment of these PCIVs, once they have
been verified to be in their proper position, is low. A
second Note has been included to clarify that PCIVs that are
open under administrative controls are not required to meet
the SR during the time that the PCIVs are open. A third
note states that the performance of the SR is not required
for vent and drains valves, leak-off lines, and test
connection valves. The passive isolation valves under the
scope of this SR are those specifically listed in
Reference 7.

(continued)
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SR 3.6.1.3.3 (continued)

This SR does not apply to valves that are locked, sealed, or
otherwise secured in the closed position, since these were
verified to be in the correct position upon locking,
sealing, or securing.

SR 3.6.1.3.4

The traversing incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valves are
actuated by explosive charges. Surveillance of explosive
charge continuity provides assurance that TIP valves will
actuate when required. Other administrative controls, such
as those that limit the shelf life of the explosive charges,
must be followed. The 31 day Frequency is based on
operating experience that has demonstrated the reliability
of the explosive charge continuity.

SR 3.6.1.3.5

Verifying the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic PCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. MSIVs may be excluded from this SR since MSIV
full closure isolation time is demonstrated by SR 3.6.1.3.6.
The isolation time test ensures that the valve will isolate
in a time period less than or equal to that assumed in the
safety analyses. The isolation time and Frequency of this
SR are in accordance with the requirements of the Inservice
Testing Program.

SR 3.6.1.3.6

Verifying that the isolation time of each MSIV is within the
specified limits is required to demonstrate OPERABILITY.
The isolation time test ensures that the MSIV will isolate
in a time period that does not exceed the times assumed in
the DBA analyses. This ensures that the calculated
radiological consequences of these events remain within
10 CFR 100 limits. The Frequency of this SR is in
accordance with the requirements of the Inservice Testing
Program.

(continued)
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(continued)

SR 3.6.1.3.7

Automatic PCIVs close on a primary containment isolation
signal to prevent leakage of radioactive material from
primary containment following a DBA. This SR ensures that
each automatic PCIV will actuate to its isolation position
on a primary containment isolation signal. The LOGIC SYSTEH
FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.1 overlaps this SR to provide
complete testing of the safety function. The 18 month
Frequency was developed considering it is prudent that this
Surveillance be performed only during a unit outage since
isolation of penetrations would eliminate cooling water flow
and disrupt the normal operation of many critical
components. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.8

This SR requires a demonstration that each reactor
instrumentation line excess flow check valve (EFCV) is
OPERABLE by verifying that the valve actuates to the
isolation position on an actual or simulated instrument line
break signal. This SR provides assurance that the
instrumentation line EFCVs will perform so that the
radiological consequences will not exceed the predicted
radiological consequences during events evaluated in
Reference 5. The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to
perform this Surveillance under the conditions that apply
during a plant outage and the potential for an unplanned
transient if the Surveillance were performed with the
reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that these
components usually pass this Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

SR 3.6.1.3.9

The TIP shear isolation valves are actuated by explosive
charges. An in place functional test is not possible with
this design. The explosive squib is removed and tested to
provide assurance that the valves will actuate when

{continued)
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SR 3.6. 1.3.9 (continued)

required. The replacement charge for the explosive squib
shall be from the same manufactured batch as the one fired
or from another batch that has been certified by having one
of the batch successfully fired. The Frequency of 18 months
on a STAGGERED TEST BASIS is considered adequate given the
administrative controls on replacement charges and the
frequent checks of circuit continuity (SR 3.6.1.3.4).

SR 3.6.1.3.10

The analyses in References 1 and 5 are based on leakage that
is less than the specified leakage rate. Leakage through
each HSIV must be a 11.5 scfh when tested at a P, (25 psig).
This ensures that HSIV leakage is properly accounted for in
determining the overall primary containment leakage rate.
The Frequency is specified in the Primary Containment
Leakage Rate Testing Program.

1. FSAR, Section 14.6.

2. BFN Technical Instruction (TI), O-TI-360.

3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J, Option B.

4. FSAR, Section 5.2.

5. FSAR, Section 14.6.5.

6. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

7. FSAR Table 5.2-2
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(continued)

The results of these four cases show that the external
vacuum breakers, with an opening setpoint of 0.5 psid, are
capable of maintaining the differential pressure within
design limits.

The reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO All reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
are required to be OPERABLE to satisfy the assumptions used
in the safety analyses. The requirement ensures that the
two vacuum breakers (check valve and air operated butterfly
valve) in each of the two lines from the reactor building to
the suppression chamber airspace are closed (except during
testing or when performing their intended function). Also,
the requirement ensures both vacuum breakers in each line
will open to relieve a negative pressure in the suppression
chamber.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3 a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES I, 2, and 3 Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of a DBA. Excessive negative pressure inside
primary containment could occur due to inadvertent operation
of this system. Therefore, the vacuum breakers are required
to be OPERABLE in MODES ), 2, and 3 when Suppression Pool
Spray System operation may be desirable to mitigate the
effects of inadvertent actuation of the Suppression Pool
Spray System.

Also in MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture, which purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
MODES I, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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(continued)

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining reactor
building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A Note has been added to provide clarification that, for the
purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is allowed for
each penetration flow path.

A.1

With one or more lines with one vacuum breaker not closed,
the leak tight primary containment boundary may be
threatened. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breakers must
be restored to OPERABLE status or the open vacuum breaker
closed within 72 hours. The 72 hour Completion Time is
consistent with requirements for inoperable suppression
chamber to drywell vacuum breakers in LCO 3.6.1.6,
"Suppression Chamber to Drywell Vacuum Breakers." The
72 hour Completion Time takes into account the redundant
capability afforded by the remaining breakers, the fact that
the OPERABLE breaker in each of the lines is closed, and the
low probability of an event occurring that would require the
vacuum breakers to be OPERABLE during this period.

B.1

With one or more lines with two vacuum breakers not closed,
primary containment integrity is not maintained. Therefore,
one open vacuum breaker must be closed within 1 hour. This
Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1.1, "Primary Containment," which requires that
primary containment be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour.

C.j

With one line with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the leak tight primary containment boundary is

{continued)
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ACTIONS C.l (continued)

intact. The ability to mitigate an event that causes a
containment depressurization is threatened if one or more
vacuum breakers in at least one vacuum breaker penetration
are not OPERABLE. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breaker
must be restored to OPERABLE status within 72 hours. This
is consistent with the Completion Time for Condition A and
the fact that the leak tight primary containment boundary is
being maintained.

D.1

With two lines with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the primary containment boundary is intact.
However, in the event of a containment depressurization, the
function of the vacuum breakers is lost. Therefore, all
vacuum breakers in one line must be restored to OPERABLE
status within 1 hour. This Completion Time is consistent
with the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1.1, which requires that primary
containment be restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour .

E.l and E.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.5.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified to be closed to ensure that
a potential breach in the primary containment boundary is
not present. This Surveillance is performed by observing
local or control room indications of vacuum breaker position
or by verifying a differential pressure of 0.5 psid is
maintained between the reactor building and suppression

(continued)

BFN-UNIT 3 B 3.6-35 Amendment "Rl





t

Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6;1.5

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.5.1 (continued)

chamber. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view of other
indications of vacuum breaker status available to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Two Notes are added to this SR. The first Note allows
reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
opened in conjunction w'ith the performance of a Surveillance
to not be considered as failing this SR. These periods of
opening vacuum breakers are controlled by plant procedures
and do not represent inoperable breakers. A second Note is
included to clarify that vacuum breakers open due to an
actual differential pressure, are not considered as failing
this SR.

SR 3.6.1.5.2

Each vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
properly to perform its design function and returns to its
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The 92 day Frequency of
this SR was developed based upon Inservice Testing Program
requirements to perform valve testing at least once every
92 days.

SR 3.6.1.5.3

Demonstration of vacuum breaker opening setpoint is
necessary to ensure that the safety analysis assumption
regarding vacuum breaker full open differential pressure of
c 0.5 psid is valid. The 18 month Frequency is based on the
need to perform this Surveillance under the conditions that
apply during a plant outage and the potential for an
unplanned transient if the Surveillance were performed with
the reactor at power. Operating experience has shown that
these components usually pass the Surveillance when
performed at the 18 month Frequency. The 18 month Frequency
is further justified because of other surveillances
performed at shorter Frequencies that convey the proper
functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

(continued)
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BASES {continued)

REFERENCES 1. TVA Calculation ND-90064-900040.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6;1.6

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

8 3.6.1.6 Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers is to relieve vacuum in the drywell. 'here are
12 internal vacuum breakers located on the vent header of
the vent system between the drywell and the suppression
chamber, which allow air and steam flow from the suppression
chamber to the drywell when the drywell is at a negative
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber.
Therefore, suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers
prevent an excessive negative differential pressure across
the wetwell drywell boundary. Each vacuum breaker is a self
actuating valve, similar to a check valve, which can be
remotely operated for testing purposes.

A negative differential pressure across the drywell wall is
caused by rapid depressurization of the drywell. Events
that cause this rapid depressurization are cooling cycles,
inadvertent drywell spray actuation, and steam condensation
from sprays or subcooled water reflood of a break in the
event of a primary system rupture. Cooling cycles result in
minor pressure transients in the drywell that occur slowly
and are normally controlled by heating and ventilation
equipment. Spray actuation or spill of subcooled water out
of a break results in more significant pressure transients
and becomes important in sizing the internal vacuum
breakers.

In the event of a primary system rupture, steam condensation
within the drywell results in the most severe pressure
transient. Following a primary system rupture, air in the
drywell is purged into the suppression chamber free
airspace, leaving the drywell full.of steam. Subsequent
condensation of the steam can be caused in two possible
ways, namely, Emergency Core Cooling Systems flow from a
recirculation line break, or drywell spray actuation
following a loss of coolant accident (LOCA). These two
cases determine the maximum depressurization rate of the
drywell.

{continued)
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BACKGROUND
(continued)

In addition, the waterleg in the Mark I Vent System
downcomer is controlled by the drywell-to-suppression
chamber differential pressure. If the drywell pressure is
less than the suppression chamber pressure, there will be an

increase in the vent waterleg. This will result in an

increase in the water clearing inertia in the event of a

postulated LOCA, resulting in an increase in the peak
drywell pressure. This in turn will result in an increase
in the pool swell dynamic loads. 'The internal vacuum
breakers limit the height of the waterleg in the vent system
during normal operation.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Analytical methods and assumptions involving the
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers are presented
in Reference 1 as part of the accident response of the
primary containment systems. Internal (suppression
chamber-to-drywell) and external (reactor building-
to-suppression chamber) vacuum breakers are provided as part
of the primary containment to limit the negative
differential pressure across the drywell and suppression
chamber walls that form part of the primary containment
boundary.

The safety analyses assume that the internal vacuum breakers
are closed initially and are fully open at a differential
pressure of 0.5 psid (Ref. 1). Additionally, 2 of the
12 internal vacuum breakers are assumed to fail in a closed
position (Ref. 1). The results of the analyses show that
the design pressure is not exceeded even under the worst
case accident scenario. The vacuum breaker opening
differential pressure setpoint and the requirement that 10

of 12 vacuum breakers be OPERABLE are a result of the
requirement placed on the vacuum breakers to limit the vent
system waterleg height. The total cross sectional area of
the main vent system between the drywell and suppression
chamber needed to fulfill this requirement has been
established as a minimum of 51.5 times the total break area
(Ref. 1). In turn, the vacuum relief capacity between the
drywell and suppression chamber should be I/16 of the total
main vent cross sectional area, with the valves set to
operate at 0.5 psid differential pressure. Design Basis
Accident (DBA) analyses assume the vacuum breakers to be

closed initially and to remain closed and leak tight.

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

Leakage equivalent to one suppression chamber-to-drywell
vacuum breaker opened to no more than a nominal 3's
confirmed by the red position indication light is
acceptable.

The suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers satisfy
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO Only 10 of the 12 vacuum breakers must be OPERABLE for
opening. All suppression-chamber-to-drywell vacuum
breakers, however, are required to be closed (except during
testing or when the vacuum breakers are performing their
intended design function). The vacuum breaker OPERABILITY
requirement provides assurance that the drywell-
to-suppression chamber negative differential pressure
remains below the design value. The requirement that the
vacuum breakers be closed ensures that there is no excessive
bypass leakage should a LOCA occur. One vacuum breaker may
be nonfully closed provided it is not more than 3'pen as
indicated by position indication lights.

APPLICABILITY In HODES 1, 2, and 3 Containment Spray System operation may
be desirable to mitigate the effects of a DBA, Excessive
negative pressure inside the drywell could occur due to
inadvertent operation of this system. The vacuum breakers,
therefore, are required to be OPERABLE in HODES 1, 2, and 3
when the Containment Spray System may be operated to
mitigate the effects of inadvertent actuation of the
Containment Spray System.

Also in HQDES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall,
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture that purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
HODES 1, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6;1.6

BASES

'I

APPLICABILITY
(continued)

In HODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced by the pressure and temperature
limitations in these HODES; therefore, maintaining
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in HODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.1

With one of the required vacuum breakers inoperable for
opening (e.g., the vacuum breaker is not open and may be
stuck closed or not within its opening setpoint limit, so
that it would not function as designed during an event that
depressurized the drywell), the remaining nine OPERABLE
vacuum breakers are capable of providing the vacuum relief
function. However, overall system reliability is reduced
because a single failure in one of the remaining vacuum
breakers could result in an excessive suppression chamber-
to-drywell differential pressure during a DBA.

Therefore,'ith

one of the ten required vacuum breakers inoperable,
72 hour s is allowed to restore at least one of the
inoperable vacuum breakers to OPERABLE status so that plant
conditions are consistent with those assumed for the design
basis analysis. The 72 hour Completion Time is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of an event in which
the remaining vacuum breaker capability would not be
adequate.

B. 1

An open vacuum breaker allows communication between the
drywell and suppression chamber airspace, and, as a result,
there is the potential for suppression chamber
overpressurization due to this bypass leakage if a LOCA were
to occur. Therefore, the open vacuum breaker must be.
closed. The required 2 hour Completion Time is allowed to
close the vacuum breaker due to the low probability of an
event that would pressurize primary containment. If vacuum
breaker position indication is not reliable, an alternate
method of verifying that the vacuum breakers are closed is
to verify that the rate of increase in suppression chamber
pressure is less than 0.25 inches of water per minute over a
ten minute period at a differential pressure of at least 1.0

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS B.l (continued)

psi. The 2 hour Completion Time is considered adequate to
perform this test.

C.l and C.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time is not
met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least NODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from ful1 power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1.6.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified closed to ensure that this
potential large bypass leakage path is not present. This
Surveillance is performed by observing the vacuum breaker
position indication or by verifying that the rate of
increase in suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25
inches of water per minute over a ten minute period at a
differential pressure of at least 1.0 psi. Note 2 specifies
that vacuum breaker may be nonfully closed provided it is
not more'than 3'pen as indicated by position indication
lights. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering
judgment, is considered adequate in view of other
indications of vacuum breaker status available to operations
personnel, and has been shown to be acceptable through
operating experience.

Note 1 has been added to this SR which allows suppression
chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers opened in conjunction
with the performance of a Surveillance to not be considered
as failing this SR. These periods of opening vacuum
breakers are controlled by plant procedures and do not
represent inoperable vacuum breakers.

(continued)
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.1.6.2

Each required (i.e., required to be OPERABLE for opening)
vacuum breaker must be cycled to ensure that it opens
adequately to perform its design function and returns to the
fully closed position. This ensures that the safety
analysis assumptions are valid. The Inservice Testing
Program Frequency is based on operating experience that has
demonstrated that the Frequency is adequate to assure
OPERABILITY.

SR 3.6.1.6.3

Verification of the differential pressure required to open
the vacuum breaker is necessary to ensure that the safety
analysis assumption regarding vacuum breaker full open
differential pressure of 0.5 psid is valid. The 18 month
Frequency is based on the need to perform this Surveillance
under the conditions that apply during a plant outage and
the potential for an unplanned transient if the Surveillance
were performed with the reactor at power. Operating
experience has shown these components usually pass the
Surveillance when performed at an 18 month Frequency. The
18 month Frequency is further justified because of other
surveillances performed at'shorter Frequencies that convey
the proper functioning status of each vacuum breaker.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

3. Technical Requirements Manual.
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B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

BASES

BACKGROUND The suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the decay
heat and sensible energy released 'during a reactor blowdown
from safety/relief valve discharges or from Design Basis
Accidents (DBAs). The suppression pool must quench all the
steam released through the downcomer lines during a loss of
coolant accident (LOCA). This is the essential mitigative
feature of a pressure suppression containment that ensures
that the peak containment pressure is maintained below the
maximum allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The
suppression pool must also condense steam from steam exhaust
lines in the turbine driven systems (i.e., the High Pressure
Coolant Injection System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
System). Suppression pool average temperature (along with
LCO 3.6.2.2, "Suppression Pool Water Level" ) is a key
indication of the capacity of the suppression pool to
fulfill these requirements.

The technical concerns that lead to the development of
suppression pool average temperature limits are as follows:

a ~

b.

C,

Complete steam condensation — the original limit for
the end of a LOCA blowdown was 170'F, based on the
Bodega Bay and Humboldt Bay Tests;

Primary containment peak pressure and temperature—
design pressure is S6 psig and design temperature is
281'F (Ref. 1); and

Condensation oscillation loads — maximum allowable
initial temperature is 110'F.

APPLICABLE The postulated DBA against which the primary containment
SAFETY ANALYSES performance is evaluated is the entire spectrum of

postulated pipe breaks within the primary containment.
Inputs to the safety analyses include initial suppression

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

pool water volume and suppression pool temperature
(Reference 1 for LOCAs and Reference 2 for the pool
temperature analyses required by Reference 3). An initial
pool temperature of 95'F is assumed for the Reference 1 and
Reference 2 analyses. Reactor shutdown at a pool
temperature of 110'F and vessel depressurization at a pool
temperature of 120'F are assumed for the Reference 2

analyses. The limit of 105'F, at which testing is
terminated, is not used in the safety analyses because DBAs
are assumed to not initiate during unit testing.

Suppression pool average temperature satisfies Criteria 2
and 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 5).

LCO A limitation on the suppression pool average temperature is
required to provide assurance that the containment
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are met. This
limitation subsequently ensures that peak primary
containment pressures and temperatures do not exceed maximum
allowable values du}ing a postulated DBA or any transient
resulting in heatup of the suppression pool. The LCO

requirements are:

a. Average temperature c 95'F when any OPERABLE
intermediate range monitor (IRH) channel is > 70/125
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and no testing that
adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
This requirement ensures that licensing bases initial
conditions are met.

b. Average temperature x 105'F when any OPERABLE IRH
channel is > 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7

and testing that adds heat to the suppression pool is
being performed. This required value ensures that the
unit has testing flexibility, and was selected to
provide margin below the 110'F limit at which reactor
shutdown is required. Nhen testing ends, temperature
must be restored to c 95'F within 24 hours according
to Required Action A.2. Therefore, the time period

(continued)
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BASES

LCO
(continued)

c ~

that the temperature is > 95'F is short enough not to
cause a significant increase in unit risk.

Average temperature a 110 F when all OPERABLE IRM
channels are a 70/125 divisions of full scale on
Range 7. This requirement ensures that the unit will
be shut down at > 110'F. The pool is designed to
absorb decay heat and sensible heat but could be
heated beyond design limits by the steam generated if
the reactor is not shut

down.'ote

that 70/125 divisions of full scale on IRM Range 7 is a

convenient measure of when the reactor is producing power
essentially equivalent to 1% RTP. At this power level, heat
input is approximately equal to normal system heat losses.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause significant heatup
of the suppression pool. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES.

Therefore, maintaining suppression pool average temperature
within limits is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A.l and A.2

With the suppression pool average temperature above the
specified limit when not performing testing that adds heat
to the suppression pool and when above the specified power
indication, the initial conditions exceed the conditions
assumed for the Reference 1, 3, and 4 analyses. However,
primary containment cooling capability still exists, and the
primary containment pressure suppression function will occur
at temperatures well above those assumed for safety
analyses. Therefore, continued operation is allowed for a

limited time. The 24 hour Completion Time is adequate to
allow the suppression pool average temperature to be
restored below the limit. Additionally, when suppression
pool temperature is > 95'F, increased monitoring of the
suppression pool temperature is required to ensure that it
remains x 110'F. The once per hour Completion Time is
adequate based on past experience, which has shown that pool

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
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BASES

ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

temperature increases relatively slowly except when testing
that adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
Furthermore, the once per hour Completion Time is considered
adequate in view of other indications in the control room,
including alarms, to alert the operator to an abnormal
suppression pool average temperature condition.

B.1

If the suppression pool average temperature cannot be
restored to within limits within the required Completion
Time, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the power must be
reduced to c 70/125 divisions of full scale on Range 7 for
all OPERABLE IRMs within 12 hours. The 12 hour Completion
Time is reasonable, based on operating experience, to reduce
power from full power conditions in an orderly manner and
without challenging plant systems.

C.1

Suppression pool average temperature is allowed to be > 95'F
when any OPERABLE IRM channel is > 70/125 divisions of full
scale on Range 7, and when testing that adds heat to the
suppression pool is being performed. However, if
temperature is > 105'F, all testing must be immediately
suspended to preserve the heat absorption capability of the
suppression pool. With the testing suspended, Condition A

is entered and the Required Actions and associated
Completion Times are applicable.

D.l D.2 and D.3

Suppression pool average temperature > 110'F requires that
the reactor be shut down immediately. This is accomplished
by placing the reactor mode switch in the shutdown position.
Further cooldown to MODE 4 is required at normal cooldown
rates (provided pool temperature remains < 120'F).
Additionally, when suppression pool temperature is > 110'F,
increased. monitoring of pool temperature is required to

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
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ACTIONS D. 1 D.2 and D.3 (continued)

ensure that it remains < 120'F. The once per 30 minute
Completion Time is adequate, based on operating experience.
Given the high suppression pool average temperature in this
Condition, the monitoring Frequency is increased to twice
that of Condition A. Furthermore, the 30 minute Completion
Time is considered adequate in view of other indications
available in the control room, inc'luding alarms, to alert
the operator to an abnormal suppression pool average
temperature condition.

E.l and E.2

If suppression pool average temperature cannot be maintained
at a 120'F, the plant must be brought to a HODE in which the
LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the reactor
pressure must be reduced to < 200 psig within 12 hours, and
the plant must be brought to at least HODE 4 within 36
hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions
from full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

Continued addition of heat to the suppression pool with
suppression pool temperature > 120'F could result in
exceeding the design basis maximum allowable values for
primary containment temperature or pressure. Furthermore,
if a blowdown were to occur when the temperature was
> 120'F, the maximum allowable bulk and local temperatures
could be exceeded very quickly.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6. 2.1.1

The suppression pool average temperature is regularly
monitored to ensure that the required limits are satisfied.
The average temperature is determined by taking an
arithmetic average of OPERABLE suppression pool water
temperature channels. The 24 hour Frequency has been shown,
based on operating experience, to be acceptable. When heat
is being added to the suppression pool by testing, however,
it is necessary to monitor suppression pool temperature more

(continued)
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2. 1.1 (continued)

frequently. The 5 minute Frequency during testing is
justified by the rates at which tests will heat up the
suppression pool, has been shown to be acceptable based on
operating experience, and provides. assurance that allowable
pool temperatures are not exceeded. The Frequencies are
further justified in view of other indications available in
the control room, including alarms, to alert the operator to
an abnormal suppression pool average temperature condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.

3. NUREG-0783, Suppression Pool Temperature Limits for
BWR Containments, November 1981.

4. NUREG-0661, "Safety Evaluation Report Mark I
Containment Long Term Program - Resolution of Generic
Technical Activity A-7," July 1980.

5. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEHS

B 3.6.2.2 Suppression Pool Water Level

BASES

BACKGROUND The suppression chamber is a toroidal shaped, steel pressure
vessel containing a volume of water called the suppression
pool. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the energy
associated with decay heat and sensible heat released during
a reactor blowdown from safety/relief valve (S/RV)
discharges or from a Design Basis Accident (DBA). The
suppression pool must quench all the steam released through
the downcomer lines during a loss of coolant accident
(LOCA). This is the essential mitigative feature of a

pressure suppression containment, which ensures that the
peak containment pressure is maintained below the maximum
allowable pressure for DBAs (62 psig). The suppression pool
must also condense steam from the steam exhaust lines in the
turbine driven systems (i.e., High Pressure Coolant
Injection (HPCI) System and Reactor Core Isolation Cooling
(RCIC) System) and provides the main emergency water supply
source for the reactor vessel. The suppression, pool volume
is approximately 123,000 ft~ at the low water level limit of
-6.25 inches with, and -7.25 inches without, differential
pressure control as indicated on narrow range (N.R.)
instrumentation. The su~pression pool volume is
approximately 127,800 ft with and approximately 128,800

ft'ithoutdifferential pressure control at the high water
level limit of -1.0 inches N.R.

If the suppression pool water level is too low, an
insufficient amount of water would be available to
adequately condense the steam from the S/RV quenchers, main
vents, or HPCI and RCIC turbine exhaust lines. Low

suppression pool water level could also result in an

inadequate emergency makeup water source to the Emergency
Core Cooling System. The lower volume would also absorb
less steam energy before heating up excessively. Therefore,
a minimum suppression pool water level is specified.

If the suppression pool water level is too high, it could
result in excessive clearing loads from S/RV discharges and

excessive pool swell loads during a DBA LOCA. Therefore, a

maximum pool water level is specified. This LCO specifies

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

an acceptable range to prevent the suppression pool water
level from being either too high or too low.

Initial suppression pool water level affects suppression
pool temperature response calculations, calculated drywell
pressure during vent clearing for a DBA, calculated pool
swell loads for a DBA LOCA, and calculated loads due to S/RV
discharges. Suppression pool water level must be maintained
within the limits specified so that the safety analysis of
Reference I remains valid.

,Suppression pool water level satisfies Criteria 2 and 3 of
the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO A limit that suppression pool water level be a -6.25 inches
with and -7.25 inches without differential pressure control
and a -1.0 inches is required to ensure that the primary
containment conditions assumed for the safety analyses are
met. Either the high or low water level limits were used in
the safety analyses, depending upon which is more
conservative for a particular calculation.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA would cause significant loads on

the primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES. The
requirements for maintaining suppression pool water level
within limits in MODE 4 or 5 is addressed in LCO 3.5.2,
"ECCS-Shutdown".

ACTIONS A. 1

With suppression pool water level outside the limits, the
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are not met. If
water level is below the minimum level, the pressure
suppression function still exists as long as main vents are
covered, HPCI and RCIC turbine exhausts are covered, and

S/RV quenchers are covered. If suppression pool water level
is above the maximum level, protection against

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS A.l (continued)

overpressurization still exists due to the margin in the
peak containment pressure analysis and the capability of the
Drywell Spray System. Therefore, continued operation for a

limited time is allowed. The 2 hour Completion Time is
sufficient to restore suppression pool water level to within

'imits.Also, it takes into account the low probability of
an event impacting the suppression pool water level
occurring during this interval.

B.l and B.2

If suppression pool water level cannot be restored to within
limits within the required Completion Time, the plant must
be brought to a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
NODE 3 within 12 hours and to NODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.2.1

Verification of the suppression pool water level is to
ensure that the required limits are satisfied. The 24 hour
Frequency of this SR was developed considering operating
experience related to trending variations in suppression
pool water level and water level instrument drift during the
applicable NODES and to assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO level limits. Furthermore, the.24 hour
Frequency is considered adequate in view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal suppression pool water
level condition.

(continued)
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REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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8 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.3 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Cooling

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System removes heat from the suppression pool.
The suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input
of heat from the primary system. 'In the long term, the pool
continues to absorb residual heat generated by fuel in the
reactor core. Some means must be provided to remove heat
from the suppression pool so that the temperature inside the
primary containment remains within design limits. This
function is provided by four redundant RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems. The purpose of this LCO is to ensure
that both subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystems are manually initiated
and independently controlled. The four subsystems perform
the suppression pool cooling function by circulating water
from the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers
and returning it to the suppression pool via the full flow
test lines. Each full flow test line is common to the two
RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink.

The heat removal capability of any two RHR pumps and their
associated heat exchangers is sufficient to meet the overall
DBA pool cooling requirement for loss of coolant accidents
(LOCAs) and transient events such as a turbine trip or

stuck'pen

safety/relief valve (S/RV). As a result, any two of
the four RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems can provide
the required suppression pool cooling function. S/RV
leakage and High Pressure Coolant Injection and Reactor Core
Isolation Cooling System testing increase suppression pool
temperature more slowly. The RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
System is also used to lower the suppression pool water bulk
temperature following such events.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

BASES (continued)

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break LOCAs. The intent of the analyses is to
demonstrate that the heat removal capacity of the RHR
Suppression Pool Cooling System is adequate to maintain the
primary containment conditions within design limits. The
suppression pool temperature is calculated to remain below
the design limit.
The RHR Suppression Pool Cooling System satisfies
Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO During a DBA, a minimum of two RHR suppression pool cooling
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak pressure and temperature below design limits (Ref. I).
To ensure that these requirements are met, four RHR
suppression pool cooling subsystems must be OPERABLE with
power from four safety related power supplies. Therefore,
in the event of an accident, at least two subsystems are
OPERABLE assuming the worst case single active failure (the
failure of a full flow test line valve in one loop); An RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystem is OPERABLE when one of
the pumps, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSW pump
capable of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and
associated piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are
OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment and cause a
heatup and pressurization of primary containment. In
MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, the RHR Suppression
Pool Cooling System is not required to be OPERABLE in MODE 4
or 5.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

ACTIONS A.l

With one RHR suppression pool cooling subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are adequate
to perform the primary containment cooling function.
However, the overall reliability is reduced because a single
failure in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could
result in reduced primary containment cooling capability.
Because of the availability of equipment in excess of normal
redundancy .requirements, a 30 day Completion Time is
acceptable.

B.1

With two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems are
adequate to perform the primary containment cooling
function. However, the overall reliability is reduced
because a single failure could result in reduced or no
primary containment cooling capability depending upon
whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate loops or
the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time is acceptable in
light of the redundant RHR suppression pool cooling
capabilities afforded by the two OPERABLE subsystems and the
low probability of a DBA occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE

status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is
substantial loss of the primary containment pressure and
temperature mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time
is based on this loss of function and is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA and because
alternative methods to remove heat from the primary
containment are available.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time cannot
be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4

within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from ful'1 power conditions in an

orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.3.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression pool cooling
mode flow path provides assurance that the proper flow path
exists for system operation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A

valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool cooling mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an

event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

('ontinued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Cooling
B 3.6;2.3

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.2.3.2

Verifying that each RHR pump develops a flow rate ) 9000 gpm
while operating in the suppression pool cooling mode with
flow through the associated heat exchanger ensures that pump
performance has not degraded during the cycle. Flow is a

normal test of centrifugal pump performance required by ASME

Code, Section XI (Ref. 2). This test confirms one point on
the pump design curve, and the results are indicative of
overall performance. Such inservice inspections confirm
component OPERABILITY, trend performance, and detect
incipient failures by indicating abnormal performance. The
Frequency of this SR is in accordance with the Inservice
Testing Program.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. ASME, Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code, Section XI.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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RHR Suppression Pool Spray
B 3.6;2.4

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.4 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Suppression
Pool Spray System removes heat from the suppression chamber
airspace. The suppression pool is designed to absorb the
sudden input of heat from the primary system from a DBA or a
rapid depressurization of the reactor pressure- vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves. The heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber
airspace. Some means must be provided to remove heat from
the suppression chamber so that the pressure and temperature
inside primary containment remain within analyzed design
limits. This function is provided by four redundant RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems. The purpose of this LCO
is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in applicable
MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR suppression poo1 spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR suppression
pool spray subsystems are manually initiated and
independently controlled. The four subsystems perform the
suppression pool spray function by circulating water from
the suppression pool through the RHR heat exchangers and
returning it to the suppression pool spray spargers. Each
suppression pool spray sparger line is common to the two RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems in an RHR System loop.
The spargers only accommodate a small portion of the total
RHR pump flow; the remainder of the flow can be returned to
the suppression pool through the suppression pool cooling
return line. Thus, both suppression pool cooling and
suppression pool spray functions can be performed
simultaneously when the Suppression Pool Spray System is
initiated. RHR service water, circulating through the tube
side of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the
suppression pool water and disch'arges this heat to the
external heat sink. Any two of four RHR suppression pool
spray subsystems are sufficient to condense the steam from

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Spray
B 3.6'.2.4

BASES

BACKGROUND small bypass leaks from the drywell to the suppression
(continued), chamber airspace during the postulated DBA.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Suppression Pool Spray System is
adequate to maintain the primary containment conditions
within design limits. The time history for primary
containment pressure is calculated to demonstrate that the
maximum pressure remains below the design limit.

The RHR Suppression Pool Spray System satisfies Criterion 3
of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR suppression pool
spray subsystems are required to mitigate potential bypass
leakage paths and maintain the primary containment peak
pressure below the design limits (Ref. I). To ensure that
these requirements are met, four RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems must be OPERABLE with power from four safety
related power supplies. Therefore, in the event of an
accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE assuming the
worst case single active failure (the failure of a

suppression pool spray sparger line valve in one loop). An

RHR suppression pool spray subsystem is OPERABLE when the
pump, the associated heat exchanger, an RHRSW pump capable
of providing cooling to the heat exchanger, and associated

,piping, valves, instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these MODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR suppression pool spray subsystems OPERABLE

is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Spray
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ACTIONS A.l

With one RHR suppression pool spray subsystem inoperable,
the inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining
three RHR suppression pool spray subsystems are adequate to
perform the primary containment cooling function. However,
the overall reliability is reduced because a single failure
in the loop with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in
reduced primary containment cooling capability. Because of
the availability of equipment in excess of normal redundancy
requirements, a 30 day Completion Time is acceptable.

B. I

With two RHR suppression pool spray subsystems inoperable,
at least one inoperable subsystem must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 7 days. In this condition, the
remaining two OPERABLE RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
are adequate to perform the primary containment bypass
leakage mitigation function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced or no primary containment bypass mitigation
capability, depending upon whether the two OPERABLE
subsystems are in separate loops or the same loop. The
7 day Completion Time was chosen in light of the redundant
RHR suppression pool spray capabilities afforded by the
OPERABLE subsystems and the low probability of a DBA
occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
inoperable, required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE
status within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a
substantial loss of the primary containment bypass leakage
mitigation function. The 8 hour Completion Time is based on
this loss of function and is considered acceptable due to
the low probability of a DBA and because alternative methods
to remove heat from primary containment are available.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Spray
B 3.6'.2.4

BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

D.l and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which
the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and
MODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.1

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR suppression pool spray mode
flow path provides assurance that the proper flow paths will
exist for system operation. This SR does not apply to
valves that are locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in
position since these valves were verified to be in the
correct position prior to locking, sealing, or securing. A
valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable since the RHR suppression pool spray mode is
manually initiated. This SR does not require any testing or
valve manipulation; rather, it involves verification that
those valves capable of being mispositioned are in the
correct position. This SR does not apply to valves that
cannot be inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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RHR Suppression Pool Spray
8 3.6;2.4

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIRENENTS

SR 3.6.2.4.2 (continued)

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable .through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.2.5 Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Drywell Spray

BASES

BACKGROUND Following a Design Basis Accident (DBA), the RHR Drywell
Spray System removes heat from the drywell airspace. The
suppression pool is designed to absorb the sudden input of
heat from the primary system from 'a DBA or a rapid
depressurization of the reactor pressure vessel (RPV)
through safety/relief valves.'he heat addition to the
suppression pool results in increased steam in the
suppression chamber, which increases primary containment
pressure. Steam blowdown from a DBA can also bypass the
suppression pool and end up in the suppression chamber and
drywell airspace. Some means must be provided to remove
heat from the drywell airspace so that the pressure and
temperature inside primary containment remain within
analyzed design limits. This function is provided by four
redundant RHR drywell spray subsystems. The purpose of this
LCO is to ensure that four subsystems are OPERABLE in
applicable MODES.

The RHR System has two loops with each loop consisting of
two motor driven pumps, two heat exchangers, and associated
piping and valves. There are two RHR drywell spray
subsystems per RHR System loop. The four RHR drywell spray
subsystems are manually initiated and independently
controlled. The four subsystems perform the drywell spray
function by pumping water from the suppression pool through
the RHR heat exchangers and to the drywell spray spargers.
The spray headers in the drywell condense steam that may
exist in the drywell, thereby lowering containment pressure.
The spray collects in the bottom of the drywell until the
water level rises to the level of the pressure suppression
vent lines, where it overflows and drains back to the
suppression pool. Each drywell spray sparger line is common

to the two RHR drywell spray subsystems in an RHR System
loop. RHR service water, circulating through the tube side
of the heat exchangers, exchanges heat with the suppression
pool water and discharges this heat to the external heat
sink. Any two of four RHR drywell spray subsystems are
sufficient to condense the steam in the drywell airspace
during the postulated DBA.

(continued)
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RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Drywell Spray System is adequate to
maintain the primary containment conditions within design
limits. The time history for primary containment pressure
is calculated to demonstrate that the maximum pressure
remains below the design limit.
The RHR Drywell Spray System satisfies Criterion 3 of the
NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR drywell spray
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak temperature and pressure below the design limits
(Ref. I). To ensure that these requirements are met, four
RHR drywell spray subsystems must be OPERABLE with power
from four safety related power supplies. Therefore', in the
event of an accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE
assuming the worst case single active failure (the failure
of drywell spray sparger line valve). An RHR drywell spray
subsystem is OPERABLE when the pump, the associated heat
exchanger, an RHRSW pump capable of providing cooling to the
heat exchanger, and associated piping, valves,
instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these MODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR drywell spray subsystems OPERABLE is not
required in MODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

BASES (continued)

ACTIONS A.l

With one RHR drywell spray subsystem inoperable, the
inoperable system must be restored to OPERABLE status within
30 days. In this condition, any two of the remaining three
RHR drywe11 spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure in the loop
with two OPERABLE subsystems could result in reduced primary
containment cooling capability. Because of the availability
of equipment in excess of normal redundancy requirements, a
30 day Completion Time is acceptable.

8.1

With two RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable, at least
one inoperable subsystem must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 7 days. In this condition, the remaining OPERABLE
RHR drywell spray subsystems are adequate to perform the
primary containment cooling function. However, the overall
reliability is reduced because a single failure could result
in reduced primary containment cooling capability, depending
upon whether the two OPERABLE subsystems are in separate
loops or in the same loop. The 7 day Completion Time was
chosen in light of the redundant RHR drywell spray
capabilities afforded by the OPERABLE subsystems and the low
probability of a DBA occurring during this period.

C.1

With three or more RHR drywell spray subsystems inoperable,
required subsystems must be restored to OPERABLE status
within 8 hours. In this condition, there is a substantial
loss of the primary containment cooling function. The
8 hour Completion Time is based on this loss of function and
is considered acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA
and because alternative methods to remove heat from primary
containment are available.

{continued)

BFN-UNIT 3 8 3.6-66 Amendment *Rl





RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6'.2.5

BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

D. 1 and D.2

If any Required Action and the associated Completion Time
cannot be met, the plant must be brought to a HODE in which
the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant
must be brought to at least HODE 3 within 12 hours and
HODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an ,

orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.2.5.1

Verifying the correct al.ignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in the RHR drywell spray mode flow path
provides assurance that the proper flow paths will exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position since these
valves were verified to be in the correct position prior to
locking, sealing, or securing. A valve is also allowed to
be in the nonaccident position provided it can be aligned to
the accident position within the time assumed in the
acci,dent analysis. This is acceptable since the RHR drywell
cooling mode is manually initiated. This SR does not
require any testing or valve manipulation; rather, it
involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position. This SR does not
apply to valves that cannot be inadvertently misaligned,
such as check valves.

The Frequency of 31 days is justified because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would affect only a single subsystem, the probability of an

event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
subsystem is a manually initiated system. This Frequency
has been shown to be acceptable based on operating
experience.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(}UIREHENTS

(continued)

SR 3.6.2.5.2

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
provided when required. The 5 year Frequency is adequate to
detect degradation in performance due to the passive nozzle
design and its normally dry state and has been shown to be
acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2.. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure
8 3.6.2.6

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

~ ~B 3.6.2.6 Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure

BASES

BACKGROUND The toroidal shaped suppression chamber, which contains the
suppression pool, is connected to the drywell (part of the
primary containment) by eight main vent pipes. The main
vent pipes exhaust into a continuous vent header, from which
96 downcomer pipes extend into the suppression pool. The
pipe exit is approximately 3 ft below the minimum
suppression pool water level required by LCO 3.6.2.2,
"Suppression Pool Water Level." During a loss of coolant
accident (LOCA), the increasing drywell pressure will force
the waterleg in the downcomer pipes into the suppression
pool at, substantial velocities as the "blowdown" phase of
the event begins. The length of the waterleg has a
significant effect on the resultant primary containment
pressures and loads.

e APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The purpose of maintaining the drywell at a slightly higher
pressure with respect to the suppression chamber is to
minimize the drywell pressure increase necessary to clear
the downcomer pipes to commence condensation of steam in the
suppression pool and to minimize the mass of the accelerated
water leg. This reduces the hydrodynamic loads on the torus
during the LOCA blowdown as described in Reference 1. The
required differential pressure of 1.1 psid results in a
downcomer waterleg of 0.52 to 1.04 ft (depending on the
suppression chamber water level).

Initial drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
affects both the dynamic pool loads on the suppression
chamber and the peak drywell pressure during downcomer pipe
clearing during a Design Basis Accident LOCA. Drywell-to-
suppression chamber differential pressure must be maintained
within the specified limits so that the safety analysis
remains valid.

Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure
satisfies Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

(continued)
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Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure
B 3.6.2.6

LCO A drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure limit
of 1.1 psid is required to ensure that the containment
conditions assumed in the safety analyses are met. A
drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure of
< 1.1 psid corresponds to a downcomer water leg of
> 1.04 ft. Failure to maintain the required differential
pressure could result in excessive forces on the suppression
chamber due to higher water clearing loads from downcomer
vents and higher pressure buildup'in the drywell. A Note
permits the differential pressure to be decreased to < 1.1
psid for a maximum of 4 hours during testing of the HPCI
system, the RCIC system, or the suppression chamber-to-
drywell vacuum breakers.

APPLICABILITY Drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure must be
controlled when the primary containment is inert. The
primary containment must be inert in NODE 1, since this is
the condition with the highest probability for an event that
could produce hydrogen. It is also the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could impose large
loads on the primary containment.

Inerting primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents" primary containment access without an
appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the unit
startup and is de-inerted as soon as possible in the unit
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15/ RTP, the
probability of an event that generates hydrogen or excessive
loads on primary containment occurring within the first
24 hours following a startup or within the last 24 hours
prior to a shutdown is low enough that these "windows," with
the primary containment not inerted, are also justified.
The 24 hour time period is a reasonable amount of time to
allow plant personnel to perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.l

If drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
not within the limit, the conditions assumed in the safety
analyses are not met and the differential pressure must be

(continued)
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Drywell-to-Suppression Chamber Differential Pressure
B 3.6;2.6

BASES

ACTIONS A.l (continued)

restored to within the limit within 8 hours. The 8 hour
Completion Time provides sufficient time to restore
differential pressure to within limit and takes into account
he low probability of an event that would create excessive
suppression chamber loads occurring during this time period.

B.1

If the differential pressure cannot be restored to within
limits within the associated Completion Time, the plant must
be placed in a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. This
is done by reducing power to w 15/. RTP within 12 hours. The
12 hour Completion Time is reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reduce reactor power from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

t SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.2.6.1

The drywell-to-suppression chamber differential pressure is
regularly monitored to ensure that the required limits are
satisfied. The 12 hour Frequency of this SR was developed
based on operating experience relative to differential
pressure variations and pressure instrument drift during
applicable NODES and by assessing the proximity to the
specified LCO differential pressure limit. Furthermore, the
12 hour Frequency is considered adequate in view of other
indications available in the control room, including alarms,
to alert the operator to an abnormal pressure condition.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.3.9.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6;3.1

O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.3.1 Containment Atmosphere Dilution (CAD) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The CAD System functions to maintain combustible gas
concentrations within the primary containment at or below
the flammability limits following a postulated loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) by diluting hydrogen and oxygen with
nitrogen. To ensure that a combustible gas mixture does not
occur, oxygen concentration is kept < 5.0 volume percent
(v/o), or hydrogen concentration is kept < 4.0 v/o.

The CAD System is manually initiated and consists of two
independent, 100K capacity subsystems, each of which is
capable of supplying nitrogen thr ough separate piping
systems to the drywell and suppression chamber of each unit.
Each subsystem includes a liquid nitrogen supply tank,
ambient vaporizer, electric heater, and a manifold with
branches to each primary containment (for Units 1, 2, and'). The nitrogen storage tanks each contain a 2500 gal,
which is adequate for 7 days of CAD subsystem operation.

The CAD System operates in conjunction with emergency
operating procedures that are used to reduce primary
containment pressure periodically during CAD System
operation. This combination results in a feed and bleed
approach to maintaining hydrogen and oxygen concentrations
below combustible levels.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

To evaluate the potential for hydrogen and oxygen
(.

accumulation in primary containment following a LOCA,
hydrogen and oxygen generation is calculated (as a function
of time following the initiation of the accident). The
assumptions stated in Reference I are used to maximize the
amount of hydrogen and oxygen generated. The calculation
confirms that when the mitigating systems are actuated in
accordance with emergency operating instructions, the peak
oxygen concentration in primary containment is < 5.0 v/o
(Ref. 2).

Hydrogen and oxygen may accumulate within primary
containment following a LOCA as a result of:

{continued)
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SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

a. A metal water reaction between the zirconium fuel rod
cladding and the reactor coolant; or

b. Radiolytic decomposition of water in the Reactor
Coolant System.

The CAD System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 3).

LCO Two CAD subsystems must be OPERABLE. This ensures operation
of at least one CAD subsystem in the event of a worst case
single active failure. Operation of at least one CAD

, subsystem is designed to maintain primary containment post-
LOCA oxygen concentration < 5.0 v/o for 7 days.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I and 2, the CAD System is required to maintain the
oxygen concentration within primary containment below the
flammability limit of 5.0 v/o following a LOCA. This
ensures that the relative leak tightness of primary
containment is adequate and prevents damage to safety
related equipment and instruments located within primary
containment.

In MODE 3, both the hydrogen and oxygen production rates and
the total amounts produced after a LOCA would be less than
those calculated for the Design Basis Accident LOCA. Thus,if the analysis were to be performed starting with a LOCA in
NODE 3, the time to reach a flammable concentration would be
extended beyond the time conservatively calculated for
NODES I and 2. The extended time would allow hydrogen
removal from the primary containment atmosphere by other
means and also allow repair of an inoperable CAD subsystem,if CAD were not available. Therefore, the CAD System is not
required to be OPERABLE in MODE 3.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of a LOCA
are reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations
of these MODES. Therefore, the CAD System is not required
to be OPERABLE in NODES 4 and 5.

(continued)
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ACTIONS A.1

If one CAD subsystem is inoperable, it must be restored to
OPERABLE status within 30 days. In this Condition, the
remaining OPERABLE CAD subsystem is adequate to perform the
oxygen control function. However, the overall reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE
subsystem could result in reduced oxygen control capability.
The 30 day Completion Time is based on the low probability
of the occurrence of a LOCA that would generate hydrogen and
oxygen in amounts capable of exceeding the flammability
limit, the amount of time available after the event for
operator action to prevent exceeding this limit, and the
availability of the OPERABLE CAD subsystem and other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

Required Action A.I has been modified by a Note that
indicates that the provisions of LCO 3.0.4 are not
applicable. As a result, a NODE change is allowed when one
CAD subsystem is inoperable. This allowance is provided
because of the low probability of the occurrence of a LOCA
that would generate hydrogen and oxygen in amounts capable
of exceeding the flammability limit, the low probability of
the failure of the OPERABLE subsystem, the amount of time
available after a postulated LOCA for operator action to
prevent exceeding the flammability limit, and the presence
of an inerted containment atmosphere during normal
operations.

B.1

If any Required Action cannot be met within the associated
Completion Time, the plant must be brought to a NODE in
which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the
plant must be brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours.
The allowed Completion Time of 12 hours is reasonable, based
on operating experience, to reach NODE 3 from full power
conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging
plant systems.

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.3.1.1

Verifying that there is a 2500 gal of liquid nitrogen supply
in each nitrogen storage tank will ensure at least 7 days of
post-LOCA CAD operation. This minimum volume of liquid
nitrogen allows sufficient time after an accident to
replenish the nitrogen supply for long term inerting. This
is verified every 31 days to ensure that the system is
capable of performing its intended function when required.
The 31 day Frequency is based on operating experience, which
has shown 31 days to be an acceptable period to verify the
liquid nitrogen supply and on the availability of other
hydrogen mitigating systems.

SR 3.6.3.1.2

Verifying the correct alignment for manual, power operated,
and automatic valves in each of the CAD subsystem flow paths
provides assurance that the proper flow paths exist for
system operation. This SR does not apply to valves that are
locked, sealed, or otherwise secured in position, since
these valves were verified to be in the correct position
prior to locking, sealing, or securing.

A valve is also allowed to be in the nonaccident position
provided it can be aligned to the accident position within
the time assumed in the accident analysis. This is
acceptable because the CAD System is manually initiated.
This SR does not apply to valves that cannot be
inadvertently misaligned, such as check valves. This SR
does not require any testing or valve manipulation; rather,it involves verification that those valves capable of being
mispositioned are in the correct position.

The 31 day Frequency is appropriate because the valves are
operated under procedural control, improper valve position
would only affect a single subsystem, the probability of an
event requiring initiation of the system is low, and the
system is, a manually initiated system.

{continued)
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REFERENCES l. AEC Safety Guide 7, Control of Combustible Gas
Concentrations in Containment Following a Loss-of-
Coolant Accident, March 10, 1971.

2. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

3. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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B 3.6.3.2 Primary Containment Oxygen Concentration

BASES

BACKGROUND All nuclear reactors must be designed to withstand events
that generate hydrogen either due to the zirconium metal
water reaction in the core or due to radiolysis. The
primary method to control hydrogen is to inert the primary
containment. With the primary containment inert, that is,
oxygen concentration < 4.0 volume percent (v/o), a
combustible mixture cannot be present in the primary
containment for any hydrogen concentration. The capability
to inert the primary containment and maintain oxygen
< 4.0 v/o works together with the Containment Atmosphere
Dilution (CAD) System (LCO 3.6.3. 1) to provide redundant and
diverse methods to mitigate events that produce hydrogen.
For example, an event that rapidly generates hydrogen from
zirconium metal water reaction will result in excessive
hydrogen in primary containment, but oxygen concentration
will remain < 5.0 v/o and no combustion can occur. Long
term generation of both hydrogen and oxygen from radiolytic
decomposition of water could eventually result in a
combustible mixture in primary containment, except that the
CAD system (LCO 3.6.3.1) will limit the peak hydrogen
concentration to 4.0 v/o and again no combustion can occur.
This LCO ensures that oxygen concentration does not exceed
4.0 v/o during operation in the applicable conditions.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The Reference I calculations assume that the primary
containment is inerted when a Design Basis Accident loss of
coolant accident occurs. Thus, the hydrogen assumed to be
released to the primary containment as a result of metal
water reaction in the reactor core will not produce
combustible gas mixtures in the primary containment.
Oxygen, which is subsequently generated by radiolytic
decomposition of water, is diluted and removed by the CAD

System more rapidly than it is produced.

Primary containment oxygen concentration satisfies
Criterion 2 of the NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

(continued)
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LCO The primary containment oxygen concentration is maintained
< 4.0 v/o to ensure that an event that produces any amount
of hydrogen does not result in a combustible mixture inside
primary containment.

APPLICABILITY The primary containment oxygen concentration must be within
the specified limit when primary containment is inerted,
except as allowed by the relaxations during startup and
shutdown addressed below. The primary containment must be
inert in NODE 1, since this is the condition with the
highest probability of an event that could produce hydrogen.

Inerting the primary containment is an operational problem
because it prevents containment access without an
appropriate breathing apparatus. Therefore, the primary
containment is inerted as late as possible in the plant
startup and de-inerted as soon as possible in the plant
shutdown. As long as reactor power is < 15/. RTP, the
potential for an event that generates significant hydrogen
is low and the primary containment need not be inert.
Furthermore, the probability of an event that generates
hydrogen occurring within the first 24 hours of a startup,
or within the last 24 hours before a shutdown, is low enough
that these "win'dows," when the primary containment is not
inerted, are also justified. The 24 hour time period is a
reasonable amount of time to allow plant personnel to
perform inerting or de-inerting.

ACTIONS A.1

If oxygen concentration is a 4.0 v/o at any time while
operating in NODE 1, with the exception of the relaxations
allowed during startup and shutdown, oxygen concentration
must be restored to < 4.0 v/o within 24 hours. The 24 hour
Completion Time is allowed when oxygen concentration is
a 4.0 v/o because of the availability of other hydrogen
mitigating systems (e.g., the CAD System) and the low
probability and long duration of an event that would
generate significant amounts of hydrogen occurring during
this period.

(continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS
(continued)

B.l

If oxygen concentration cannot be restored to within limits
within the required Completion Time, the plant must be
brought to a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, power must be reduced to a 15/ RTP
within 8 hours. The 8 hour Completion Time is reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reduce reactor power from
full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.3.2.1

The primary containment (drywell and suppression chamber)
must be determined to be inert by verifying that oxygen
concentration is ( 4.0 v/o. The 7 day Frequency is based on
the slow rate at which oxygen concentration can change and
on other indications of abnormal conditions (which would
lead to more frequent checking by operators in accordance
with plant procedures). Also, this Frequency has been shown
to be acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.2.6.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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O B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.1 Secondary Containment

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the secondary containment is to contain,
dilute, and hold up fission products that may leak from
primary containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA)
(Ref. I). In conjunction with operation of the Standby Gas
Treatment (SGT) System and closure of certain valves whose
lines penetrate the secondary containment, the secondary
containment is designed to reduce the activity level of the
fission products prior to release to the environment and to
isolate and contain fission products that are released
during certain operations that take place inside primary
containment, when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE, or that take place outside primary containment.

The secondary containment is a structure that completely
encloses the primary containment and those components that
may be postulated to contain primary system fluid. This
structure forms a control volume that serves to hold up and
dilute the fission products. It is possible for the
pressure in the control volume to rise relative to the
environmental pressure (e.g., due to pump and motor heat
load additions). To prevent ground level exfiltration while
allowing the secondary containment to be designed as a
conventional structure, the secondary containment requires
support systems to maintain the control volume pressure at
less than the external pressure. Requirements for these
systems are specified separately in LCO 3.6.4.2, "Secondary
Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs)," and LCO 3.6.4.3,
"Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System."

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

There are two principal accidents for which credit is taken
for secondary containment OPERABILITY. These are a loss of
coolant accident (LOCA) (Ref. 2) and a fuel handling
accident inside secondary containment (Ref. 3). The
secondary containment performs no active function in
response to each of these limiting events; however, its leak
tightness is required to ensure that the release of
radioactive materials from the primary containment is

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

restricted to those leakage paths and associated leakage
rates assumed in the accident analysis and that fission
products entr apped within the secondary containment
structure will be treated by the SGT System prior to
discharge to the environment.

Secondary containment satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC

Policy Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO An OPERABLE secondary containment provides a control volume
into which fission products that bypass or leak from primary
containment, or are released from the reactor coolant
pressure boundary components located in secondary
containment, can be diluted and processed prior to release
to the environment. For the secondary containment to be
considered OPERABLE, it must have adequate leak tightness to
ensure that the required vacuum can be established and
maintained.

In MODES I, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary
containment. Therefore, secondary containment OPERABILITY
is required during the same operating conditions that
require primary containment OPERABILITY.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of the
LOCA are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining
secondary containment OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4
or 5 to ensure a control volume, except for other situations
for which significant releases of radioactive material can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies in the secondary containment.

(continued)
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ACTIONS A. 1

If secondary containment is inoperable, it must be restored
to OPERABLE status within 4 hours. The 4 hour Completion
Time provides a period of time to correct the problem that
is commensurate with the importance of maintaining secondary
containment during MODES 1, 2, and 3. This time period also
ensures that the probability of an accident (requiring
secondary containment OPERABILITY) occurring during periods
where secondary containment is inoperable is minimal.

B.l and B.2

If secondary containment cannot be restored to OPERABLE
status within the required Completion Time, the plant must
be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not apply. To
achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4 within 36 hours. The
allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

C.l C.2 and C.3

Movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary
containment, CORE ALTERATIONS, and OPDRVs can be postulated
to cause fission product release to the secondary
containment. In such cases, the secondary containment is
the only barrier to release of fission products to the
environment. CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated
fuel assemblies must be immediately suspended if the
secondary containment is inoperable.

Suspension of these activities shall not preclude completing
an action that involves moving a component to a safe
position. Also, action must be immediately initiated to
suspend OPDRVs to minimize the probability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

{continued)
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BASES

ACTIONS C. 1 C.2 and C.3 (continued)

Required Action C.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in NODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
NODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to
suspendmovement of irradiated fuel'ssemblies would not be a
sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.4.1.1 and SR 3.6.4.1.2

Verifying that secondary containment equipment hatches and
access doors are closed ensures that the infiltration of
outside air of such a magnitude as to prevent maintaining
the desired negative pressure does not occur. Verifying
that all such openings are closed provides adequate
assurance that exfiltration from the secondary containment
will not occur. In this application, the term "sealed" has
no connotation of leak tightness. Naintaining secondary
containment OPERABILITY requires verifying each door in the
access opening is closed, except when the access opening is
being used for normal transient entry and exit (then at
least one door must remain closed). The 31 day Frequency
for these SRs has been shown to be adequate, based on
operating experience, and is considered adequate in view of
the other indications of door and hatch status that are
available to the operator.

SR 3.6.4.1.3 and SR 3.6.4.1.4

The SGT System exhausts the secondary containment atmosphere
to the environment through appropriate treatment equipment.
To ensure that all fission products are treated,
SR 3.6.4.1.3 verifies that the SGT System will rapidly
establish and maintain a pressure in the secondary
containment that is less than the lowest postulated pressure
external to the secondary containment boundary. This is
confirmed by demonstrating that two SGT subsystems will draw
down the secondary containment to a 0.25 inches of vacuum
water gauge in c 120 seconds. This cannot be accomplished

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCEREQUIREMENTS SR 3.6.4.1.3 and SR 3.6.4.1.4 (continued)

if the secondary containment boundary is not intact.
SR 3.6.4.1.4 demonstrates that two SGT subsystems can
maintain a 0.25 inches of vacuum water gauge at a stable
flow rate a 12,000 cfm. Both of these SRs are performed
under neutral (( 5 mph) wind conditions. Therefore, these
two tests are used to ensure secondary containment boundary
integrity. Since these SRs are secondary containment tests,
they need not be performed with each combination of SGT
subsystems. The SGT subsystems are tested on a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS, however, to ensure that in addition to the
requirements of LCO 3.6.4.3, any two SGT subsystems will
perform this test. Operating experience has shown these
components usually pass the Surveillance when performed at
the 18 month Frequency. Therefore, the Frequency was
concluded to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Section 5.3.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.4.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

BFN-UNIT 3 B 3.6-84 Amendment *Rl





SCIVs
B 3.6;4.2

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.2 Secondary Containment Isolation Valves (SCIVs)

BASES

BACKGROUND The function of the SCIVs, in combination with other
accident mitigation systems, is to limit fission product
release during and following postulated Design Basi's
Accidents (DBAs) (Ref. I and 2). 'Secondary containment
isolation within the time limits specified for those
isolation valves designed to close automatically ensures
that fission products that leak from primary containment
following a DBA, or that are released during certain
operations when primary containment is not required to be
OPERABLE or take place outside primary containment, are
maintained within the secondary containment boundary.

The OPERABILITY requirements for SCIVs help ensure that an
adequate secondary containment boundary is maintained during
and after an accident by minimizing potential paths to the
environment. These isolation devices consist of either
passive devices or active (automatic) devices. Manual
valves, de-activated automatic valves secured in their
closed position (including check valves with flow through
the valve secured), and blind flanges are considered passive
devices.

Automatic SCIVs close on a secondary containment isolation
signal to establish a boundary for untreated radioactive
material within secondary containment following a DBA or
other accidents.

Other penetrations are isolated by the use of valves in the
closed position or blind flanges.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The SCIVs must be OPERABLE to ensure the secondary
containment barrier to fission product releases is
established. The principal accidents for which secondary
containment boundary is required are a loss of coolant
accident (Ref. I) and a fuel handling accident inside
secondary containment (Ref. 2). The secondary containment
performs no active function in response to either of these

(continued)
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APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

{continued)

limiting events, but the boundary established by SCIVs is
required to ensure that leakage from the primary containment
is processed by the Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System
before being released to the environment.

Maintaining SCIVs OPERABLE with isolation times within
limits ensures that fission products will remain trapped
inside secondary containment so that they can be treated by
the SGT System prior to discharge 'to the environment.

SCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statement
(Ref. 4).

LCO SCIVs form a part of the secondary containment boundary.
The SCIV safety function is related to control of offsite
radiation releases resulting from DBAs.

The power operated automatic isolation valves are considered
OPERABLE when their isolation times are within limits and
the valves actuate on an automatic isolation signal. The
valves covered by this LCO, along with their associated
stroke times, are listed in Reference 3.

APPLICABILITY In NODES I, 2, and 3, a LOCA could lead to a fission product
release to the primary containment that leaks to the
secondary containment. Therefore, the OPERABILITY of SCIVs
is required.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to pressure and temperature
limitations in these HODES. Therefore, maintaining SCIVs
OPERABLE is not-required in NODE 4 or 5, except for other
situations under which significant radioactive releases can
be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

ALTERATIONS, or during movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies in the secondary containment. Moving irradiated
fuel assemblies in the secondary containment may also occur
in MODES I, 2, and 3.

(continued)
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ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by three Notes. The first Note
allows penetration flow paths to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls. These
controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator, who is
in continuous communication with the control room, at the
controls of the isolation device. In this way, the
penetration can be rapidly isolated when a need for
secondary containment isolation is indicated.

The second Note provides clarification that for the purpose
of this LCO separate Condition entry is allowed for each
penetration flow path. This is acceptable, since the
Required Actions for each Condition provide appropriate
compensatory actions for each inoperable SCIV. Complying
with the Required Actions may allow for continued operation,
and subsequent inoperable SCIVs are governed by subsequent
Condition entry and application of associated Required
Actions.

The third Note ensures appropriate remedial actions are
taken, if necessary, if the affected system(s) are rendered
inoperable by an inoperable SCIV.

A.l and A.2

In the event that there are one or more penetration flow
paths with one SCIV inoperable, the affected penetration
flow path(s) must be isolated. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic SCIV, a closed manual valve, and a
blind flange. For penetrations isolated in accordance with
Required Action A.l, the device used to isolate the
penetration should be the closest available device to
secondary containment. The Required Action must be
completed within the 8 hour Completion Time. The specified
time period is reasonable considering the time required to
isolate the penetration, and the probability of a DBA, which
requires the SCIVs to close, occurring during this short
time is very low.

For affected penetrations that have been isolated in
accordance with Required Action A.l, the affected

(continued)
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ACTIONS A. 1 and A.2 (continued)

penetration must be verified to be isolated on a periodic
basis. This is necessary to ensure that secondary
containment penetrations required to be isolated following
an accident, but no longer capable of being automatically
isolated, will be in the isolation position should an event
occur. The Completion Time of once per 31 days is
appropriate because the isolation devices are operated under
administrative controls and the probability of their
misalignment is low. This Required Action does not require
any testing or device manipulation. Rather, it involves
verification that the affected penetration remains isolated.

Required Action A.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
devices located in high radiation areas and allows them to
be verified closed by use of administrative controls.
Allowing verification by administrative controls is
considered acceptable, since access to these areas is
typically restricted. Therefore, the probability of
misalignment, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

B.1

Mith two SCIVs in one or more penetration flow paths
inoperable, the affected penetration flow path must be
isolated within 4 hours. The method of isolation must
include the use of at least one isolation barrier that
cannot be adversely affected by a single active failure.
Isolation barriers that meet this criterion are a closed and
de-activated automatic valve, a closed manual valve, and a

blind flange. The 4 hour Completion Time is reasonable
considering the time required to isolate the penetration and

the probability of a DBA, which requires the SCIVs to close,
occurring during this short time, is very low.

The Condition has been modified by a Note stating that
Condition B is only applicable to penetration flow paths
with two isolation valves. This clarifies that only
Condition A is entered if one SCIV is inoperable in each of
two penetrations.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l and C2

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time of
Condition A or B cannot be met, the plant must be brought to
a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To achieve this
status, the plant must be brought to at least NODE 3 within
12 hours and to NODE 4 within 36 hours. The allowed
Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

D.l D.2 and 0.3

If any Required Action and associated Completion Time are
not met, the plant must be placed in a condition in which
the LCO does not apply. If applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and
the movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary
containment must be immediately suspended. Suspension of
these activities shall not preclude completion of movement
of a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must be immediately initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
the subsequent potential for fission product release.
Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action D. 1 has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in NODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving fuel while in NODE I, 2, or 3, the
fuel movement is independent of reactor operations.
Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason
to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

I

SR 3.6.4.2.1

Verifying that the isolation time of each power operated,
automatic SCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate
OPERABILITY. The isolation time test ensures that the SCIV
will isolate in a time period less than or equal to that

(continued)
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(continued)
I

SR 3.6.4.2.2

assumed in the safety analyses. The Frequency of this SR is
92 days. Verifying that each automatic SCIV closes on a

secondary containment isolation signal is required to
prevent leakage of radioactive material from secondary
containment following a DBA or other accidents. This SR

ensures that each automatic SCIV will actuate to the
isolation position on a secondary 'containment isolation
signal. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety function.
The 18 month Frequency is based on the need to perform this
Surveillance under the conditions that apply during a plant
outage and the potential for an unplanned transient if the
Surveillance were performed with the reactor at power.
Operating experience has shown these components usually pass
the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month Frequency.
Therefore, the Frequency was concluded to be acceptable from
a reliability standpoint.

1. FSAR, Section 14.6.3.

2. FSAR, Section 14.6.4.

3. Technical Requirements manual.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

BFN-UNIT 3 B 3.6-90 Amendment *Rl





SGT System
B 3.6;4.3

B 3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

B 3.6.4.3 Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System

BASES

BACKGROUND The SGT System is required by 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41,
"Containment Atmosphere Cleanup" (Ref. 1). The function of
the SGT System is to ensure that radioactive materials that
leak from the primary containment 'into the secondary
containment following a Design Basis Accident (DBA) are
filtered and adsorbed prior to exhausting to the
environment.

The SGT System consists of three redundant 50% capacity .

subsystems, each with its own dampers, charcoal filter
train, and controls. The SGT subsystems share common supply
and exhaust ductwork.

Each charcoal filter train consists of (components listed in
order of the direction of the air flow):

a. A moisture separator;

b. An electric heater;

c. A prefilter;

d. A high efficiency particulate air (HEPA) filter;
e. A charcoal adsorber;

f. A second HEPA filter; and

g. A centrifugal fan.

The sizing of the SGT System equipment and components is
based on the results of an infiltration analysis, as well as

an exfiltration analysis of the secondary containment. The
internal pressure of the SGT System boundary region is
maintained at a negative pressure of 0.25 inches water gauge
when the system is in operation. The Secondary Containment
membrane limits infiltration to not more than 100% of the
total contained volume during a 24 hour period under neutral
(( 5 mph) wind conditions with a negative internal pressure
of 0.25 inches water gauge. Exfiltration is limited to not

(continued)
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BASES

BACKGROUND
(continued)

more than 100% of the total contained volume during a

24 hour period under 40 mile per hour wind conditions.

The moisture separator is provided to remove entrained water
in the air, while the electric heater reduces the relative
humidity of the airstream to less than 70% (Ref. 2). The
prefilter removes large particulate matter, while the HEPA

filter removes fine particulate matter and protects the
charcoal from fouling. The charcdal adsorber removes
gaseous elemental iodine and organic iodides, and the final
HEPA filter collects any carbon fines exhausted from the
charcoal adsorber.

The SGT System automatically starts and operates in response
to actuation signals indicative of conditions or an accident
that could require operation of the system. Following
initiation, the three charcoal filter train fans start and
run until manually stopped. Two of the three subsystems can
provide design flow conditions.

t APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The design -basis for the SGT System is to mitigate the
consequences of a loss of coolant accident and fuel handling
accidents (Ref. 3). For all events analyzed, the SGT System
is shown to be automatically initiated to reduce, via
filtration and adsorption, the radioactive material released
to the environment.

The SGT System satisfies Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy
Statement (Ref. 4).

LCO Following a DBA, a minimum of two SGT subsystems are
required to maintain the secondary containment at a negative
pressure with respect to the environment and to process
gaseous releases. Meeting the LCO requirements for three
OPERABLE subsystems ensures operation of at least two SGT

subsystems in the event of a single active failure.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could lead to a fission product
release to primary containment that leaks to secondary

(continued)
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BASES

APPLICABILITY
(continued)

containment. Therefore, SGT System OPERABILITY is required
during these MODES.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining the SGT
System in OPERABLE status is not required in MODE 4 or 5,
except for other situations under which significant releases
of radioactive material can be postulated, such as during
operations with a potential for draining the reactor vessel
(OPDRVs), during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies in the secondary containment.

ACTIONS A.l

With one SGT subsystem inoperable, the inoperable subsystem
must be restored to OPERABLE status in 7 days. In this
Condition, the remaining two OPERABLE SGT subsystems are
adequate to perform the required radioactivity release
control function. However, the overall system reliability
is reduced because a single failure in the OPERABLE
subsystem could result in the radioactivity release control
function not being adequately performed. The 7 day
Completion Time is based on consideration of such factors as
the availability of the remaining two OPERABLE redundant SGT
subsystems and the low probability of a DBA occurring during
this period.

B.I and 8.2

If the SGT subsystem cannot be restored to OPERABLE status
within the required Completion Time in MODE I, 2, or 3, the
plant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO does not
apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be brought to
at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to NODE 4 within
36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reach the required plant
conditions from full power conditions in an orderly manner
and without challenging plant systems.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

C.l C.2.1 C.2.2 and C.2.3

During movement of irradiated fuel assemblies, in the
secondary containment, during CORE ALTERATIONS, or during
OPDRVs, when Required Action A. 1 cannot be completed within
the required Completion Time, the two OPERABLE SGT

subsystems should immediately be placed in operation. This
action ensures that the remaining subsystems are OPERABLE,

that no failures that could prevent automatic actuation have
occurred, and that any other failure would be readily
detected.

An alternative to Required Action C. 1 is to immediately
suspend activities that represent a potential for releasing
radioactive material to the secondary containment, thus
placing the plant in a condition that minimizes risk. If
applicable, CORE ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies must immediately be suspended. Suspension of
these activities must not preclude completion of movement of
a component to a safe position. Also, if applicable,
actions must immediately be initiated to suspend OPDRVs in
order to minimize the probability of a vessel draindown and
subsequent potential for fission product release. Actions
must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

The Required Actions of Condition C have been modified by a

Note stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving
irradiated fuel assemblies while in HODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3
would not specify any action. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in HODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is
independent of reactor operations. Therefore, in either
case, inability to suspend movement of irradiated fuel
assemblies would not be a sufficient reason to require a

reactor shutdown.

D.1

If two or more SGT subsystems are inoperable in HODES 1, 2,
or 3, the SGT system may not be capable of supporting the
required radioactivity release control function.
Therefore, actions are required to enter LCO 3.0.3
immediately.

(continued)
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ACTIONS
(continued)

E.l E.2 and E.3

When two SGT subsystems are inoperable, if applicable, CORE

ALTERATIONS and movement of irradiated fuel assemblies in
secondary containment must immediately be suspended.
Suspension of these activities shall not preclude completion
of movement of a component to a safe position. Also, if
applicable, actions must immediately be initiated to suspend
OPDRVs in order to minimize the probability of a vessel
draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

Required Action E.l has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in HODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
HODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend
movement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a

sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREHENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.1

Operating each SGT subsystem for a 10 continuous hour'

ensures that the subsystems are OPERABLE and that all
associated controls are functioning properly. It also
ensures that blockage, fan or motor failure, or excessive
vibration can, be detected for corrective action. Operation
with the heaters on (automatic heater cycling to maintain
temperature) for z 10 continuous hours every 31 days
eliminates moisture on the adsorbers and HEPA filters. The
31 day Frequency was developed in consideration of the known
reliability of fan motors and controls and the redundancy
available in the system.

SR 3.6.4.3.2

This SR verifies that the required SGT filter testing is
performed in accordance with the Ventilation Filter Testing
Program (VFTP). The VFTP includes testing HEPA filter
performance, charcoal adsorber efficiency, minimum system

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.2 (continued)

flow rate, and the physical properties of the activated
charcoal (general use and following specific operations).
This SR will also include a chemical smoke test to check the
sealing of gaskets for filter housing doors.

Specific test frequencies and additional information are
discussed in detail in the VFTP.

SR'.6.4.3.3

This SR verifies that each SGT subsystem starts on receipt
of an actual or simulated initiation signal. While this
Surveillance can be performed with the reactor at power,
operating experience has shown that these components usually
pass the Surveillance when performed at the 18 month
Frequency. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in LCO 3.3.6.2,
"Secondary Containment Isolation Instrumentation," overlaps
this SR to provide complete testing of the safety
function. Therefore, the Frequency was found to be
acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

REFERENCES 1. 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41.

2. FSAR, Section 5.3.3.7.

3. FSAR, Section 14.6.

4. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.
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g. Perform required local leak
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r mary containment air lock

leakage rate testing n
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Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

Rote: An inoperable air lock
door does not
invalidate the previous
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of the overall air lock
leakage test.

The acceptance criteria for
air lock testing are: (1)
Overall air lock leakage rate
is g (0.05 La) vhen tested at
g Pa. (2) For door seal
leakage, the overall air lock
leakage rate is g (0.02 La)
shen the air lock is
pressurized to (g 2.5 psig for
at least 15 minutes).

BFH
Unit 1

3.7/4.7-6 QlENOMBiTNQ. g 2 8





When e prima
conta cnt's i ert
the can iument s ll
continuo ly monit red
for gross cakagc b

viev of e inert

re rcments. This
monit ing sys msy bc

akcn o t of sc ice for
nt e but s 1 be

ret rncd t service aa
soon pra icablc.

Thc in rior su aces
the d 11 and t
ab e the evcl onc foot
bcl the n rmal vat
line out de
surfac of th torus
clov th vatcr ine

1 be auall
dna c'ted ope Lting

cle or de riorat on
signs

at ctur e vith
par cul attention to
pip conn tiona and
auppo a and or signs
of dist css or
diaplaceacnt.

Qalt 1
3.7/4.7-9





3.7.4.4 (Cont'd) 4.7.L.4 (Cont'd)

See 5cdggcefiart~ Chanc W
BPM <5'vs 3.4 )

i'r

c» ~ Jo dryvell~suypression
chamber vacuum breakers
may be determined to be

yerable for opening.

Spec'cac'ons 3.7.4.4.4,
3.7.4.4.b, or 3.T.L.4.c.
cxnnot be met, the
unit shaU. be placed tn 4
COLS SHUTDOWN CMOBS 05 in
an orderly manner <~4
24 hours ~

"-ach vane breaka valve
shall be ~yec cd for
prayer operation of ="e
~alee and 1Mt srit="es
in accordance vith
Spec icat" on 1 ~ 0 ee~f

w x.h ~ I. Ir 2-
e =est of the dr.mcl

to suppression ~4erst~~a shall be coaduc=ed
during each o
icc c le Leair. rate is iS~rs.
0.09 Xblsec oc.'r~~
containmenc atmosphere vith
1 ysi differential

5. eye a ca@

a. Containment atmosphere shall be
'ecLucecL to less than 4X oxygen
vith nitrogen gas during reactor
paver operation vith reactor
coolant pressure ahorse 100 psig,
exceyt as syecifiei in 3.7.4.5.b.

a..he pr~ containment
oxygen concentration shall
be measured and recorded
daily. The oxygen
measurement shall be ad)usted
to account for the uncertainty
of the method used by adding

predetermined error function ~

b. Vichin the 24 hour yeriod
SubaecLuent tO plac~ the reaCtOr
in the RN NDE follovtng a shut-
dovn, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentration shall be
reduceL to less than 4 by volume
and maintained Ln this condition.
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3. Secondary containment integ-
rity shall be maintained in
the refueling zone, except as
specified in 3.7.C.4.

4. If refueling zone secondary
containment cannot be
maintained thc folloving
conditions shall be met:
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a. Handling of spent fuel and
'all operations over spent
fuel pools and open reactor
veils containing fuel shall
be prohibited.

b. The standby gas treatment
system suction to the
refueling zone «ill be
blocked except for a
controlled leakage area
sized to assure the
achieving of a vacuum of
at least 1/4-inch of ~ater
and not over 3 inches of
water in all three reactor
zones. This is only appli-
cable if reactor zone
integrity is rcquircd.

eacegl- Recwi Suited g
tf4cuuw br(ng~g

L2

SFN
Unit 1

When Primary Containment
Integrity is required, all
rimary containmcnt isolati
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building vacuum breakers shall
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PRIMARY COHTAIHME2'tT INTEGRITY
is required. Thc sctpoint
of the differential pressure
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ch& pressure suppression
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vacmm breakers shall be
pcr Table 3.7.i.

C r HCl'lOHS

3 4.(.S'.3 assoc etc instrumentation
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TABLE 3.7.A

1NSTRNKNTAT1ON RN COHTATNENT SYSTENS

lllnl~No.
Operable ter
Xda5

lnstraeent annal-
s ressuro s ppresslon
chaaber-r actor bulldlny
vacuity b eaters
(fdl 20. RT)

Ides isa.'Nns
.5 paid 5ctuat the pressure

suppre alon chaaber-
react r bulldlng
vacu brewers.

footnote:

~l~ - Repa/r n 2l hours. 1f the fun ion ls not OPERABLE ln 4 hours, declare th systeo or caeponant inoperable.
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TABLE 4.1.A

COHTAINl T SYSTEN INSTRINENTATI SURVEILUHCE REgUIREHEHTS

Instneent hanna)-
Pressure ppress Ion
chaibo actor building
vacwn o eakers
(PdlS 20, 21)

Once/eenth~ l Once/lb nonths

n r

Ho

Footnotes:

- Function test consists of the njectlon of a slsejl ed signal into th electronic trip rcuitry in place of the
()1

sensor gnal to verify OPERABI ITY of the trip and alara functions.

~ ~ - Callbr tlon consists of the a ]ustaont of the prl
within acceptable range and ccuracy to knovn val
adjustment of the electronl trip circuitry, so
the analog equivalent of th level setting.

ry sensor and as elated cceponent so that they correspond
~ s of the par me( r Dich the chan el eonitors, including
at its outpui r lay changes state at or core conservatively than

e

0





«V4 V» «« V ~

81

~go ctzyveLL suppressionLCe~g,), chamber vacuum breakers
may be des~ed to be

yerable 'or ops

~ 0

gg 3.&. I . b ~ 3

sha11 be hmyectM !or
yroyer oyezatioa of ~
valve sad «M» s At~es
«na r aace m
Specif i«asioa 1 Q

+r-'u 5 fifig~&
4<Chcnacp >r

Fr) rSTS 8 4 I.l
I

QC7)o)r)
C-

5 ~

d« «« Opec»««cat«oas 3 '.ki +a~
3.7.X.4.b, or 3.7.>.4.c.
cannot be mes, the
unit shaLl be placed in a
COLD ~«OWN CMD~ON tn
an orderry manner vi~

)n a Hov5))rcruoauA
z) L4 Goadi'Hen )n )s.4<5

5.

d. 4 leak test of Mo dz:~el
to suppression chambe"st~~e shall be coaduc ed
durLng each operating cycle.
Acceptable leak rase ts
0.09 lb/sec M primary
containmens atmosphere vith
1 ysi dif cr~siaL.

a. Coasa~eas acmosyhere shall be
reduced to less than 4%, oxygen
vith aitrogea gas during reactor

~ pover operation vith reactor
coolant pressure above 100 ysig,
exceyt as specified in 3.7.1.$ .b.

a«««te yr~zy coataMens
oxygea concentratioa shall
be measuzecL anct racozded
daily. The oxygen
measurement shall be ad5ussad
to account for the uacertaiaty
of the m sh d ~~ by adding
a predetermined error funct'on.

b. Within she 24-hour yeriocL
subsectueat to placing the reactor
tn she Ref NDK folloving a shus-
dovn, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentrat'oa shall be
reducect to l.ass than 4 by volume
and maintained in this condit'on.
Deiaerting may commence 24 hours
prior to a shutdovn.

c. Zf plans consrol air ts being usect
to supply the yneumacic coatrol
syssea ~ide primary coataiamcnt,
the reac or shall aot be started,
or tf at povez, she reac or shaLL
be brought to a CQLD SHUTDOMf
CQNDI= ON vishin 24 hours.

b. The methods used to measure
the priory coatainmeat

" oxygen concen'cra'cion shaL»
be calibrated oace every
refueL~ cycle.

c. The coatzol aiz suyyly valve
for she pneumatic control
system tnside the prwar/
coatainmeat shaLl be ver f'ed
closed prior to reactor star= y
aad monthly thereafter.

d. If Specificatioa 3.7.h.5.a and
3.7.4.5.b cannot be mes, aa
orderly shutdova shall be
initiated and the reactor shall
be ia a COLD SHGTDOMH COHDITXON

vithia 24 hours.

~~ Per Clt846gg
8 R 8FAl )5 yy

BFW
Unit 1
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ab

Appli s to the o rating st us
of the primary an secondary
contai ent syst

plies to th primary and
s ondary conta nment
in grity.

~0{~~v

To assure t e integrity ' the
primary and econdary
containmcnt stems.

To veri the integrity of the
primary and secondary
containmcnt.

4ppl'cabili h~

~cc Z.r.i. I

ht any time that the
irradiated fuel is in thc
reactor vessel, and the
nuclear system is pressurized
above atmos heric ressure
or wor is being done which
has thc potential to drain

he vessel the pressure
su pression oo r cve
an empcraturc shall be
maintained within thc
following limits.

a. Minimum water level ~
-6.25" (differential
pressure control >0 psid)
-7.25" (0 psid differen-
tial pressure control)

a.

J
SeC. X4Cg4im'~~
Qr QfRNb E5
'Ar SFjv S,a.x,g

c 54ch0cation
fOr Ch4n)CS Per SPh)
lsT5 3.S.Z,

e suppression
chamber water level
be checked once

a . Whenever hea~g3,g.q,I,
is added to the
suppression pool by
testing of the ECCS

or relief valves thc
pool temperature
shall be continually
monitored and shall
be observed and
logged every
5 minutes until the
heat addition is
terminated.

b. Magnum water level ~
«1 tt

~4 5'R9.6. x. I.I Arse

8+~~GQ ~C~/~ Fgacr5,

BFH
Unit 1
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tii'Week &~; Q
Rc+oi~ q l

ACTiod A

Chandi Hon A

Qee<~<Ik~n $ ,2

c. ith the suppression pool p
vater temperature > 95'F 3
initiate pool cooling and

th t raturc

i.eo 3 6 2,1

LI
ACTloa

+Ri4ircct Iklion
l>,g

least H OWH

COHDITIOH vithin the next
6 hours and in thc
COLD SHUTDOWH COHDITIOH
vithin thc folloving
30 hours.

M'en ~any of&RA>>E XRIn CannCL

d(~;salem or h,(l
~~+1< on Ann e 7

ao/)zr
AcT(oN

C
d.

Conhison g

Rco utNd
WTioN C.. 1

With the suppression
pool vater temperature
> 105'F during testing
of ECCS o rclicf
valves, top all
test ng, it ate oo

o follov thc

3,4,2o log

OC,God
D

With the s ppression
pool vater tern cratur

110'FCond)'Vion Q
OHDITIOH, HOT SThHDBT

COHDITIOH (with all
control rods not
inserted), or REh

OWER OPERhTIOH thc

act on in Specification
3.7.k.l.~ ~ ~ ~

sar Izgol-

C ~
c.w 3.4 Q. l.c

~liuhil'+y
Noyes ] g +g

~@hi
E

l scr
ig page Rcq~;r~d h~~~ i>

With the suppress'ion

C~;l „pool water temperature
F > 120F o ovng

reactor isolation
epressurize to

c 200 psig at normal
coo rates.

BFH
Unit 1
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ent
6oc6~
Wo3.b >3
1. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE 8.

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

l. a. Simula ted
Automatic
Actuation
Test

Once
Operating
Cycle

RP)immi lib.y

Q3

(2) when there is
i.rradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through 3.5.B.7.

b.

d.

Pump OPERA Per
BILITY 'pecificati.on

1.0.MM

Pump Flow
Rate

Once/3
months

Motor Opera- Per
ted 'valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1.0.MM

e ~ Test Check
Valve

Per
Specification
1.0.MM

SM gu5*Piggfjs+ Qgn9gg4r SPPI )SI'5 3.S.

Once/MontVerify that
each valve
(manual,, powcr-
operated, or
automatic) in the
injection flow-
path that i.s not
locked, scaled,
or otherwise
secured in posi-
tion, is in its
correct position.

8 ~ Verify LPCI Once/Month
sub'system cross-
tie valve is
closed atgf power
removed from
valve operator.

BFN
Unit 1

Low pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE
during alignment and operation
for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwise
inoperable.

3 5/4.5~

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another
mode of operation.

AMENDMBPNo. p Og
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S'PCC.ski'Ca O 3 < ~ 2 ~

Woes~
Lfo ZsC ~ 2iQ

0.
) l. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

Simulated
'utomatic

Actuation
Test

nt

Once/
Operating
Cycle

(2) when there is
irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through 3.5.B.7.

b ~

C ~

d.

Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Specification

1.0.MM

Pump Flow Once/3
Rate months

Test Check
Valve

Per
Speci fication
1.0.MM

Motor Opera- Per
ted 'valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1 0 MM

SHs+~i ~+on g~ggc
4r 8t=rJ lsd 3.g,)

Once/MonthVerify that
each valve
(manual, power-
operated, or
automatic) in the
injection flow-
path that is not
locked, sealed,
or otherwisc
secured in posi-
tion, is in its
correct* position.

BFN
Unit 1

Low pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE
during alignment and operation
for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwise
inoperable.

3.5/4.5W

Verify LPCI Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed ~ power
removed from
valve operator.

* Except thht an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another
mode of o eration.

AMENDMENTgo. P P g
pt- 5
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ent
C5oZXng)

ce
ainment

If one RHR pump (contaizunent
cooling mode) or associated
heat exchanger is inoperable,
the reactor may remain in
operation for a period not to
exceed 30 days provided the
remaining RHR pumps
(containment cooling mode)
and associated heat
exchanger and ese
enerator and all access

paths of the RHRS
(containment cooling mode)
are OPERABLE.

~<'Ses+ <c~h'on Q Cgqcg
~» 8<~ 15Th 3e g. I

ance

If tvo RHR pumps (containment
cooling mode) or associated
heat exchangers are
inoperable, the reactor may
remain in operation for a
period not to exceed 7 days
provided, the remaining RHR

pumps (containment cooling
mode), the assoc ted heat
exchangers, d

ene? and all access
paths of the RHRS

(containment cooling mode)
are OPERABLE.

If tvo access paths of the
RHRS (containment cooling
mode) for each phase of the
mode (dryvell sprays,

uppress on C

and suppression pool cooling)
are not, PERABLE, e
may remain in operation for a
period not to exceed 7 days
provided at least one path
for each phase of the mode
remains OPERABLZ.

Qgi

fpopgrg ACTION C.

3. 5/4. 5-6



nment

PC-rao<
0

8. If Specifications 3.5.B.1
through 3.5.B.7 are not met,
an orderly shutdown shall be

~ initiated and the reactor
shall be placed in the
COLD SHUTDOWN CONDITION
vithi@ ~g,hours. 3C L2.

gi
~QQ+PAhd o

'" +< +~ SH47'Do4A
~~»7'io~ ~.< iZh~s o<g

lance

9. When the reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric and
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vessel, at least one
RHR loop with two pumps or two
loops with one pump per loop
shall be OPERABLE. The pumps

'ssociateddiesel generators
must also be OPERABLE. Low
pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered
OPERABLE during alignment
and operation for shutdown
cooling, if capable of being
manually realigned and not
otherwise inoperable.

9. When the reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric,
the RHR pumps and valves
that are required to be
OPERABLE shall be
demonstrated to be OPERABL

per Specification 1.0.MM.

0. If the conditions of
Specification 3.5.A.5 are met,
LPCI and containment cooling
are not required.

10. No additional surveillance
required.

BFN
Unit 1

. When there is irradiated fuel
in the reactor and the reactor
is not in the COLD SHUTDOWN

CONDITION, 2 RHR pumps and
associated heat exchangers and
valves on an adjacent unit
must be OPERABLE and capable
of supplying cross-connect
capability except as specified
in Spec ification 3.5.B. 12
below. (Note: Because cross-
connect capability is not a
short-term requirement, a
component is not considered
inoperable if cross-connect
capability can be restored to
service within 5 hours.)

3.5/4.5-7

11. The RHR pumps on the
adjacent units which supply
cross-connec t capability
shall be. demonstrated to be
OPERABLE per Specification
1.0.NM when the cross-
connect capability
is required.

pc< ~ug+f-;ca~o< gr C~
W GVV tSTS Z.S.i+Z,5>

ANENOMENT NO. 2 0 g

PAGE



3.7.B. 4.7.B.

3.7.BE 4 (Cont'd)

b. Place all reactors in
at least a HOT SHUTDOWNÃ

COHDITIOK vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD
SHUTDOWN COHDITIOH vithin
the follovi 24 hours.

~<+ T<5~4'c4wo n *c c~agpg
~~ S~r0 IS]5 3,g, g.y

Qplica&i]ig reactor zone at all times
except as specified in
3 ~ 7 ~ C.2.

dPWR@E-

&ADITIoN pp~ Ofba ble

+~gg,q,i l. Secondary containment ~~
CQa59$ D

1. Secondary containment
surveillance shall be
performed as indicated
belovtg
,g,q, 5 3 6.9,l 'k
a. Secondary conta nment

capability to maintain
1/4 inch of vater vacuum

4N h) tan 4ns
g2 vith e

ra of not ore tha Nll
12,000 cfm s
demonstrate t eych
r ue ng ut e Pioli

2. If reactor zone secondary
containment Qahega44y<csnnot
be maintained the folloving
conditions shall be met:

iVuk 4 ecu; C. t

a. Suspend all fuel handling
L2- operations, core altera-

tions, and activities vith
the potential to drain any

C reactor vessel containing
>~~i~ e(

2. Af r a s condary
co tai nt v lation is

term ed, he sta dby gas
rest nt s stem v ll be

oper ed i ediat ly a ter
the ffec ed zon s ar
iso ated from t e re ainde
of the econda
c tai ent t con irm
abili to m inta n th
rema ader o the seco ary
con inmen at 4-i h
of vater egati e pr ssure
under calm vind con itions

4H sP

AMENDMENTNO. L 743.7/4.7-16BPK
Unit 1

b. Restore reactor zone
secondary containment

PC7(g~g integrity vithin 4 hours,
or place all reactors in
at least a HOT SHUTDOWN
COHDITIOH vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD SHUT-
DOWN COHDITI01 vithin the
folloving 24 hours.
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fno oscd ACW

A3

0$ Pn CtC+aL OBr Ss'mulq4Cd
'n s H Br h On as'Z

~ ~ ~

5Ã ~ ~ ~

IAi

'.Z
I

operated a ot of at
least 10 hours every
month.

Test sealing of g ets
or h using door . a

pc ormc uti x
end.c smo g er

to s du ing c ch t st
pe orm for
co ian vi Spc i
fica ion 7.B. .a
peci

~Sn ~s
3. rom and after thc date tha

one train of the standby gas
treatment system is made or
found to be inoperable for
any reason, RELCTOR POWER

. +T(gg OPEBATZOB and fuel handling
is permissible only during
the succeeding 7 days unless
such circuit is sooner made
OPERhBIZ, provided that
during such 7 days all
active components of thc
other tvo standby gas
treatment trains shall be
operable.

~posse blok Q rssiirel
'o of C

fAofc5C5( usr 4
~ ik4pp) Q,I

Once per
automat c t at on of
each branch of the stand-
by gas treatment system

emo 'tratc
from e unit'&contr ls.

st on pc
op ab

sv ve forlt co b
nst at

c. When one train of the
s by tre tmen

-ey tern be omes pcr ble
the other o tr
s 1 be d onstr cd
tob 0 vi 2
hours and daily
thereafter.

4. Zf these conditions cannot
be mctz

JCPon1S

C+Z

BE% I

Unit 1

a. Suspend all fuel
handling operations,
core alterations, and
activities vith thc
potential to drain

~ - any reactor vessel
containing fuel

N

3. 7/4. 7-15

d+«g mo e~e<< Of srrac(iakd, ~
0$ t.'Ns,bli<sI ie +hC std ctsBA.y (o~'rrs-'nned-

dursg CORD kLY<MTIO~p.B <S ~~ 0 f'/pe
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BROWNS FERRY NUCLEARPLANT- IMPROVED TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS
SECTION 3.6

LIST OF REVISED PAGES

UNIT2 CURRENT TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS MARK-UP

Replaced 3.6.1.1 page 2 of8 (page 3.7/4.7-3) with page 2 of8 (page 3.7/4.7-3) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.1 page 5 of8 (page 3.7/4.7W) with page 5 of8 (page 3.7/4.74) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.1 page 7 of8 (page 3.7/4.7-9) with page 7 of8 (page 3.7/4.7-9) Rcv. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.1 page 8 of 8 (page 3.7/4.7-11) with page 8 of8 (page 3.7/4.7-1 1) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.2 page 2 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-3) with page 2 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-3) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.2 page 3 of4 (page 3.7/4.7A) with page 3 of4 (page 3.714.74) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.3 page 4 of7 (page 3.7/4.7-17) with page 4 of7 (page 3.7/4.7-17) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.5 page 2 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-10) with page 2 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-10) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.5 page 3 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-24a) with page 3 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-24a) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.5 page 4 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-24b) with page 4 of4 (page 3.7/4.7-24b) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.1.6 page 3 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-11) with page 3 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-11) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.1 page 2 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-1) with page 2 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-1) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.1 page 3 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-2) with page 3 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-2) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.2 page 2 of2 (page 3.7/4.7-1) with page 2 of2 (page 3.7/4.7-1) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.3 page 2 of4 (page 3.5/4.54) with page 2 of4 (page 3.5/4.54) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.4 page 2 of5 (page 3.5/4.54) with page 2 of5 (page 3.5/4.54) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.5 page 2 of 5 (page 3.5/4.54) with page 2 of5 (page 3.5/4.54) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.2.5 page 5 of5 (page 3.5/4.5-7) with page 5 of 5 (page 3.5/4.5-7) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.4.1 page 2 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-16) with page 2 of3 (page 3.7/4.7-16) Rev. 1

Replaced 3.6.4.3 page 3 of5 (page 3.7/4.7-15) with page 3 of5 (page 3.7/4.7-15) Rev. 1
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ON

Qe

Sf'ci(r;. ~ >.4 (.I

FES 2 2896

<g:~~~ s.c .I.t. l z
g. Perform required local leak

rate tests nc u ng e
primary containment air lock
leakage rate testi in
accordance v e Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Programs

See Z~~4'.~S n 4r
~~5 Cor gAV ZSTS

3.v, l,~

Rotc: An inoperable air lock
door does not
invalidate the previous
successful performance
of the overall air lock
leakage test.

The acceptance criteria for
air lock testing are: (1)
Overall air lock leakage rate
is g (0.05 La) vhen tested at
g Pa. (2) For door seal
leakage, the overall air lock
leakage rate is g (0.02 La)
vhen the air lock is
pressurized to (g 2.5 psig for
at, least 15 minutes).

BFR
Unit 2

3.7/4.7-6

5





o

Huahar

en thc pr ry
c tainmcnt incr
thc ontainmcne, ahall be
cont uously mo torcd
for gr a leakage by
rcviev o the incr

atea np
r firemen . This

ear may be
taken at of a rrice for
maint e but be
returned o acrv ce aa
aoon aa pr ticable.

13KQI

interior arfac a of
e dryvell to

a e the lere one f t
bcl the no vatcr
line outa%de
anrfac of the t
belov vater 1
ahall be anally

pected ch opera ing
e for deterioration

and aigna f
atruc al e with
parti ar atten ion to

piag ecti and
rta for aigna

of d tree or
diaplac t

BPK
Unit 2

3.7/4.7-9
t% f
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3.7.A.4 (Cont'd) 4.7.A.4 (Cont d

~sea z~dX'cl~
f4t CWgAQ Aye

~95t4 ASM g.k l

c. Tvo dryvell-suppression
dumber vacuum breakers
may be determined to bc
inopc able for opening.

d. If Specificatious 3.7.A.4.a„
.b, or .c cannot be met, thy
uait shall be placed in a
Cold Shutdovn condition in
aa orderly manner vithin
24 hours.

SEE NQ $v J F > cp~ y )4 ~g Q A AH (yfJ~R QFH I s~5 3 0 3+
0 a e

c. Each vacuum breake" valve
shall be inspected fot
prayer oyeration of ="e,
valve aad Limit svi ches
in accordance sich
Specification 1.0.&i.

A leak test of the d Jvcll
to suppressioa chamber
tructure shall be coaduc cd

during each
P J hcce table e 'ate

0.09 1 sec o yr ma~
containment atmosphere vith

si differential

a. Contaiament atmosphere shall be
reduced to less than 4X, oxygen
vith nitrogen gas during reactor
pover operation vith reactor

.coolant pressure above 100/psig,
except as specified in 3.7.A.S.b.

a. The primary containment
oxygen conccntrat.ioa

shal'e

measured and recorded
daily. The oxygen
measurement shall be adjusted
to accouat'for the uncertainty
of the method used by adding
a predetermined error function.

b. 'within thc 24-hour period
subsequent to placing the reactor
in the Rm mode folloviag a shut-
dova, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentration shall bc
reduced to less thaa 47 by volume
and maiatained in this condition.
Ocinertiag may commence 24 hours
prior to a shutdova.

c. If plant control air is being used
to supply the pneumatic control
system inside primary contaiameat,
the reactor shall not be started,
or if at pover, the reactor shall
be. brought to a Cold Shutdovn
coaditioa vithin 24 hours.

b. The methods used to measure
the primary coatainmeat
oxygen coacentration shall
bc calibrated once every
refucliag cycle.

c. The control air supply valve
for thc pneumatic control
system inside the primary
containment shall be verified
closed prior to reactor startup
and monthly thereafter.

BFH
Unit 2

If Specification 3.7.A.S.a aad
3.7.A.S.b cannot bc met, an
orderly shutdova shall be
initiated aad thc reactor shall be
in a Cold Shutdova condition
vithin 24 hours.

3.7/4.7-11 Ah!B4DI<B" ~~~. I
FAGE~oF



2.a. Primary ontai ent
integri y sha be
mainta ncd a all times
vhen e req tor is critical
or v en thg react vat r
t cratu is a ve 2 2 F

fuel s in e rc ctor
v ssel cept ile
perfo ng "op vcs el"
physi tests at po er
level not to exceed

t
b. Primary containment

integrity is confirmed if
the maximum allovable
integrated leakage rate,
La, does not exceed the
equivalent of 2 percent of
the primary containment
volume per 24 hours at thc
49.6 psig design basis
accident pressure, Pa.

c. If H2 makeup to thc primary
containment averaged over
24 hours (corrected for
pressure, temperature, and
venting operations) exceeds
542 SCFH, it must be rcduccd
to < 542 SCFH vithia 8 hours
or the reactor shall be
placed in Hot Shutdovn
vithin the next 16 hours.

2 ~

Pr'imary containment. nitrogen
consumption shall be
monitored to dctcrmine thc
average daily nitrogen
consumption for the last

~ 24 hours. Excessive leakage
is indicated by a I2
consumption rate of > 2X of
thc primary containment free
volume per 24 hours
(corrected for dryvcll
temperature, prcssure, and
venting operations) at
49.6 psig. Corrected to
normal dryvcll operating
prcssure of 1.1 psig, this
value is 542 SCFH. If this
value is exceeded, the
action specified ia
3.7.A.2.C shall bc taken.

Perform leakage rate testing
ia accordance vith the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Programs

5C< ~~iwtjon Joe phamcjpg
0'~ eau (sr< g (, ( (

filo@>~4 P}'cT<oN4 I > &

Pno red IIfug IWQ fe Acrioe5

BFH
Unit 2
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~<c 3us~4i~ticn Qi cog| gki Span I5( 5 g.g, ( )

~ ~ ~ ~

SP3 ~ C.i 2
'.'Perform required local leak

rate tests, includi the
primary containment air lock
leakage rate testing in
accordance with the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

Rote:
58 3.4. ).2.)
jVo~ L

kn inoperable air lock
door does not
invalidate the previous
successful performance
of the overall air lock
leakage test.

gare M:

Z~vlhs sl ~ll be.av l~~4+3
~~i~~+ ~~~~~g c~ke~~
~pl|~&le -4 s(2 g.g.l. I. J

The acceptance criteria for
air lock testing are: (1)
Overall air lock leakage rate
is g (0.05 La) when tested at
g Pa. (2) For door seal
leakage, the overall air lock
leakage rate is g (0.02 La)
when the air lock is
pressurized to (g 2.5 psig for
at least 15 minutes).

See 3u5h'4 'c~6o n Qe C/dagp5

Ai b<N 15Ts 5.g.l~

BFS
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3.7.C. Se o da Co tainmcnt

3. Secondary containment integ-
rity shall be maintained in
the refueling zone, except as
specified in 3.7.C.4.

egg O'QST(F'tCAT'(om FaR
g/44N &fS'oi( SF'SIS 3, g, 01

4. If refueling zone secondary
containment cannot be
maintained the following
conditions shall be met:

a. Handling of spent fuel and
all operations over spent
fuel pools and open reactor
veils containing fuel shall
bc prohibited.

b. The standby gas treatment
system suction to the
refueling zone will be
blocked except for a
controlled leakage area
sized to assure the
achieving of a vacuum of
at least 1/4-inch of water
and not over 3 inches of
vatcr in all three reactor
zones. This is only appli-
cable if reactor zone
integrity is re uired.

~cga"~ >-:~-g
V4C~o brta~C4

ima
V

o at o ma
V

tai t Isol on

~ . l. When Primary Containmcnt
Integrity is required, all

rima containment isolati

1. Thc primary containment
isolation valves
surveillance shall be
performed as follovs:

on
valves and all reactor
coolant system instrumen
line flov check valves shall
be OPERAB except as
specified in 3.7.D.2.

Lt'0 3.6./, a. At least once per o er-ti c c the OPER-
ABLZ primary contain-
ment isolation valves
that are pover operated
and automatically
initiated shall be
tested for imulated
automatic initiation

ac~ or Qu

AMENDMENTNO. 2 0 4

sR 3.6. /,3.5
sR~4.i S.8
SR3.4. /.3.7

9e+ I N QCTioNs
SR 3<'(3>

3

Q.W sg,E>
.7/4.7-17BFH

Unit 2
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*Locked or sealed closed valves
may be opened on an intermittent
basis under administrative control.
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3.6.I.5.3

t as ~ciflecL in
cia tvo prcssure

suppression chamber-reactor
building vacuum breakers shall
be OPEBABLE at all times vhen
PRIMhRY COHTJQHKVC IHTEGRITY
is required. The setpoint
of the differential pressure
hastrumcntation Wch- actuates
the prcssure suppressioa
chamber-reactor buildiag
vacuum breakers shall bc

Table 3;7.L.

e s

5'p
4 C./.5:~

associate nstrumcntatioa
including setpoint shall bc
functionally tested for proper
operatioa par Taalo 4 Z.a

sa s.c..s'-~
a. pressure suppression

chamber-reactor building
vacuum breakers shall be
exercised in 'accordance with
Specification 1.O.MM aad t e

P~& Sad Nohow. a hCTIO
b. Prom and after the date

t P,c.rival
A+C.

p~p ~
Ac.Vl'o45
9 5+E-

that oae of thc pressure
suppression chamber-reactor
building vacuum breakers is
made or found to bc inoperable;
for any reason) reactor
operation is pcrmissib only
during the succeeding eevcn
days, provided that the 72,boom
repair procedure docs no
violate PRIMARY CORThIHMEHT g~
IHTECRITX.

3. S.I.~.>
v s cxamhmeio~

determination that the
force required to open each
vacuum breaker {check valve)
does aot exceed OaS paidvill be made each refueling
outage.

P t,~SR. 3.c.>.S. f

4 ~

ao

b.

Shen primary containment is
rcquircd, all dryvell-
supprcssioa chamber vacuum
breakers shall be OPERABLZ
and positioned ia thc fully
closed position (except
during testing) except as
specified tn 3.7.J.4,b and
3.7.L.4.c., beld.

Oae dryvell-suppression
chamber vacuum breaker may
be aonfully closed so long
as it is determined to be not
morc thar. 3 open as indicated
oy the positioa lights.

a. Bach dryvell-suppression
chamber vacuum breaker
shall be tested in accordance
vith Specification 1.0.MN.

b. When it is determined that
tvo TacQM breakers Lrc
iaopcrablc for opedng at a
time vhcn OPBRkSIXZZX is
requirsd, all other vacuum
breaker valves shall be
exercised immediately and
every 15 days thereafter uatil
the inoperablc valve has been
returned to nonual service.

BFR
Unit 2

3 7/4,7 10
See 2uggCiw4(~ gr C4s ~~+
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LA'2
TABLE 3.7.A

TNSTRUNENTATlON FOR CONTAlWENT SYSTEHS

IIInlaaa Ko.
Operabl ~ ter~I

Instrument Ch nel - .
Pressure su resslon
chaiber-re tor building
vacuue b akers
(PdIS -20, 21)

0.5 psld Actuates the pressure
~ suppression chamber-

reactor building
vacuum breakers.

Footnote!

> —Repair ln 21 hours. lf the function Is not OPERABLE In 24 hours, declare the system or coeponent Inoperable.





TABLE 4.7.A

CONTAIINENT SYSTEN INSTRINENTATION SURVEILLANCE REQUIREHENTS

Inst~ant Channel-
Pressure suppression
chuter-reactor building
vacuum breakers
(PdIS-64-20, 21)

Onc /eonth Once/18 months» I

n r n h k

None

Footnotes:

~ ~ - Functional est consists of the injection of a sieulat d signal into the electronic tr circuitry in place of the(1)
sensor sig al to verify OPERABILITY of the trip and alan functions.

' - Calibrati consists of the adjusteent of the prieory sensor and associated coeponents so that the~ correspond(21

within a eptable range and accuracy to knom values of the paraneter which the channel eonitors, ncluding
adjusteent of the electronic trip circuitry, so that its output relay chaqges state at or nore conservatively than
the analog equivalent of the level setting.



S .Cii.a3iii~ $.g, I. Q

1888

0 l ~ ~ % 1 ~

I. Co SC.IX

AeTio~

c. Two dryvell-suppression
chamber vacuum breakers
may be determined to be
inope able for opening.

g,$ 5I,~fit~
'c~~d ok)iN I~ I2.~4

If Specifications 3.7.A.4.a,
.b, or .c cannot be met, the
uait shall be placed i
Cold Shutdovn condition in
an orderly manner within

ours ~

9'6

4.
~ I.

c. Each vacuum breaker valve
shall be inspected for
proper operation of ="e
valve and limit sv tches
in accordance vxt

cification 1.0..'2f

to suppression chamber
structure shall be conducted
during each operating cycle.
Acceptable leak'rate is
0.09 lb/sec of primary
containment atmosphere with
1 psi differential.

I
S~E svsrici CA<i~~
WACii~<4C" WXZ

II)'H iS 7 S 3.Q. I. I /
test of the d.-/veil

5 ~ 0 -a 'o 5. 0 Co t a o

Containment atmosphere shall be
reduced to less than 4X oxygen
vith nitrogen gas during reactor
pover operation vith reactor

.coolaat pressure above 100/psig,
except as specified in 3.7.A.S.b.

a. The primary containment
oxygen concentration shall
be measured and recorded
daily. The oxygen
measuremeat shall be adjusted
to accouat 'for the uncertainty
of the method used by adding
a predetermined error function.

b. Mithin the 24-hour period
subsequent to placing the reactor
in the BUH mode folloving a shut-
dovn, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentration shall be
reduced to less than 4X by'olume
and maintained in this condition.
Deinertiag may commence 24 hours
prior to a shutdown.

b. The methods used to measure
the primary containment
oxygen concentration shall
bc calibrated once every
refueling cycle.

c. If plant control air is being used
to supply the pneumatic control
system inside primary containment,
the reactor shall not be started,
or if at power, the reactor shall
be:brought to a Cold Shutdovn
condition vithin 24 hours.

c. The coarrol air supply valve
for the pneumatic control
system inside the primary
containment shall be verified
closed prior to reactor startup
and moathly thereafter.

BHf
Unit 2

3.7/4.7-11

d. If Specificatioa 3.7.A.S.a aad
3.7.A.S.b cannot be met, an
orderly shutdovn shall be
initiated and the reactor shall be
in a Cold Shutdovn condition
vithin 24 hours.

SSe Su~T IFieA7i~N Zog eWWi a~S
FoC I'~n/ s~ 3.g,.B/

AMB<DMEP'T NI'. y g-
Gr~



LI" S S
-'- 4.7 CO

ab

S S S

Applies to the crating status'
the primary secondary

c tainmend syst

A lies to the pr ary and
sec dary containme
integ ty.

AI

0

To assur the integrity of e

primary secondary
containment ystems.

~Ob r~v
To verify th integrity of the

rimary and secondary
containment.

App'~'ca'l,l,@

At any time that the
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vessel, and the
nuclear system is pressurized
above atmospheric pressure
or vor s e ng one vhich
has the potential to drain
the vessel the pressure
suppressi ater leve

emperature shall be
maintained vithin the
folloving limits.

a. Minimum vater level =
-6.25" (differential
pressure control >0 paid)
-7.25" (0 psid differen-
tial pressure control)

b. Maximum vater level ~
1 tl

a.
~~s ~~

fichus

F'C,g, CHh~~~
sbXZ

SE'OS TIFIA47ioN

peg CHAP +C S

t-og. BFA R62 2

The supppession
chamber vater level
be checked once er
day. Whenever hea~ SR3 6.Z I I

s added to the
suppression pool by
testing of the ECCS

or relief valves the
pool temperature shall
be continually
monitored and shall be
observed and logged
every 5 minutes
until the heat
addition is
terminated.

kdd. sR 3. to.<-l I

frg5ae<g C OnCa /Z'7 4< "r5
B.

Unit 2

3.7/4.7-1
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~ ~ C ~ iiv ~ 4 v Ivvv

WIOeSt0 IPC5v rCaP
AC4'I0 ~

CTlohl A
gad, i@~

a)..'r4
Ac>| e~ A.2.

P c«oH
C.

d.
mb.k'.„c

P
4e,4;.~ e.i

Agio
8

trav.r~ <44. io~~ e.~

ith the suppression pool (
vater temperature > 95 F
nitiate pool cooling and

restore the temperature
to g 95 F vithin
24 hours o be in at

east t e HOT SHUTDOWH

COHDITIOH vithin the
next 6 hours and in the
COLD SHUTDOMH COHDITIOH
vithin the folloving
30 hours

ith the suppression
pool water temperature
> 105'F during testing
of ECCS or relief
valves, stop all
testing, t turbo

g c 0 3. fe. 2 a L

„co g.C,.Z.J b gc>/g,S

OQCA~C Zs&K C'41vvag'S''iig~ e g~(/
SCA 0 Ow JPr<g

) gTioN
E

e ~

7tgvi r Q4>'.
Cede,o E

1 fo11ow the
action in Specification
3.7.A.l.

5vr < IZc F
lith the sup ress on
pool vate tern erature
> 110 during the STAR
OHDITIOH, HOT STAHDBT

COHDITIOH (with,all
control rods not
inserted), or REACTOR

R OPERATIO the
reactor shall be
sc d
Pto9o~ Pg v.rcDAC4io w

Mith the suppression
pool vater tern erature
> 120'F folloving
reactor isolation
epressurize to

< 200 psig at norma
oo ovn rates.

g.c,o R.c.Z.l.c

App ). (,L'l,lp
rLQas lq t. +5

Unit 2
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Ah

3 ' 4.7

plies to the ope atiag status
of e primary and s condary
containment systems.

To assure e integrity of e
primary an secondary
containment stems.

hppl s to thc prima aad
sec ry containment
integri+.
Qhfcr~~ Xl '

To verify the tegrity of the
primary and scca ary
ontainment.

peal'c~k'liky 1 ~

g3

i 0d 3.4;2.2.

ht any time that the
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vessel, and the
nuclear system is pressurized
above atmospheric pressure,
or vork is being done vhich
has thc potential to dxain
the vessel e pressure

( suppression pool vatcr level
i erature hall bc

ma nta ned vithin t e
folloving limits.

a. Minimum water level =
-6.25" (diffexeatial
pressure control >0 psid)
-7.25" (0 psid differen-
tial pressure control)

SR 3.4.2.2. I

Sm ~s~<f<~v<od
FoR CHA~Ws FoP
8FN >s1X 3.5;Z,

~eel'usv~FicATloN
Foa cH~Noes ~g
BFN isis g.g x i

The suppression
chamber vater level
bc checked once per
day. Whenever eat

s a ded to the
suppression pool by
testing of thc ECCS
or relief valves the
pool temperature shall
bc continually
monitored and shall be
observed and logged
every 5 minutes
until thc heat
addition is
terminated.

b. Maximum vater level ~
-I"

~ ~opt Sad 4C.Ti 0~ p,

P<-opo5Q4 AC.T<ON B

BFH
Unit 2

3.7/4.7-1
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tainmentent
Co~zq+

g.C.O 3. Co cQ ~ 8.1. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from e COLD
CONDITION'r

(2) when there is
irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through 3.5.B.7.

Apph <ig

/See. Vuskiflea4» Ea C~.~
4~ SFM lsm P.g.]

Low prcssure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE
during alignment and operation
for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwisc
inoperable.

3.5/4.5-4BFN
Unit 2

Simulated
Automatic
Ac tuation
Test

a. Once/
Opereting
Cycle

b. Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Specification

1.0.MM

Motor Opera- Per
ted valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1.0.MM

C ~

Pump Flow Once/3
Rate months

d.

Testable Per
Check Specif ication
Valve l.O.MM

e.

Once/MonthVerify that
each valve
(manual, power-
operated, or
automatic) in the
injection flow-
path that is not
locked, sealed,
or otherwise
secured in posi-
tion, is in its
correct position.

Verify LPCI ~ Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed aug power
removed from
valve operator.

go

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
en ECCS signal is
present may be in
e position for another
mode of operation.

AMENOMENTRO. 2 28
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3.5.B
oa ax ent nt,

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

o.gpss'wL; I;4~ (2) when there is
irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through .3.5.B.7.

e~xq~
L.Co 84.Z g 8.

1. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE l. a. Simulated
Automatic
Actuation
Test

Once/
Operating
Cycle

c. Motor Opera- Per
ted valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1.0.MM

d. Pump Flow Once/3
Rate months

e. Tes table
Check
.Valve

Per
Specification
l.O.MM

b. Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Speci.fication

1.0.MM

See.Tml)4;o;]s.~ g g,q,~
EPW lSm 7.S: I

f. Verify that Once/Month
each valve
(manual, power-
operated, or
automatic) in the
injection flow-
path that is not
locked, sealed,
or otherwise
secured in posi-
tion, is in its
correct position.

g.'erify LPCI Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed and power
removed from
valve operator.

BFN
Unit 2

Low pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE

during alignment and operation
for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome prcssure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwise
inoperable.

3.5/4.5-4

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another

odc of ope tio .

AMENDMENTRO. 2 2 S
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ent ainmcnt

Q

1. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE 8.

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

(2) when there is
irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through 3.5.B.7.

l. a.

b.

C ~

d.

e.

Simulated
Automatic
Actua tion
Test

Once/
Operating
Cycle

Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Specification

1.0.MM

Pump Flow
Rate

Once/3
months

Testable
Check
Valve

Per
Speci.fication
1.0.MM

Motor Opera- Per
ted valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1.0.MM

5(< Turf)f<e4io« for Q4geg
8/-~ tSTr S.s. I

Verify that Once/Month

(manual, power-
operated, or
automatic) in the
injection flow-
path that is not
locked, sealed,
or otherwisc
secured in posi-
tion, is in its
correct position.

g ~ Verify LPCI Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed and power
removed from
valve operator.

BFN
Unit 2

3.5/4-5~

Low pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE

during alignment and operation
for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwise
inoperable.

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another
mode of operation.

AMENDMENTRO. 2 23
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0

8.

L>

an n ainment
OAi

If Specifications 3.5.B.I
through 3.5.B.7 are not met,
an orderly shutdown shall be
initiated and the reactor
shall be placed in t e
COLD SH CONDITION
within ours.

B4b

en e reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric and
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vessel, at least one
RHR loop with two pumps or two
loops «ith one pump per

loop'hall

be OPERABLE. The
pumps'ssociateddiesel generators

must also be OPERABLE. Low
pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered
OPERABLE during alignment
and operation for shutdown
cooling, if capable of being
manually realigned and not
otherwise inoperable.

C5t5Tin~g

%%4/%'5k'inment

pg
~ +4c- 8<7 sA'qrpo~g

9. When the reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric,
the RHR pumps and valves
that are required to be
OPERABLE shall be
demonstrated to be OPERABLE
per Specification 1.0.NM.

If the conditions of
Specification 3.5.A.5 are met,
LPCI and containment cooling
are not required.

10. No additional surveillance
required ~

BFN
Unit 2

When there is irradiated fuel
in the reactor and the reactor
is not in the COLD SHUTDOWN
CONDITION, 2 RHR pumps and
associated heat exchangers and
valves on an adjacent unit
must be OPERABLE and capable
of supplying cross-connect
capability except as specified
in Specification 3.5.B.12
below. (Note: Because cross-
connect capability is not a
short-term requirement, a
component is not considered
inoperable if cross-connect
capability can be restored to
service within 5 hours.)

3 5/4.5-7

11. The RHR pumps on the
adjacent units which supply
cross-connect capability
shall be demonstrated to be
OPERABLE per Specification
1.0.MN when the cross-
connect capability
is required.

~~7 IFIc~ ppofJ Fog Qgg
B~~ "~ >S.l ~3.s.

Atr|ENOMEHT HU. 2 23
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3.7.8. 4.7.B. a

~~a
.3.7.B.4 (Cant'd)

b. Place all reactors in
~t least a HOT SHUTDOMH

COHDITIOH vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD

SHUTDOWNÃ COHDITIOH vithin
the fallovfng 24 hours.

37C So

Sce.%us ~i'ols~ lot- 0~+~pg
Qp'N isTS R.4.+3

4.7.C. Se o da Co ta

1. Secondary contafumen
shall bc in the
reactor zone at all times
except as specified in
F 7.C.2

opeeg gm

QoH>n'tacJ A+0

1. Secondary containment
surveillance shall be
performed as indicated
belov:

g @ p,(,3+sR3.
econdary containment

capability ta maintain
1/4 inch of water vacuum

er c~v
(c m h ~ndit on <za ~

H2, v th a system leakag
rate of not more tha
12,000 cf s 1
demonstrated
Xe ugingo~ge > o

2. If reactar zone secondary
containment -etc~~ cannot
be maintained the folloving

l e- c ns shall be met:~ ~g + Rc (M Ac4 ~

a. Suspend all fuel handling
QCWtol4 operations, core alters-|'ions, and activities vith

the potential to drain any
reactor vessel containing

b. Restore reactor zone
secondary containment

A ~< integrity within 4 hours,
or place all reactors in
at least a HOT SHUTDOMH

COHDITIOH vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD SHUT-
QOMH COHDITIOR vithin the
folloving 24 hours.

2 ~ Aft a sc ondary
ca tainme viola an is

termi d, the tandby gas
treat nt sys vill b
oper ted i diately fter
th affec d zones re
i olated from th remainder
f the cconda

conta ent t confirm ts
abil ty to intain e
remainder f the se onda
cantainm t at 1/ inch
of wate ncgativ prc ure
under calm vind conditions.

OI SPz E.C- 1 I
c~4. z.c, V. (.

BFH
Unit 2
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OAI

F ope~d A<TloPJ Q

~ )
SR 3.O.Q S. I

Each train sha 1 be
operated a total of at
least 10 hours every
month.

gc+4rPdl 5i~444
ie <Iso'~

3. Fram and after the date that.
one train of the standby gas
treatment system is made or
faund to be inoperable for
any reason, REACTOR POWER

OPERAXZOH and fuel handling
is permissible only during
the succeeding 7 days unless
such circuit is sooner made
vPELLBLE, provided that
during such 7 days all
active companents of the
other tvo standby gaa
treatment trains shall be .

perable.

bop Se f4om ~
i equi Ia+4~ eC g pg I

Pro ac{ ggg,aairaa(
Acute~ Q, /

s 4.C.Q 8
3 ~ CL ~

t es
ua op rab it af

th byp ss lvc for
lte co ing sha b

dem tr ted
LA3

When ane tra o the
tandby g s treatm t

s stem bec es inope able
th other trains
s 1 be d tratcd
to b OPERABLE vithin 2
hours d daxly
thereafter.

test sealing of gaskets
for hous doors s all
be perfo d utilizi

emical s ke genera
t s during ch test
per zmed- for
compl cc vith Speci-
fication 4.7.B.Z.a and
Specification 3.7.B.Z.a.

(Qs
ce per

~W'utomaticinitiatio of
each branch of the stand-
by gas treatment system
shall be demonstrated
from unit'~nt s.

4 ~

AcT> ega
g c C

Zf these conditions cannot
be me :

a. Suspend all fuel
handling operations,
'core alterations, and
activities vith the
potential to drain
any reactor vessel

) ~ovc~~Q of;r~; Qo4 f~
<ling~'elate im ~ gg< ~

BF5
Unit Z
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2oa ~ Primary containment

maintained at all times
vhcn the reactor is critical
or vhen the reactor vater
temperature is above 212 F
and fuel is in the reactor
vessel ce t v i e Agper o ng 'op ve sel"
p si s t sts at p vcr/

ev s t ex ed /
t

b. Primary ontainment
i tegrity s confi ed if
th max allovab e
in grated, eakage r tc,
La, does not exceed e
equi alent of 2 percen of
the p imary co tainment
volume er 24 h urs at t e
49.6 ps g design basis
ccident P ~

c If S2 makeup to e primary
c ntainm t aver d over
24 hours ( orrected or
pr sure, t peratur and
vent ng opera iona) ex eda
542 S , it t bc reduce
to ( 5 SC vithin hours

f or the reactor shall be
g placed in Hot Shutdovn'8 2.vithin the next hours.

/2

Primary c tainment nitrogen
consumpt n shall
monitor d to detc ine the
avcrag daily,ni rogen
cons ption fo the las
24 urs. Ex ssive 1 gc
is ndicate y a H2
c umptio rate of 2X of

e prima contai cnt free
volume r 24 hou
(corre ed for ell
tempe aturc, p ssurc,
ven ng opera iona) a
49 psig. orrecte to
n 1 d cll oper ing
pressure f 1.1 ps g, this
value is 542 SCFH If this
value i cxcccd ~ thc
action spccifi in
3.7.L.2.c sha be taken.

5 3.4.
er leakage rate testing

in accordance vith the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

Mcold showdown
i'n 34 /pub g

BF5
Unit 3
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g. Perform required local leak
r ests ncu ng t e
primary containment a r lo

e rate testi in
accordance v t t e Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

SeC 3~g+Wi cation&<
Ch~qcs lir gwnl Isis Z4,.l.<

Rotc.: kn inoperable air lock
door does not
invalidate the previou
successful performance
of the overall air lock
leakage test.

The acceptance criteria foW
air lock testing are: (1)
Overall air lock leakage rate
is g (0.05 La) vhen tested at
g Pa. (2) For door seal
leakage, the overall air lock
leakage rate is g (0.02 La)
when the air lock is
pressurized to (g 2.5 psig for
at least 15 minutes).

BFR
Unit 3
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S. c

the pr ry
con ainment i inerte
the ntainmcnt hall
contin usly mo ored
for gros leakage
eviev of c inert

tea sake
r raments. This
monit ring sys may be
taken t of se cc for
maint e but shall b
returned t service as
soon as prac icable.

The interior surfaces of
the dryvcll and torus

'above the level one foot
belov the normal vater
line and outside
surfaces of the torus
belov the vater linc
shall be visually
inspected each operating,
cycle for deterioration
and any signs of
structural damage vith
parCicular aCCenCion Co

piping connections and
supports and for signs
of distress or
displacement

BPS
Unit 3

3.7/4.7-9



NPL] P9 '.Ct:

3.7.A.4 (Cont'd) ( d)4.7.A.4 Cont

c. Two dryvell-suppression
chamber vacuum breakers
may be determined to be
inoperablc for opening.

c. Once each operating cycle,
each vacuum breaker valve
shall be inspected for
proper operation of the
valve and limit switches

~
in accordance with
Specification L.O.M.

d.

SEC Su5tAOcfiow
Far t',hopes &r g
BPN gg vs 3,4,I

If Specifications 3.7.A.4.a,
3.7.A.4.b, oz 3.7.A.4.c,
cannot bc met, the
unit shall be placed
in a Cold Shutdovn
condition in an orderly
manner vithin 24 hours.

d. A leak test of the dryvell
to suppression chamber
structure shall be conducted
ur ng a o

Acce table Leak rate is
.09 lb/sec o pr ary

containment atmosphere wit
1 si differential.

S. 0

a. Containment atmosphere shall be
reduced to less than 4X oxygen
with nitrogen gas during reactor
pover operation vith reactor
coolant pressure above 100/psig,
except as spccificd in 3.7.A.5.b.

a. The primary containment
oxygen concentration shall
bc measured and recorded
daily. The oxygen
measurement shall be ad)usted
to account for thc uncertainty
of the method used by adding
a predetermined error function

b.. Mithin the 24-hour period
subsequent to placing the reactor
in the RUH mode folloving a shut-
down, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentration shall be
reduced to less than 4X by volume
and maintained in this condition.
Dcincrting may commence 24 hours
prior to a shutdovn.

c. If plant control air is being used
to supply the pneumatic control
system inside primary containment,
thc reactor shall not bc started,
or if at pover, thc reactor shall
be brought to a Cold,Shutdovn
condition vithin 24 hours.

b. The methods used to measure
the primary containment
oxygen concentration shall
bc calibrated once every
refueling. cycle,

c. The control air supply valve
for the pneumatic control
system inside the primary
containment shall be verified
closed prior to reactor start p
and monthly thereafter.

BFH
Unit 3

If the specifications of 3.7.A.5.a
through 3.7.A.5.b cannot be met,
an orderly shutdovn shall be
initiated and the reactor shall bc
in a Cold Shutdovn condition
ithin 24 hours.

3.7/4.7-11
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2.a. Prima ontainment
int ity shal e

ntained all times
hen th cactor is itical

or v the rea r vatert'raturc above 2 P
fuel in the actor

vessel cept v e
pcrf ing "o vessel"
p sics tes at pover
cvcls no to ezcced
%t(t)

b. Primar'y containment
integrity is confirmed if
thc mazianun allovablc
integrated leakage rate,
La, does not exceed the
equivalent of 2 percent of
the primary containment
volume per 24 hours at the
49.6 psig design basis
accident pressure, Pa.

c. If E2 makeup to the primary
containment averaged over
24 hours (corrected for
prcssure, temperature, and
venting operations) exceeds
542 SCFH, it must be reduced
to < 542 SCFH vithin 8 hours
or the reactor shall be
placed in Hot Shutdovn
vithin thc next 16 hours.

2. e ated eak Rate Test

Primary containment nitrogen
consumption shall be.
monitored to determine the
average daily nitrogen
consumption for the last
24 hours. Ezcessivc leakage
is indicated by a 82
consumption rate of > 2X of
thc primary containment frcc
volume per 24 hours
(corrected for dryvcll
temperature, prcssure, and
venting operations) at
49.6 psig. Corrected to
normal dryvell operating
pressure of 1.1 psig, this
value is 542 SCFE. If this
value is exceeded, the
action specified in
3.7.L.Z.c shall be taken.

Perform leakage rate testing
in accordance vith the Prima
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Programo

5ee ~~g~gs'ca fjon 4r Cha,ny cs
~~ 8Av >sos Z.4;I.I

Alf ~C g,b, l,2 (;cab'lie

fen scd 4'Tz'ms' $'B

moped Alma I<g Q Ho<S

PV (no s<A, SR. B.k.l.12
2

BPK
Unit 3
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Scc ~wSHAco jjon Qr PQ~~i 8<w I Srs z.c.l.l

5
g. Perform equ red local le

rate tests, includi the
primary conta nment air lock
leakage rate testing in
accordance vith the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate
Testing Program.

Rote: kn inoperable air lock
door does not

/V> w invalidate the previous
successful performance
of the overall air lock
leakage test.

The acceptance criteria for
air lock testing are: (1)
Overall air lock leakage rate
is g (0.05 La) vhen tested at
g Pa (2) For door seal
leakage, the overall air lock
leakage rate is g (0.02 La)
@hen the air lock is
pressurized to (g 2.5 psig for
at least 15 minutes).

Se< K~sA'C'@ah'on 4 r Change
+< BID Isis S.s.l~

BFK
Unit 3

3 '/4 '-6 NENDMEN HO. 2 03
PAGE ~ GP~





3. 5ecoadary contain«cat integ-
rity shall be maintaiaed ia
the rcfueliag xone, except as
spccificd in 3.7.C.4.

4. If refueling zone secoadary
containment cannot be
maintained the folloviag
conditions shall be met:

a. Handling of spent fuel and
all operations over spent
fuel pools and open reactor
vclls containing fuel shall
be prohibited.

~ The standby gas treatment
system suction 'to the
refueliag xone vill be
blocked except for a
controlled leahac area
sixed to assure the
achieving of a vacuu«of
at least 1/4-inch of vater
aad not over 3 inches of
vater in all three reactor
zones. This is only appli-
cable if reactor xone
integrity is required.

eyer ft'~~~
gocwusA Qca54( 5

D.

~ kc.tp

Shen Primary Contain«ent
Integrity is required, all
pri«ary containment
isolation valves and all
reactor coolant syste«
instrmeat line flov check
valves shall bc OPE

~zccpt as specified in
3.7.D.2.

cLockcd or sealed closed valve
«ay bc opened on an intczmitteat
basis under administrative control

]V~a I + ~Tioug
SP. g,g,t,g.g

ao

SC 7.6.l.ks
S gg.l.t.3. C

SR 3,t'.l.z,7

At least once pcr o cr-
ating cycle, e OPER-

ry contain-
«cnt isolation valves
that arc pover operated
and automatically
initiated shall be
tested for simulated
automatic initiation

~Moo

'. The primary containment
isolation valves
surveillance shall bc
perfor«ed as follovs: g7

Qaft 3 sm 4 ~ SC 5.t',.1.3.3 NtIENDMEHTNg. T 6 I
7





0
Specked ' 6.I.5'UL 17 GS

~fPliwb;}t

i>4$

6 ui+8

a. ccyt spec+ed
.h.3.b clov vo pressure

suppression chamber-reactor
building vacuum breakers shall
be OPERhBLE at all times vhen
PRIORY COHTLIHMEHT IHTEQRITY
ia required. The aetpoint
of the differential pressure
inatrimlcntation vhich actuates
thc pressure suppression
chamber-reactor building
vacuum breakers shall be

I per Table 3.7.k.
ils p ep

b. rom and after the date
that onc of thc pressure
auypreasion chamber-reactor
building vacuum breakers ia
made or found to bc inoperable
for any reason, reactorV, oycration is pcraiasib y
during the succeeding +even
days f prorided that the >~ 40"~
repair procedure does not
violate PRZHQLT CO?lThI?IDENT N3
INTEGRITY.

S 3.r.. l.'~
a. Th ressure suppression

chamber-reactor building
vacuum breakers shall bc

~ exercised in accordance vith
Specification leO.MM d the

pR <t ~ <s eeoc ated insttonentation
including setpofnt shall be
fmctkonally tested for proper
operation per Table 4.7.k.

5g Z.e.>..
b. k ion

determination that the
force required to open each
vacuum breaker (check valve)
does not exceed 0.5 psid
viLL be made each refueling
outageo

~~8 ~< ~~ 3.<,},5.}

4,

BPK
Uni.t 3

a ~

b.

When priaary containment ia
required, all dryvell-
suppreaa ion chamber race%
breakers shall be OPERQLLE
and positioned in the fully
closed position (except
during testing) except aa ~

specified in 3.7.1.4.b aai
3.7.Le4 c bclov.

Onc dryvell-suppression
chamber racma breaker aay
be nonfully closed ao Long
aa it ia deterained to be not
aore than 3 open aa indicated
by the position lights.
inc Phtiikcah'oo ioi ~> 7gd P M~ 8'SYS g,g,l„g

a. Each dryvell-suppression
chamber vacmsi breaker
ahall be tested in accordance
vith Specification L.O.HN.

b. Mum it ia deteaained that
tvo vacuum breakers are
inopcrablc for oycning at a
time vhen OPERhBZLITX is
required, all other vacma
breaker valves shall be
exercised immediately and
erery 15 days .theieafter until
the inoperable valve haa been
returned to

NBDMENTNO. I 9 6'sb~



LQ 2
TABLE 3.7.A

1HSTROKNTATlOH COHTATNKN SYSTEHS

Hlnlaaa Ho.
OperabT ~ ter~utile

lnstruent Channel-
Pressure suppression
chaaber-reactor bul lng
vacua breakers
(Pdl~20, 2l)

0.5 paid Actuates ~ pressu
suppress on chaaber-
reactor ulldln9
vacu rasters.

footnote:

~ ~ - Repair ln 24 hours. lf the function ls not OPERABLE ln 24 hours, d clare the system or caeponent

inoperable�

.lll



TABLE 4.7.

CONT tRiENT SYSTEN INSTRSKNTATI SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

Instr>went Channel-
Pressure suppression
chaeber-reactor building
vacua breakers
(PdlS-64-20, 2I)

once/oonthI I l Once/16 eonth No

c

Ihl
4)
n

footnote :

- Funct onal test consists f the injection of sieulated signal int the electronic trip circuitry place of thefl1
sans signil to verify ERABILITY of the t p and aiara function .

~ ~ - Cal bration consists o the adjustment of he primary sensor an associated coeponents so that
e~ correspondc21

ui hin acceptable ran and accuracy to me values of the pa ac+ter belch the channel bonito, ncludin9
a justsent of the el tronic trip circu ry. so that its ou'tp t relay changes state at or eor conservatively than

~ analog equivale of the level set no.

0
g p

g

CQ

C1





~ ~> i > c. Tvo dryvell-suppression
chamber vacuum breakers
may .be determined to bc
inoperable for opening.

~*'
c. Once each operating cycle,

each vacuum breaker valve
shall be inspected Eor
proper operation of thc
valve and limit svitches

3 accordance v t
Specificatioa 1.0.MM..

/kHon C.

0

d. If Specifications 3.7.h.4.a,
3.7.A.4.b, or 3.7.$ .4.c,
cannot bc met, the
unit shall be placed
in a Cold Shutdovn
condition in an orderly
manner vithin rs.

Z

r4 lfoTStuTR)A
0 a ~ibsen in l>hrS

a

a. Containment atmosp ere shall be
reduced to less than 4X oxygen
vith nitrogen gas during reactor
povcr operation vith reactor
coolant prcssure above 100/psig,
except as specified in 3.7.A.5.b.

d. h leak test of the dryvell
to suppressioa chamber
structure shall be conducted
during each operating cycle.
hcccptable leak rate is
0.09 lb/scc of primary
containmcnt atmosphere vith
1 si differential

y«a~c hV'cutie~~~f r BAH
Ls tS 3A I i

a. The primary contafnmen
oxygen concentration sh 1
be measured and recorded
daily. The oxy'gen
measuremcnt shall be ad)usted
to accouat for the uncertainty
oi the method used by adding
a predetermined error function

b.. Within the 24-hour period
subsequent to placing, the reactor
in the RUH mode folloving a shut-
dovn, the containment atmosphere
oxygen concentration shall be
reduced to less than 4X by volume
and maintained in this condition.
Defncrtfng may commcncc 24 hours
prior to a shutdovn.

c. If plant control air is being used
to supply the pneumatic control
system inside primary containment,
the reactor shall not be started,
or if at povcr, the reactor shall
be brought to a Cold Shutdova
condition vithin 24 hours.

d. If the speciifcations of 3.7.h.5.a
through 3.7.A.5.b cannot be met,
an orderly shutdovn shall be
initiated and the reactor shall be
in a Cold Shutdovn condition
vithin 24 hours.

b. Thc methods used to measure
thc primary contafnmeat
oxygea concentration shall
be calibrated once every
refueling cycle.

c. The control air supply valve
for the pneumatic control
system fnside the primary
containment shall be verified
closed prior to reactor startup
and monthly thcreaftcr.

S<< ><bhh'M~ F'on.
~gc'S <ITS 3

BFH
Unit 3
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0 4 ~ 7

kppli to the operating status
of the rlmary and second
contaiIRL t

systems'ppl.les to the rimary and
econdary conta ent
tegrity.

To assure th integrity of the
primary and s ondary

taiament systems.

To ver fy the integri of the
primary secondary
containment.

Aytimbiti}-]

LL0 34„Ll

it any time that the
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vessel, and the
nuclear system is pressurized
above atmospheric ressure
r @or s e done vhfch~ the potential to dra

the vessel the pressure
ress on ol ater leva

and 1 e
maintained lplthin the
'follovtng limits.

a. Minimum vater level s
-6.25" (differential
pressure control >0 paid)
-7.25" (0 paid differen-
tial pressure control)

SCC gg5tgWge+
For r.'Ltn)c~
For pFN l5&iS.L,

SIC'uCSA'ca%on
4 1 Cha*IjCS P r
5<4 3,t,x.i

The suppression
chamber vater level
be checked once er
day. Mxenever hea&IR3.c.z,l.l

s added to the
suppression pool by
testing of the ECCS

'rrelief valves the
pool temperature shall
be continually
monitored and shall be
observed and logged
every 5 minutes
until the heat
addition is
terminated.

b. Maximum vater level ~
1N

BFH
Unit 3
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ate r~y~oon kv Chvpu ~Ra 'en . SZ.

3.7 4.7

hpplie to the operating tates
of the p and second

,n'ontaiEE 'systems o ~ e
0

Msradza

To assure the egrity of the
priIRary and s ec
containaent syst

hpplies to the imazy and
econdary ccmta ent

egrityo

To ver the integri of the
primary secondary
ccmtainIR t

LCl> Z.(ra2o
and t eratar 1 be
aa tained the
'folloving liaits.

a. Snimm vater level a
-6.25" (differential
pressure control >0 ysid)
-7.25" (0 paid differen-
tial pressure control)

.. 1 it any twas that the
~~'+~~»'/ irradiated fael is in the

reactor vessel, and the
l 5 nuclear systea is yressnrired

above ataospheric pressare
r vork is e cme ch

has the potential to drain
the vessel e pressure

ression ol vater level

~< >~4akog4ru
~W lees 9.s.2

See

mph''schon

6~ +a<a F a
~N iSvXzy,z.

s added to the
suppression yool by
testing of the ECCS
r relief valves the
ol temperature shall

be continually
monitored and shall be
observed and logged
every 5 axLnates
nntil the hea
addition is
terILinat

Qmahcx
5g Z,g,z,z. I' The soppressiom

chaaber vater level
be checked once per
day. Whenever a

b. Saxbma vater level s
~lit

i ~cd %+an R

co jcch &Cfloh 8

BF?f
Unit 3
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I co p.c,x.< P.1. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

1. a. Simula ted
Automa tie
Ac tua tion
Test

Once/
Operating
Cycle

~PP>cab;I.fy (2) when there is
irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and when the reactor
vessel pressure is
greater than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
hrough 3.5 B.7.

b.

C ~

d.

e ~ Testable
Check
Valve

Per
Specification
1.0.MM

Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Specification

l.O.MM

Motor Opera- Per
ted valve Specification
OPERABILITY 1.0.MM

Pump Flow Once/3
Rate months

~ 5ws+4 cQsn
k~s~u isis g.~.i

Once/MonthVerify that
each valve
(manual, powcr-
operated, or
automatic) xn the
injection flow-
path that is not
locked, scaled,
or otherwise
secured in posi-
tion, il in its
correct position.

Verify LPCI Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed ~ power
removed from
valve operator.

BFN
Unit 3

3.5/4.5-4

Low pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE
during alignment and operation

'for shutdown cooling with reactor
steam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOMN, if
capable of being manually
realigned and not otherwise
inoperable.

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position when
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another
mode of operation.
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(2) shen there is

irradiated fuel in
the reactor vessel
and +hen the reactor
vessel pressure is
greeter than
atmospheric, except as
specified in
Specifications 3.5.B.2,
through 3.5.B.7.

)
l. The RHRS shall be OPERABLE

(1) PRIOR TO STARTUP
from a COLD
CONDITION; or

Simulated
Automatic
Ac tuat ion
Test

a. Once/
Opera ting
Cycle

b ~ Pump OPERA- Per
BILITY Specification

1.0 MM

C ~ Motor Opera- Per
ted valve Specificatio
OPERABILITY 1.0 e MM

d Pump Floe
Rate

Once/3
months

Tcs table
Check
Ug.ve

Per
Specification
1.0.MM

Once/MonthVerify that
each valve
(manual, pover-
operatcd, or
automatic) in the
injection flov-
path that is not
locked, sealed,
or otherwise
secured in posi-
tion, iI in its
correct posi.tion.

Verify LPCI Once/Month
subsystem cross-
tie valve is
closed gggi power
removed from
valve operator.

BFN
Unit 3

~ pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered OPERABLE
during alignment and operation

'for shutdown cooling with reactor
stcam dome pressure less than
105 psig in HOT SHUTDOWN,
capable of being manually
realigned and not othcrvise
inoperable.

3.5/4.5-4

Except that an
automatic valve
capable of auto-
matic return to its
ECCS position >hen
an ECCS signal is
present may be in
a position for another
mode of oper ti
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8.

9.

If Specifications 3.5.B.1
through 3.5.B.7 are not met,
an orderly shutdown shall be
initiated and the reactor
shall be placed in
COLD SEgIRWN CONDITION
within hours.

g(~
When t e reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric and
irradiated fuel is in the
reactor vcsscl, at least one
RHR loop with two pumps or two
loops with onc pump per loop
shall be OPERABLE. The

pumps'ssociateddiesel generators
must also bc OPERABLE. Low
pressure coolant injection
(LPCI) may be considered
OPERABLE during alignment
and operation for shutdown
cooling, if capable of being
manually realigned and not
otherwisc inoperable.

i'n ~< 1tov Siiiiv~~
Q7~;g.on 'n i2.~rs an/

9. When the reactor vessel
pressure is atmospheric,
the RHR pumps and valves

, that are required to be
OPERABLE shall be
demonstrated to be
OPERABLE per
Specification 1.0.MM.

0. If the conditions of
Specification 3.5.A.5 arc mct,
LPCI and containment cooling
are not required.

10. No additional surveillance
required.

BFN
Unit 3

When there is irradiated fuel
in the reactor and the reactor
is not in, the COLD SHUTDOWN

CONDITION, 2 RHR pumps and
associated heat exchangers and
valves 'on an adjacent unit
must be OPERABLE and capable
of supplying cross-connect
capability accept as specified
in Specification 3.5.B.12
belo~. (Note: Because cross-
connect capability is not a
short-term requirement, a
component is not considered
inoperable if cross-connect
capability can be restored to
service within 5 hours.)

3.5/4.5-7

'l. The B and D RHR pumps on
unit 2 which supply
cross-connect capability
shall be demonstrated to
be OPERABLE per
Specification 1.0.NM when
the cross-connect
capability is required.
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3.7.8. S st .B. d Gas eatmeht

3.7.B.4 (Coat'd)

b. Place all reactors in
at least a HOT SHUTDOWH
COHDITIOH vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD
SHUTDOWH COHDITIOH vithin

he folloving 24 hours.

sw~ wugtjfswg'o ~ P
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3.7.C. Seep da Conta nme 4.7.C. Seep da Containment

Lco 3, g,c/, i
8ppI'ab.'(i&y

Ann'i how gy~ 1'crablC

shall bc ma nta ne n thc
reactor zone at all imes
except as specified in
3.7.C.2.

P+RILbt
* LCO not app ca e

prior "o locd'ag fuel 'o
the Un't 3 rea ter ves" 1,
pr vidcd thc Uni 3 reactor
zone s not requir for
second containment
integrity for other

1. Secondary containment
surveillance shall be
performed as indicated
belov:

SR 3.4.C/.3 d-sR, cJ. I.
a. Secondary containment

capability to maintain
9t t /6 '.. ch "". vater vac -:= =

al.t'ala
mp c di ons

vith system nleakag
rate of not morc tha
12,000 cfm s 1

emonstratc at each
e e ag o tage rior
o fu

RCA n5
R-+B

2. If reactor zone secoa ary
containment iacegrkty cannot
bc maintained the folloving

ons shall be met:
r~eR Note W nc,t

a. Suspend all fuel handliag
operations, core altera-
tions, and activities vith
the potential to drain any
reactor vessel containing
fuels

NIMiakCl
b. Restore reactor zone

secondary containment
integrity vithin 4 hours,
or place all reactors in
at least a HOT SHUTDOWH

COHDITIOH vithin the next
12 hours and in a COLD SHUT-
DOWH COHDITIOH vithin the
folloving 24 hours.

hfter seco dary
cont amen viol tion is
det rmine , the stand gas
t atm sys vil be
o era d imm iatel after
thc fccte zones are
iso ated f om the remainder
of e se ondary
contai nt to onfi its
abilit to ma tain

e'emafder of he sc onda
cont iamen at 1/ inch
f vater egativ pres re
der ca vind ondi ions
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CO A HMERT SYSTEMS .

hot'oreg /Chion D
5 R 3 <. 9. 3', t /X2.

'perated ota of at
least 10 hours every
month.

Rgon

On ~ ar:&4 or 5 raulA
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3. From and after the date that
onc train of the standby gas
treatment system is made or
found to bc inoperable for
any reason, REACTOR POWER

OPERATIOH and fuel handling
is permissible only during
the succeeding 7 days unless
such circuit is sooner made
OPERABLE, provided that
during such 7 days all
active components of the
other two standby gas
treatment trains shall bc
operable.

ilogsck hlog g kp;A 46 ho
o< c+E.i

no) Rca;red
<hon 4t

4. If these conditions cannot
bc met:

c ~

SR Z.6"I
~ a ~

C ~

Test sealing of gaskets
r ho ing do s shall

be perfo ed uti izing
ch ical moke ge era-
tors duri each t st
perfo ed f r
compli ce w th Spec
ficatio 4.7. .2.a and
Specification .7.B.2.a.

H
ce per

automatic initiation of
each branch of the stand-
by gas treatment system

al e em~s tra~
rom ca unit t contro
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t b ass a e fil r c 1 al
d ons ra d.

one train of the
st dby g s trc ment
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hereafter.

a. Suspend all fuel
Roon~ handling operations,
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activities with the
potential to drain
any reactor vessel
containing fue
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BROWNS FERRY NUCLEARPLANT- IMPROVED TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS
SECTION 3.6

LIST OF REVISED PAGES

CURRENT TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS JUSTIFICATIONFOR CHANGES {Revised pages marked
Revision 1)

Replaced ITS 3.6.1.1 pages 1 of3 thru 3 of3 with ITS 3.6.1.1 pages 1 tluu 3 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.1.2 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.1.2 pages 1 thru 3 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.1.3 pages 1 of6 through 6 of6 with ITS 3.6.1.3 pages 1 thru 6 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.1.4 page 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.1.4 page 1 Revision 1 {3 total page replacements)
'eplacedITS 3.6.1.5 pages 1 of3 through 3 of3 with ITS 3.6.1.5 pages 1 thru 4 Revision 1

Replaced 1TS 3.6.1.6 pages I of3 through 3 of3 with ITS 3.6.1.6 pages I thru 3 Revision I
Replaced ITS 3.6.2.1 pages 1 of3 through 3 of3 with 1TS 3.6.2.1 pages I thru 3 Revision I
Replaced ITS 3.6.2.2 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.2.2 pages 1 thru 2 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.2.3 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.2.3 pages 1 tluu 2 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.2.4 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.2.4 pages 1 thru 2 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.2.5 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.2.5 pages 1 thru 2 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.2.6 pages 1 of I with ITS 3.6.2.6 page 1 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.3.1 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.3.1 pages I thru 2 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.3.2 pages 1 of2 through 2 of2 with ITS 3.6.3.2 pages 1 thru 3 Revision I
Replaced 1TS 3.6.4.1 pages 1 of4 through 4 of4 with ITS 3.6.4.1 pages 1 thru 4 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.4.2 pages 1 of3 through 3 of3 with ITS 3.6.4.2 pages 1 thru 3 Revision 1

Replaced ITS 3.6.4.3 pages 1 of4 through 3 of4 with ITS 3.6.4.3 pages I thru 4 Revision 1

Replaced CTS 3.7.F/4.7.F page 4 of4 with CTS 3.7.F/4.7.F page 1 Revision 1



0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.1 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The

reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make

consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

The definition of PRIMARY CONTAINMENT INTEGRITY has been deleted from
the proposed Technical Specifications. In its place the requirement for
primary containment is that it "shall be OPERABLE." This was done

because of the confusion associated with these definitions compared to
its use in the respective LCO. The change is editorial in that all the
requirements are specifically addressed in the proposed LCO for the
primary containment along with the remainder of the LCOs in the
Containment Systems Primary Containment subsection (e.g., air locks,
isolation valves, suppression pool). Therefore, the change is purely a

presentation preference adopted by the BWR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433.

A3 Recategorized to LA3.

A4 CTS 3.7.A.2.b provides acceptance criteria for integrated leak rate
testing, which is redundant to those contained in Primary Containment
Leakage Rate Testing Program (CTS 6.8.4.3) requirements. The definition
of L. is provided in proposed BFN ISTS 5.5.12 and need not be repeated
here. As such, this deletion is considered administrative.

,BFN-UNITS 1, 2, L 3 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.1 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT

A5 The acceptance criteria for the leak test of the drywell to suppression
chamber structure has been changed from 0.09 lb/sec of primary
containment atmosphere at 1 psid to 0.25 inches of water for 10 minutes.
Since these values are equivalent this is considered an administrative
change.

A6 CTS 4.7.A.2.h(1) requires repairs to be initiated immediately when it is
determined the criterion of 4.7.A.2.g is exceeded. CTS 4.7.A.2.g
requires LLRTs to be performed in accordance with the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program (CTS 6.8.4.3). CTS

4.7.A.2.h(2) then allows 48 hours to demonstrate 4.7.A.2.g can be met
following detection of excessive local leakage. Since repairs are
typically initiated immediately and proposed BFN ISTS ACTION A will only
allow 1 hour to restore primary containment to OPERABLE status prior to
requiring the initiation of a shutdown (reference Justification M2

below), CTS 4.7.A.2.h(l) has been deleted.

A7 The objective of the existing CTS provisions for suspending the
requirements of primary containment integrity for the conduct of open
vessel physics tests at low powers was to allow flexibility for doing
core physics testing during the original reactor startup test programs.
BFN has no interest in retaining this option and due to the historical
nature of the CTS provision, considers the change as an administrative
provision.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Ml CTS 3.7.A.2.a requires the primary containment to be OPERABLE at all
times when the reactor is critical or when the reactor water temperature
is above 212'F and fuel is in the vessel. The proposed BFN ISTS 3.6.1.1
applicability is MODES 1, 2, and 3. This is more restrictive since CTS

does not require the primary containment to be OPERABLE when in MODE 2,
not critical and < 212'F.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Revision 1





JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.1 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT

M2 Proposed Action A is more restrictive than CTS 3.7.A.2.c since the time
allowed to reduce excessive nitrogen leakage prior to initiating a
shutdown has been reduced from 8 hours to 1 hour. The time allotted to
place the unit in Hot Shutdown (MODE 3) has been reduced from 16 hours
to 12 hours. Proposed Action B requires the unit to be placed in Cold
Shutdown (MODE 4), whereas, CTS 3.7.A.2.c only requires the unit to be
placed in Hot Shutdown.

In addition, CTS 4.7.A.2.h.(2) allows 48 hours to demonstrate
conformance to Appendix J following detection of excessive local leakage
and then requires a plant shutdown if conformance can not be
demonstrated. CTS does not specify a completion time for shutdown and
does not specify whether shutdown is to the Hot or Cold Shutdown
Condition. The Proposed Actions A and B are more restrictive since they
only allow 1 hour to restore primary containment and then require the
unit be in MODE 3 in 12 and MODE 4 in 36 hours.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

LA1 The details relating to routine monitoring of plant status and
operations parameters that reflect primary containment operability and
the methods of performing this monitoring have been relocated to the
TRM. Changes to the TRM will be controlled by the provisions of
10 CFR 50.59.

LA2 The continuous leak rate monitor requirements of CTS 4.7.A.2.j are being
relocated to the TRM. Changes to the TRM will be controlled by the
provisions of 10 CFR 50.59.

LA3 The requirements for visual inspection of the drywell and torus surfaces
have been relocated to the Technical Requirements Manual (TRM) and
associated procedures.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 8E 3 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.2 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT AIR LOCK

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable,- and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make

consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

A2 CTS 4.7.A.2.h(l) requires repairs to be initiated immediately when it is
determined the criterion of 4.7.A.2.g is exceeded. CTS 4.7.A.2.g
requires LLRTs to be performed in accordance with the Primary
Containment Leakage Rate Testing Program (CTS 6.8.4.3). CTS

4.7.A.2.h(2) then allows 48 hours to demonstrate 4.7.A.2.g can be met

following detection of excessive local leakage. Since repairs are
typically initiated immediately and proposed Required Action C. 1 for
3.6.1.2 requires action be initiated to evaluate the primary containment
overall leakage rate using the current air lock results and ACTION A of
ISTS 3.6.1.1 will only allow 1 hour to restore primary containment to
OPERABLE status prior to requiring the initiation of a shutdown
(reference Justification M2 for Specification 3.6.1.1), CTS 4.7.A.2.h(1)
has been deleted.

TECHNICAL CHANGES» MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

determined to be appropri ate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.2 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT AIR LOCK

Ml 'he current requirements for the air lock are located within the primary
containment TS requirements. The current definition of primary
containment integrity requires only one air lock door to be closed and
sealed (i.e., the seal mechanism intact and sealing the door). Thus, no
actions are required if one door is inoperable provided the other door
is OPERABLE, since primary containment integrity only requires the one
door. The proposed LCO requires the entire air lock to be OPERABLE,
which includes both doors, as well as the interlock mechanism and the
leak-tightness of the barrel. ACTIONS are provided (proposed ACTIONS A
and B) to ensure that if one door or its interlock mechanism is
inoperable, the other door is closed, locked and periodically verified
to be closed and locked. If the interlock mechanism is inoperable, an
allowance is provided to open the door provided a dedicated individual
controls the access. Notes are provided to allow the locked closed
verification to be performed administratively if the door is in a

limited access area. These two new actions are not applicable, however,if the entire air lock is inoperable (as stated in proposed Note 1 to
both ACTIONS A and 8). To ensure that the primary containment LCO will
be entered if air lock leakage results in exceeding overall primary
containment leakage, NOTE 2 to the ACTIONS is also included. Overall,
these new ACTIONS provide additional restrictions to plant operation.

H2

H3

CTS 4.7.A.2.h requires repairs to be initiated immediately when it is
determined that the criterion of 4.7.A.2.g is exceeded and if
conformance to these criterion is not demonstrated within 48 hours
following detection of excessive local leakage, a reactor shutdown is
required. ACTION C of the proposed Specification requires the licensee
to initiate action to evaluate primary containment overall leakage rate
using the current air lock test results immediately, verify an air lock
door closed within 1 hour and restore the air lock to OPERABLE status
within 24 hours. If required ACTION C and the associate Completion Time
is not met, the unit must be in MODE 3 in 12 hours and MODE 4 in 36
hours. This is more restrictive than current requirements.

This change adds a Surveillance to verify the interlock mechanism works
properly (only one door can be opened at a time). This will ensure that
one door is always closed which maintains containment integrity. The
addition of new requirements r epresents a more restrictive change.

M4 The current requirements for the air lock are located within the primary
containment TS requirements (CTS 3.7.A.2.a), which requires the primary
containment to be OPERABLE at all times when the reactor is critical or

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 8L 3 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.2 - PRIMARY CONTAINHENT AIR LOCK

when the reactor water temperature is above 212'F and fuel is in the
vessel. The proposed BFN ISTS 3.6. 1.2 applicability is MODES 1, 2,
and 3. This is more restrictive since CTS does not require the primary
containment to be OPERABLE when in NODE 2, not critical, and < 212'F.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Revision 1





JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The

reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
change's to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make

consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe 'each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BMR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

, In addition, the PCIV LCO specifically excludes the reactor building-to-
suppression chamber vacuum breakers since they are governed by other
LCOs. Any changes to the requirements for these valves are discussed in
the new LCO Justification for Changes.

A2 The current technical specification (CTS) 4.7.D. l.a frequency of "once

per operating cycle" has been changed to "In accordance with the
Inservice Testing Program" for proposed SR 3.6.1.3.5 (stroke time
tests). The CTS 4.7.D. l.d frequency of "once per operating cycle" has

been changed to "18 months" for proposed SR 3.6.1.3.8. Since an

operating cycle is 18 months and the current IST program requires
testing every 18 months, this change is considered administrative in
nature. The CTS 4.7.A.2.i frequency of "each refueling outage" has been

replaced with "in accordance with the Primary Containment Leakage Rate

Testing Program" for SR 3.6.1.3.10. This program requires Appendix J

requirements to be met. The Appendix J requirements will always
supersede the Technical Specification requirements (unless an exemption
is approved) since Appendix J is the rule. Therefore, this change is
purely an administrative preference in presentation.

A3

conJunctlon w

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Revision 1
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penetration flow path") provides explicit instructions for proper
application of the actions for Technical Specification compliance. In

ith the proposed Specification 1.3 - "Completion Times,"



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

this Note provides direction consistent with the intent of the existing
Actions for inoperable isolation valves.

A4 The proposed ACTIONS include Notes 3 and 4. These Notes facilitate the
use and understanding of the intent to consider any system affected by
inoperable isolation valves, which is to have its ACTIONS also apply ifit is determined to be inoperable. Note 4 clarifies that these
"systems" include the primary containment. With proposed LCO 3.0.6,
this intent would not necessarily apply. This clarification is
consistent with the intent and interpretation of the existing Technical
Specifications, and is therefore considered an administrative
presentation preference.

A5 The current single Action for "any primary containment isolation valve"
has been divided into three ACTIONS. Proposed ACTION A for one valve
inoperable in a penetration that has two valves, proposed ACTION B for
two valves inoperable in a penetration that has two valves, and proposed
ACTION C for one valve inoperable in a penetration that has only one
valve. All technical changes are discussed elsewhere in this section.
As such, this change is considered an administrative presentation
preference..

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These NR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

1

Ml CTS 3.7.D.3 requires an orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor to
be in the COLD SHUTDOWN CONDITION within 24 hours when certain
conditions can not be met. Proposed Action E will require the plant be
in MODE 3 in 12 hours and NODE 4 in 36 hours. The addition of this
intermediate step to the COLD SHUTDOWN CONDITION is considered more
restrictive since CTS does not require any action to have taken place
within 12 hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging plant
safety systems.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

CTS applicability for PCIV operability is when primary containment
integrity is required. Per CTS 3.7.A.2.a, primary containment integrity
is required at all times the reactor is critical or when the reactor
water temperature is > 212'F and fuel is in the reactor vessel. The

proposed applicability of NODES 1, 2, and 3 is more restrictive since
CTS does not require primary containment integrity when in NODE 2, not
critical and ( 212'F. The proposed Specification is also applicable
when associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE per LCO

3.3.6.1, which adds a NODE 4 and 5 requirement for the RHR Shutdown

Cooling isolation valves. An appropriate ACTION has been added

(proposed ACTION F) for when the valves cannot be isolated (since the
unit is already in NODE 4 or 5, the current actions provide no

appropriate compensatory measures). ACTION F requires the licensee to
initiate action to suspend operations with the potential for draining
the reactor vessel immediately and to restore valve(s) to OPERABLE

status immediately. If suspending an OPDRV would result in closing the
RHR Shutdown Cooling valves, an alternative required action is provided
to immediately initiate action to restore the valves to OPERABLE status.

H3 New Surveillance Requirements have been added. SRs 3.6. 1.3. 1, 3.6. 1.3.2
and 3.6.1.3.3 ensure PCIVs are in their proper position or state. SRs

3.6.1.3.4 and 3.6.1.3.9 ensure the traversing incore probe (TIP) squib
valves will actuate if required. These SRs are additional restrictions
on plant operation.

N4 This change adds acceptance criteria to the Surveillance Requirement
which requires an Operability test of the instrument line excess flow
check valves (EFCVs). The acceptance criteria added requires that the
EFCVs actuate to the isolation position on a simulated instrument line
break signal. The addition of acceptance criteria which did not
previously exist in Technical Specifications constitutes a more

restrictive change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LA1 CTS 3.7.F.3.b provides no requirements, it just explains that the normal

method of containment pressure control is through 2-inch PCIVs, which
route effluent through the SGTS. Since the OPERABILITY of these valves
is governed by proposed BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3, the specification provides no

requirements and has been eliminated. Any details relating to PCIV
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<JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

operability have been relocated to the Bases of LCO 3.6.1.3. Placing
these details in the Bases provides assurance they will be appropriately
maintained since changes to these details will require a 50.59
evaluation.

"Specific"

Ll The phrase "actual or" in reference to the aut'omatic isolation signal,
has been added to the Surveillance Requirement for verifying that each
PCIV actuates on an automatic isolation signal. This allows
satisfactory automatic PCIV isolations for other than Surveillance
purposes to be used to fulfill the Surveillance Requirements.
Operability is adequately demonstrated in either case since the PCIV
cannot discriminate between "actual" or "simulated".

L2 The provisions of the "*" Note of CTS 3.7.D. 1 are encompassed by Note 1

to the ACTIONS, which allows penetration flow paths to be unisolated
intermittently under administrative controls (except for the 18 and 20
inch purge valve penetration flow paths). However, the ISTS allowance
applies to all primary containment isolation valves (except for 18 and
20 inch purge valve penetration flow paths) not just locked or sealed
closed valves. The allowance is presented in proposed ACTIONS Note 1,
in'SR 3.6.1.3.2, Note 2, and in SR 3.6.1.3.3, Note 2. Opening of
primary containment penetrations on an intermittent basis is required
for performing surveillances, repairs, routine evolutions, etc.

L3 CTS 3.7.D.2.b allows isolating the primary containment penetrations with
at least one deactivated valve secured in the isolated position when one
PCIV is inoperable. The proposed ACTIONS A and C of LCO 3.6.1.3 allow
the use of at least one closed and de-activated automatic valve, closed
manual valve, blind flange, or check valve (for Condition A only) with
flow through the valve secured. The Action utilizing a deactivated
automatic or manual valve is appropriate on the basis that these
isolations present a boundary which is not affected by a single failure.
The ability to utilize the valves downstream of the outboard.PCIVs is an

. acceptable isolation since it meets the acceptance criteria of not being
affected by a single active failure.

L4

on the wordin
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CTS 3.7.D.2 allows reactor operation to continue when any PCIV becomes
inoperable provided that at least one valve in each line having an
inoperable valve is operable and within 4 hours the affected line is
isolated or the inoperable valve is restored to OPERABLE status. Based', this only applies to lines with two isolation valves.





JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

This is equivalent to proposed ACTION A, however, the proposed ACTION
allows additional time to isolate the main steam lines. A Completion
Time of 8 hours for the MSLs allows a period of time to restore the
MSIVs to OPERABLE status given the fact that MSIV closure will result in
isolation of the MSLs and a potential for plant shutdown. For
penetration flow paths with only one PCIV, proposed ACTION C allows 4
hours to restore an inoperable valve to OPERABLE status and 12 hours to
restore EFCVs in reactor instrumentation line'penetrations. The four
hour Completion Time is reasonable considering the relative stability of
the closed system to act as a penetration boundary and the relative
importance of supporting primary containment OPERABILITY during MODES 1,
2, and 3. The Completion Time of 12 hours is reasonable considering the
instrument and the small pipe diameter of the affect penetrations.
During the allowed time, a limiting event would still be assumed to be
within the bounds of the safety analysis, assuming no single active
failure. Allowing this extended time to potentially avoid a plant
transient caused by the immediate forced shutdown is reasonable based on
the probability of an event and does not represent a significant
decrease in safety.

L5 In the event both valves in a penetration are inoperable, the existing
Specification, which requires maintaining one isolation valve OPERABLE,
would not be met and an immediate shutdown is required. The proposed
ACTION {ACTION B) provides 1 hour prior to commencing a required
shutdown. This proposed 1 hour period is consistent with the proposed
BWR Standard Technical Specification time allowed for conditions when
the primary containment is inoperable. The proposed change will provide
consistency in actions for these various containment degradations.

L6 The frequency of the periodic verification required when a penetration
has been isolated to comply with current Specification 3.7.0.2 has been
changed from daily to monthly. These valves are strictly controlled and
are operated in accordance with plant procedures. Daily verification
that these valves are still isolated places an undue burden on plant
operations and provides little if any gain in safety, since these valves
are rarely found in the unisolated condition, once closed. Note that
CTS 4.7.D.2 requires the position of one other valve in the line be
"recorded" daily versus the ISTS wording of "verified." ISTS also
allows an inoperable valve to be used for isolating the penetration.

L7 The Note to SR 3.6.1.3.1 allows the SR to not be met {i.e., do not have
to verify closed) when the valves are open for inerting, de-inerting,
pressure control, ALARA or air quality considerations for personnel
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VAIVES

entry and for Surveillances that require the valves to be open. For
these reasons, it is deemed acceptable to open the valves for short
periods of time. CTS 3.7.F.3.a, which allows the 18- and 20-inch
primary containment isolation valves associated with PURGING to be open
during the RUN mode during a 24-hour period after entering the RUN mode
and/or for a 24-hour period prior to entering the SHUTDOWN mode, is
encompassed by the provisions of the Note. The additional exemptions
allowed by the Note are acceptable since the 18- and 20-inch purge
valves continue to be capable of closing in the environment following a

LOCA.

L8

„

The time allowed to shutdown the plant when the required actions are not
met has been changed from "in the COLD SHUTDOWN CONDITION within 24
hours" to in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) in 12 hours and MODE 4 (Cold
Shutdown) within 36 hours. The proposed allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the required plant
conditions from full power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems. The additional 12 hours allowed to reach
Mode 4 is offset by the safety benefit of being subcritical (MODE 3) in
a shorter required time.

This change adds proposed ACTION 0 which provides an allowed outage time
of 4 hours to isolate the affected penetration if one main steam
isolation valve (MSIV) in one or more penetrations is inoperable (due to
leakage or other reason). This will allow a longer period of time to
restore the MSIVs to OPERABLE status in order to prevent the potential
for a plant shutdown by isolating the main steam line(s). During the
additional time allowed, a limiting event would still be assumed to be
within the bounds of the safety analysis, assuming no single active
failure. Allowing this extended time to potentially avoid a plant
transient caused by a plant shutdown is reasonable and does not
represent a significant decrease in safety.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS: 3.6.1.4 - DRYMELL AIR TEMPERATURE

TECHNICAl, CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These NR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current design
bases.

Ml A new Specification is being added requiring drywell air temperature to be
c 150'F. This is required since some accident analyses assume this
temperature at the start of an accident. Appropriate ACTIONS and
Surveillance Requirements are also added. This is consistent with the BWR

Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS: 3.6.1.4 - DRYWELL AIR TEMPERATURE

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current design
bases.

Ml A new Specification is being added requiring drywell air temperature to be
a 150'F. This is required since some accident analyses assume this
temperature at the start of an accident. Appropriate ACTIONS and
Surveillance Requirements are also added. This is consistent with the BWR

Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS: 3.6.1.4 - DRYWELL AIR TEHPERATURE

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as Hore Restrictive (HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current design
bases.

Hl A new Specification is being added requiring drywell air temperature to be
< 150'F. This is required since some accident analyses assume this
temperature at the start of an accident. Appropriate ACTIONS and
Surveillance Requirements are also added. This is consistent with the BWR

Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.1.5

REACTOR BUILDING-TO-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER VACUUM BREAKERS

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical

Specifications.'ditorial

rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

Existing LCO 3.7.A.3 is being replaced by proposed LCO 3.6.1.5. The
proposed LCO will contain a Note stating that: "Separate Condition entry
is allowed for each line." This note clarifies that the Conditions and
Required Actions that follow may be applied to each of the two reactor
building-to-suppression chamber vent paths without regard to vent path
status. Each vent path contains two vacuum breakers in series. This
note provides directions consistent with the intent of the Required
Actions. This change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current

, design bases.

Ml CTS 3.7.A.2.a requires the primary containment to be OPERABLE at all
times when the reactor is critical or when the reactor water temperature
is above 212'F and fuel is in the vessel. The proposed BFN ISTS 3.6.1.5
applicability is MODES 1, 2, and 3. This is more restrictive since CTS
does not require the primary containment to be OPERABLE when in MODE 2,
not critical and ( 212'F.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.5
REACTOR BUILDING-TO-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER VACUUM BREAKERS

M2 A new Surveillance Requirement has been added to verify each vacuum.

breaker is closed (except when they are open for performance of
Surveillances) every 14 days. This is consistent with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433.

M3 CTS 4.7.A.3.b allows continued unit operation for a period of 7 days
following a vacuum breaker (check valve or air operated butterfly valve)
becoming inoperable or the combination thereof for a single penetration
path. ITS allows only 72 hours for closing an open vacuum breaker and

72 hours for returning the vacuum breaker to OPERABLE status. These
requirements are not in CTS. Therefore, the proposed ITS'CTIONS are
more restrictive when a vacuum breaker becomes inoperable for opening
since only 72 hours is allowed for returning the vacuum breaker to
OPERABLE status. Also, as noted above, CTS also does not provide a

specific requirement to close open (inoperable) vacuum breakers within
72 hours. Therefore, this action is likewise more restrictive. BFN

considers these new requirements implementable and based on the
reliability of the vacuum breakers, not expected to cause operation
restrictions. Therefore, to maintain consistency with NUREG-1433 BFN is
agreeable to this change.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.1.5

REACTOR BUILDING-TO-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER VACUUM BREAKERS

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LAl

LA2

Details of visual inspections of valves and determination of the force
required to open the vacuum breakers have been relocated to plant
procedures. This type of inspection is more appropriately controlled by
plant procedures. The valves are still required by Technical
Specifications to be cycled and their setpoint verified to ensure
operability. Any changes to procedures will be controlled by the
licensee controlled programs.

The subject CTS 4.7.A.3.a instrumentation requirements will be relocated
to the TRM and corresponding implementing procedures for the TRM.
Changes to the TRM are controlled in accordance with 10 CFR 50.59.
Changes to TRM implementing procedures are controlled by site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability.

"Specific"

~ Li

~ I

Existing LCO 3.7.A.3.b identifies the currently required actions if one
reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breaker is inoperable.
If more than one vacuum breaker is inoperable, the existing
specification assumes either containment integrity is lost or the
ability to relieve negative pressure in the containment is lost.
Therefore, LCO 3.7.A.3.b defaults to 1.0.C. 1 which requires that the
reactor be placed in Hot Standby within 6 hours and Cold Shutdown within
the following 30 hours. Proposed LCO 3.6.1.5 recognizes that there are
two vacuum breakers in series in each of two vent paths between the
reactor building and suppression chamber. As a result, if one vacuum
breaker in each vent path is not closed (Condition A), containment
integrity and venting capability are still maintained and 72 hours is
provided to restore the redundancy for containment integrity in each
vent line. Likewise, if two vacuum breaker valves in one vent line are
inoperable but closed (Condition C), containment integrity and venting
capability are still maintained and 72 hours is provided to restore the
redundant vent path. Therefore, proposed Specification 3.6. 1.5 makes
the distinction between loss of redundancy and loss of function. The
existing specification fails to make this distinction between loss of
function and loss of redundancy and, therefore, is unnecessarily
conservative. In addition, loss of function (loss of containment
integrity (Condition B) or loss of venting capability (Condition D))
will require initiating action within 1 hour instead of immediately.
Also, CTS 3.7.A.3 does not have a specific shutdown requirement,
therefore, CTS 1.0.C.l applies. Hence, for this situation, CTS 1.0.C. 1

requires the unit be placed in Hot Standby within 6 hours and Cold
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.1.5

REACTOR BUILDING-TO-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER VACUUM BREAKERS

I L2

Shutdown within the following 30 hours. Proposed ACTION E requires the
Unit to be placed in Hot Shutdown with 12 hours and Cold Shutdown within
36 hours. Proposed ACTION E is considered less restrictive since
additional time is allowed prior to requiring the plant to be in a
lesser Mode (i.e., Proposed Action E requirement to be in Hot Shutdown
in 12 hours versus the CTS requirement to be in Hot Standby in 6 hours).
This change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

Deleted (Response to NRC comment 3.6.1.5-6 and 3.6.1.5-7).
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.1.6

SUPPRESSION-CHAMBER-TO-DRYWELL VACUUM BREAKERS

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical

Specifications.'ditorial

rewording {either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes {either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

A2 The words "except when performing their intended function" have been
added to preclude requiring the LCO to be met when the valves cycle
automatically. Since their intent is to open when a sufficient
differential pressure exists, this change is considered administrative
only.

A3 CTS 4.7.A.4.c is performed in accordance with the Inservice Testing
Program on a frequency of every operating cycle. Proposed SR 3.6.1.6.3
is to be performed every 18 months. Since an oper ating cycle at BFN is
approximately 18 months, this change is considered administrative.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive {HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Hl CTS 3.7.A.2.a requires the primary containment to be OPERABLE at all
times when the reactor is critical or when the reactor water temperature
is above 212'F and fuel is in the vessel. The proposed BFN ISTS 3.6.1.6
applicability is MODES 1, 2, and 3. This is more restrictive since CTS
does not require the primary containment to be OPERABLE when in MODE 2,
not critical and ( 212'F.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.1.6

SUPPRESSION-CHAMBER-TO-DRYMELL VACUUM BREAKERS

M2

M3

A new Surveillance Requirement (proposed SR 3.6.1.6.1) has been added to
verify the vacuum breakers are closed once every 14 days. This new SR
ensures the "closed" requirement of the LCO statement is being met.
This is an additional restriction on plant operation.

CTS 3.7.A.4.d requires an orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor
to be in the Cold Shutdown Condition within 24 hours when certain
conditions can not be met. Proposed Action C'will require the plant be
in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown Condition) in 12 hours and MODE 4 (Cold Shutdown
Condition) in 36 hours. The addition of this intermediate step to the
Cold Shutdown Condition is considered more restrictive since CTS does
not require any action to have taken place within 12 hours. The allowed
Completion Time is reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach
the required plant conditions from full power conditions in an orderly
manner and without challenging plant safety systems.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVEt "Specific"

Ll Pro posed ACTION A allows 72 hours to restore an inoperable vacuum
breaker to OPERABLE status, with one of the required vacuum breakers
inoperable for opening. This is allowed since the remaining nine
OPERABLE breakers are capable of providing the vacuum relief function.
The 72 hours is considered acceptable due to the low probability of an
event in conjunction with an additional failure in'hich the remaining
vacuum breaker capability would not be adequate.

L2

L3

Proposed Action 8 allows a short time to close an open vacuum breaker
since ther e is low probability of an event that would pressurize primary
containment. An open vacuum breaker allows communication between the
drywell and suppression chamber airspace and, as a result, there is the
potential for suppression chamber overpressurization due to this bypass
leakage if a LOCA were to occur. If vacuum breaker position indication
is not reliable, an alternate method of verifying that the vacuum
breakers are closed is to verify that the rate of increase in
suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25 inches of water per
minute over a ten minute period at a differential pressure of at least
1.0 psi. The required 2 hour Completion Time is considered adequate to
perform this test.

Existing Specification 4.7.A.4.b requires that "When it is determined
that a vacuum breaker is inoperable for opening at a time when
operability is required, all other vacuum breakers shall be exercised
immediately and every 15 days thereafter until the inoperable vacuum
breaker has been returned to normal service." This requirement is not
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.6
SUPPRESSION-CHAMBER-TO-DRYWELL VACUUM BREAKERS

included in NUREG-1433 and will be deleted. This change eliminates the
requirement to demonstrate the OPERABILITY of the redundant vacuum
breakers whenever a vacuum breaker is declared inoperable. This change
acknowledges that the inoperability of a vacuum breaker is not
automatically indicative of a similar condition in the redundant vacuum

breakers unless a generic failure is suspected and that the periodic
frequencies specified to demonstrate OPERABILITY have been shown to be

adequate to ensure equipment OPERABILITY. Thdrefore, this change allows
credit to be taken for normal periodic surveillance as a demonstration
of OPERABILITY and availability of the remaining components and reduces
unnecessary challenges and wear to redundant components. This change is
consistent with NUREG-1433.

L4 CTS 3.7.A.4.d requires the unit to be placed in a Cold Shutdown
condition in an orderly manner within 24 hours. Proposed ACTION C is
less restrictive since it requires the unit to be placed in MODE 3 (Hot
Shutdown condition) in 12 hours and in MODE 4 (Cold Shutdown condition)
in 36 hours. The allowed completion times are reasonable, based on

operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging plant
systems.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, & 3 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.1 - SUPPRESSION POOL AVERAGE

TEHPERATURE'DMINISTRATIVE

CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVEt The items identified as Hore Restrictive (HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Hl Existing Specification 3.7.A.l.e modifies the applicability governing
suppression pool temperature such that the temperature limit applies
only during the STARTUP CONDITION, HOT STANDBY CONDITION (with all
control rods not inserted), or REACTOR POWER OPERATION. Proposed LCO

3.6.2.1, Suppression Pool Average Temperature, ACTION D is applicable in
Hodes 1, 2, and 3. Therefore, this change is more restrictive.

H2 CTS Surveillance Requirement 4.7.A. l.a only requires continual
suppression pool temperature monitoring and logging whenever heat is
added to the suppression pool during testing. Proposed SR 3.6.2.1.1 is
more restrictive since it also requires this verification be performed
once every 24 hours in the absence of testing.

H3 A new Required Action has been added (proposed Required Action A. 1) to
verify temperature is x 110'F every hour, anytime temperature has
exceeded 95'F. This is an additional restriction on plant operation.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.1 - SUPPRESSION POOL AVERAGE TEMPERATURE

Mhen temperature exceeds 110'F, the current requirements only require
the reactor to be scrammed. Proposed Required Action D.2 requires the
temperature to be verified a 120'F every 30 minutes and a cooldown to
MODE 4 within 36 hours, respectively. If temperature exceeds 120'F, the
current requirements only require the RPV to be depressurized to ( 200

psig at normal cooldown rates. Proposed ACTION E now requires the 200

psig limit to be attained in 12 hours, and to continue cooling down the
plant to cold shutdown (MODE 4) within 36 hours. These are additional
restrictions on plant operation.

The proposed ACTION (ACTION E) when pool temperature exceeds 120'F does
not depend upon whether the reactor is isolated. If pool temperature
reaches 120'F, regardless of whether the reactor is isolated,
significant heat could still be added to the suppression pool and the
Required Action is appropriate. Even with the reactor not isolated,
there may be no heat rejection from the containment, as in the case of
loss of condenser vacuum. Applying the actions regardless of whether
the reactor is isolated does not introduce any operation which is
unanalyzed. This change is more restrictive on plant operations.

e TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LA1 Details of how to reduce suppression pool temperature to within the
limits have been relocated to plant procedures. Hethods for restoring
pool temperature are more appropriately located in plant procedures.
Changes to the procedure will be controlled by the licensee controlled
programs.

"Specific"

Ll The Applicability for proposed LCO 3.6.2. 1, Suppression Pool Average
Temperature, is Hodes 1, 2, and 3. However, this Applicability is
modified within LCO 3.6.2. 1 so that a lower suppression pool temperature
limit applies if any Operable IRH channel is on Range 7 or above. This
limit was selected so that the suppression pool temperature limits are
applicable when the reactor is critical with reactor power approximately
at the point of adding heat. As a result of this qualification to the
Applicability statement, suppression pool temperature is required to be
maintained at a temperature of less than 95'F (or less than 105'F while
performing tests that add heat to the suppression pool) only when the
reactor is critical with reactor power at the approximate level where
heat generated is approximately equal to normal system heat losses. If
the reactor is not critical or at a power below the point of adding
heat, the suppression pool may be maintained at an average temperature
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.1 - SUPPRESSION POOL AVERAGE TEMPERATURE

L2

up to 110'F. This change is less restrictive because CTS 3.7.A.1.
required the lower suppression pool temperature to be less than 95'F (or
less than 105'F while- performing tests that add heat to the suppression
pool) even if the reactor is not critical or not above the point of
adding heat. If the reactor is not critical or the reactor is below the
point of adding heat, there is significantly less heat generation from
decay heat than assumed in the design basis. The suppression pool is
designed to absorb the decay heat and sensible energy released during a

reactor blowdown via safety/relief valves or from design basis accidents
when the reactor has been operating continuously at full power for a

considerable period of time. Any event initiated with reactor power or
reactor power history less than these conditions will place considerably
less heat load on the suppression pool than a DBA LOCA. This change is
consistent with NUREG-1433. In addition, the shutdown requirements, if
the temperature is not restored, have been modified to only require
reducing power to below IRH Range 7 within 12 hours, consistent with the
new Applicability.

CTS 3.7.A.1 specifies suppression pool temperature limits for the unit
when it is not in the cold shutdown condition. Therefore, when the unit
is in MODE 4 there is no limit on suppression chamber temperature. The
definition of HODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be <212'F and,
thus, the reactor coolant would be in a incompressible liquid state.
When the nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it is by
mechanical energy since no steam is available. In the event of a breach
of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE 4 pressurized condition
with incompressible fluid, the pressure would rapidly return to
atmospheric with a very small associated loss of reactor coolant. The
pressurized condition is not capable of causing large amounts of reactor
coolant to be lost or causing large heat inputs to the suppression pool
water, and does not warrant the requirement for APPLICABILITY in MODE 4.
Under MODE 4 conditions, only minimum suppression chamber water levels
would apply as specified in ITS 3.5.2. In MODE 4 primary containment is
not required and suppression pool water is needed only as a makeup
source to the reactor. ITS 3.5.2 is applicable in this MODE and
adequately ensures the minimum required suppression pool water level is
maintained.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.2.2 - SUPPRESSION POOL WATER LEVEL

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to 'existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BMR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Specific"~ ~

Ll The existing Action for suppression pool water level outside limits
(Specification 3.7.A.l) allows no time to restore level. An
unanticipated change in suppression pool level would require addressing
the cause and aligning the appropriate system to raise or lower the pool
level. These activities require some time to accomplish without undo
haste. The out-of-service time is based on engineering judgement of the
relative risks associated with: 1) the safety significance of the
system; 2) the probability of an event requiring the safety function of
the system; and 3) the relative risks associated with the plant
transient and potential challenge of safety systems experienced by
requiring a plant shutdown. Upon further review, and discussion with
the NRC Staff, during the development of the BMR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433, a 2 hour restoration allowance was
determined to be appropriate.
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L3

JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.2 - SUPPRESSION POOL WATER LEVEL

Per CTS, if suppression pool water level is not maintained within
limits, the Specification is violated and in accordance with TS 1.0.C.1
the plant must be placed in Hot Standby within 6 hours and in Cold
Shutdown within the following 30 hours unless suppression pool water
level is restored. This provides actions for circumstances not directly
provided for in the specifications and where occurrence would violate
the intent of the specification. The BFN ISTS provides Action within
the Specification which could be considered less restrictive than CTS.
Action B allows 12 hours to be in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) and 36 hours to
be in MODE 4 (Cold Shutdown)., The proposed Action is considered less
restrictive since 12 hours is allowed to place the unit in Hot Shutdown
versus the 6 hours allowed to place the unit in Hot Standby per CTS.

CTS 3.7.A.1 specifies suppression pool water level limits for the unit
when it is not in the cold shutdown condition. Therefore, when the unit
is in MODE 4 there is no limit on suppression chamber level. The
definition of MODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be ( 212'F and,
thus, the reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state.
When the nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it is by
mechanical energy since no steam is available. In the event of a breach
of the reactor coolant boundary while in a MODE 4 pressurized condition
with incompressible fluid, the pressure would rapidly return to
atmospheric with a very small associated loss of reactor coolant. The
pressurized condition is not capable of causing large amounts of reactor
coolant to be lost and thus does not warrant the requirement for
APPLICABILITY in MODE 4. Under MODE 4 conditions, only minimum
suppression chamber water levels would apply as specified in ITS 3.5.2.
A maximum suppression chamber water level is applicable only at power
oper ation to ensure design limits are not exceeded during a reactor
blowdown post LOCA. 'n MODE 4 primary containment is not required and

'uppression pool water is needed only as a make-up source to the
reactor. ITS 3.5.2 is applicable in this MODE and adequately ensures
the minimum required suppression pool water level is maintained.
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.2.3 - RHR SUPPRESSION POOL COOLING

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

'ditorialrewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

~ determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Ml Surveillance Requirements (SR 3.6.2.3.1 and 3.6.2.3.2) have been added
to ensure that the correct valve lineup for the RHR suppression pool
cooling subsystems is maintained and RHR pump testing is performed to
ensure the RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems remain capable of
providing the overall DBA suppression pool cooling requirement. This
change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

M2 CTS 3.5.B.8 requires an orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor to
be in the Cold Shutdown Condition within 24 hours when required RHR

suppression pool cooling subsystems are inoperable. Proposed Action D

will require the plant be in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown Condition) in 12 hours
and MODE 4 (Cold Shutdown Condition) in 36 hours. The addition of this
intermediate step to the Cold Shutdown Condition is considered more
restrictive since CTS does not require any action to have taken place
within 12 hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging plant
safety systems.
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.2.3 - RHR SUPPRESSION POOL COOLING

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

L1

L2

L3

Proposed ACTION C will allow 8 hours to restore required RHR suppression
pool cooling subsystems to operable status prior to initiating a
shutdown. The proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to
restore the required subsystems to Operable status, yet is short enough
that operating an additional 8 hours is not risk significant. Only 8
hours is allowed since their is a substantial 'loss of the primary
containment bypass leakage mitigation function. The 8 hour restoration
time is considered acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA and
because alternative methods to remove decay heat from the primary
containment are still available. In addition, if the required
subsystem(s) are restored to Operable status prior to the expiration of
the 8 hours, a unit shutdown is averted. Thus, the potential of a unit
scram occurring while shutting the unit down, which then could result in
a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable, has been decreased.

The time to reach MODE 4, Cold Shutdown, has been extended from 24 hours
to 36 hours. This provides the necessary time to shut down and cool
down the plant in a controlled and orderly manner that is within the
capabilities of the unit, assuming the minimum required equipment is
OPERABLE. This extra time reduces the potential for a unit upset that
could challenge safety systems. In addition, a new (more restrictive)
requirement to be in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) within 12 hours has been
added. These times are consistent with the BWR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433.

MODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be ( 212'F and thus the
reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state. When the
nuclear system is pressurized during MODE 4, it is by mechanical energy
since no steam is present. In the event of a breach of the reactor
coolant boundary while in a MODE 4 pressurized condition with
incompressible fluid, the pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric
with a very small associated loss of reactor coolant. The pressurized
condition is not capable of causing large amounts or reactor coolant to
be lost or heat to be added to the suppression pool. Thus, the
condition is essentially the equivalent of the MODE 4 unpressurized
condition. It is concluded that the MODE 4 pressurized condition does
not warrant any additional RHR requirements beyond the MODE 4
unpressurized condition.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.4 - RHR SUPPRESSION POOL SPRAY

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (NR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These NR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Nl Surveillance Requirement (SR 3.6.2.4.1) has been added to ensure that
the correct valve lineup for the RHR suppression pool spray subsystems
is maintained. This ensures that the RHR suppression pool spray
subsystems remain capable of providing the overall DBA suppression pool
spray requirement. This change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

N2 CTS 3.5.B.8 requires an orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor to
be in the Cold Shutdown Condition within 24 hours when required RHR

suppression pool spray subsystems are inoperable. Proposed Action D

will require the plant be in NODE 3 (Hot Shutdown Condition) in 12 hours
and NODE 4 (Cold Shutdown Condition) in 36 hours. The addition of this
intermediate step to the Cold Shutdown Condition is considered more
restrictive since CTS does not require any action to have taken place
within 12 hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on

operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging plant
safety systems.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.4 - RHR SUPPRESSION POOL SPRAY

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIYE

"Generic"

LA1 Details of the methods of performing surveillance test requirements have
been relocated to the Bases and procedures. Changes to the Bases will
be controlled by the provisions of the proposed Bases Control Process in
proposed BFN ISTS Section 5.0 and changes to the procedures will be
controlled by the licensee controlled programs.

"Specific"

Ll

L2

L3

Proposed ACTION C will allow 8 hours to restore required RHR suppression
pool spray subsystems to operable status prior to initiating a shutdown.
The proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to restore the
required subsystems to Operable status, yet is short enough that
operating an additional 8 hours is not risk significant. Only 8 hours
is allowed since their is a substantial loss of the primary containment
bypass leakage mitigation function. The 8 hour restoration time is
considered acceptable due to the low probability of a DBA and because
alternative methods to remove decay heat from the primary containment
are still available. In addition, if the required subsystem(s) are
restored to Operable status prior to the expiration of the 8 hour s, a
unit shutdown is averted. Thus, the potential of a unit scram occurring
while shutting the unit down, which then could result in a need for a
subsystem when it is inoperable, has been decreased.

The time to reach NODE 4, Cold Shutdown has been extended from 24 hours
to 36 hours. This provides the necessary time to shut down and cool
down the plant in a controlled and orderly manner that is within the
capabilities of the unit, assuming the minimum required equipment is
OPERABLE. This extra time reduces the potential for a unit upset that
could challenge safety systems. In addition, a new (more restrictive)
requirement to be in MODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) within 12 hours has been
added. These times are consistent with the BWR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433.

NODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be ( 212'F and thus the
reactor coolant would be in an incompressible Tiquid state. When the
nuclear system is pressurized during NODE 4, it is by mechanical energy
since no steam is present. In the event of a breach of the reactor
coolant boundary while in a NODE 4 pressurized condition with
incompressible fluid, the pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric
with a very small associated loss of reactor coolant. The pressurized
condition is not capable of causing large amounts reactor coolant to be
lost or produce heat input to the suppression pool airspace. Thus,
there is no need to relocate the subject CTS requirement to the ITS.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.2.5 - RHR DRYWELL SPRAY

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Nl Surveillance Requirement (SR 3.6.2.5.1) has been added to ensure that
the correct valve lineup for the RHR drywell spray subsystems is
maintained. This ensures that the RHR drywell spray subsystems remain
capable of providing the overall DBA drywell spray requirement. This
change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

H2 CTS 3.5.B.8 requires an orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor to
be in the Cold Shutdown Condition within 24 hours when required RHR

drywell spray subsystems are inoperable. Proposed Action D will require
the plant be in NODE 3 (Hot Shutdown Condition) in 12 hours and NODE 4
(Cold Shutdown Condition) in 36 hours. The addition of this
intermediate step to the Cold Shutdown Condition is considered more
restrictive since CTS does not require any action to have taken place
within 12 hours. The allowed Completion Time is reasonable, based on
operating experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without challenging plant
safety systems.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.2.5 - RHR DRYWELL SPRAY

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LAl Details of the methods of performing surveillance test requirements have
been relocated to the Bases and procedures. Changes to the Bases will
be controlled by the provisions of the proposed Bases Control Process in
proposed BFN ISTS Section 5.0 and changes to the procedures will be
controlled by the licensee controlled programs.

"Specific"

e

Ll

L2

L3

Proposed ACTION C will allow 8 hours to restore required RHR drywell
cooling subsystems to operable status prior to initiating a shutdown.
The proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to restore the
required subsystems to Operable status, yet is short enough that
operating an additional 8 hours is not risk significant. Only 8 hours
is allowed since their loss substantially reduces the ability to
maintain primary containment within design limits.'he 8 hour
restoration time is considered acceptable due to the low probability of
a DBA and because alternative methods to remove decay heat from the
primary containment are still available. In addition, if the required
subsystem(s) are restored to Operable status prior to the expiration of
the 8 hours, a unit shutdown is averted. Thus, the potential of a unit
scram occurring while shutting the unit down, which then could result in
a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable, has been decreased.

The time to reach MODE 4, Cold Shutdown has been extended from 24 hours
to 36 hours. This provides the necessary time to shut down and cool
down the plant in a controlled and orderly manner that is within the
capabilities of the unit, assuming the minimum required equipment is
OPERABLE. This extra time reduces the potential for a unit upset that
could challenge safety systems. In addition, a new (more restrictive)
requirement to be in NODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) within 12 hours has been
added. These times are consistent with the BWR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433.

NODE 4 requires the reactor temperature to be ( 212'F and thus the
reactor coolant would be in an incompressible liquid state. When the
nuclear system is pressurized during NODE 4, it is by mechanical energy
since no steam is present. In the event of a breach of the reactor
coolant boundary while in a NODE 4 pressurized condition with
incompressible fluid, the pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric
with a very small associated loss of reactor coolant. The pressurized
condition is not capable of causing large amounts reactor coolant to be
lost or produce significant heat input to the drywell air space. Thus,
there is no need to relocate the subject CTS requirement to the ITS.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.2.6
DRYWELL-TO-SUPPRESSION CHAMBER DIFFERENTIAL PRESSURE

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al

A2

Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

The Frequency for verifying the pressure differential between the
drywell and the suppression chamber has been changed to 12 hours from
shiftly. CTS Table 1.1 defines shiftly as at least once per 12 hours.
As such, this is a change in presentation only and is therefore
administrative.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

Ll

L2

The proposed change revises the required initiation point for
establishing differential pressure between the drywell and suppression
chamber. By increasing the initiation point following startup to 15%

rated thermal power (RTP) (CTS initiation point is operating temperature
and pressure, which is about 1% RTP), the drywell pressure and
temperature will have sufficient time to stabilize prior to establishing
the required differential pressure. As long as reactor power is below
15% RTP, the probability of an event that generates excessive loads on

primary containment occurring within the first 24 hours of a startup or
within the last 24 hours before shutdown is low. 24 hours is considered
a reasonable amount of time to allow plant personnel to establish the
required differential pressure.

CTS 3.7.A.6.b allows 6 hours to restore the differential pressure before
initiating an orderly shutdown, which requires the plant to be in Cold
Shutdown within 24 hours. The proposed actions allow 8 hours to restore
differential pressure and 12 hours to reduce thermal power to x 15% RTP.

Below this power level, per the proposed Specification, the LCO is no

longer applicable (See Comment Ll above).
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.3.1 - CONTAINMENT AIR DILUTION SYSTEM

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
prefe'rences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

A2

~ As

A NOTE was added specifying LCO 3.0.4 is not applicable. Since the
current Technical Specifications do not have LCO 3.0.4, stating it is
not applicable constitutes an administrative change.

Unit 1 CTS 3.7.G.6 & 7 and 4.7.G.2 have been deleted. These
Specifications were special provisions that expired January 17, 1985,
and therefore, no longer apply. As such, the proposed deletion is
considered administrative.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as Nore Restrictive (NR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These NR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Nl The Surveillance Requirement has been revised to include each manual,
power operated, and automatic valve that is not locked, sealed, or
otherwise secured in position.

H2 This change adds MODE 2 (STARTUP NODE) to the Applicability to go along
with NODE 1 (RUN NODE) which is already required. The CAD System is
required to maintain the oxygen concentration in the primary containment
below the flammability limit following a LOCA. Adding a new MODE to the
Applicability constitutes a more restrictive change. This change is
consistent with NUREG-1433.
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ilUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.3.1 - CONTAINNENT AIR DILUTION SYSTEN

M3 Proposed ACTION C is more restrictive since it requires the unit to
placed in NODE 3 in 12 hours versus CTS 3.7.G.5 which requires that an
orderly shutdown be initiated and the reactor to be in the COLD SHUTDOWN

CONDITION within 24 hours. In addition, since the existing
Specification (CTS 3.7.G.2) is only applicable during the RUN mode (NODE
1), failure to meet the existing specification would only require the
unit be placed in at least STARTUP/HOT STANDBY (NODE 2) in 24 hours
since at that time CTS 3.7.G.2 is again met.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LAl

LA2

This Surveillance is being relocated to plant procedures (IST program)
since these valves are tested as part of the IST program. As such, it
is not needed to be specified as a specific Surveillance Requirement.If during testing or routine use of the system they are found to be
inoperable, the appropriate ACTIONS would be taken. This change is
consistent with the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433.

This requirement has been relocated to plant procedures. This type of
action is a post-accident action routinely governed by the emergency
operating procedures. Any changes to the procedures would be controlled
by the licensee controlled programs.

"Specific"

Ll The Frequency of this Surveillance has been extended to 31 days, similar
to other surveillances on tank content (e.g., diesel fuel oil). The
nitrogen tank contents only decrease when nitrogen is being added to the
drywell, and this evolution is a manually actuated and secured evolution
(i.e., it is a very controlled evolution). If nitrogen was being added,it would be monitored more closely. Thus, since there are very positive
means to ensure nitrogen tank volume is monitored if being used, and
volume does not decrease due to "automatic, unmonitored" use, the 31 day
Frequency is considered appropriate.
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.3.2
PRIMARY CONTAINMENT OXYGEN CONCENTRATION

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make

consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications, Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

A2 This statement has been deleted since it is unnecessary. With the
reactor in power operation, reactor coolant pressure will always be

above 100 psig.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - MORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (MR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These MR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Ml The requirement to place the plant in Cold Shutdown condition within 24

hours when the limit is not restored within the required Completion Time

is revised to reflect placing the plant in a non-applicable condition.
CTS 1.0.C. 1 states action requirements are applicable during the
operational conditions of each specification. Therefore, the
requirement to place the plant in Cold Shutdown is not applicable if
thermal power is reduced to < 15% RTP (outside the applicable condition)
within 8 hours. The current action allows 24 hours to place the plant
in a non-applicable condition. As such, this is an additional
restriction on plant operation.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.3.2

PRIMARY CONTAINMENT OXYGEN CONCENTRATION

TECHNICAI CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LAl

LA2

LA3

LA4

The details of how to reduce oxygen concentration to less than 4% have
been eliminated from the ISTS. This type of detail will be retained in
plant procedures and/or system operating instructions.

Details on the methods of performing surveillahces has been relocated to
the TRM and associated implementing procedures. Changes to the TRM and
plant procedures will be controlled by licensee controlled programs.

Requirements for controlling the use of plant control air to supply the
pneumatic control system inside the primary containment and the
associated surveillance have been relocated to the Technical
Requirements Manual (TRM) and associated implementing procedures.

The requirement to record the containment oxygen concentration will be
relocated to plant procedures. Changes to plant procedures will be
controlled by the licensee controlled programs.

"Specific"~ ~

Ll The

L2

24 hour allowance for inerting on startup has been changed to allow
24 hours after exceeding 15% power instead of the current Run Mode

requirement (approximately 5%). The 24 hour allowance for de-inerting
on shutdown has been changed to allow 24 hours prior to reducing below
15% power. These small differences provide some added time to inert or
de-inert the drywell, and provide consistency with BMR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. These minor changes are
justified, since the time allowed without an inerted drywell is only
increased slightly, and the fact that at low power levels, hydrogen
generation is very small compared to higher power levels.

1

Currently, no time is provided to restore oxygen concentration to within
limit prior to requiring a plant shutdown. Proposed Required Action A. 1

and associated Completion Time will allow 24 hours to restore oxygen to
within the limit prior to requiring a plant shutdown. During this time,
the CAD System is normally still OPERABLE, thus a means to prevent
combustible mixtures still exists. This new ACTION would possibly
prevent unnecessary shutdown and the increased potential for transients
associated with the shutdown.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.3.2
PRIMARY CONTAINMENT OXYGEN CONCENTRATION

L3 The periodic verification of oxygen concentration in the primary
containment has been changed from a daily verification to a weekly
verification. The primary containment is inerted to maintain oxygen
concentrations within limits. The primary containment leak rate is
established for each operating cycle and any changes during normal
operation usually occur very slowly. Other changes to primary
containment integrity, such as PCIV operability problems, are indicated
by other means to the plant operator and appropriate actions are
contained in other technical specifications.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.1 - SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES

Al

A3

Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the'WR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

'ditorialrewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

The definition of SECONDARY CONTAINMENT INTEGRITY,has been deleted from
the proposed Technical Specifications. In its place the requirement for
secondary containment is that it "shall be OPERABLE." This was done
because of the confusion associated with these definitions compared to
its use in the respective LCO. The change is editorial in that all the
requirements are specifically addressed ip the proposed LCO for the
secondary containment and in the Secondary Containment Isolation Valves
and Standby Gas Treatment System Specifications. The Applicability has
been reworded to be consistent with the new definitions of MODES and to
have a positive statement as to when it is applicable, not when it is
not applicable. Therefore the change is purely a presentation
preference adopted by the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-
1433.

Amendment 159 to Unit 3 Technical Specifications added a provision to
allow separating the Unit 3 reactor zone from the secondary containment
envelope under certain conditions (prior to fuel loading) to expedite
Unit 3 constructions activities during Unit 2 operation. This provision
is no longer needed and can no longer be applied. Therefore the * Note
to TS 3.7.C. 1 has been deleted. This change is considered
administrative since it deletes a requirement that no longer applies.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.4.1 - SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as More Restrictive (HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Hl This Surveillance (it appears to be only one Surveillance, though it is
in two parts) has been broken into two separate Surveillances,
SR 3.6.4.1.3 and SR 3.6.4.1.4. The tests will ensure the ability of the
secondary containment to maintain 1/4 inch vacuum, and in addition, SR

3.6.4.1.3 will ensure the vacuum is attained in 120 seconds. This new

requirement is an additional restriction on plant operation.

H2 The analysis for secondary containment drawdown assumes two SGT

subsystems are needed. Thus, the test now specifies the minimum number
of operating SGT subsystems and the total flow rate. To ensure all
three SGT subsystems are tested (since the test does not specify that
all SGT subsystems must be tested) the Frequency is on a STAGGERED TEST

BASIS, which will ensure all three SGT subsystems are tested in 2

cycles. These are additional restrictions of plant operation.

H3 Two new Surveillance Requirements have been added. SR 3.6.4. 1.1 will
verify that all secondary containment hatches. are closed and sealed
every 31 days. SR 3.6.4.1.2 will verify that each access door is
closed, except when used for opening, and then one door is closed, every
31 days. These are additional restrictions on plant operation.

H4 This change requires the movement of irradiated fuel in secondary
containment and CORE ALTERATIONS to be "Immediately" suspended if
secondary containment is inoperable. In addition, action must be
"Immediately" initiated to suspend operations with the potential to
drain the reactor vessel in this Condition. The current specification
does not establish a time limit to suspend these activities.
Immediately suspending these activities minimizes the probability of a

fission product release if a reactivity event occurs while the
secondary containment is inoperable. Also, immediately initiating
action to suspend oper ation with the potential to drain the reactor
vessel will minimize the potential for reactor vessel draindown and

subsequent potential for fission release. Imposing a time limit to
suspended these activities is a more restrictive change.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.1 - SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

H5 The reactor building is divided into four ventilation zones which may be
isolated independently of each other. The refueling room which is
common to all three units forms the refueling zone. The individual
units below the refueling floor form the other three reactor zones. The
zone system is not an engineered safeguard, and the failure of the zone
system would not in any way prevent isolation or reduce the capacity of
the Secondary Containment System. If the internal zone boundaries
should fail, the entire reactor building still'eets the requirements of
secondary containment. CTS 3.7.C requires the secondary containment
integrity to be maintained in the reactor zone and refueling zone at all
times except as specified in 3.7.C.2 and 3.7.C.4 respectively. If
secondary containment cannot be maintained in the reactor zone, fuel
handling activities, core alterations, and activities with the potential
to drain any reactor vessel containing fuel must be suspended and the
secondary containment must be restored within 4 hours or all reactor

. shall be shut down. If secondary containment cannot be maintained in
the refueling zone, the handling of spent fuel and all operations over
spent fuel pools and open reactor wells shall be prohibited.

Currently, a combined secondary containment integrity test is performed
to demonstrate Technical Specification operability. In addition, due to
leakage between zones, zone integrity is difficult to maintain. As
such, secondary containment integrity is maintained on the three reactor
zones and the refueling zone at all time. Therefore, the separate
Specification that only prohibits the handling of spent fuel and all
operations over spent fuel pools and open reactor wells when refueling
zone integrity is not maintained is not necessary and has been deleted

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LAl

LA2

This design detail/requirement has been relocated to the Bases section
for SR 3.6.4.1.3 and 3.6.4.1.4 and to the Background section of the
Bases for ITS 3.6.4.3, "Standby Gas Treatment System," and to plant
procedures governing this Surveillance Requirement. The terminology
change from "calm" to "neutral" is administrative since the criterion of
less than 5 mph has been retained. Any changes to this requirement will
require a licensee controlled program evaluation.

Deleted (Response to NRC Comment 3.6.4. 1-4).
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.1 - SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

"Specific"

0

Ll

L2

The proposed surveillances for the I/4 inch vacuum tests do not include
the restriction on plant conditions that requires the surveillances to
be 'performed during a refueling outage, prior to refueling. These
Surveillances could be adequately performed in other than a refueling
outage without jeopardizing safe plant operations. Since the secondary
containment is common to all three units, the 'test is performed with one
or more units operating. The control of the plant conditions
appropriate to perform the test is an issue for procedures and
scheduling, and is unnecessary as a Technical Specification restriction.
Allowing this control is consistent with the vast majority of other
Technical Specification surveillances that do not dictate plant
conditions for the surveillances. The proposed change to an 18 month
staggered frequency also effectively increases the surveillance
interval. The current Technical Specification For all three units
requires performance at each refueling outage prior to refueling. Since
the secondary containment is common to all three BFN units, with all
three units operating, this could result in performance of the same test
at an average of every 6 months. The change to an 18 month staggered
frequency will allow this test to be performed once and applied to all
three units Technical Specifications. During performance of this test
normal ventilation is removed from service. Since the cooling
capability is severely reduced in this configuration the likelihood of a
plant transient (e.g. MSIV isolation due to high main steam valve vault
temperatures) resulting in a plant scram on the operating unit(s) is
increased. Reducing the test frequency to an 18 month staggered
frequency will minimize the potential impact of testing and increase
overall plant safety. Since operating experience has shown these
components consistently pass the Surveillance at the 18 month frequency,
the staggered frequency is considered acceptable from a reliability
standpoint.

Required Action C. I has been modified by a Note stating that LCO 3.0.3
is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in MODE 4
or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify any action. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE I, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of
reactor operation and the inability to suspend movement of irradiated
fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason to require a reactor
shutdown. By adding an exception to LCO 3.0.3 for the failing to
suspend irradiated fuel movement, an LCO 3.0.3 required reactor shutdown
is avoided in MODE 1, 2, or 3. However, the plant would still be
required to shutdown after 4 hours per proposed Required Actions B.l and
B.2 in addition to suspending fuel movement per Required Action C.l.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.4.2
SECONDARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al

A2

A3

Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR
Standard'echnicalSpecifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical

Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
more fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

The current definition of Secondary Containment Integrity requires all
secondary containment isolation valves (SCIVs) to be OPERABLE or in
their isolation position. Thus, the current secondary containment
Specification encompasses the SCIV requirements. It is proposed to
provide a separate Specification for SCIVs for clarity. Thus, the new

LCO will require all SCIVs to be OPERABLE, consistent with the current
requirements. The applicability has been reworded to be consistent with
the new definitions of NODES and to have a positive statement as to when
it is applicable, not when it is not applicable.

Proposed ACTIONS Note 2 ("Separate Condition entry is allowed for each
penetration flow path") provides explicit instructions for proper
application of the ACTIONS for Technical Specification compliance. In
conjunction with the proposed Specification 1.3 - "Completion Times,"
this Note provides direction consistent with the intent of the existing
Actions for inoperable isolation valves. Similarly, proposed ACTIONS

Note 3 facilitates the use and understanding of the intent to consider
the operability of any system affected by inoperable isolation valves
and to apply applicable Actions. With the proposed LCO 3.0.6, this
intent would not necessarily apply. This clarification is consistent
with the intent and interpretation of the existing Technical
Specifications, and is therefore considered an administrative
presentation preference.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.4.2
SECONDARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

A4 Amendment 159 to Unit 3 Technical Specifications added a provision to
allow separating the Unit 3 reactor zone from the secondary containment
envelope under certain conditions (prior to fuel loading) to expedite
Unit 3 construction activities during Unit 2 oper ation. This provision
is no longer needed and can no longer be applied. Therefore the * Note
to TS 3.7.C.1 has been deleted. This change is considered
administrative since it deletes a requirement that no longer applies.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - NORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as Nore Restrictive (NR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BWR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been

determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Hl Two new Surveillance Requirements have been added to ensure SCIV
operability. SR 3.6.4.2.1 verifies that SCIVs isolate within the
assumed times every 92 days. SR 3.6.4.2.2 verifies that each SCIV
actuates to its isolation position on an accident signal every 18

months. These are additional restrictions on plant operation.

N2 This change requires the movement of irradiated fuel in secondary
containment and CORE ALTERATIONS to be "immediately" suspended if
secondary containment is inoperable. In addition, action must be
"immediately" initiated to suspend operations with the potential to
drain the reactor vessel in this Condition. The current specification
does not establish a time limit to suspend these activities.
Immediately suspending, these activities minimizes the probability of a

fission product release if a reactivity event occurs while the
secondary containment is inoperable. Also, immediately initiating
action to suspend operation with the potential to drain the reactor
vessel will minimize the potential for reactor vessel draindown and

subsequent potential for fission release. Imposing a time limit to
suspended these activities is a more restrictive change.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.2

SECONDARY CONTAINNENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Specific"

Ll

L2

This Action has been changed to allow one valve in a penetration to be
inoperable for up to 8 hours, instead of the current 4 hours. Proposed
ACTION A now requires the penetration to be isolated in 8 hours. This
is justified since an OPERABLE valve in the penetration remains to
isolate the penetration if needed, thus the "Teak tightness" of the
secondary containment is still maintained. The isolated, penetration is
required to be verified every 31 days while a valve is inoperable,
further ensuring the continued "leak tightness" of the secondary
containment. Proposed ACTION B will verify that if both SCIVs in a
penetration are inoperable, at least one SCIV in a penetration is closed
within 4 hours. This maintains consistency with the current
requirements. An allowance is proposed for intermittently opening
closed secondary containment isolation valves under administrative
control. The allowance is presented in proposed ACTIONS Note 1, which
allows opening of secondary containment penetrations on an intermittent
basis for performing Surveillances, repairs, routine evolutions, etc.

Required Action D. 1 has been modified by a Note stating that LCO 3.0.3
is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in MODE 4
or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify any action. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of
reactor operation and the inability to suspend movement of irradiated
fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason to require a reactor
shutdown. By adding an exception to LCO 3.0.3 for the failing to
suspend irradiated fuel movement, an LCO 3.0.3 required reactor shutdown
is avoided in MODE 1, 2, or 3. However, the plant would still be
required to shutdown per proposed Required Actions C. 1 and C.2 in
addition to suspending fuel movement per Required Action D. l. However,
this shutdown is considered less restrictive 'since Required Action C.l
allows the plant to be in Hot Shutdown within 12 hours versus Hot
Standby within 6 hours as required by CTS 1.0.C.1. Both CTS and the
proposed Required Action C.2 require the plant to be in Cold Shutdown
within 36 hours.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.3 - STANDBY GAS TREATMENT SYSTEM

ADMINISTRATIVECHANGES

Al Reformatting and renumbering are in accordance with the BWR Standard
Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. As a result the Technical
Specifications should be more readily readable, and therefore,
understandable by plant operators as well as other users. The
reformatting, renumbering, and rewording process involves no technical
changes to existing Technical Specifications.

Editorial rewording (either adding or deleting) is done to make
consistent with NUREG-1433. During ISTS development certain wording
preferences or English language conventions were adopted which resulted
in no technical changes (either actual or interpretational) to the
Technical Specifications. Additional information has also been added to
move fully describe each subsection. This wording is consistent with
the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG-1433. Since the design
is already approved, adding more detail does not result in a technical
change.

A2 The technical content of this requirement is being moved to Section 5.0
of the proposed Technical Specifications in accordance with the format
of the BWR Standard Technical Specifications, NUREG 1433. Any technical
changes to this requirement will be addressed within the content of
proposed Specification 5.5.7. A surveillance requirement (proposed SR
3.6.4.3.2) is added to c']arify that the tests of the Ventilation Filter
Testing Program must also be completed and passed for determining
operabi.lity of the SGT System. Since this is a presentation preference

. that maintains current requirements, this change is considered
administrative.

A3 The description of the signal used to automatically initiate the SGT

System "actual or simulated initiation signal" has been added for
clarity. This is consistent with the BWR Standard Technical
Specifications, NUREG 1433, and no change is intended.

A new ACTION is proposed (ACTION D) which directs entry into LCO 3.0.3if two or more required standby gas treatment subsystems ave inoperable
in Modes 1, 2, or 3. This avoids confusion as to the proper action if
in Modes 1, 2, or 3 and simultaneously handling fuel, conducting CORE

ALTERATIONS, or operations with the potential for draining the reactor
vessel. Since the proposed ACTION effectively results in the same
action as the current specification, this change is considered
administrative.

A5 The Frequency for verifying SGTS automatic initiation has been changed
to 18 months from once per operating cycle. The BFN operating cycle is
currently defined as 18 months. As such this is a change in
presentation only and is therefore administrative.
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<JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

BFN ISTS 3.6.4.3 - STANDBY GAS TREATHENT SYSTEH

TECHNICAL CHANGES - HORE RESTRICTIVE

The items identified as Hore Restrictive (HR) are those which contain
requirements that are more restrictive than Current Technical Specifications.
These HR requirements are based on the Standard Technical Specifications for
BMR/4, NUREG-1433, modified to reflect BFN specific design, and have been
determined to be appropriate and safe for BFN based on a review of current
design bases.

Hl

m

This change requires the movement of irradiated fuel in secondary
containment and CORE ALTERATIONS to be "Immediately" suspended if
secondary containment is'noperable. In addition, action must be
"Immediately" initiated to suspend operations with the potential to
drain the reactor vessel in this Condition. The current specification
does not establish a time limit to suspend these activities.
Immediately suspending these activities minimizes the probability of a

fission product release if a reactivity event occurs while the
secondary containment is inoperable. Also, immediately initiating
action to suspend operation with the potential to drain the reactor
vessel will minimize the potential for reactor vessel draindown and
subsequent potential for fission release. Imposing a time limit to
suspended these activities is a more restrictive change.

CTS 4.7.B.2.d requires each train to be operated a total of at least 10
hours each month with heaters operating to reduce the relative humidity
of the influent to less than 70 percent. The heater is energized
automatically with the startup of the Standby Gas Treatment System and
remains energized throughout operation. Proposed SR 3.6.4.3.1 requires
each train to be operated continuously for 10 hours. As such, the
proposed SR is considered more restrictive.

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

"Generic"

LA2 Details on the method of performing Standby Gas Tre'atment system
surveillance requirements have been relocated to plant procedures.
Changes to the procedure will be controlled by licensee controlled
ro rams.p 9
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LAl Details on methods of testing gasket seals for housing doors will be
relocated to the Bases and plant procedures. These provisions are
considered test details that need not be included in the ITS. Changes
to the Bases are controlled in accordance with ITS 5.5.10 which includes
a 10 CFR 50.59 review. Changes to procedures are controlled by plant
administrative processes which includes a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability.



LA3

JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.3 - STANDBY GAS TREATMENT SYSTEM

The bypass valve (damper) described in CTS 4.7.B.3.b is no longer
required to be OPERABLE for filter cooling to be placed in service. A
design change made which installed three manually positioned dampers,
two of which directly "bypass" the bypass damper of CTS 4.7.B.3.b,
thereby rendering operation of this bypass damper for the establishment
of filter cooling unnecessary. These new dampers are locked in the
proper position to obtain the required bypass flow with no active
operator action (e.g. opening the bypass damper) required. Since these
new dampers do not require manual operation, manual cycling is
unnecessary. The three dampers are periodical'ly checked (quarterly) to
be in the proper position by plant procedures, O-GOI-300-3, "General
Valve Operations." Revisions to 0-GOI-300-3 are controlled by site
administrative processes which include a review for 10 CFR 50.59
applicability. Since plant procedures insure these valves are properly
positioned quarterly and manual operation of the bypass damper is no
longer required to implement filter cooling, it is acceptable to
relocate this requirement to 0-GOI-300-3. The appropriate changes were
made to the submittal and new DOC LA3 added.

"Specific"

Ll The proposed change will delete the requirement to test the other SGT

subsystems when one subsystem is inoperable. The requirement for
demonstrating operability of the redundant subsystems was originally
chosen because there was a lack of plant operating history and a lack of
sufficient equipment failure data. Since that time, plant operating
experience has demonstrated that testing of the redundant subsystems
when one subsystem is inoperable is not necessary to provide adequate
assurance of system operability.

This change will allow credit to be taken for normal periodic
surveillances as a demonstration of operability and availability of the
remaining components. The periodic frequencies specified to demonstrate
operability of the remaining components have been shown to be adequate
to ensure equipment operability. As stated in NRC Generic Letter 87-09,
"It is overly conservative,to assume that systems or components are
inoperable when a surveillance requirement has not been performed. The
opposite is in fact the case; the vast majority of surveillances
demonstrate the systems or components in fact are operable." Therefore,
reliance on the specified surveillance intervals does not result in a
reduced level of confidence concerning the equipment availability.
Also, the curr'ent Standard Technical Specifications (STS) and, more
specifically, all the Technical Specifications approved for recently
licensed BWRs accept the philosophy of system operability based on
satisfactory performance of monthly, quarterly, refueling interval, post
maintenance or other specified performance tests without requiring
additional testing when another system is inoperable (except for diesel
generator testing, which is not being changed).
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0 JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.3 - STANDBY GAS TREATNENT SYSTEN

L2 An alternative is proposed to suspending operations if a SGT subsystem
cannot be returned to OPERABLE status within seven days, and movement of
irradiated fuel assemblies, CORE ALTERATIONS, or operations with the
potential for draining the reactor vessel are being conducted. The
alternative is to initiate two OPERABLE subsystems of SGT and continue
to conduct the operations. Since two subsystems are sufficient for any
accident, the risk of failure of the subsystems to perform their
intended function is significantly reduced if they are running. This
alternative is less restrictive than the existing requirement. However,
the proposed alternative ensures that the rema'ining subsystems are
Operable, that no failures that could prevent automatic actuation have
occurred, and that any other failure would be readily detected. This
change is consistent with NUREG-1433.

L3 The Required Actions of C and E.l have been modified by a Note stating
that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies
while in NODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify any action. If moving
irradiated fuel assemblies while in NODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement
is independent of reactor operation and the inability to suspend
movement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a sufficient reason
to require a reactor shutdown. By adding an exception to LCO 3.0.3 for
the failing to =suspend irradiated fuel movement, an LCO 3.0.3 required
reactor shutdown is avoided in NODE 1, 2, or 3. However, the plant
would still be required to shutdown per proposed Required Actions B.l
and B.2 in addition to suspending fuel movement per Required Actions C.l
and E. 1. However, this shutdown is considered less restrictive since
Required Action B. 1 allows the plant to be in Hot Shutdown within 12
hours versus Hot Standby within 6 hours as required by CTS 1.0.C.1.
Both CTS and the proposed Required Action B.2 require the. plant to be in
Cold Shutdown within 36 hours.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES

GTS 3.7.F/4.7.F - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT PURGE SYSTEM

RELOCATED CHANGES

Rl CTS 3.7.F.1 & 2 and 4.7.F requirements have been relocated to the
Technical Requirements Manual (TRM). The Primary Containment Purge
System is normally isolated and normally not required to be functional
during power operation. It does provide the preferred exhaust path for
purging the primary containment; however, the SGTS can be used to
perform the equivalent function. The supply and isolation valves are
depended on to function properly for containme'nt isolation, which is
covered in proposed BFN ISTS Section 3.6.1.3, Primary Containment
Isolation Valves.

The Primary Containment Purge System at BFN is not a safety related
system (with the exception of the primary containment isolation valves
which are covered by ITS 3.6.1.3) and is not relied upon to mitigate any
transient or design basis event. It does not contain installed
instrumentation used to detect a significant abnormal degradation in the
reactor coolant pressure boundary and is not modeled in the BFN

Probabilistic Safety Assessment. The system (with the exception of the
primary containment isolation valves which are covered by ITS 3.6. 1.3)
does not meet any of the four criteria specified in
10 CFR 50.36(c)(2)(ii) and therefore, it is appropriate that the
requirements of CTS 3.7.F. 1, CTS 3.7.F.2 and CTS 4.7.F be relocated to
the TRM.
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Primary Containment Air.Lock
3.6.1.2

SURVEILLANCE REgUIREHENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.1.2.1
<, An inoperable air lock door does not

invalidate the previous successful
performance of the overall air lock
leakage test.

pkC P~ ~ Ere~'ay~~
~Ay,R~4e. 7e/'g
t5)ffw

Perform required primary containment air
lock eakage rate testing in accordance
with

NOTE-----
SR .0.2 's npt
a plicab e /

The acceptance criteria for air loc
testing are:

a., Overall air lock leakage ra is
[0.05 L~] when t ted at >

b. Fo ach door, leakage te is
< [0. L~] when the gap etween the
door sea is pressurized to
[> 10 psig for at least 15 minutes].

In accordance
wit

ppe ix , as
mod'fied y.
ap rove
e mptions

SR 3.6.1.2.2e'--- ---- ---- --N E

nly equ'red o b perf rmed pon e try
into pri ary ont nmen air ock w en

pri ary ent nnen is dg-incr ed.
T

Verify only one door in the primary
containment air lock can be opened at a
time.

H&n+)1s

IBi2. R~soi& eh )I g aavdu~ke.J ~cuns+ Q P

P ccep+~cg ~ri+grlg ad/ ~ cN.L(e A
~ge, s.c- ~.t. l

pAGE~VE oF~/
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PCIVG
3.6.1.3

3.6. 1.3 Primary Containment Isolation Valves (PCIVs)

LCO 3.6. 1.3 Each PCIV, except reactor building-to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers, shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY:

ACTIONS

MODES 1, 2, end 3,,
When associated instrumentation is required to be OPERABLE

per LCO 3.3.6. 1, "Primary Contain ent Isolation
Instrumentation." P ~

g- jnc4 C+3

-NOTES-
1. Penetration flow paths +except for urge valve penetration flow paths~ay

be unisolated intermittently under administrative controls.

2. Separate Condition entry is allowed for each penetration flow path.

1 3. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions for systems made
inoperable by PCIVs.

4. Enter applicable Conditions and Required Actions of LCO 3.6. 1. 1, "Primary
Containment," when PCIV leakage results in exceeding overall containment
leakage rate acceptance criteria in MODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION RE(UIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

A. ---------NOTE---------
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with one PCIV
inoperable /except kent

8> leakage
not within limi~

3uck'PSi Pl~

A.1 Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and
de-activated
automatic valve,
closed manual valve,
blind flange, or
check valve with flow
through the valve
secured.

4 hours except
for main steam
line

AND

8 hours for main
steam line

(continued)



PCIVs
3.6.1.3

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

---------NOTE---------B.
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with two PCIVs
inoperable~xcept ~(Q~ 1

not wi thin imib].
g..< ~s,

C ---------NOTE---------
Only applicable to
penetration flow paths
with only one PCIV.

One or more
penetration flow paths
with one PCIY
inoperable.

B. 1

C.1

AND

C.2

Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and
de-activated
automatic valve,
closed manual valve,
or blind flange.

Isolate the affected
penetration flow path
by use of at least
one closed and
de-activated
automatic valve,
closed manual valve,
or blind flange.

--------NOTE---------
Isolation devices in
high radiation areas
may be verified by
use of administrative
means.

1 hour

wl
4 ours except

for excess flow
check valves
(EFCVs)

~ND

12 bours+or ~z
EFCVsg

O~e or v O<4.
Pt't~ksO~ Clou
+44f ~e$ ~ Hspg

Verify the affected
penetration flow path
is isolated.

Once per 31 days

D.
eakage +e4e-

not within limit>.

0.1 Restore leakage rate
to within limit.

our

PAGE~2s'F f7f (continued)
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PCIVs
3.6.1.3

SURVEILLANCE RE UIRENENTS continued

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

I

SR 3.6.1.3 4 NOTES

Only r equir ~et ebe Inet je~

~NODES 1, 2, anB 3.

2 Not required to be met when the
inch primary containment purge

va ves are open for inerting,
<de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA

or air quality considerations>for
personnel entry, or Surveillances
that require the valves to be open.

4~ 'ZD

&l Verify each $18 inc primary containment
purge valve is closed.

31 days

Wz C5
SR 3.6. 1.3 -- -- ------ -- NOTES-

1. Valves and blind flanges in high
radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative
controls.

Verify each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange that is
located outside primary containment and
is required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed.

31 days

p(gft A~ w~ ~~, s~, oE ~~ls8 ~~~ (continued)

f',~~,~ m ~ P~~ ~ Iu~rm~~ ~V~vHs, Vane~
Wg4>et VP I VSSE LP~JC, <$V 406$ ~ ) g~ Cotyabg egg~ QALeIC~-

PAGE 255 oF~fF
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PCIVs
3.6.1.3

SURVEILLANCE RE UIREMENTS continued

SURVEILLANCE

g f'21
SR 3.6.1. A NOTES -- -- ----

1. Valves and blind flanges in high
radiation areas may be verified by
use of administrative means.

FREQUENCY

2. Not required to be met for PCIVs that
are open under administrative
controls.

Verify each primary containment manual
isolation valve and blind flange that is
located inside primary containment and is
required to be closed during accident
conditions is closed.

Qec

(z&evll~ ~ ~e p5'~~~ pc@. v~
~w vA AS�> ~K.~ Lt~5~ ~W IP~ C~ge~~
V~M.

Prior to
entering MODE 2
or 3 from
MODE 4 if
primary
containment was
de-inerted
while in
MODE 4, if not
performed
within the
previous
92 days

SR 3.6.1.3
/$1

Verify continuity of the traversing
incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valve
explosive charge.

31 days

pg1
5'R3.6.1.3.4 Verify the isolation time of each power

operated', automati c PCIVg except
8> for MSIVs,~s within limits.

In
accordance
with the
nservice

Testing
Pro ram ty.

2 a

(continued)
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Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacu'um Breaker
3.6.1

P27

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

5
3.6.1 4 Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers

~Pl1

LCO 3.6.1 Each reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breaker
shall be OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY: MODES 1, 2, and 3.

ACTIONS

NOTE-

Separate Condition entry is allowed for each line.

CONDITIONt A. One or more lines with
one reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breaker not
closed.

A.l

REQUIRED ACTION

Close the open vacuum
breaker.

COMPLETION TIME

B. One -or-mor e 1 ines'ith
two reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers not
closed.

B.l Close one open vacuum
breaker.

1 hour

C. One line with one or
more reactor building-
to-suppression chamber
vacuum breakers
inoperable for

~ opening.

C. 1 Restore the vacuum
breaker(s) to
OPERABLE status.

PAGE~Ple OF

(continued)
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SURVEILLANCE REgUIREHENTS,

Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breaker
3.6.1

F27

SURVEILLANCE

f27

SR 3.6.1 1 NOTE~
~.Not required to be met for vacuum

breakers that are open during
Surveillances.

FREQUENCY

Verify each vacuum breaker is closed. 14 days

One dzyvell~preasioa
ch4Rbof TERR h?SL""I ~
be acmf~ Qoaef Io eggu it ia datexafaei te be not
me thau 3 oyca as huticatef
by the goaiticm lights.

Mithin 2 hour
after any
discharg of
steam the
supp ession

ber from
e safety/

elief val s
(S/RVs) any
opera on that
cau s the
dr ell-to-
suppression
chamber
differen al
pressu to'be
reduced by
> [0.5] psid

(continued)

PAGE~~ 8 OF~~
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6.2.1

3.6 CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

3.6.2. 1 Suppression Pool Average Temperature

LCO 3.6.2.1 Suppression pool average temperatur ll be:
755/l25

a. « +5]'F when any OPERABL interme late range monitor
(IRM) channel is > divisions of full scale on
Range 7 and no testing that adds heat to the suppression
pool is being performed;

~
~

Sl h. <+05+F when any OPERABLE IRH channel is > @5/4~
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and testing that adds
heat to the suppression pool is being performed; and 1~/izg

c. <+Igf'F when all OPERABLE IRN channels are <+BBQ&J
divisions of full scale on Range 7.

APPLICABILITY: NODES 1, 2, and 3.

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TINE

A. Suppression pool
average temperature
>+Sf'F but
< fall&} F.

A. 1 Verify suppression
pool average
temperature ~
< +10)'F.

Once per hour.

AND
7o/]~

AND

Any OPERABLE IRN
channel >
divisions of full
scale on Range 7.

AND

Not performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

A.2 Restore suppression
pool average
temperature
< $95~. 8)

24 hours

PAGE~2-~OF~
(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6.2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

B. Required Action and
associated Completion
Time of Condition A
not met.

B.l Reduce THERMAL POWER

until all OPE
IRM channel s vo/ized

8] iv
of full scale on
Range 7.

12 hours

C. Suppression pool
average temperature

O'I > +105/'F.

C.l Suspend all testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

Immedi ately

Any OPERABLE IRM
channel > +RSQE+ 8~
divisions of full
scale .on Range 7.

AND

Performing testing
that adds heat to the
suppression pool.

D. Suppression pool
average tern erature

Bl > 110 F up]'.1 Place the reactor
mode switch in the
shutdown position.

AND

D.2 suppression
poo average
tern erature
< P2~F

AND

0,3 Be in MODE 4.

Immediately

Once per
30 minutes

36 hours

PAGE~~7
{continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
3.6.2.1

ACTIONS continued

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

E. Suppression pool~

~

average temperature
B) >~ 20f"F.

E .l Depressurize the
reactor vessel to
< QOOQ psig.

ND

E.2 Be innODE 4.

12 hours

[36 hobos]

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.2.1.1 Verify suppression pool average
temperature is within the applicable
limits.

24 hours

5 minutes when
performing
testing that

'adds heat to
the suppression
pool

FAaE~~OF~<~
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Ba, +Secondary/Containment
3.6.4.1

SURVEILLANCE RE UIREMENTS continued

i 2'URVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.1
P7

Verify SGT subsyste@an m'aintain
8 >~.25+inch of vacuum water gauge in
8a, the~econdary+ containment

a flow rate <+%68/ cfm.
l2, Ova 8)

at

08)
$181 months on
a STAGGERED
TEST BASIS

3.6-49



SCIVs
3.6.4.2

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCE FREQUENCY

SR 3.6.4.2.1 -NOTES
1. Valves an blind flanges in high

radiati areas may be verified by
use of dministrative means. .

2. Not equired to be met for IVs that
ar open under administra ve
c ntrols.

Verify each secondary c tainment
isolation manual valve and blind flange
that is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed.

31 days

t ( Qps
SR 3.6.4.2 8 Verify th

operate
within im>ts.

on time of each power
utomatic SCIV is

SR 3.6.4.2 8 Verify each automatic SCIV actuates to
the isolation position on an actual or
simulated actuation signal.

++months(QI

PAGE~29 OF~
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SGT System
3.6.4.3

ACTIONS

CONDITION REQUIRED ACTION COMPLETION TIME

E. (continued) E.2 Suspend CORE
ALTERATIONS.

~ND

E.3 Initiate action to
suspend OPDRVs.

Immediately

Immediately

SURVEILLANCE REQUIREMENTS

SURVEILLANCEt SR 3.6.4.3.1 Operate each SGT subsystem for > 10 Sl
continuous hours +ith heaters
operat1ngf.

FREQUENCY

31 days

SR 3.6.4.3.2 Perform required SGT filter testing in
accordance with the Ventilation Filter
Testing Program (VFTP).

In accordance
with the VFTP

SR 3.6.4.3.3 Verify each SGT subsystem actuates on an
actual or simulated initiation signal.

$18/ months ~8>

~ d ~ 4atf aamC

SR ..4..4 eri f each
dam er ca e ope d

mo s
jp.

PAGE~gO PF~
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BROWNS FERRY NUCLEARPLANT- IMPROVED TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS
SECTION 3.6

LIST OF REVISED PAGES

NUREG-1433 BWR/4 STANDARDTECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS BASES MARK-UP

Replaced page 522 of939 (STS page B 3.6A) with page 522 of939 Rev.1
Replaced page 523 of 939 (STS page B 3.6-5) with page 523 of939 Rev.l
Replaced page 524 of 939 (insert page) with page 524 of939 Rev.1
Replaced page 526 of939 (STS page B 3.6-7) with page 526 of939 Rev. 1
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Replaced page 532 of 939 (STS page B 3.6-12) with page 532 of939 Rev.l
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Replaced page 536 of 939 (STS page B 3.6-15) with page 536 of939 Rev.l
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Primary Containment
B 3.6.1.1

BASES (continued)

SURVEILLANCE
REgUIREMENTS

d

7 CWA>g Pt~
s4 e~

J a spy C.I .!o
S ay

Op,~ g f.P ~

Pj g A0cr~g Cori TOs~~~+c . +
Plt'IL33i

gg~koy gi4g 7gA~p H~~
Maintaining the primary containment OPERABLE requires
compliance with the visual xaminations and leakage rate
test requirements of

Failure to meet air lock
leaka e testing (SR 3.6. 1.2. 1) secon ary en

pass age ...., [reajl ient se r im~
o t 'r e val e ka e testi ~ S . 6137

does
not necessari y es in ai ure o his . impact
of the failure to meet these SRs must be evaluated againsttt Tyd 6, 6, d 6 yt tt I fdttffd-BB

As
left leakage rior to the first startup after performing a
required leakage test is required to
be c 0.6 L for combined Type B and C leakage, and c 0.75 L~

all Type A leaka e. At all other times between
required lea age rate es s, the acceptance criteria is
based on an overall Type A leakage limit of < 1.0 L . At
< 1.0 L~ the offsite dose consequences are bounded fy th
assumptions of the safety analysis. The Frequency is ;n

y

C 1 4npC p~i~~ fg~+M+ p ~ g
Lh<~ ak lrgh~g P~gn~

JSS6. I .. I
Maintaining the pressure suppression function of primary
containment requires limiting the leakage from the drywell
to the suppression chamber. Thus, if an event were to occur
that pressurized the drywell, the steam would be directed
through the downcomers into the suppression pool. This SR

measures drywell to suppression chamber differential
pressure during a $1+ minute period to ensure that the
leakage paths that would bypass the suppression pool are
within allowable limits.

Satisfactory performance of this SR can be achieved by
establishing a known differential pressure between the
drywell and the suppression chamber and verifying that the
pressure in either the suppression chamber or the drywell
does not change by more than +.25) inch of water per minute
over a 10 minute period. The leakage test is performed
every $18 monthsg. The $18 month/ Frequency was developed

pAGE 52z gF Spy
Tuttinuad~--
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Primary Containment
B 3.6.1.1

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1. 1. 2 (continued)

consideriqg it is prudent that this Surveillance be
performed during a unit outage and also in view of the fact

. that component failures that might have affected this test
ar identified b other primary containment s. Two
co ecutive test ai ures, owever, would indi te
unex cted primary conta ent deg'radation; in t 'vent,
as the indicates, incre 'ng the Frequency to o e
every [9 mon s] is required un 1 the situation is remedied
as evidenced by passing two consecutive tests.

REFERENCES
5', Q.

I. FSAR, Section ~~
t4C

2. FEAII, S ti
3. 10 CFR 50, Appendix J

P>8
@lpga)iw ~

fli ~RSVP

g g.(-5A

~lAM~LE T
'5.4 .l.l- 7

n

PAGE ~~ OF
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NEI 94-01, Revision 0, "Industry Guideline for Implementing
Performance-Based Option of 10 CFR Part 50, Appendix J."

ANSI/ANS-56.8-1994, "American National Standard for Containment
System Leakage Testing Requirement."

NRC N'o. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical Specification
Improvements," July 23, 1993.

TVA lette to NRC date December 2 , 1995, BFN Units 1, 2,
Technica Specificati n (TS) 356 d Cost Ben icial Licens ng
Action BLA) 08 - I crease in owable'Mai Steam Isola on
Valve MSIV) Leaka Rate and quest fot emptions fro 10 CFR

50, pendix J, 0 ion A, Sec ions II.H.4 III.C.2(A), nd
III. .3, 10 CFR , Appendi J, Option , and 10 CFR 00, Appen ix
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Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6.1.2

BASES

BACKGROUND
(continued)

containment leakage rate to within limits in the event of a
DBA. Not maintaining air lock integrity or leak tightness
may result in a leakage rate in excess of that assumed in
the unit safety analysis.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The DBA that postulates the maximum release of radioactive
material within primary containment is a LOCA. In the
analysis of this accident, it is assumed that primary
containment is OPERABLE, such that release of fission Sl
products to the environment is controlled by the rate of
primary containment leakage. The primary containment is
designed with a maximum allowable leakage rate (L ) of 4-.Ky.
by weight of the containment air per 24 hours at the
c culated maximum peak containment pressure (P~) of

psig (Ref. 3). This allowable leakage rate forms the
asis for the acceptance criteria imposed on the SRs

associated with the air lock.

Primary containment air lock OPERABILITY is also required to
minimize the amount of fission product gases that may escape
primary containment through the air lock and contaminate and
pressurize the secondary containment.

The primary containment air lock satisfies Criterion 3 of
the NRC Policy Statemen

LCO As part of primary containment, the air lock's safety
function is related to control of containment leakage rates
following a DBA. Thus, the air lock's structural integrity
and leak tightness are essential to the successful
mitigation of such an event.

The primary containment air lock is required to be OPERABLE.
For the air lock to be considered OPERABLE, the air lock
interlock mechanism must be OPERABLE, the air lock must be
in compliance with the Type B air lock leakage test, and
both air lock doors must be OPERABLE. The interlock allows
only one air lock door to be opened at a time. This
provision ensures that a gross breach of primary containment
does not exist when primary containment is required to be

8 3.6-7
PAGE > 0

(continued)



P2c

The administrative controls re uired consist of the stationing of a

dedicated individual to assure closure of the OPERABLE door except
during the entry and exit, and assuring the OPERABLE door is relocked
after completion of the containment entry and exit;



Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6.1.2

BASES (continued)

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(Qz

pl@ lr ~a~ CO«&g «pat- 4m&ye
~RR . R. 7gg +Hf Pf'og /ct~ i

Maintaining primary containment air locks OPERABLE requires
compliance with the leakage rate test requirements of

Ttl RR fl t. R l tg t tl g
requirements with respect to air lock leakage (Type B

leakage tests). The acceptance criteria were established
/during initial air lock and primary containment OPERABILITY
testing/. The periodic testing requirements verify that the
air lock leakage does not exceed the allowed fraction of the
overall primary containment leakage rate. The Frequency is

i

~ ~

~ Pl8
gyes

i/ie4
+vip bl

The SR has been modified by Notes; states that an PJ8
inoperable air lock door does not invalidate the previous
successful performance of the overall air lock leakage test.
This is considered reasonable since either air lock door is
capable of providin a fission product barrier in the event
of a DBA.

Cl5

SR 3.6.

The air lock interlock mechanism is designed to prevent
simultaneous opening of both doors in the air lock. Since
both the inner and outer doors of an air lock are designed
to withstand the maximum expected post accident primary
containment pressure, closure of either door will support
primary containment OPERABILITY. Thus, the interlock
feature supports primary containment OPERABILITY while the
air lock is being used for personnel transit in and out of
the containment. Periodic testing of this interlock
demonstrates that the interlock will function as designed
and that simultaneous inner and outer door opening will not
inadvertently occur. Due to the purely mechanical nature of
this interlock, and given that the interlock mechanis

„~ u~pus -erRy challenged when primary containment is ~ere'his
test is only required to be performe

-equi@ed-mor~requently--than
when-primary-containment~-de-inert ed. The

Frequency is based on engineering judgment and is
dgd d d d

lvsE.ev C PAGE ~>Z QF 939
(continued)
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tnsern A

used for entry and exit (procedures require strict adherence to single door opening),

Insert 8

every 24 months. The 24 month Frequency is based on the need to perform this
Surveillance under the conditions that apply during a plant outage, and the potential for
loss ofcontainment OPERABILITYifthe Surveillance were performed with the reactor
at power. The 24 month Frequency for the interlock is justified based on operating
experience.

Insert

given the interlock is not challenged during use ofthe airlock.

Insert D

Note 2 requires the results ofthe airlock leakage tests be evaluated against the acceptance
criteria of the Primary Containment Leakage rate Testing Program, 5.5.12. This ensures
that the airlock leakage is properly accounted for in determining the combined Type B and
C primary containment leakage.



Primary Containment Air Lock
B 3.6.1.2

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REttUIREMENTS

~il 3 6..2. ( i dl

g g.R.Q.SRiiiiiiiii ~i i. FEAR, i ii
2. 10 CFR 50, Appendix

5 W
sz 3. FSAR, Section ~~

op%'oa B pr$ '
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ig'-i~u O~~ ~~pg~
~u~ ~~+~'M ~~. wzu~v- ~-i~~ 4<E. IN s~~ ~~
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PCIVs

B 3.6.1.3

BASES

BACKGROUND
(continued)

X'eS<a T

89. (o.ISA

~~ Lp~
I inch primary containment purge valves are normally

maintained closed in MODES I, 2, and 3 to ensure the primary
containment boundary is maintained. e 1so a 1

e inc ven ave inch bypass lines around
them for use during normal reactor operation. Two
additional redundant excess flow isolation dampers are
provide on the vent line upstream f the Standby Gas
Treatment SGT) System filter trains. These isolation
dampers, to ther with the PCIVs, will event high pressure
from reaching e SGT System filter train in the unlikely
event of a loss coolant accident (LOCA) ring venting.
Closure of the exce flow isolation dampers 'll not
prevent the SGT Syste rom performing its desi function
(that is, to maintain a ative pressure in the econdary
containment). To ensure t t a vent path is available, a
[2] inch bypass line is rovided around the dam ers

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

The PCIVs LCO was derived from the assumptions related to
minimizing the loss of reactor coolant inventory, and
establishing the primary containment boundary during major
accidents. As part of the primary containment boundary,
PCIV OPERABILITY supports leak tightness of primary
containment. Therefore, the safety analysis of any event
requiring isolation of primary containment is applicable to
this LCO.

The DBAs that result in a release of radioactive material
within primary containment are a LOCA and a main steam line
break (MSLB). In the analysis for each of these accidents,it is assumed that PCIVs are either closed or close within
the required isolation times following event initiation.
This ensures that potential paths to the environment throu h
PCIVs (including primary containment purge valves) are
minimized. Of the events analyzed in Reference I, the ~
is the most limiting event due to radiological consequences. pgp
The closure time of the main steam isolation valves (MSIVs)
is a significant variable from a radiological standpoint.
The MSIVs are required to close within 3 to 5 seconds since
the 5 second closure time is assumed in the analysis. The
safety analyses assume that the purge valves were closed at
event initiation. Likewise, it is assumed that the primary

pp,gp gg(,, 0p rj g g (continued)
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However, the 18,inch valves are qualified for use and may be opened when
used for inerting, de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA or air quality
considerations for personnel entry, or Surveillances that require the
valves to be open. The PCIVs will close upon receipt of a containment
isolation signal to prevent high pressure from reaching the SGT System
filter trains in the unlikely event of a loss of coolant accident (LOCA)
d Tg T . T T h TT T .h~~ lines provide two separate flow paths to vent primary containment
to the SGT System> vi~ 2 ~o->~<~ ~ VAN~~.



PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

BASES

LCO

(continued)
3.6.1 5'"Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum
Breakers." . The valves covered by this LCO are listed with
their associated st'roke times in Reference 2.

'he normally closed PCIVs are considered OPERABLE when
manual valves are closed or open in accordance with
appropriate administrative controls, automatic valves are
de-activated and secured in their closed position, blind
flan es are in lace and closed s stems are intact. ese

P~9 pass a ion va~s an evice~ze ose d in
Reference

P 2.0

'P2)

V must meet
additiona leakage rate requirements. Other PCIV leakage
rates are addressed by LCO 3.6.1.1, "Primary Containment,"
as Type 8 or C testing.

This LCO provides assurance that the PCIVs will perform
their designed safety functions to minimize the loss of
reactor coolant inventory and establish the primary
containment boundary during accidents.

APPLICABILITY In NODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause a release of
radioactive material to primary containment. In NODES 4
and 5, the probability and consequences of these events are
reduced due to the pressure and temperature limitations of
these NODES. Therefore, most PCIYs are not required to be
OPERABLE and the rimary containment purge valves are not
required to be closed in NODES 4 and 5. Certain
valves, however, are required to be OPERABLE to prevent
inadveytent reactor vessel draindown. These valves are
those 'whose associated instrumentation is required to be
OPERABLE per LCO 3.3.6.1, "Primary Containment Isolation
Instrumentation." (This does not include the valves that
isolate the associated instrumentation.)

ACTIONS The ACTIONS are modified by a Note allowing penetration flow
path(s) xcept for purge valve flow path(s)~o be
unisolated intermittently under administrative controls.
These controls consist of stationing a dedicated operator at
the controls of the valve, who is in continuous

B 3.6-17
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BASES

PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

ACTIONS d C. { i d)

MODES 1, 2, and 3. The Completion Time of 12 hours is
reasonable considering the instrument and the small pipe
diameter of penetration (hence, r'eliability) to act as a
penetration isolation boundary and the small pipe diameter
of the affected penetrations. In the event the affected
penetration flow path is isolated in accordance with
Required Action C. 1, the affected penetration must be
verified to be isolated on a periodic basis. This is
necessary to ensure that primary containment penetrations
required to be isolated following an accident are isolated.
The Completion Time of once per 31 days for verifying each
affected penetration is isolated is appropriate because the
valves are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low.

Condition C is modified by a Note indicating that this
Condition is only applicable to penetration flow paths with
only one PCIV. For penetration flow paths with two PCIVs,
Conditions A and B provide the appropriate Required Actions.

Required Action C.2 is modified by a Note that applies to
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas and
allows them to be verified by use of administrative means.
Allowing verification by administrative means is considered
acceptable, since access to these areas is typically
restricted. Therefore, the probability of misalignment of
these valves, once they have been verified to be in the
proper position, is low.

~0. ~i p32

With SIV
leakage rate not within limiV the assumptions of the afety
analysis may not be met. Theref re the must be
restored to within limit5wi i 4 urs. estoration can be
accomplished by isolating the penetration that caused the
limit to be exceeded by use of one closed and de-activated
automatic valve, closed manual valve, or blind flange. When
a penetration is isolated, the leakage rate for the isolated
penetration is assumed to be the actual pathway leakage
through the isolation device. If two isolation devices are
used to isolate the penetration, the leakage rate is assumed

(continued)





PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

BASES

ACTIONS (continued

to b e lesser actual pathway leakage of the two devices.
T e hour Completion Time is reasonable considering the
time required to restore the leakage by isolating the
p t ti dt's itN ip t

to the overall containment
function.

@92.

.I .2 and .3

In the event one or more containment purge valves are not
within the purge valve leakage limits, purge valve leakage
must be restored to within limits or he affected
penetration must be isolated. The met d of isolation must
be by the use of at least one isolation rrier that cannot
be adversely affected by a single active 'lure. Isolation
barri s that meet this criterion are a [clo d and
de-acti ted automatic valve, closed manual va ve, and blind
flange]. f a purge valve with resilient seals 'tilized
to satisfy quired Action E.l, it must have been
demonstrated meet 'the leakage requirements of
SR 3.6.1.3.7. he specified Completion Time is reaso ble,
considering that ne containment purge valve remains cl ed
so that a gross br ch of containment does not exist.

In accordance with Re ired Action E.2, this penetration
flow path must be verif d to be isolated on a periodic
basis. The periodic veri ication is necessary to ensure
that containment penetratio s required to be isolated
following an accident, which re no longer capable of being
automatically isolated, will b in the isolation position
should an event occur. This Req 'red Action does not
require any testing or valve manip ation. Rather, it
'nvolves verification that those iso tion devices outside
c tainment and potentially capable o eing mispositioned
are 'n the correct position. For the is ation devices
insi containment, the time period speci d as "prior to
enterin MODE 2 or 3 from MODE 4 if not performed within the
previous 2 days" is based on engineering judgment and is
considered easonable in view of the inaccessibility of the
isolation de 'ces and other administrative controls that
will ensure th 'solation device misalignment is an
unlikely possibi ty.

PAGE 5+'/ OF O'
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BASES

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREMENTS

~RR .R..t.
T tt dt

containment occurs in hese NODES, the purge valve may not
be capable of closing b re the pressure pulse affe s

stems downstream of the ge valves or the release f
ra oactive material will exc d limits prior to the cl ing
of t purge valves. At other t s when the purge valve
are re ired to be capable of closin e.g., during handlin
of irradi ed fuel), pressurization con ns are not present
and the pur valves are allowed to be open.

/ZAN

SR 3.6.1.3 8 I

This SR ensures that the primary containment purge valves
are closed as required or, if open, open for an allowable
reason. If a purge valve is open in violation of this SR,
the valve is considered inoperable.

gt4P 20

e ssa e o
s a ing that primary containment purge valves are only
req ired to be closed in ES I, 2, and 3. a LOCA
insi primary containment o rs in these NODE , the purge
valves y not be capable of cl ing before the pre re
pulse af ts systems downstream o the purge valves, th
elease of dioactive material will ceed limits prior to
he purge val closing. At other tim when the purge
alves are requi to be capable of clos> g (e.g., during
andling of irradia d fuel), pressurization concerns are

and the
Tt RR t d yt Ry H t ~t ti R tt t tt RR t
not required to be met when the p'urge valves are open for
the stated reasons. The Note states that these valves may
be opened for inerting, de-inerting, pressure control, ALARA
or air quality considerations for personnel entry, or

~

~

~

~ ~

~

urveillances that require the valves to be open. The
Sl I inch purge valves are capable of closing in the

vironment following a LOCA. Therefore, these valves are
allowed to be open for limited periods of time. ,The 31 day
Frequency is consistent with other PCIV requirements
discussed in SR 3.6. 1.3

2 pz1

(continued)
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PCIYs
B 3.6.).3

SURYEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

'pZ7
SR 3.6. .3 4
This SR verifies that each primary containment isolation
manual valve and blind flange th'at is located outside
primar co 'n and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed. 'he SR helps to ensure that
post accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside
the primary containment boundary is within design limits.

4~ IDcrp ~clcgi7

~e~i~
~OPED

This SR does not require any testing or valve manipulation.
Rather, it involves verification that those PCIYs outside
primary containment, and capable of being mispositioned, are
in the correct position. Since verification of valve
position for PCIVs outside primary containment is relatively
easy, the 31 day Frequency was chosen to provide added

urance that the PCIVs are in the correct positions.
~RGB

Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note allows
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas to
be verified by use of administrative controls. Allowing
verification by administrative controls is considered pzc
acceptable since
access to these areas is typically restricted during
MODES I, 2, and 3 for ALARA reasons. Therefore, the
probability of misalignment of these PCIVs, once they have
been verified to be .in the proper position, is low. A
second Note has been included to clarify that PCIVs that are
open under administrative controls are not required to meet
the SR during the time that the PCIVs are open.

This SR verifies that each primary containment manual
isolation val d blind flange that is located inside
pr mary containment and is required to be closed during
accident conditions is closed. The SR helps to ensure that
post accident leakage of radioactive fluids or gases outside
the primary containment boundary is within design limits.
For PCIVs inside primary containment, the Frequency defined
as "prior to entering MODE 2 or 3 from MODE 4 if primary
containment was de-inerted while in MODE 4, if not performed
within the previous 92 days" is appropriate since these
PCIVs are operated under administrative controls and the
probability of their misalignment is low.

QR ~~ ~~ APA'.g m VAm65 ~i ~ ~cga~ ~~> ™
~e5RauA~ %~~& i~ ~ ~~ /~)77~ . 'Sg~ ~E ~
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PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

SURVEILLANCE
RE(UIREHENTS

P2

3.6. .3 (continued)

Notes have been added to this SR. The first Note allows
valves and blind flanges located in high radiation areas to
be verified by use of administrative controls. Allowing
verification by administrative controls is considered
acceptable since the primary containment is inerted and
access to these areas is typically'estricted during
HODES I, 2, and 3 for ALARA .reasons. Therefore, the
probability of misalignment of these PCIVs, once they have
been verified to be in their proper position, is low. A
second Note has been included to clarify that PCIVs that are
open under administrative controls are not required to meet
the SR during the time that the PCIVs are open.

pQg p(4 la<~ R&J
SR 3.6.1.3

The traversing incore probe (TIP) shear isolation valves are
actuated by explosive charges. Surveillance of explosive
charge continuity provides assurance that TIP valves will
actuate when required. Other administrative controls, such
as those that limit the shelf life of the explosive charges,
must be followed. The 31 day Frequency is based on
operating experience that has demonstrated the reliability
of the explosive charge continuity.

SR 3.6.1.3
8''erifyingthe isolation time of each power operated,

automatic PCIV is within limits is required to demonstrate, pre
OPERABILITY. HSIVs may be excluded from this SR since HSI
full closure isolation time is demonstrated by SR 3.6. 1.3
The isolation time test ensures that the valve will isolate
in a time period less than or equal to that assumed in the
safety analyses. The isolation time and Frequency of this

~

~

SR are +in accordance with the requirements of the Inservice
T Tggg g

SR 3.6.1.3.7

Fo r imary containment purge ives with resilient se s,
addit al leakage rate testing b nd the test requireme s

of 10 CF 50, Appendix J (Ref. 3), is required to ensure

(continued)

vAGE~eOF»9.
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A third note states that the performance of the SR is not required for vent and drains valves, leakwff lines, and test
p< I g'.Vconnection valves.

The passive isolation valves under the scope ofthis SR are those
specifically listed in reference 7.

This SR does not apply to vaives ~t are locked. sealed. or otherwise secured in the
closed oosition. since these were verined to be in the carr ct oosition upon loci'.
seaiinc. o. securina.



PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

Psi

5+ps~ltdl lit
~~ pi.'~~
4'rnid '~ s,P
Ce~4~~ R~~
Alts~J PrOgr%~

io
SR 3.6.1.3

I
R f V d R d

d k g 9
must be <+11.5$ scfh when tested at > P~

psig), e age ra e must b~veri i4

n accor ance ith the le e test requiremenbc, of
10 CF A endix J 3 as mo 'ove
exem ote 1 is a e to is a

ese v ves are only required meet this league limit in
MODES 1, and 3. In the other ditions, the Ihactor
Coolant Syste 'ot pressurized an specific ri
containment leaka This ensures

a eakage is properly accounted for in determining
t rimary containment leakage rate. The Fre uency
is ppen ix , as mo ie y
pprove exemptions; thus~R 3.0.2 (which ativlws, Frequency

extension does not apply.

PFP

urveillance of hydrostatically tested lines provi es
ssurance that the calculation assumptions of Reference 2
re met. The combined leakage rates must be demonstrated in

accor nce with the leakage rate test Frequency of
10 CFR , Appendix J (Re . 3), as modified b pproved
exemption ; thus SR 3.0.2 (w ch allows Frequenc
extensions does not apply.

[This SR has b n modified by a Note hat states that these
valves are only quired to meet the c ined leakage rate
in MODES 1, 2, an , since this is when the Reactor Coolan
System is pressurize and primary containment is required.
In some instances, the alves are required to be capable of
automatically closing du 'ng MODES other than MODES 1, 2,
and 3. However, specific eakage limits are not applicable
in these other MODES or conditions.]

SR 3.6.1.3. 5

Rev er's Note: This SR is only quired for th e plants
with p e valves with resilient sea allowed to be en

during [ 1, 2, 3, or 4] and having cking devices at
are not perm ently installed on the valves.

PAGE 5'~/OP
continue
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PCIVs
B 3.6.1.3

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REgUIREHENTS

SR 3.6.1.3.15 (co inued)

Verifying each f J'inch primary containment purge valve is
blocked to restrict opening to < [50]f is r quired to ensure
that the valve/can close under PBA condit ons within the
times assumed in the analysis of Referen s 2 and 6. [The
SR is modif' by a Note stating that is SR is only
required be met in NODES 1, 2, and .] If a LOCA occurs,
the pur valves must close to main in containment le age
within he values assumed in the cident analysis.
othe times when purge valves a required to be cap le of
clo ing (e.g., during movemen of irradiated fuel
as mblies), pressurization oncerns are not prese t, thus
the purge valves can be full open. The [18] month
Frequency is appropriate because the blocking devices are
typically removed only during a refueling outage.

REFERENCES <> l.
2.

3.

Sad)~~ I4 0
FEAR,~
10 CFR 50, Appendix J.

52
FSAR, Section ~~

ikey.5
FRAR, F RF
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Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breakers
B 3.6.1 zp5

BASES

APPLICABLE capable of maintaining the differential pressure within
SAFETY ANALYSES design limits.

(continued)
The reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statemen . <z<(p+X z,)

LCO

e.Keek
vc.l ua-

4

All reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers
are required to be OPERABLE to satisfy the assumptions used
in the safety analyses. The requirement ensures that the

4 4 ~ d 4 4 4 d

butter y va v in each of the two lines from the reactor
buildin to the suppression chamber airspace are closed

exce when performing their intended
u ion . Also, the requirement ensures both vacuum

breakers in each line will open to relieve a negative
pressure in the suppression chamber.

Qe~

gAY 86 O<Sl<48~

APPLICABILITY

peeRA110M

5 a

In , an 3, could cause p essurization of
pri containment. In ES 1, 2, and 3, Supp~sion
Pool Sp System

' miti ate th
ffect Excessive negative pressure inside

primary containm could occ due to inadvertent
of 'tem. er

in MODES 1, 2, and 3, when the
uppres

'
Pool Spray Sys~

itigate t ects of inadvertent ac
ssion Poo a S ste

MPY BE 'PG&l~~ A7
Aking- MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
nega ive differential pressure across the drywell wall
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture, which purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result, in
depressurization of the drywell. The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
MODES 1, 2, and 3.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to the pressure and temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining reactor

~<GE .5"gg ..
4 4.4-44

(continued)
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Reactor Building-to-.Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breaker
B 3.6.1

t~7

APPLICABILITY
(continued)

building-to-supp< ession chamber vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in NODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A Note has been added to provide clarification that, for the
purpose of this LCO, separate Condition entry is allowed for
each penetration flow path.

g.b
~A. ,f;~d'f ™ OmtC.

Mith one or more vacuum breaker@not closed, the leak tight
primary containment boundary may be threatened. Therefore,
the inoperable vacuum breakers must be restored to OPERABLE gee~
status or the open vacuum breaker closed within

our ime 1

or i erable suppre 'chamber-to-d ell vacu s/
reakers LCO 3.6.1 &"S

Vacuum ureakers " Comp'letion Time takes into
account the redunda capa ili or e y e remainin
reakers, t e act hat the OPERABLE breaker in each of the

lines is closed, and the low probability of an event
occurring that would require the vacuum breakers to be
OPERABLE during this period. 'S<w

B.l

Mith one or more lines with two vacuum breakers not closed,.
primary containment integrity is not maintained. Therefore,
one open vacuum breaker must be closed within 1 hour. This
Completion Time is consistent with the ACTIONS of
LCO 3.6.1.1, "Primary Containment," which requires that
primary containment be restored to OPERABLE status within
1 hour.

C.1 pg y vt g aps mur C.

Mith one line with one or more vacuum breakers inoperable
for opening, the leak tight primary containment boundary is
intact. The ability to mitigate an event that causes a

t i t d p i ti i th
vacuum breakers in at least one vacuum breaker penetration
are not OPERABLE. Therefore, the inoperable vacuum breaker

(continued)
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Reactor Building-to-Suppression Chamber Vacuum Breaker
B 3.6.1 p~g''5

BASES

ACTIONS C. 1 (continued)

must be restored to OPERABLE status within . This
is consistent with the Completion Time for Con ition A and
the fact that the leak tight primary containment boundary is
being maintained.

D.1

Os~ With two +mt~ef lines with one or more vacuum breakers
inoperable for opening, the primary containment boundary is
intact. However, in the event of a containment
depressurization, the function of the vacuum breakers is
lost. Therefore, all vacuum breakers in+n~ine must b
restored to OPERABLE status within 1 hour. This Completion
Time is consiste'nt with the ACTIONS of LCO 3.6.1.1, which
requires that primary containment be restored to OPERABLE
status within 1 hour.

X$ O~P Rtgadr& Mi~ O~ 4CC OC.i C k4 F EJ
~E. d E.

a the vacuum ea ers in one ine anno
resSered to OPERABL

e c o
eti

e p ant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO
does not apply. To achieve this status, the plant must be
brought to at least MODE 3 within 12 hours and to MODE 4
within 36 hours. The allowed Completion Times are
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reach the
required plant conditions from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.1

Each vacuum breaker is verified to be closed to ensure that
a potential breach in the primary containment boundary is
not present. This Surveillance is performed by observing
local or control room indications of vacuum breaker positio
or by verifying a differential pressure of+.5f psid is 8(
maintained between the reactor building and suppression
chamber. The 14 day Frequency is based on engineering

(continued)





Suppression Chamber-to-Drywe11 Vacuum Breaker
B 3.6. JP P»

25

APPLICABLE The suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers satisfy
SAFETY ANALYSES Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statemen

{continued) Ca,l a) t'z'{

LCO
<0

Only ~ of the pe vacuum breakers must be OPERABLE for i srn-
opening. All suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum

~

~

~ ~

~

breakers, however, are required to be closed (except
h th h t g g t g tt

intended design function). The vacuum breaker OPERABILITY
requirement provides assurance that the drywall-to-
suppression chamber negative differential pressure remains
below the design value. The requirement that the vacuum
breakers be closed ensures that there is no excessive bypass
leakage should a LOCA occur. Z'+S6e> 8 3.6-saA

F97

APPLICABILITY ~ n RODC4 I, 2, and 3,

xcessive ne ative
ue to inadvertent

P33 Ccsmrva.>~me~ P,y mBa. QSSIRASCE

th ray S~tem~
essure inside the drywell could occur

of 7s sys em. e vacuum

HA'l 85 ps'~~
reakers, ere ore, are required to be ERABLE i ODES I,

2, an , when the S ra tern
'o

mitigate the effects of inadvertent
tua
'37

'5~a C.cs~yua&M 7

NODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could result in excessive
negative differential pressure across the drywell wall,
caused by the rapid depressurization of the drywell. The
event that results in the limiting rapid depressurization of
the drywell is the primary system rupture that purges the
drywell of air and fills the drywell free airspace with
steam. Subsequent condensation of the steam would result in
depressurization of the drywell, The limiting pressure and
temperature of the primary system prior to a DBA occur in
NODES I, 2, and 3. p

In NODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced by the pressure and temperature
limitations in these NODES; therefore, maintaining
suppression chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers OPERABLE is
not required in NODE 4 or 5.

PAGE >7~ OF
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Suppression Chamber-to-Orywell Vacuum Breaker
B 3.6.

6 f27

ACTIONS

With one of the required vacuum breakers inoperable for
opening {e.g., the vacuum breaker is not open and may be
stuck closed or not within its opening setpoint limit, so
that it would not function as designed during an event that
depressurized the drywell), the remaining ~jhtj'PE
vacuum breakers are capable of providing the vacuum relief
function. However, overall system reliability is reduced
because a single failure in one of the remaining vacuum
breakers could result in an excessive suppression chamber-
to-drywell differential pressure during a DBA. Therefore,
with one of t ~~ required vacuum breakers inoperable,

2 hours is allowed to restore at least one of the
inoperable vacuum breakers to OPERABLE status so that plant
conditions are consistent with those assumed for the design
basis analysis. The 72 hour Completion Time is considered
acceptable due to the low probability of an event in which
the remaining vacuum breaker capability would not be
adequate.

8.1 1~~ 'p""+ z nZC

Qo ~ JCJg ~
An open vacuum b} eaker allows communication between the
drywell and suppression chamber airspace, and, as a result,
there is the potential for suppression chamber
overpressurization due to this bypass leakage if a LOCA were
to occur. Therefore, the open vacuum breaker must be
closed. is allowed to close the vacuum breaker

ue o e ow pro ability of an event that would ressurizer'r containment vac sl ion ln ication
s no re , an a terna e method of verifyin that the

vacuu breakers are closed i to verify that a di erential
pressu of [0.5] psid between he suppression cham r and
drywell maintained for I hour without makeup. The
required 2 our Completion Time is considered adequate to
erform this test

I yJW<~l PKV

C.l and C.2

f e opera e suppr sslon c am er-to-drywel vacuum
breaker c be closed o estore o OPERAB us

'n t ' Time he plant must be
brought to a NODE in which the LCO does not apply. To

X$ 4<'Q @gag~+ f4 ~

~a~c /g ave+ ~g4>
scree( 4 I IeA'~

{continued)





Ifvacuum breaker position indication is not reliable, an alternate method ofveritying that the vacuum
breakers are closed is to verify that the rate of increase in suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25
inches ofwater per minute over a ten minute period at a differential pressure ofat least 1.0 psi. The 2
hour Completion Time is considered adequate to perform this test.



Suppression Chamber-to-Drywell Vacuum Breaker
8 3.6.1

8'ASES

ACTIONS ~dd d. { ){ d)

achieve this status, the plant must be brought to at least
NODE 3 within 12 hours and to NODE 4 within 36 hours. The

~ allowed Completion Times are reasonable, based on operating
experience, to reach the required plant conditions from full
power conditions in an orderly manner and without
challenging plant systems.

SURVEILLANCE

REQUIREMENTS

pcs C3

rgSCCT
8 z.(-su A

( Qe

S 3.

Each vacuum breaker is verified closed to ensure that this
potential large bypass leakage path is not present., This
Surveillance is performed by observin the vacuum breaker
position indication or by ver> ying tha a i eren ia

o . ps> etweea the suppres n chamber and
'ned for The 14 day

Frequency is based on engineering judgment, is considered
adequate in view of other indications of vacuum breaker
status available to operations personnel, and has been shown
to be acceptable through operatin experienc ss
erl lca 1 so require wi sn ours ter any
is harge of steam to the ression chamber the

safet elief valves or any op ation that causes he
drywell- ppression chamber differential pressure to be

duced b > 0.5 sid.

1'NSce T'

3.t'-gg 8

A Note is added to this SR which allows suppression chamber-
to-drywell vacuum breakers opened in conjunction with the
performance of a Surveillance to not be considered as
failing this SR. These periods of opening vacuum breakers
are controlled by plant procedures and do not represent
inoperable vacuum breakers.

P24
~ ~ oNcAacE

~ ~gygdr4~ \ ( .c. -s)
Each required vacuum brea er must be cycled to ensure thatit opens adequately to perform its design function and
returns to the fully closed position. This ensures that the
safet anal sis assum tions are valid. e 31 d Frequen

t is R was eve ope , ase on Inservice Testi Program
equiremen o perform valve te 't least once e ery
2 days. A 31 ay Frequency was chosen to rovide

(continued)



~I5 53 .5

@sf
. pdne vacuum breaker may e non ul1y closed

provided it is not more than 3'pen as indicated by position indication
1ights.

INSERT B 3.6-5 B

The Inservice Testing Ptogram Frequency is based on operating experience
that has demonstrated that the Frequency is adequate to assure
OPERABILITY.

verifying that the rate of increase in suppression chamber pressure is less than 0.25 inches ofwater per
minute over a tcn minute period at a ddferential pressure ofat least 1.0 psi.



Suppression Pool Average Temperature
B 3.6.2.1

BASES (continued)

APPLICABLE The postulated DBA against which the primary containment
SAFETY ANALYSES performance is evaluated is the entire spectrum of

postulated pipe breaks within the primary containment.
Inputs to the safety analyses include initial suppression
pool water volume and suppression pool temperature
(Reference I for LOCAs and Reference 2 for the pool
temperature analyses required by 'Reference 3). An initial
pool temperature of+5f F is assumed for the Reference I
and Reference 2 analyses. Reactor shutdown at a pool
temperature of Qlbf'F and vessel depressurization at a pool
temperature ofgl20+F are assumed for the Reference 2
analyses. The limit of 0+F, at which testing is
terminated, is not used in the safety analyses because DBAs
are assumed to not initiate during unit testing.

Suppression pool average temperature satisfies Criteria 2
and 3 of the NRC Policy Statemen .

LCO A limitation on the suppression pool average temperature is
required to provide assurance that the containment
conditions assumed for the safety analyses are met. This
limitation subsequently ensures that peak primary
containment pressures and temperatures do not exceed maximum
allowable values during a postulated DBA or any transient
resulting in heatup of the suppression pool. The LCO

requirements are:

'a ~

zo/>Z5
Average temperature < +5+ when any OPERABLE
intermediate range monitor (IRH) channel is >
divisions of full scale on Range 7 and no testing that
adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
This requirement ensures that licensing bases initial
conditions are met.

b. Average temperatur 5 +05QF when any OPERABLE IRH
channel is > divisions of full scale on
Range 7 and testing that adds heat to the suppression
pool is being performed. This required value ensures
that the unit has testing flexibility an( was
selected to provide margin below the +10/'F limit at
which reactor shutdown is required. Whey tqsting
ends, temperature must be restored to < g9 F within
24 hours according to Required Action A.2. Therefore,
the time period that the temperature is >$9~F is

(continued)

B 3.6-59PA s



Suppression Pool Average Temperature
B 3.6.2.1

BASES

LCO

(continued)
short enough not to e a significant increase in
unit risk. 70/gS

c. Average temperature < 10/'F when all OPERABLE IRM
channels are < divisions of full scale on
Range 7. This requirement ensures that the unit will
be shut down at > Pl+'F. The pool is designed to
absorb decay heat and sensible heat but could be
heated beyond design limits by the steam generated if
th ctor is not shut down.

ac/)zS
Si Note tha divisions of full scale on IRM Range 7 is

a convenient measure of when the reactor is producing power
essentially equivalent to I'5 RTP. At this power level, heat
input is approximately equal to normal system heat losses.

APPLICABILITY In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause significant heatup
of the suppression pool. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability
and consequences of these events are reduced due to the
pressure and temperature limitations in these MODES.
Therefore, maintaining suppression pool average temperature
within limits is not required in MODE 4 or 5.

ACTIONS A. and A.

With the suppression pool average temperature above the
specified limit when not performing testing that adds heat
to the suppression pool and when above the specified power
indication,. the initial conditions exceed the conditions
assumed for the Reference 1, 3, and 4 analyses. However,
primary containment cooling capability still exists, and the
primary containment pressure suppression function will occur
at temperatures well above those assumed for safety
analyses. Therefore, continued operation is allowed for a
limited time. The 24 hour Completion Time is adequate to
allow the suppression pool average temperature to be
restored below the limj,t. Additionally, when suppression
pool temperature is )~ F, increased monitoring of the

51 suppressing, pool temperature is required to ensure that it
remains < +10/ F. The once per hour Completion Time is
adequate based on past experience, which has shown that pool
temperature increases relatively slowly except when testing

PA
B 3.6-60

(continued)



Suppression Pool Average Temperature
B 3.6.2.1

ACTIONS A.l and A.2 (continued)

that adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
Furthermore, the once per hour Completion Time is considered

'dequate in view of other indications in the control room,
including alarms, to alert the operator to an abnormal
suppression pool average temperature condition.

B. I

7o/les.
If the suppression pool average temperature cannot be
restored to within limits within the required Completion
Time, the lant must be brought to a MODE in which the LCO

oes no ap y. To achieve this status, the power must be
reduc to < divisions of full scale on Range 7 for
a 1 OPERA IRMs within 12 hours. The 12 hour Completion
Time is reasonable, based on operating experience, to reduce

pc power from full power conditions in an orderly manner and
without challenging plant systems.

Qgi

C.l

Suppression pool average temperature is allow d to be
go/f~

> Q5f'F when any OPERABLE IRM channel is >
divisions of full scale on Range 7, and when testing that
adds heat to the suppression pool is being performed.
However, if temperature is > f105/'F, all testing must be
immediately suspended to preserve the heat absorption
capability of the suppression pool. With the testing
suspended, Condition A is entered and the Required Actions
and associated Completion Times are applicable.

Suppression pool average temperature > /110['F requires that Ei
the reactor be shut down immediately. This is accomplished
by placing the reactor mode switch in the shutdown position.
Furth r cooldown to Mode 4 is required at n rmal cooldown
rates.
Additiopally, when suppression pool temperature is
> gllOQF, increased monitoring of pool tern erature is
require e nce

per'0

minute Completion Time is adequate, based on operating

(continued)
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Suppression Pool Average Temperature
B 3.6.2.1

BASES

ACTIONS

.2, 'P

D. and D. (continued)

experience. Given the high suppression pool average
temperature in this Condition, the monitoring Frequency is
increased to twice that of Condition A. Furthermore, the
30 minute Completion Time is considered adequate in view of
other indications available in the control room, including
alarms, to alert the operator to an abnormal suppression
pool average temperature condition.

5T&r

,0

If suppression pool average temperature cannot be maintained
ia> at < g120f'F, the plant must be brought to a MODE in which

the LCO does not apply. To achieve this status, the reactor
ressure must be reduced to < @00f-psi within 12 hours,

s e r o a NOD

e al owed Completion Times are reasonable,
based on operating experience, to reach the required plant
conditions from full power conditions in an orderly manner
and without challenging plant systems.

Continued addition of heat to the suppression pool with
St suppression pool temperature >+120PF could result in

exceeding the design basis maximum allowable values for
primary containment temperature or pressure. Furthermore,
if a blowdown were to occur when the temperature was

sl >$ 120PF, the maximum allowable bulk and local temperatures
could be exceeded very quickly.

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.

The suppression pool average temperature is regularly
monitored to ensure that the required limits are satisfied.
The average temperature is determined by taking an
arithmetic average of OPERABLE suppression pool water
temperature channels. The 24 hour Frequency has been shown,
based on operating experience, to be acceptable. When heat
is being added to the suppression pool by testing, however,
it is necessary to monitor suppression pool temperature more

frequently. The 5 minute Frequency during testing is
justified by the rates at which tests will heat up the
suppression pool, has been shown to be acceptable based on

P
8 3.6-62

(continued)





RHR Suppression Pool Spray
B 3.6.2.4

APPLICABLE Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
SAFETY ANALYSES primary containment pressure and temperature following large

and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction

~
-J,'Py~~ae44y of the RHR Suppression Pool Spray System is

adequate to maintain the primary containment conditions
~

~

~

~

~ ~ ~

~

~

~

~

~ ~

~

~

~

~

~

within design limits. The time history for primary
containment pressure is calculated.to demonstrate that the
maximum pressure remains below the design limit.
The RHR Suppression Pool Spray System satisfies Criterion 3
of the NRC Policy Statemeng~ (Re.Z)

LCO

(+4 Xj,J st C OL

Sgti<tSC'~ tsou I

'P aW~m
Vdtl~

o~ I .p)

Q 55,OC sWn,tP

C;r4

In the event of a BA, a minimum of RHR suppression pool
spray subsyste 'equired to mitiga e potential bypass
leakage paths and maintain the primary containment peak
pressure below the design limits (Ref. I). To ensure that
these requirements are met, Owe RHR suppression ool spray
subsystems must be OPERABLE with power rom Awe sa e ytd~p ~ply . Tt f, t
of an accident, at least(jggsubsysteqg'PERABLE assuming
the worst case sin le active failu An HR suppress>on a~
poo spray subsystem is 0 BLE when eve-ek the pumps, the
heat exchanger, and associated piping, valves,
instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

on R v p~~p cope g. ~ed' ce

Ote

APPLICABILITY In NODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In NODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these NODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR suppression pool spray subsystems OPERABLE
is not required in NODE 4 or 5.

uuXc.'<T' 3.6-7

ACTIONS I

With QRHR suppression pool spray subsysteriinoperable,

~

~

~

~ ~ ~

~

~ ~

~ ~

~kit. o c inoperable subsystem must be restored to OPERABLE status
P3 wi in 7 days. In this P'ondition, the remaining LE

RHR suppression pool spray subsystem)H adequate to performt the primary containment bypass leakag mitigation function.
r

(continued)
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INSERT B 3.6-74B

gpss

RHR Drywell Spray
B 3.6;2.5

BACKGROUND

(continued)
sink. Any two of four RHR drywell spray subsystems are
sufficient to condense the steam in the drywell airspace
during the postulated DBA.

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

Reference I contains the results of analyses used to predict
primary containment pressure and temperature following large
and small break loss of coolant accidents. The intent of
the analyses is to demonstrate that the pressure reduction
capability of the RHR Drywell Spray System is adequate to
maintain the primary containment conditions within design
limits. The time history for primary containment pressure
is calculated to demonstrate that the maximum pressure
remains below the design limit.

The RHR Drywell Spray System satisfies Criterion 3 of the
NRC Policy Statement (Ref. 2).

~ LCO In the event of a DBA, a minimum of two RHR drywell spray
subsystems are required to maintain the primary containment
peak temperature and pressure below the design limits
(Ref. I). To ensure that these requirements are met, four ;.

RHR drywell spray subsystems must be OPERABLE with power
from four safety related power supplies. Therefor e, in the
event of an accident, at least two subsystems are OPERABLE

assuming the worst case single active failure (the failure
of drywell spray sparger line valve). An RHR drywell spray
subsystem is OPERABLE when the pump, the associated heat
exchanger, an RHRSM pump capable of providing cooling to the
heat exchanger, and associated piping, valves,
instrumentation, and controls are OPERABLE.

APPLICABILITY In MODES I, 2, and 3, a DBA could cause pressurization of
primary containment. In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and
consequences of these events are reduced due to the pressure
and temperature limitations in these MODES. Therefore,
maintaining RHR drywell spray subsystems OPERABLE is not
required in MODE 4 or 5.

(continued)
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INSERT B 3.6-74B RHR Orywell Spray
B 3.6.2.5

SR 3.6.2.5;2

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(c + ~.W')

This Surveillance is performed every 5 years to verify that
the spray nozzles are not obstructed and that flow will be
rovided when re uired. The 5 year Frequency is adequat

op i rufe)f

to detect degradation in performance due to the passive
nozzle design and its normally dry state and has been shown
to be acceptable through operating experience.

REFERENCES 1. FSAR, Sections 5.2 and 14.6.3.

2. NRC No. 93-102, "Final Policy Statement on Technical
Specification Improvements," July 23, 1993.

(continued)
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O~ Pecondary3 Containment
B 3.6.4.1

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

P21
q

R 3.6.4. 1 and SR 3.6.4. I

The SGT System exhausts the+econdarygcontainment ~am
atmosphere to the environment through appropriate treatment

~

~

~

~

~ ~
equipment.~> To ensure that all fission products are treated,

F'~ SR 3.6.4.1+ verifies that the SGT System will rapidly
establish and maintain a pressure 'in the~econdar~ ~ez
containment that is less than the lowest>postulated pressure ~ ,

ez external to the +econdary+containment boundary. This i
confirmed by demonstrating that mu s e dra P 7

.~ia down the~econdaryi containment to )+.2~inc es o
vacuum water gauge in ( +2~second's —. This cannot be ~

(Q accomplished if the econ'darygcontainment boundary is n t
~~> intact SR 3.6.4.1 4f emonstrates that ~ SGT subsyste

can maintain > Q.25 inches of vacuum water gauge
a .w flow rate ( cfm.

Jlf 4gyiy B2
ere ore wo es s are

58m used to ensure econ ar containment boundary in egri y. ~mzSince these SRs are Phecondary+containment tests, they need
p l not be erformed with each SGT subsystes@The SGT subsystems

are este on a AGGEREO TEST BASIS, however, to ensure
that in addition to the requirements of LCO 3.6.4.3,
SGT subsystegvi11 perform this test. Operating experience
has shown these components usually pass the Surveillance
when performed at theg18f month Frequency. Therefore, the 8l
Frequency was concluded to be acceptable from a reliability
standpoint.

REFERENCES

I. F'ss+Ry SCG. iiye 5'.G.S
FSAR, Section ~~

Pu fW.i'g
(iQ 8 SAR, Section ~~.

pZ. g Hi'e( tJo 93 ld22, "I-s'~4 t as~i<0 $41"(~pe o Tcc+ ~~

~

~

StaCC sf'iCe4so~ X~Q~V<~fafkg 3 es lg +~y lt 0Q ~

g «1 P ~h,sp 5 R, ore terPo~~c
geI A+M'TVC ( ( +AT g)( u ~g.C.'o~)

( C(( rim 93 9
FA,GE
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SCIVs
B 3.6.4.2

BASES

APPLICABLE
SAFETY ANALYSES

(continued)

established by SCIVs is required to ensure that leakage from
the primary containment is processed by the Standby Gas

Treatment (SGT) System before being released to the
environment.

Maintaining SCIVs OPERABLE with isolation times within
limits ensures that fission products will remain trapped
inside Qecondar~containment so that they can be treated
by the SGT System prior to discharge to the environment.

P
SCIVs satisfy Criterion 3 of the NRC Policy Statemen .

(g f.g)

LCO SCIVs form a part of the gsecondar~ontainment boundary.
The SCIV safety function is related to control of offsite
radiation releases resultin from DBAs. +>Cllk~samC g. C

The power operated iso ation valves are considered OPERABLE

when their isolation times are within limits and the valves
actuate on an automatic isolation signal. The valves
covered by this LCO, along with their associated stroke
times, are listed in Reference 3.

The normally closed isolation valves or blind flanges are
cons'red OPERABLE when manu valves are closed or open in
accord e with appropriate admi 'strative contro
automatic s are de-activated an ecured in the'losed
position, and b ind flanges are in plac . These passive
isolation valves or devices are listed in Reference 3.

APPLICABILITY

gocb
In MODES 1, 2, and 3, a QBA could lead to a fission product
release to the primary containment that leaks to the

~econdary+containment. Therefore, the OPERABILITY of
SCIVs is required.

In MODES 4 and 5, the probability and consequences of these
events are reduced due to pressure a'nd temperature
limitations in these MODES. Therefore, maintaining SCIVs

OPERABLE is not required in MODE 4 or 5, except for other
situations under which significant radioactive releases can

be postulated, such as during operations with a potential
for draining the reactor vessel (OPDRVs), during CORE

PAGE I I~ DF
B 3.6-103
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SCIVs
B 3.6.4.2

BASES (continued)

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

SR 3.6.4.2.1

This SR verifies that each secondary containment manual
isolation valve and ind flange that is required to be
closed during accid nt conditions is closed. The SR helps
to ensure that pos accident leakage of radioactive fluids
or gases outside f the [secondary] containment boundary is
within design 1'ts. This SR does not require any .testing
or valve manip ation. Rather, it involves verification
that those SC s in [secondary] containment that are capable
of being mis ositioned are in the correct position.

Since thes SCIVs are readily accessible o personnel during
normal op ation and verification of t eir position is
relativel easy, the 31 day Frequenc was chosen to
provide dded assurance that the S Vs are in the correct
positio s.

Two Notes have been added to is SR. The first Note
applies to valves and blind anges located in high
radiation areas and allows hem to be verified by use of
administrative controls. llowing verification by
administrative controls i considered acceptab , since
access to these areas is ypically restricte during
MODES I, 2, and 3 for AL RA reasons. Ther ore, the
probability of misalignm nt of these SCIV , once they have
been verified to be in the proper posit'on, is low.

A second Note has been included to c arify that SCIVs that
are open under administrative contr s are not required to
meet the SR during the time the SC s are open.

SR 3.6.4.2 u 1

V if ing that the isolation time of each power operate ~HE
utomatic SCIV is within limits is required to

emonstrate OPERABILITY. The isolation time test ensures
that the SCIV will isolate in a time period less than or

Iq lt tht di th ft ly.Th
~l44a~a4-Frequency of this SR

'I!.J g*.

P»

PAGE 4V7 oF 93Q
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(continued)



The Secondary Containment membrane limits infiltration to not more than
1002, of the total contained volume during a 24 hour period under neutra ~<Plf H)
wind conditions with a negative internal pressure of 0.25 inches water
gauge. Exfiltration is limited to not more than 10% of the total
contained volume during a 24 hour period under 40 mile per hour wind
conditions.

PAGk & ~+ pF 9 3 9





SGT System
B 3.6.4.3

BASES

ACTIONS E. 1 E.2 and E.3 (continued)

draindown and subsequent potential for fission product
release. Actions must continue until OPDRVs are suspended.

E
Required Action gl has been modified by a Note stating that
LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable. If moving irradiated fuel
assemblies while in NODE 4 or 5, LCO 3.0.3 would not specify
any action. If moving irradiated fuel assemblies while in
NODE 1, 2, or 3, the fuel movement is independent of reactor
operations. Therefore, in either case, inability to suspend
movement of irradiated fuel assemblies would not be a
sufficient reason to require a reactor shutdown.

SURVEILLANCE
REgUIREHENTS

SR 3.6.4.3.1

Operating each SGT subsystem for > $10) continuous hoursS i

ensures that subsystems are OPERABLE and that all
associated controls are functioning properly. It also
ensures that blockage, fan or motor failure, or excessive
vibration can be detected for corrective action. Operation

~ith the heaters on (automatic heater cycling to maintain
temperature)+for >+0("continuous hours every 31 days
eliminates moisture on the adsorbers and HEPA filters. The
31 day Frequency was developed in consideration of the known
reliability of fan motors and controls and the redundancy
available in the system.

SR 3.6.4.3.2

This SR verifies that the required SGT filter testing is
performed in accordance with the Ventilation Filter Testing
Pro ram VFTP . e s em i er es are sn
accor anc~h Re ulator uide 1.5 e VFTP
inc udes testing HEPA filter performance, charcoal adsorber
efficiency, minimum system flow rate, and the physical
properties of the activated charcoal (general use and
followin s eci 'c o erations . .Specific test frequencies
and additional information are discussed in detail in the
YFTP.

l Ia~e

ln ko c, Joopg

(continued)



SGT System
B 3.6.4.3

BASES

SURVEILLANCE
REQUIREMENTS

(continued)

S . .4.3.3

This SR verifies that each SGT subsystem starts on receipt
of an actual or simulated initiation signal. Mhile this

. Surveillance can be performed wi'th the reactor at power,
operating experience has shown that these components usually
pass the Surveillance when performed at the PBf month c-ca

Frequency. The LOGIC SYSTEM FUNCTIONAL TEST in
.3.6.2'verlapsthis SR to provide complete testing of the safety

function. Therefore, the Frequency was found to be
acceptable from a reliability standpoint.

pgg +'t~»j<i~e~tA ~sogfi~
++ih vesAf1'fee<

4

J ~ht i-c
T s v ifies hat t da er ca e

op d d the an st ted. T s ensur that e

nt ation ode of GT Syst operat' is ailabl

ratin experi ce has own th these ompon s

usuall pass e Surv 'ance en perf ed a the
onth equency

efore the Fr uency w found be ac ptabl from
eliabi ty stan oint.

REFERENCES 1. 10 CFR 50, Appendix A, GDC 41.

Ogg
SAR, Section 44 '~.~ai ~. ~~, sedi'i~ g g g y
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BROWNS FERRY NUCLEARPLANT- IMPROVED TECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS
SECTION 3.6

LIST OF REVISED PAGES

NUREG-1433 BWR/4 STANDARDTECHNICALSPECIFICATIONS/BASES JUSTIFICATIONFOR
CHANGES (Revised pages marked Revision I)

Replace pages 301 of478 thru 311 of478 (NUREG-1433 JDs) and Replace pages 656 of939 thru 666 of
939 (NUREG-1433 Bases JDs) with pages 1 thru 11 Revision 1





JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINNENT SYSTEMS

BRACKETEO PLANT SPECIFIC INFORMATION

Bl Brackets removed and values revised as necessary to reflect plant
specific design.

82 Brackets removed and optional wording preferences revised as
necessary to reflect appropriate plant specific requirements.

B3 Not Used.

B4 Bracketed optional requirements removed.

NON-BRACKETED PLANT SPECIFIC CHANGES

Pl BFN relief valves do not have a low-low set function; therefore,
this LCO and associated Bases have been deleted.

P2 BFN does'not have an HSIV leakage control system.

~ P3 Revised to reflect plant specific design. BFN has two loops of
RHR with two RHR pumps per loop. A Suppression Pool Cooling/Spray
(SPC/SPS) subsystem is made up of one pump, the associated heat
exchanger, an RHRSW pump capable of providing cooling water to the
heat exchanger, and associated piping and valves. There are two
RHR SPC/SPS subsystems per loop for a total of four. Although the
RHR subsystems are powered from separate 4 kV shutdown boards,
they are not wholly independent since the return line valves on
each loop are powered from the same 4 kV shutdown board.

BFN does not have permanently installed hydrogen recombiners.

p5 The Specification was deleted since the BFN specific analysis does
not assume Drywell Cooling System fans are available to assure
adequate mixing. Therefore, the LCO, SR and associated Bases have
been deleted.

p6 Typographical/grammatical error cor rected.

p7 BFN has three 50% capacity SGT subsystems. Therefore, a minimum
of two are required to be operable. The LCO and corresponding
Bases discussion were revised accordingly. Discussion of the SGT

design requirements has been revised to reflect BFN design
requirements.

BFN-UNITS l, 2, L3 Revision l
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

Renumbering or Grammar changes prompted by deletions or additions.

P9 BFN has only one primary containment personnel air lock. The
personnel air lock design does not include double gasketed seals.
Also, dimensions revised to reflect the air lock diameter at BFN.
Wording to the Background for the Bases, the SR and ACTION C

changed to reflect this.

Plo Not Used.

Pl 1 Replaced the word "vacuum breaker" with "check valve" for
clarification.

P12 Added words to clarify the suppression pool low water level or
volume limits with or without suppression chamber-to-drywell
differential pressure control.

P13 Wording changed to reflect plant specific design or analyses.

P14 Deleted NUREG LCO 3.6.3.4, ACTION B since BFN does not have an
alternate method of hydrogen control acceptable to NRC Staff.

Deleted. Completion times restored to NUREG times in response to
NRC comment 3.6.1.5-1.

P16 This Note has been deleted since it is not needed; purge valves
are not required to be OPERABLE in NODES other than 1, 2, and 3.
The Applicability of this LCO is only in NODES 1, 2, and 3;
NODES 4 and 5 are only applicable for Shutdown Cooling System
Isolation valves when the associated instrumentation is required
to be OPERABLE per LCO 3.3.6.1.

P17

Additionally, as discussed in FSAR Section 5.3.3.6.3, the
containment purge valves have been analyzed and shown to be
adequate for closure against PBA forces consistent with NRC Branch
Technical Position CSB 6-4. This also protects against
overpressurization of appurtenant duct work.

Not Used.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINNENT SYSTEMS

PI8 TVA recently implemented changes to Technical Specifications that
incorporate Option B to Appendix J (TS 364). The NRC revised
Appendix J to incorporate Option B for containment leak rate
testing. Option B is a voluntary performance-based option that
rewards licensees with good performance history. It allows
licensees to extend the integrated leak rate test (Type A)
frequency based on an acceptable past performance history and to
extend Type B and C testing frequency based on plant specific
experience of each component and established controls to ensure
continued performance during the extended testing interval.
Changes to NUREG-1433 have been made to accommodate Option B

allowances based on NEI guidance provided by letter dated October
20, 1995. The leakage rate acceptance criteria is being relocated
to the Primary (ITS 5.5. 12) Containment Leakage Rate Testing
Program per the Appendix J, Option B Model.

P19 Action E and SR 3.6.1.3.7 have been deleted since BFN does not
have specific leakage requirements for the purge valves.
Reference to these requirements has also been deleted (e.g., LCO

3.6. 1.3 Bases discussion). Requirements for testing purge valves
with soft seats were the result of numerous reports of
unsatisfactory performance of resilient seats as addressed by NRC

. Circular 77-11, dated September 6, 1977. The NRC requested TVA to
propose Technical Specifications to require, more frequent testing
of these valves by correspondence dated December 17, 1981, which
included additional information for the basis for the requested
TS. By letter dated February 19, 1982, TVA declined to submit the
requested TS on the basis that:

1) The valves involved had rubber seats and did not appear to
be susceptible to the types of degradation described in NRC

Circular 77-11,

2) The valves are located in a moderate environment and are not
subject to variations in outside temperature,

3) "As found" leakage tests had shown improvement over recent
cycles (attributed to improved maintenance practices and
refinements in establishing the valve stop positions),

4) Modifications to increase the rate of valve closure would
further improve sealing by increasing the dynamic closing
force and
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

5) Physically performing the tests on individual valves during
the cycle was extremely difficult (requiring disconnection
of the lines and installation of blanks).

The NRC subsequently closed the issue without imposing the
requirement. This issue was revisited during BFN Technical
Specification Task Force evaluation (Item D50) and closed as a
non-issue based on the above. In addition, the words in
Conditions A and B that refer to purge valve leakage were modified
since there is only one leakage limit for BFN, MSIV leakage.
Therefore, the Conditions refer specifically to HSIV leakage.

~ I

P20

P21

P22

Surveillance Requirement SR 3.6. 1.3.12 has not been used in the
BFN ISTS submittal since the current Unit 2 license does not
include this requirement. Reference to these requirements has
also been deleted (e.g., LCO 3.6.1.3 Bases discussion). This type
of leakage is part of the overall containment leakage and special
limits do not apply.

This SR has been deleted since the current BFN license does not
include this requirement. Reference to these requirements has
also been deleted (e.g., LCO 3.6.1.3 Bases discussion).

The second frequency to SR 3.6.1.8.1 of NUREG-1433 requires the
vacuum breakers to be verified closed after they may have been
opened. This frequency is not needed. Surveillances must be
continually met (SR 3.0.1), thus if the vacuum breakers are open
and the Surveillance Frequency is not due yet, the SR would still
be considered not met, and appropriate Actions taken. There are
many other instances where valves are required to be closed, and
verified closed on a periodic basis. If these valves are cycled
(e.g., ECCS valves) plant administrative controls ensure they are
left in the correct position; a "special frequency" of the
Surveillance is not required. In addition, these vacuum breakers
have position indication in the control room, and are continuously
monitored by control room operators. If conditions exist for the
vacuum breakers to be potentially opened (e.g., venting the
drywell), control room operators would be alert to the possibility
and ensure the vacuum breakers were closed at the completion of
the evolution.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

P23 The second and third Frequencies to NUREG SR 3.6.1.8.2 require a
functional test of the vacuum breakers (i.e., cycle the vacuum
breakers) within 12 hours after the vacuum breakers have cycled,
or after an operation that may have caused them to cycle. In a
September 8, 1992 memorandum to C. I. Grimes from C. E. HcCracken,
the only basis for these Frequencies is given as ".. in case the
event caused damage to one or more vacuum breakers."

Since the vacuum breakers are designed to operate and assumed to
function after a LOCA blowdown, their operation as designed after
some other minor steam release from the SRVs should not raise
questions regarding the immediate Operability of the vacuum
breakers. Furthermore, the steam quenching from the discharge of
an SRV has been enhanced by the addition of "T" - quenchers since
this Frequency was first imposed. It would seem that steam
discharged to the torus, resulting in increased wetwell pressure
and vacuum breaker opening, may pose a long term equipment
degradation, rather than any immediate Operability concern. The
12 hour frequency would be meaningless to detect long term
degradation, while the Inservice Test Program would more than
suffice for this concern.

The appropriate reference has been provided.

P25 A new surveillance was added which verifies each suppression pool
spray nozzle is unobstructed every 5 years. This surveillance is
required to ensure that when an RHR suppression pool spray
subsystem is required per its design function that it performs per
its design function. If the spray nozzles are obstructed then
their design function may not be met. (Reference P30)

P26 Changes were made to provide additional information or clarity, or
were made to use plant specific terminology.

P27 Numbers/letters changed to make the Specification/Surveillance
Requirement numbering flow in sequence due to additions/deletions.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINNENT SYSTEMS

P28

P29

The words describing the final position of the EFCVs have been
modified to be consistent with other Surveillances that test
automatic PCIVs (e.g., NUREG SR 3.6. 1.3.9, the PCIV test). The

EFCV should actuate to the isolation position. The requirement to
restrict flow to < 1 gpm has been deleted since the BFN analysis
basis does not assume a specific leakage through the EFCVs. The

leakage will be controlled administratively and will be based on

valve design leakage.

These words have been deleted since the primary containment may

need to be entered for reasons related to TS that are not
specifically on "equipment." This could include sampling and

inspections. The intent has not changed in that it must still be

related to TS.

P30

' P31

This SR has been deleted since BFN cannot measure the flow rate
with installed instrumentation. In its place, an existing CTS

requirement has been included to verify the spray nozzles are
unobstructed every 5 years. Due to this deletion, NUREG Reference
2 is no longer used and has been deleted. (Reference P25)

NUREG SR 3.6.1.3.1 and associated Bases have been deleted since
BFN is not required to maintain the purge valves sealed closed.
The current license requires the valves to be closed, except when

opened for certain allowed evolutions. NUREG SR 3.6.1.3.15 and

associated Bases, including a sentence is the LCO discussion, have
been deleted since the purge valves are not currently required to
be blocked from fully opening. The current license allows the
valves to be fully open during certain evolutions. Also, a

sentence in the ACTIONS section of the Bases was deleted since it
refers to SR 3.6.1.3.1.

P32 The only leakage in this LCO is HSIV leakage. Therefore, the
Bases specifically refer to this type of leakage and do not
discuss other types of leakage.

P33

P34

Bases revised for consistency with other Bases sections.

Not Used.

P35 Revised to describe the BFN analysis performed to determine the
adequacy of external vacuum breakers.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

P36 The acronyms "PCIVs" and SCIVs," which were added by NUREG-1433,

Revision 1 (Generic change package BMR-15, Item C.5) have been
changed to "isolation devices," since the components covered by
these SRs are not specifically valves. The components can include
blind flanges. The use is similar to the word "devices" in the
ACTIONS section (The word "isolation" was not used in the ACTIONS

since it was referring to a device that was not isolated).

P37 Inadvertent actuation of the Suppression Pool Spray System is not
the main concern for depressurizing the drywell; a LOCA inside the
drywell is the main concern. Therefore, this section has been
reworded to place the emphasis on the proper reason. Also
modified in response to NRC comment 3.6.1.5-9 and 3.6. 1.6-3.

P38

~ P39

The ACTION applies to all previous ACTIONS; not just if all vacuum
breakers in one line are inoperable (LCO 3.6. 1.6), if one vacuum
breaker is inoperable (LCO 3.6. 1.7), or if one RHR suppression
pool spray subsystem is inoperable (3.6.2.4). Therefore, the
words have been changed to be consistent with words used in
similar ACTIONS throughout the Bases.

This change was made for consistency with words used in similar
ACTIONS or SRs throughout the Bases.

P40 This statement has been deleted since it is incorrect; pressure
could be positive or negative depending upon the situation. Also,
the design basis only assumes the pressure is within the limits,
not positive.

P41

P42

The filter tests are not done in accordance with Regulatory Guide
1.52, Revision 2. However, they are in accordance with the VFTP.

Thus, this is the reference mentioned in the Bases.

The OPDRV phrase in the Condition has been deleted since it is
covered by the NODE 4 and 5 phrase; OPDRVs can only occur in NODES

4 and 5 thus it is not necessary to specify it. Due to this
deletion, the acronym "OPDRVs" has been spelled out in the
Required Action since this is the first time it appear s in the
LCO. A Note has been added to Required Action F.2 clarifying that
this Required Action is only applicable for inoperable RHR

shutdown cooling valves. This is the intent of the Required
Action as clarified in the Bases,,thus this clarification is
needed to preclude misinterpretation. Appropriate Bases changes
have also been made.
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JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

D.3 was added to the header since NUREG-1433, Revision 1 (Generic
change package BWR-04, Item C.7) added an extra Required Action.

p44 An ACTION (and corresponding Bases discussion) has been added to
allow three o} more RHR suppression pool cooling subsystems to be

inoperable for up to 8 hours prior to requiring a unit shutdown.
This is consistent with the NUREG ACTION provided when two
suppression pool spray subsystems are inoperable (LCO 3.6.2.4,
ACTION B). The reasons for allowing 8 hours are similar to the
reasons why 8 hours are allowed for suppression pool spray: the
proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to restore
required subsystems, yet is short enough that operating an

additional 8 hours is not risk significant. In addition, if the
required subsystems are restored prior to the expiration of the 8

hours, a unit shutdown is averted. Thus, the potential for a unit
scram occurring during the shutdown required by the NUREG ACTIONS,

which could then result in the need for a subsystem when it is
inoperable, has been decreased. The first Condition of Condition
B has been modified to reflect the addition by deleting the words
"of Condition A," since this Condition now applies both to current
Condition A, as well as the new Condition B.

p45 Action D has been modified to include HSIV leakage.

p46 BFN current licensing basis does not require increased testing
after two consecutive failures. BFN has chosen to maintain
current licensing basis provisions.

P47 BFN has chosen to maintain the current licensing basis Frequency
of "in accordance with the Inservice Testing Program." Testing
experience has demonstrated that this Frequency is adequate to
assure operability.

i( P48 Deleted (Response to NRC comment 3.6.2. 1-7).

P49 Specification 3.6.2.5, RHR Drywell Spray, has been added. BFN

current licensing bases requires this phase of RHR to be operable.
The BFN safety analyses take credit for Drywell Spray to limit
containment temperature and pressure to below design limits
following the design basis accident.
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P50 A Note has been added to LCO 3.6.2.6, "Drywell-to-Suppression
Chamber Differential Pressure," to allow the differential pressure
to be decreased to ( 1.1 psid for a maximum of 4 hours during
testing of the HPCI system, RCIC system or the suppression
chamber-to-drywell vacuum breakers.

P51 NUREG Bases for SR 3.6.1.3.13 refers to a Note 1. However, the
NUREG Technical Specification does not have a Note 1. Therefore,
the Bases discussion of Note 1 has been deleted.

P52 BWR16, C.26 was not fully incorporated into Revision 1 of NUREG-

1433. Reference 3 should have been deleted from the Reference
section since it was deleted from the text of STS 3.6. 1.5.

P53

p54

Not used.

Deleted (Response to NRC comment 3.6. 1.1-7).

p55 The proposed change to NUREG-1433 clarifies that the LCO is
considered met when one drywell-suppression chamber vacuum breaker
is nonfully closed so long as it is determined to be not more than
3 degrees open as indicated by the position indication lights.
Current BFN Technical Specification 3.7.A.4.b specifically allows
this. This provision is further clarified in the current TS

Bases.

p56 NUREG-1433 SR 3.6.4.2.1 requires verification that each secondary
containment manual isolation valve and blind flange that is
required to be closed during accident conditions is closed. BFN

does not have a similar requirement and chooses not to adopt such
a requirement. Secondary containment manual isolation valves and
blind flanges at BFN are maintained under administrative control.
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P57 The Drywell Pressure LCO has been deleted. The NUREG LCO is based
on the initial assumption of 0.75 psig in the safety analysis, and

is required in Modes 1, 2, and 3. A recent GE evaluation shows

that an initial drywell pressure of 2.5 psig is acceptable for
ensuring containment pressure design limits are not exceeded.
This LCO is not needed since the RPS high drywell pressure scram
will trip the unit prior to exceeding 2.5 psig, effectively
placing the unit in Mode 3. While the RPS trip is not required in
Mode 3, the EOIs will govern actions if the drywell pressure
exceeds 2.45 psig (effectively bounding the 2.5 psig limit). The
EOIs will require entry into the RPV control and Primary
Containment Control actions. These actions require steps to be

taken to r educe primary containment pressure to less than 2.4 psig
and to cooldown the reactor at normal cooldown rates to Mode 4 if
pressure cannot be reduced to less than 2.4 psig.

P58 At BFN, these vacuum breakers are mechanical devices without an

electrical control scheme or setpoint. As such, the wording of
the SR and Bases (NUREG SR 3.6.1.6.3) have been revised to reflect
BFN design.

P59
I

BFN does not have a corresponding FSAR reference which lists all
passive isolation valves and devices.

P60 BFN FSAR Chapter 14 only discusses the limiting event for each
accident category. There is no instrument line break event
discussed. As such, the wording has been revised accordingly.

P61 As documented in NUREG-0661, Mark I Containment Long-Term Program
Safety Evaluation Report, there isi no suppression pool temperature
limit that prevents (i.e., avoids) chugging. Chugging refers to
the unsteady condensation process which occurs late in the
blowdown when the vent flow rates are low. Therefore, the pool
temperature influences but does not prevent the occurrence of
chugging.

P62 The BFN design does not use excess flow isolation dampers upstream
of the SGT System filter trains. The B 3.6. 1.3 Background
discussion has been revised to reflect BFN design.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2,53 10 Revision 1



JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGES TO NUREG-1433
SECTION 3.6 - CONTAINMENT SYSTEMS

P63 The alternate method for verifying vacuum breakers are closed at
BFN is to monitor the decay rate of the drywell-to-suppression
chamber differential pressure. There is no specific requirement
to maintain a specified differential pressure for a specified time
period without makeup.

p64 Incorporates TSTF 17 to extend air lock interlock test frequency.

p65

p66

Added a new Note 3 which excludes small valves from the scope of
the monthly position verification SR. This SR is not required by
current TS (CTS).

To incorporate TSTF-45, added a provision that locked, sealed, or
otherwise secured manual valves and blind flanges are not required
to be in the scope of the SR.

P67 Incorporated TSTF-46 which clarifies that only automatic power
operated valves are in the scope of the SR.

P68 For BFN, the LOCA is the most limiting event due to radiological
consequences.

P69

I
I
I
I
I
I
I
I

P70

BFN chooses to maintain its current licensing basis with respect
to SR test duration. BFN does not utilize a zonal secondary
containment isolation scheme and performance of SR 3.6.4.1.3 and

SR 3.6.4.1.4 would require isolation of normal ventilation for all
three units. This would result in a heatup of critical areas in
the operating unit(s) since the SBGT flow is substantially less
than the normal ventilation flow. This would result in
unnecessary challenges to the non-shutdown unit(s) and would
decrease overall plant safety (e.g., spurious HSIV isolation on

operating unit(s) due to high steam line temperatures). Ensuring
the SBGT flow is < 12000 cfm and stable will ensure secondary
containment integrity without unnecessarily challenging the
operating unit(s). These tests will be performed under neutral (<
5 mph) wind conditions.

Relocation of CTS 4.7.B.2.e. See NRC comment 3.6.4.3-3.
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NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The phrase "actual or," in reference to the automatic isolation signal,
has been added to the system functional test surveillance test
description. This does not impose a requirement to create an "actual"
signal, nor does it eliminate any restriction on producing an "actual"
signal. While creating an "actual" signal could increase the
probability of an event, existing procedures and 10 CFR 50.59 control of
revisions to them, dictate the acceptability of generating this signal.
The proposed change does not affect the procedures governing plant
operations and the acceptability of creating these signals; it simply
would allow such a signal to be utilized in evaluating the acceptance
criteria for the system functional test requirements. Therefore, the
change does not involve a significant increase in the probability of an
accident previously evaluated.

Since the function of the system functional test remains 'unaffected, the
change does not involve a significant increase in the consequences of an
accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any accident
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it'oes not involve a

physical modification to the plant.
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NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
Ll continued

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

Use of an actual signal instead of the existing requirement which limits
use to a simulated signal, will not affect the performance of the
surveillance test. OPERABILITY is adequately demonstrated in either
case since the system itself can not discrimin'ate between "actual" or
"simulated." Therefore, the change does not involve a significant
reduction in a margin of safety.

e
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0 NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINHENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
~L2

Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not invo1ve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

e 2.

This change would allow an isolated primary containment penetration to
be opened under administrative controls. Primary containment isolation
is not considered as an initiator of any previously analyzed accident.
Therefore, this change does not significantly increase the probability
of such accidents. The proposed administrative controls provide an
acceptable compensatory action to assure the penetration is isolated in
the event of an accident. Therefore, the consequences of a previously
analyzed event that may occur during the opening of the isolated line
would not be significantly increased.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change provides an additional acceptable compensatory action
following failure of other equipment. The current requirements are
based on providing a single active failure proof boundary to compensate
for the loss of one of the two active boundaries. The proposed change
provides an alternative which essentially returns the system to its
original failure criteria, i.e., a single active failure or an operator
error. Therefore, this change does not create the possibility of a new

or different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The margin of safety considered in determining the required compensatory
action is also based on providing the single active failure proof
boundary. Since the proposed compensatory boundary essentially meets
the original criteria and provides leakage characteristics essentially
similar to currently approved compensatory boundaries, the change does
not involve a significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
~L3

Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabi1it or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change would allow additional methods of isolation for a primary
containment penetration. Primary containment isolation is not
considered as an initiator of any previously analyzed accident.
Therefore, this change does not significantly increase the probability
of such accidents. The additional methods of isolation are a

deactivated automatic valve, manual valve, blind flange or a check valve
(only for penetrations with two containment isolation valves) with the
flow through the valve secured. These methods would provide a boundary
which would essentially fulfill the assumptions of the current analysis
for leakage. Therefore, the consequences of a previously analyzed event
that may occur using this isolation method would not be significantly
increased beyond those determined using the currently allowed isolation
methods.

2 ~ The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change provides additional acceptable compensatory actions
following failure of other equipment. The current requirements are
based on providing a single active failure proof boundary to compensate
for the loss of one of the two active boundaries. The proposed change
also fulfills this criteria. Therefore, this change does not create the
possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any previously
analyzed accident.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The margin of safety considered in determining the required compensatory
action is also based on providing the single active failure proof
boundary. Since the proposed compensatory boundaries meet this criteria
and provide leakage characteristics essentiall'y similar to currently
approved compensatory boundaries, the change does not involve a

significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
~La

Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2.

This change would allow additional time to isolate a primary containment
penetration for main steam lines (8 hours) if one isolation valve is
inoperable and allows 4 hours to isolate a line with a single isolation
valve (12 hours for reactor instrumentation lines with excess flow check
valves). Primary containment isolation is not considered as an
initiator of any previously analyzed accident. Therefore, this change
does not significantly increase the probability of such accidents. The
proposed change allows additional temporary operation with less than the
required isolation capability. The isolation capability is still
maintained by another operable valve or credited intact piping system.
The Completion Time of 8 hours for MSLs allows a period of time to
restore the MSIVs to OPERABLE status given the fact that the MSIV
closure will result in an isolation of the MSL and a potential plant
shutdown. Since one valve is operable on a line for ACTION A. 1, then
the penetration is isolable and therefore the consequences are not
increased. ACTION C.l, which applies to penetration flow paths of
closed systems with only one PCIV, provides a 4 hour completion time.
This is reasonable considering the relative stability of the closed
system (hence reliability) to act as a penetration isolation boundary
and. the relative importance of supporting primary containment
OPERABILITY in MODES 1, 2, and 3. The 12 hour completion time to
isolate reactor instrumentation lines with EFCVs does not significantly
increase the consequences since these lines are small and orificed thus
reducing consequences. Therefore, this change does not significantly
increase the consequences of any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the required action completion time for the system
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BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
L4 continued

and does not result in any change in the response of the equipment to an
accident, the change does not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident fr'om any previously analyzed accident.

3. The proposed amendment does not involve a significant reduction in a

margin of safety.

This change impacts only the required action completion'ime for
inoperable valves that provide containment isolation. During the
allowed outage time, a limiting event would still be within the bounds
of the safety analyses (assuming no additional failures). The
methodology and limits of the accident analysis are not affected, nor is
the containment response. Therefore, the change does not involve a

significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
~L5

Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

I. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident revious1 evaluated.

e
2 ~

This change would allow additional time to isolate a primary containment
penetration if both isolation devices are inoperable. Primary
containment isolation is not considered as an initiator of any
previously analyzed accident. Therefore, this change does not
significantly increase the frequency of such accidents. The proposed
change allows additional temporary operation of 1 hour with less than
the required isolation capability. The 1 hour time frame is
insignificant in terms of probability of an event occurring and allows
adequate time for an orderly and proper operator response in light of
potential for a plant transient due to an immediate shutdown.
Therefore, this change does not significantly increase the consequences
of any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the required action completion time for the system
and does not result in any change in the response of the equipment to an
accident, the change does not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

This change impacts only the required action completion time for
inoperable valves that provide containment isolation. The 1 hour allows
time for the operator to attempt to isolate a line before requiring a
shutdown. The methodology and limits of the accident analysis are not
affected, nor is the containment response. Therefore, the change does
not involve a significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consider ation. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change would increase the surveillance interval for verifying the
position of at least one other valve in each line having an inoperable
valve from daily to every 31 days. The proposed change does not affect
the PCIV design or function. Additionally, a failure of a PCIV is not
identified as the initiator of any event. Therefore, this proposed
change does not involve an increase in the probability of an accident
previously evaluated. Further, since the change impacts only the
frequency of verification and does not result in any change in the
response of the equipment to an accident, the change does not increase
the consequences of any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the frequency of verification and does not result in
any change in the response of the equipment to an accident, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change impacts only the frequency of verification of the isolated
PCIV. Since the PCIVs are administratively controlled and their
operation is a non-routine event, and industry experience has shown the
valves are, with few exceptions, always found to be in the correct
position, the 31 day surveillance frequency will provide the same
assurance as the daily verification. Therefore, the change does not
involve a significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change does not involve any hardware change. The reasons
that the large primary containment purge and exhaust isolation valves
may be opened are not assumed in the initiation of any analyzed event.
Expanding the reasons these valves may be opened does not affect any
assumptions of the accident analyses and still ensures the time period
these valves may be opened in Nodes 1, 2, and 3 is limited. In
addition, these purge and exhaust valves are capable of closing in the
environment following a design basis accident. Thus, the consequences
of an accident are not affected by this change. This change will not
alter assumptions relative to an accident or transient event. This
change will not alter the operation of process variables, structures,
systems, or components as described in the safety analysis. Therefore,
this change will not involve a significant increase in the probability
or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change will not involve any physical change to plant
systems, structures, or components (SSC), or the manner in which these
SSC are maintained, modified, tested, or inspected. The change in
methods governing normal plant operation is consistent with the current
safety analysis assumptions. Therefore, this change will not create the
possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any accident
previously evaluated.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change expands the reasons the primary containment pu} ge
and exhaust isolation valves may be opened in Modes 1, 2, and 3. This
change does not involve a reduction in the margin of safety since these
valves are capable of closing, in the environme'nt following a design
basis accident. This change does not affect the current safety analysis
assumptions. As such, no question of safety exists. Therefore, this
change does not Involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

'4

1. The ro osed amendment does not invo1ve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident revious1 evaluated.

This change involves only the time allowed to shutdown the plant when
the required actions are not met. The time allowed to place the reactor
"in the COLD SHUTDOWN CONDITION within 24 hours" has been changed to "in
HODE 3 (Hot Shutdown) in 12 hours and MODE 4 (Cold Shutdown) within 36
hours." The proposed change does not affect the actual leakage limit,
therefore, it does not involve an increase in the probability of an
accident previously evaluated. Further, since the change impacts only
the time allowed to shutdown the plant when the LCO cannot be met, the
change does not increase the consequences of any previously analyzed
accident.t 2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident revious1 evaluated.

3.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the time allowed to shutdown when the LCO or ACTIONS

cannot be met, the change do'es not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for reaching HODE 4 when the leakage rate
cannot be restored within limits is acceptable based on the small
probability of an event during this time period and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The requested 12 hour extension will provide
sufficient time for the unit to reach HODE 4 in an orderly manner. As

a result, the potential for human error will be reduced. In addition,
the unit is now required to be in HODE 3 within 12 hours (a shutdown
condition). As such, any reduction in a margin of safety will be
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insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing sufficient
time to reach MODE, thus avoiding potential plant transients from
attempting to reach MODE 4 in the current time and the benefit of being
subcritical (MODE 3) in a shorter required time. Therefore, the
proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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Browns Ferry has evaluated this proposed Technical Specification change and
has determined that it involves no significant hazards consideration. This
determination has been performed in accordance with the criteria set forth in
10 CFR 50.92. The following evaluation is provided for the three categories
of the significant hazards consideration standards:

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change provides an allowed time of 4 hours to reduce leakage or
'isolate the affected penetration(s) if one HSIV leakage in one or more
penetrations is not within limits. The proposed change does not
increase the probability of an accident. The time allowed to reduce
leakage or isolate the penetration by use of de-activated automatic
valve, blind flange, etc. is not assumed to be an initiator of any
analyzed event. The HSIVs will isolate, along with the other PCIVs to
control leakage from the primary containment during accidents. Allowing
4 hours to reduce leakage or isolate the HSIVs will not significantly
increase the consequences of an accident. Shutting down the plant is a

transient which puts thermal stress on components which could increase
the chances of challenging safety systems. This change will not alter
assumptions relative to the mitigation of an accident or transient
event. Therefore, this change will not involve a significant increase
in the probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident revious1 evaluated.

This change will not create the possibility of an accident. This change
provides an allowed time of 4 hours for reducing leakage or isolating
the affected penetration(s) if one HSIV in one or more penetrations has
excess leakage. The 4 hours that the HSIVs are not isolated will not
create the possibility of an accident. The chance of an event occurring
which would require the HSIVs to be isolated and a failure occurring
which would prevent the operable HSIV to close is remote. Also, this
change will not physically alter the plant (no new or different type of
equipment will be installed). The changes in methods governing normal
plant operation are consistent with the current safety analysis
assumptions. Therefore, this change will not create the possibility of
a new or different kind of accident from any accident previously
evaluated.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Page 14 of 71 Revision 1



NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.3 - PRIMARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change provides an allowed time of 4 hours for reducing leakage or
isolating the affected penetration(s) if one HSIV is in excess of limits
in one or more penetrations. The margin of safety is not significantly
reduced because the chances of an event occurr'ing in 4 hours is small.
Also, the time allowed to isolate penetrations or reduce leakage is not
assumed in any safety analysis and current safety analysis assumptions
will be maintained. Isolating the NSIV penetrations will require a
reduction in power and has the potential for tripping the plant. A
reduction in power or a plant trip is considered a transient due to the
thermal effects it has on plant equipment. During the additional time
allowed, a limiting event would still be assumed to be within the bounds
of the safety analysis, assuming no single active failure. Therefore,
this change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change involves the number of reactor
building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers that may be inoperable
and the associated allowed outage times (AOTs) before a reactor shutdown
is required. The proposed change will make a distinction between loss
of function (containment integrity and venting capability) which still
requires initiating action within one hour and loss of redundancy for a
function which must be recovered within 72 hours. The existing
specification fails to make this distinction between loss of function
and loss of redundancy. The probability of an accident is not increased
because these vacuum breakers are not considered the initiators of any
accIdents previously evaluated. In addition, the proposed change will
not involve any physical changes to plant systems, structures, or
components (SSC), or the manner in which these SSC are operated,
maintained, modified, tested, or inspected. The consequences of an
accident will not be increased because the proposed change will provide
assurance that both the containment integrity and venting capability
functions are available or restored within one hour. The proposed
change could allow continued operation for up to 72 hours without
redundant capability for these functions; however, the 72 hour
Completion Time takes into account the redundant capability afforded by
the remaining breakers, the fact that the Operable breaker in each line
is closed, and the low probability of an event that would require the
vacuum breakers to be Operable during this period. Therefore, this
change will not involve a significant increase in the probability or
consequences of an accident previously evaluated.
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2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This proposed change will not involve any physical changes to plant
systems, structures, or components (SSC), or the manner in which these
SSC are operated, maintained, modified, tested, or inspected.
Therefore, this change will not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any accident previously evaluated.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The margin of safety is not reduced. The proposed change involves the
number of reactor building-to-suppression chamber vacuum breakers that
may be inoperable and the associated AOTs before a reactor shutdown is
required. The proposed change will make a distinction between loss of
function (containment integrity and venting capability) which still
requires initiating action within one hour and loss of redundancy for a
function which must be recovered within 72 hours. The existing
specification fails to make this distinction between loss of function
and loss of redundancy. This change will not reduce the margin of
safety because the proposed change will provide assurance that both the
containment integrity and venting capability functions are available or
restored within one hour.
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Deleted (Response to NRC comment 3.6. 1.5-6 and 3.6.1.5-7).
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

e,

This change would allow an additional 72 hours to restore one required
vacuum breaker when it is found to be inoperable. The vacuum breakers
are not considered initiators of any previously analyzed accidents.
Therefore, this proposed change does not involve an increase in the
probability of an accident previously evaluated. The proposed change
would allow additional temporary operation with less than the required
vacuum breaker capability but still retains necessary vacuum relief
capacity to respond to a design basis accident. Since the safety
analysis assumptions are met, this change does not increase the
consequences of any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Therefore, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change increases the allowed outage time. The margin of safety
considered in determining the allowed outage time is based on
engineering judgement and the probability of occurrence of an event
requiring the unavailable capabilities. In addition, the vacuum
breakers can still provide 1001 relief capacity, assuming no additional
single failure. Therefore, the change does not involve a significant
reduction in the margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the. three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit ot conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

,

This change would allow a short time to close an open vacuum breaker
since there is low probability of an event that would pressurize primary
containment. The vacuum breakers are not considered initiators of any
,previously analyzed accidents. Therefore, this proposed change does not
involve an increase in the probability of an accident previously
evaluated. The 1 hour allows the operator time to respond in an orderly
manner and lessens the probability of a transient brought on by a rushed
response. This change does not increase the consequences of any
previously analyzed accident since continued operation is not allowed
with both lines open.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Therefore, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind, of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change is acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the vacuum breakers and the desire to minimize plant
transients. Any reduction in the margin of safety will be insignificant
and offset by the benefit gained from providing some time to restore the
vacuum breaker.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.
I

The proposed change eliminates a requirement to demonstrate the
OPERABILITY of the remaining vacuum breakers whenever a vacuum breaker
is declared inoperable. The probability of an accident is not increased
because the elimination of an unscheduled performance of surveillance
test is not considered as an initiator of any accidents previously
evaluated. In addition, the proposed change does not involve any
physical changes to plant systems, structures, or components (SSC), or
the manner in which these SSC are operated, maintained, modified, or
tested. The consequences of an accident will not be increased because
there is adequate assurance that the remaining vacuum breakers are
OPERABLE and will perform their design function. This change
acknowledges that the inoperability of a vacuum breaker is not
automatically indicative of a similar condition in the remaining vacuum
breakers unless a generic failure is suspected and that the periodic
frequencies specified to demonstrate OPERABILITY have been shown to be
adequate to ensure equipment OPERABILITY. Therefore, this change allows
credit to be taken for normal periodic surveillance as a demonstration
of OPERABILITY and availability of the remaining components. Therefore,
this change will not involve a significant increase in the probability
or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3 ~

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Therefore, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not invo1ve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change eliminates the requirement to demonstrate the
OPERABILITY of the remaining vacuum breakers whenever a vacuum breaker
is declared inoperable. This change acknowledges that the inoperability
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of a vacuum breaker is not automatically indicative of a similar
condition in the remaining vacuum breakers unless a generic failure is
suspected and that the periodic frequencies specified to demonstrate
OPERABILITY have been shown to be adequate to ensure equipment
OPERABILITY. This change allows credit to be taken for normal periodic
surveillance as a demonstration of OPERABILITY and availability of the
remaining components and reduces unnecessary challenges and wear to
redundant components. As stated in NRC Generic Letter 87-09, "It is
overly conservative to assume that systems or components are inoperable
when a surveillance requirement has is not been performed. The opposite
is in fact the case; the vast majority of surveillance demonstrate that
systems or components in fact are operable." Therefore, reliance on
the specified surveillance intervals does not result in a reduced level
of confidence concerning this equipments availability. As a result, the
change does not affect the current analysis assumptions. Therefore,
this change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

This change allows an additional 12 hours to place the unit in Cold
Shutdown if the conditions of the LCO cannot be met. Since the vacuum
breakers are not considered initiators of any previously analyzed
accidents, this proposed change does not involve an increase in the
probability of an accident previously evaluated. The additional time
will allow the plant to be brought from full power conditions in an
orderly manner and without challenging plant systems, which further
minimizes a potential upset from to rapid decrease in plant power. The
consequences of the event occurring during the extra 12 hours are the
same as the consequences of an event occurring in the current 12 hours.
Therefore, this change does not increase the consequences of any
previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Therefore, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The increased time for reaching HODE 4 is acceptable based on the small
probability of an event requiring the inoperable components to function
and the desire to minimize plant transients. The requested 12 hour
extension will provide sufficient time for the unit to reach HODE 4 in
an orderly manner. As a result, human error will be reduced. In
addition, the unit is now required to be in HODE 3 within 12 hours (a
shutdown condition). As such any reduction in the margin of safety will

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, & 3 Page 23 of 71 Revision 1





NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS

BFN ISTS 3.6.1.6
SUPPRESSION-CHAMBER-TO-DRYMELL VACUUM BREAKERS

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
4

be insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing
sufficient time to reach MODE 4, thus avoiding potential plant
transients from attempting to reach MODE 4 in the current time and the
benefit of being subcritical (MODE 3) in a shorter period of time.
Therefore, the change does not involve a significant reduction in the
margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated

2.

The proposed change involves a modification to the Applicability of LCO

3.6.2. 1 so that a lower suppression pool temperature limit applies if
any Operable IRN channel is on Range 7 or above. The probability of an
accident is not increased because the temperature of the suppression
pool is not considered an initiator of any accidents previously
evaluated. In addition, the proposed change does not involve any
physical changes to plant systems, structures, or components (SSC), or
the manner in which these SSC are operated, maintained, modified, or
tested. The consequences of an accident will not be increased because
the suppression pool is designed to absorb the decay heat and sensible
energy released during a reactor blowdown via safety/relief valves or
from a DBA LOCA when the reactor has been operating continuously at full
power for a considerable period of time. Any event initiated with
reactor power or reactor power history less than these conditions will
place considerably less heat load on the suppression pool than a DBA

LOCA. Therefore, if reactor power is below IRH Range 7, the reactor is
below the point of adding heat and it is not necessary to maintain the
suppression pool temperature less than 95'F to avoid exceeding the
containment design pressure and temperature during a DBA LOCA.
Therefore, this change will not involve a significant increase in the
probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This proposed change will not involve any physical changes to plant
systems, structures, or components (SSC), or the manner in which these
SSC are operated, maintained, modified, tested, or inspected.
Therefore, this change will not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any accident previously evaluated.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change involves a modification to the Applicability of LCO

3.6.2. 1 so that a lower suppression pool temperature limit applies if
any Operable IRH channel is on Range 7 or above. This change does not
involve a significant reduction in margin of safety because the
modification to the requirements for suppression pool temperature still
ensure that suppression pool temperature meets the initial conditions
used as assumptions in the LOCA analysis and the change does not affect
the current analysis assumptions. Therefore, this change does not
involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.

0
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its

i evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated

The proposed change involves limiting the applicability of maintaining
the suppression pool temperature within limits to periods when the
reactor is not in the cold shutdown condition. LCO 3.6.2. 1 is
applicable in MODES 1, 2, and 3. CTS states that suppression pool
temperature shall be maintained within limits anytime there is
irradiated fuel in the vessel and the nuclear system is pressurized
above atmospheric pressure or OPDRVs are in progress. Thus, CTS would
require suppression pool temperature to be maintained in the equivalent
of ITS MODE 4 if the reactor was pressurized (mechanically). The
probability of an accident is not increased by this change because the
temperature of the suppression pool is not considered an initiator of
any accidents previously evaluated. In addition, the proposed change
does not involve any physical changes to plant systems, structures, or
components (SSC), or the manner in which these SSC are operated,
maintained, modified, or tested. The consequences of an accident will
not be increased because the suppression pool is designed to absorb the
decay heat and sensible energy released during a reactor blowdown via
safety/relief valves or from a DBA LOCA when the reactor has been
operating continuously at full power for a considerable period of time.
Any event initiated with reactor power or reactor power history less
than these conditions will place considerably less heat load on the
suppression pool than a DBA LOCA. Therefore, when the nuclear .system is
pressurized during HODE 4, it is by mechanical energy since no steam is
present. In the event of a breach of the reactor coolant boundary while
in a MODE 4 pressurized condition, the pressure would rapidly return to
atmospheric with a small loss of reactor coolant and provide little heat
input to the suppression pool. Therefore, under MODE 4 conditions only
minimum suppression chamber water levels would apply as specified in ITS
3.5.2. Therefore, this change will not involve a significant incr ease
in the probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.
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2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This proposed change will not involve any physical changes to plant
systems, structures, or components (SSC), or the manner in which these
SSC are operated, maintained, modified, tested, or inspected.
Therefore, this change will not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any accident previously evaluated.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

0

The proposed change involves a modification to the Applicability of
CTS 3.7.A.1 so that maintaining suppression pool temperature within
limits is not required in NODE 4. This change does not involve a
significant reduction in margin of safety because the modification to
the requirements for suppression pool temperature still ensure that
suppression pool temperature meets the initial conditions used as
assumptions in the LOCA analysis and the change does not affect the
current analysis assumptions. Therefore, this change does not involve a
significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The proposed change allows 2 hours to restore suppression pool water
level where CTSs allowed no time prior to initiating a shutdown. The
suppression pool water level is not assumed to be an initiator of any
previously analyzed accident. Therefore, the proposed change cannot
increase the probability of an accident previously evaluated. The
proposed change allows temporary operation with less than the required
suppression pool water level for only a short period of time. The
consequences of an event occurring during this brief allowed outage time
would not be any different than the consequences of the event occurring
during the first two hours of the shutdown specification. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change does not result in any changes to plant equipment
design or capabilities, but does allow operation of the plant with
equipment not capable of performing is safety function. However, loss
of the pressure suppression function does not impact the reactor coolant
pressure boundary or its support systems, and therefore, does not create
the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The change provides an allowed outage time of two hour. The margin of
safety is considered in determining the allowed outage time is based on

engineering judgement and probability of occurrence of an event
requiring the unavailable capabilities. The two hours, which allows
time to take appropriate actions without undo haste and prevents an

unnecessary shutdown, are not considered to impact the relative risk to
the public. Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a

significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change requires the plant to be placed in NODE 3 (Hot
Shutdown) within 12 hours and NODE 4 (Cold Shutdown) within 36 hours of
not meeting the required action (restoring water level within limits in
2 hours). This is less restrictive than CTSs which require the plant be

placed in Hot Standby within 6 hours and Cold Shutdown with the
following 30 hours. The suppression pool water level is not assumed to
be an initiator of any previously analyzed accident. Therefore, the
proposed change cannot increase the probability of an accident
previously evaluated. The proposed change allows an additional 6 hours
to take action. However, this is partially offset by the fact that the
specific action required is more restrictive (place in Hot Shutdown
versus CTS requirement of Hot Standby). As such, the proposed change
does not involve a significant increase in the consequences of an
accident previously evaluated.

2 ~ The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

The proposed change introduces no new modes of plant operation and it
does not involve a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, does
not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from
any previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The proposed change is less stringent than current requirements.
However, any reduction in the margin of safety will be insignificant and

offset by the benefit gained from allowing an additional 6 hours to
complete an action, thus avoiding potential plant transients from
attempting to reach Hot Standby (NODE 2) in the current time.
Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a significant reduction
in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change eliminates the requirement to not exceed a maximum

suppression chamber water level formerly contained in CTS 3.7.A.l when

not in MODE 1, 2, or 3. ITS 3.5.2 specifies a minimum suppression pool
water level in MODES 4 and 5. In MODES 4 and 5, reactor temperature is
limited to ( 212'F. When the reactor is pressurized in MODE 4, it is by
mechanical energy since no steam is present. In the event of a breach
of the reactor coolant pressure boundary while in MODE 4, the pressure
would rapidly return to atmospheric with a small loss of reactor
coolant. This pressurized condition is not capable of causing large
amounts of reactor coolant to be lost. Thus, under MODE 4 only minimum

suppression chamber water levels would apply as specified in ITS 3.5.2.
A maximum suppression chamber water level is applicable only at power
operation to ensure design limits are not exceeded during a reactor
blowdown post-LOCA. In MODE 4, primary containment is not required and

suppression pool water is needed only as a source of make-up to the
reactor. The suppression pool water level is not assumed to be an

initiator of any previously analyzed accident. Therefore, the proposed
change cannot increase the probability of an accident previously
evaluated. As such, the proposed change does not involve a significant
increase in the consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change introduces no new modes of plant operation and it
does not involve a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, does

not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from
any previously evaluated.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The proposed change involves a modification to the applicability of CTS

3.7.A.1 so that maintaining suppression pool level below a maximum valve
is not applicable in NODES other than NODE 1, '2, and 3. This change
does not involve a significant reduction in margin of safety because the
modification to the requirements for suppression pool level still ensure
that suppression pool level meets the initial conditions used as
assumptions in the LOCA analysis and the change does not affect the
current analysis assumptions. Therefore, the proposed change does not
involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) suppression pool cooling (SPC)
subsystems are not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. This
change allows an additional 8 hours to restore required RHR suppression
pool cooling subsystem(s) prior to requiring the initiation of a unit
shutdown. The proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to
restore required subsystem(s) to Operable status, yet is short enough
that operating an additional 8 hours is not a significant risk. If the
required subsystem(s) are restored prior to expiration of the 8 hours, a

unit shutdown will be averted. Thus, the potential of a unit scram
occurring while shutting the unit down, which then could result in a

need for a subsystem when it is inoperable, has been decreased.
Additionally, the consequences of an event occurring while the unit is
being operated during the 8 hour Completion Time of proposed ACTION C

are the same as the consequences of an event occurring in the first 8

hours of a unit shutdown currently required by CTS 3.5.B.8. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring required inoperable RHR SPC

subsystems is acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the inoperable subsystems to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The additional 8 hours allowed to restore
required subsystems will provide.a short period of time for restoration
prior to requiring the initiation of a plant shutdown. Averting a plant
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shutdown will minimize the potential for a scram which then could result
in a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable. As such, any reduction
in a margin of safety will be insignificant and offset by the ben'efit
gained from providing additional time to restore required subsystem(s),
thus avoiding potential plant transients during shutdown. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin
of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant incr ease in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated

2 ~

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) Suppression Pool Cooling (SPC)
subsystems are not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. The
change will not allow continuous operation such that a single failure
will preclude the affected component's function from being performed.
This change allows an additional 12 hours to reach MODE 4 , which
provides a reasonable amount of time to perform an orderly shutdown,
thus further minimizing a potential upset from a too rapid decrease in
plant power. A'dditionally, the consequences of an event occurring while
the unit is being shutdown during the extra'2 hours are the same as the
consequences of an event occurring in the current 12 hours. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a
physical modification to the plant,

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for reaching MODE 4 with inoperable RHR SPC

subsystem components is acceptable based on the small probability of an
event requiring the inoperable components to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The requested 12 hour extension will provide
sufficient time for the unit to reach MODE 4 in an orderly manner. As
a result, the potential for human error will be reduced. In addition,
the unit is now required to be in MODE 3 within 12 hours (a shutdown
condition). As such, any reduction in a margin of safety will be
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insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing sufficient
time to reach NODE 4, thus avoiding potential plant transients from
attempting to reach NODE 4 in the current time and the benefit of being
subcritical in a shorter required time. Therefore, the proposed change
does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

I. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant incr ease in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated

20

The proposed change eliminates the requirement for RHR suppression pool
cooling operability when in MODE 4 with the reactor pressurized
(mechanically) above atmospheric. When the reactor is pressurized in
MODE 4, it is by mechanical energy since no steam is present. In the
event of a breach of the reactor coolant pressure boundary while in
NODE 4, the pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric with a small
loss of reactor coolant. This pressurized condition is not capable of
causing large amounts of reactor coolant to be lost. There is no
mechanism to produce significant heating of the suppression pool and,
accordingly, no need to have suppression pool cooling OPERABLE. In MODE

4, primary containment is not required and the suppression pool is
needed only as a source of make-up to the reactor per ITS 3.5.2.
Therefore, the proposed change cannot increase the probability of an
accident previously evaluated. As such, the proposed change does not
involve a significant incr ease in the consequences of an accident
previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change introduces no new modes of plant operation, and it
does not involve a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, does
not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from
any previously evaluated.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change involves a modification to the applicability of
CTS 3.5.B.l so that suppression pool cooling is not applicable in MODE 4
with the vessel pressure above atmospheric. This change does not
involve a significant reduction in margin of Safety because the
modification to the requirements for suppression pool level still
ensures that suppression pool level meets the initial conditions used as
assumptions in the LOCA analysis. Therefore, this change does not
involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

l. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) suppression pool spray
s'ubsystems are not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. This
change allows an additional 8 hours to restore required RHR suppression
pool spray subsystem(s) prior to requiring the initiation of a unit
shutdown. The proposed 8 hour Completion Time provides some time to
restore required subsystem(s) to Operable status, yet is short enough
that operating an additional 8 hours is not a significant risk. If the
required subsystem(s) are restored prior to expiration of the 8 hours, a

unit shutdown will be averted. Thus, the potential of a unit scram
occurring while shutting the unit down, which then could result in a

need for a subsystem when it is inoperable, has been decreased.
Additionally, the consequences of an event occurring while the unit is
being operated during the 8 hour Completion Time of proposed ACTION C

are the same as the consequences of an event occurring in the first 8

hours of a unit shutdown currently required by CTS 3.5.B.8. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring required inoperable RHR SPC

subsystems is acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the inoperable subsystems to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The additional 8 hours allowed to restore
required subsystems will provide a short period of time for restoration
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prior to requiring the initiation of a plant shutdown. Averting a plant
shutdown will minimize the potential for a scram which then could result
in a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable. As such, any reduction
in a margin of safety will be insignificant and offset by the benefit
gained from providing additional time to restore required subsystem(s),
thus avoiding potential plant transients durin'g shutdown. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin
of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2.

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) suppression pool spray (SPS)
subsystems are not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. The

change will not allow continuous operation such that a single failure
will preclude the affected component's function from being performed.
This change allows an additional 12 hours to reach NODE 4, which
provides a reasonable amount of time to perform an orderly shutdown,
thus further minimizing a potential 'upset from a too rapid decrease in
plant power. Additionally, the consequences of an event occurring while
the unit is being shutdown during the extra 12 hours is the same as the
consequences of an event occurring in the current 12 hours. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for reaching MODE 4 with inoperable RHR SPS

components are acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the inoperable components to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The requested 12 hour extension will provide
sufficient time for the unit to reach MODE 4 in an orderly manner. As

a result, the potential for human error will be reduced. In addition,
the unit is now required to be in MODE 3 within 12 hours (a shutdown
condition). As such, any reduction in a margin of safety will be
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insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing sufficient
time to reach NODE 4, thus avoiding potential plant transients from
attempting to reach NODE 4 in the current time and the benefit of being
subcritical (NODE 3) in a shorter required time. Therefore, the
proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2.

The proposed change eliminates the requirement for RHR suppression pool
spray operability when in MODE 4 with the reactor pressurized
(mechanically) above atmospheric. When the reactor is pressurized in
MODE 4, it is by mechanical energy since no steam is present. In the
event of a breach of the reactor coolant pressure boundary while in
MODE 4, the pressure would rapidly return to atmospheric with a small
loss of reactor coolant. This pressurized condition is not capable of
causing large amounts of reactor coolant to be lost. There is no
mechanism to produce significant heating of the suppression pool air
space and, accordingly, no need to have suppression pool spray OPERABLE.

In MODE 4, primary containment is not required and the suppression pool
is needed only as a source of make-up to the reactor per ITS 3.5.2.
Therefore, the proposed change cannot increase the probability of an
accident previously evaluated. As such, the proposed change does not
involve a significant increase in the consequences of an accident
previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change introduces no new modes of plant operation, and it
does not involve a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, does
not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from
any previously evaluated.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change involves a modification to the applicability of CTS

3.5.B.1 so that suppression pool spray is not applicable in NODE 4 with
the vessel pressure above atmospheric. This change does not involve a
significant reduction in margin of safety because the modification to
the requirements for suppression pool level still ensures that
suppression pool level meets the initial conditions used as assumptions
in the LOCA analysis and the change does not affect the current analysis
assumptions. Therefore, this change does not involve a significant
reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) drywell spray subsystems are
not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. This change allows
an additional 8 hours to restore required RHR drywell spray subsystem(s)
prior to requiring the initiation of a unit shutdown. The proposed 8

hour Completion Time provides some time to restore required subsystem(s)
to Operable status, yet is short enough that operating an additional 8

hours is not a significant risk. If the required subsystem(s) are
restored prior to expiration of the 8 hours, a unit shutd'own will be
averted. Thus, the potential of a unit scram occurring while shutting
the unit down, which then could result in a need for a subsystem when it
is inoperable, has been decreased. Additionally, the consequences of an

event occurring while the unit is being operated during the 8 hour
Completion Time of proposed ACTION C are the same as the consequences of
an event occurring in the first 8 hours of a unit shutdown currently
required by CTS 3.5.B.8. Therefore, the proposed change does not
involve a significant increase in the probability or consequences of an

accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident'from any
previously evaluated is not created=because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring required inoperable RHR SPC

subsystems is acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the inoperable subsystems to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The additional 8 hours 'allowed to restore
required subsystems will provide a short period of time for restoration
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prior to requiring the initiation of a plant shutdown. Averting a plant
shutdown will minimize the potential for a scram which then could result
in a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable. As such, any reduction
in a margin of safety will be insignificant and offset by the benefit
gained from providing additional time to restore required subsystem(s),
thus avoiding potential plant transients duririg shutdown. Therefore,
the proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin
of safety.

e
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

20

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The Residual Heat Removal (RHR) drywell spray subsystems are
not assumed to be initiators of any analyzed event. The change will not
allow continuous operation such that a single failure will preclude the
affected component's function from being performed. This change allows
an additional 12 hours to reach MODE 4, which provides a reasonable
amount of time to perform an orderly shutdown,'hus further minimizing a
potential upset from a too rapid decrease in plant power. Additionally,
the consequences of an event occurring while the unit is being shutdown
during the extra 12 hours is the same as the consequences of an event
occurring in the current 12 hours. Therefore, the proposed change does
not involve a significant increase in the probability or consequences of
an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3 ~

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for reaching MODE 4 with inoperable RHR SPS .

components are acceptable based on the small probability of an event
requiring the inoperable components to function and the desire to
minimize plant transients. The requested 12 hour extension will provide
sufficient time for the unit to reach NODE 4 in an orderly manner. As

a result, the potential for human error will be reduced. In addition,
the unit is now required to be in MODE 3 within 12 hours (a shutdown
condition). As such, any reduction in a margin of safety will be
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insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing sufficient
time to reach NODE 4, thus avoiding potential plant transients from
attempting to reach NODE 4 in the current time and the benefit of being
subcritical (NODE 3) in a shorter required time. Therefore, the
proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not invo1ve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2.

The proposed change eliminates the requirement for RHR Drywell Spray
operability when in HODE 4 with the reactor pressurized (mechanically)
above atmospheric. When the reactor is pressurized in HODE 4, it is by
mechanical energy since no steam is present. In the event of a breach
of the reactor coolant pressure boundary while in HODE 4, the pressure
would rapidly return to atmospheric with a small loss of reactor
coolant. This pressurized condition is not capable of causing large
amounts of reactor coolant to be lost. There is no mechanism to produce
significant heating of the drywell and, accordingly, no need to have
drywell spray OPERABLE. In HODE 4, primary containment is not required
and the suppression pool is available as a source of make-up to the
reactor per ITS 3.5.2. Therefore, the proposed change cannot increase
the probability of an accident previously evaluated. As such, the
proposed change does not involve a significant increase in the
consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3 ~

The proposed change introduces no new modes of plant operation, and it
does not involve a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, does
not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from
any previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The proposed change involves a modification to the applicability of
CTS 3.5.B. 1 so that drywell spray is not applicable in HODE 4 with the
vessel pressure above atmospheric. This change does not involve a

significant reduction in margin of safety because the modification to
the requirements for drywell spray do not affect the initial conditions
used as assumptions in the LOCA analysis and the changes does not affect
the current analysis assumptions. Therefore, this change does not
involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.9) (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change allows the drywell-suppression chamber differential
pressure (DP) to be established within 24 hours of achieving 15% RTP
following a startup from shutdown and may be reduced to less than 1.1
psid prior to a scheduled shutdown to less than 15% RTP. The present
requirements are more restrictive because they require establishment of
the 1. 1 psid drywell DP within 24 hours of achieving operating
temperature and pressure. Drywell DP is established by the use of the
nitrogen inerting system, which is also used to reduce the oxygen
concentration to less than 4% during reactor operation with reactor
coolant pressure greate) than 100 psig. Inerting the primary
containment is an operational problem because it prevents plant access
without an appropriate breathing apparatus. The proposed change will
require the DP to be established in the Run Node (NODE 1) when the
probability is highest for an event that could impose large loads on the
primary containment. As long as the reactor is below 15% RTP, the

'otential for an event that could impose large loads on the containment
is low. Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a significant
increase in the probability or consequences of an accident previously
evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change maintains the necessary provisions to ensure that
the DP is established in the run mode (NODE 1) when the probability is
highest for an event that could impose large structural loads on the
primary containment. The proposed change provides operational
improvements by requiring the DP to be established after the drywell and
suppression chamber have reached thermal equilibrium during a startup
and by delaying establishment of the DP as late as possible to allow
drywell entries without the use of a breathing apparatus. Therefore,
the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The change will relax present requirements on when to establish the DP

but will not change the DP requirement of 1. 1 psid. The proposed change
will require the DP to be established when the probability is highest
for an event that could impose large loads on the primary containment.
Even though the proposed change is a relaxation from present provisions,
these relaxations have been evaluated and found to require establishment
of DP limits when needed to ensure mitigation of events that could
impose excessive loads on the primary containment. Therefore, the
proposed change does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry. Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The proposed change to the requirements of the action statement (CTS
3.7.A.6.b) will allow eight hours to restore Drywell DP versus the
present six hours. If not restored, the proposed action requires
reactor thermal power to be reduced to a 15% RTP within 12 hours versus
current provisions to initiate an orderly shutdown and to be'in the Cold
Shutdown condition within 24 hours. The 8 hour completion time provides
sufficient time to restore the DP to within limits and takes into
account the low probability of an event occurring during this time
period. The proposed 12 hour time to reduce to a 15% RTP is considered
reasonable, based on operating experience, to reduce reactor power from
full power in an orderly manner without challenging plant systems.
Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a significant increase
in the probability or consequences of an accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change maintains the necessary provisions to ensure that
the DP is established in the run mode (NODE 1) when the probability is
highest for an event that could impose large structural loads on the
primary containment. The proposed change provides operational
improvements by all'owing an additional two hours to restore DP and only
requiring a reduction in power to 15% of RTP in 12 hours instead of a

shutdown in 24 hours. In addition, the proposed change does not involve
a physical modification to the plant. Therefore, the possibility of a

new or different kind of accident from any previously evaluated is not
created

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The proposed Action A will allow an additional two hours to restore
Drywell DP prior to initiating further action and this action (Proposed
Action B) only requires the plant to be reduced to 15% RTP in 12 hours
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rather than be brought to Cold Shutdown in 24 hours. Even though the
'roposed change is a relaxation from present provisions, these
relaxations have been evaluated and found to require establishment of DP

limits when needed to ensure mitigation of events that could impose
excessive loads on the primary containment. Therefore, the proposed
change does not involve a significant reductio'n in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

e z.

3.

This change would decrease the surveillance frequency of the nitrogen
tank volume verification so that it is only required to be performed
every 31 days instead of twice per week. The proposed change does not
affect the nitrogen tank design or function. Additionally, a failure of
the nitrogen tank is not identified as the initiator of any event.
Therefore, this proposed change does not involve an increase in the
probability of an accident previously evaluated. Further, since the
change impacts only the frequency of verification and does not result in
any change in the response of the equipment to an accident, the change
does not increase the consequences of any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the frequency of verification and does not result in
any change in the response of the equipment to an accident, the change
does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident
from any previously analyzed accident.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

This change impacts only the frequency of verification of the nitrogen
tank volume. Since the system is manually actuated, tank volume should
not change unless monitored by plant personnel during use. Thus, there
are very positive means to ensure nitrogen tank volume does not
unaccountably decrease. Therefore, the change does not involve a

significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The proposed change allows 24 hours after exceeding 15% RTP instead of
the current Run Mode (approximately 5/. RTP) requirement to inert the
drywell and allows 24 hours prior to reducing below 15% RTP instead of
the current provision that allows de-inerting the drywell 24 hours prior
to shutdown. The oxygen concentration is not assumed to be an initiator
of any previously analyzed accidents. Therefore, the probability of an
accident previously evaluated is not significantly increased. The
consequences of an accident previously evaluated are not significantly
increased since the hydrogen generation rate at 15/ RTP is only slightly
higher than the generation rate at 5% RTP, and the CAD system is still
OPERABLE and can remove hydrogen and oxygen if needed.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed changes do not involve any design changes, plant
modifications, or changes in plant operation. Therefore, the proposed
changes do not create the possibility of a new or different kind of
accident from any previously evaluated.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The margin of safety is not significantly reduced since the hydrogen
generation is only slightly higher at 15% RTP as opposed to 5% RTP and
the CAD system and the capability to vent and purge are available to
reduce combustible gas concentration, if needed. Also, the probability
of an accident occurring that generates hydrogen is very low.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident revious1 evaluated.

20

The proposed change allows operation for a limited time with primary
containment oxygen concentration not within limits. Oxygen
concentration is not assumed to be an initiator of any previously
analyzed accidents. Therefore, the probability of an accident
previously evaluated is not significantly increased. The CAD system and
the Primary Containment Purge System are adequate to perform the safety
function required for each previously evaluated accident. This change
will not alter assumptions relative to the mitigation of an accident or
transient event. This change will not alter the operation of process
variables, structures, systems, or components as described in the safety
analysis. Therefore, the consequences of previously evaluated accidents
are not significantly increased.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

The proposed change introduces no new mode of plant operation and does
not involve a physical modification to the plant. Since normal
operation of the plant does not involve any manipulation of the oxygen
concentration limit, the possibility of a new or different kind of
accident from any previously evaluated is not created.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The margin of safety 'is not significantly reduced since the CAD system
and Primary Containment Purge System are still available to reduce
combustible gas concentration, if need and the probability of an

accident occurring that generates hydrogen is very low. Additionally,
the proposed change will prevent unnecessary shutdowns and the
associated risk of potential transients.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
, with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

'.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The proposed change would decrease the surveillance frequency for
checking primary containment oxygen concentration so that it is required
once every 7 days instead of daily. Since the primary containment is
inerted during normal operating conditions, oxygen concentration changes
will be slow to occur. Primary containment leak rates are established
at the beginning of each operating cycle and do not change rapidly under
normal operating conditions. Abnormal conditions, such as PCIV
inoperability, are handled by separate technical specifications. Oxygen
concentration in the primary containment is not identified as the
initiator of any event. Therefore, the probability of an accident
previously evaluated is not significantly increased. Further, since the
change impacts only the frequency of verification and does not result in
any change in the response of the primary containment to an accident,
the change does not increase the consequences of any previously
evaluated accident.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the frequency of verification and does not result in
any change in the response of the primary containment to an accident,
the change does not create the possibility of a new or different kind of
accident from any previously evaluated.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 8L 3 Page 57 of 71 Revision 1



NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS
BFN ISTS 3.6.3.2

PRIMARY CONTAINNENT OXYGEN CONCENTRATION

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change only impacts the frequency of verification of the oxygen
concentration in the primary containment. Since the primary containment
is inerted during normal operation and leak rates are required to be
established each cycle of operation, changes in oxygen concentration
will occur very slowly. Large changes in primary containment integrity
are determined by means other than oxygen concentration changes. The
proposed 7 day frequency for verification of primary containment oxygen
concentration will provide the same assurance as daily verification.
Therefore, the change does not involve a significant reduction in the
margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change would remove a specific restriction to perform a
surveillance of the secondary containment at each refueling outage prior
to refueling. Secondary containment is not considered as an initiator
of any previously analyzed accident. Therefore, this change does not
significantly increase the frequency of such accidents. The appropriate
plant conditions for performance of the surveillance will continue to be
controlled to assure the potential consequences are not significantly
increased. This control method has been previously determined to be
acceptable as indicated in Generic Letter 91-04. Performance of the
surveillance at an 18 month frequency has been demonstrated by operating
experience to be acceptable from a reliability standpoint. Therefore,
this change does not significantly increase the consequences of any
previously analyzed accident.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change removes a specific restriction on the plant conditions for
performing a surveillance, but does not change the method of
performance. Removal of the specific restriction also effectively
extends the surveillance interval since the secondary containment is
common to all three units at BFN. The appropriate plant conditions for
performance of the surveillance will continue to be controlled to assure
the possibility for a new or different kind of accident are not created.
This control method has been previously determined to be acceptable as
indicated in Generic Letter 91-04. Therefore, this change does not
create the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously analyzed accident.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The margin of safety considered in determining the appropriate plant
conditions for performing the surveillance will continue to be
controlled to assure that there is no signific'ant reduction. This
control method has been previously determined to be acceptable as
indicated in Generic Letter 91-04. The frequency of performance has
been determined acceptable from a reliability standpoint based on
operating experience. Therefore, the change does not involve a

significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

I. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The secondary containment system is not assumed to be an
initiator of any analyzed event. This change allows an additional 4
hours to restore secondary containment integrity prior to a plant
shutdown required by CTS 1.0.C. 1 that would be prompted by failure to
suspend irradiated fuel movement as required by CTS 3.7.C.2.a. Required
Action C.l is modified by a Note stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not
applicable to failure to suspend irradiated fuel movement. While this
allows avoidance of an LCO 3.0.3 required reactor shutdown in NODE 1, 2,
or 3, the plant would still be required to shutdown after 4 hours per
proposed Required Actions B.l and B.2 in addition to suspending fuel
movement per Required Action C. l. The proposed change allows an
additional four hours to restore secondary containment prior to
initiating a unit shutdown. If secondary containment is restored prior
to expiration of the 4 hours, a unit shutdown will be averted. Thus,
the potential of a unit scram occurring while shutting the unit down,
which then could result in a need for a secondary containment when it is
inoperable, has been decreased. Additionally, the consequences of an
event occurring while the unit is being operated during the 4 hour
Completion Time of proposed ACTION A are the same as the consequences of
an event occurring in the first 4 hours of a unit shutdown currently
required by CTS 1.0.C.l. Therefore, the proposed change does not
involve a significant increase in the probability or consequences of an

accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.

BFN-UNITS 1, 2, 5 3 Page 61 of 71 Revision 1



NO SIGNIFICANT HAZARDS CONSIDERATIONS
BFN ISTS 3.6.4.1

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
L2 continued

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring secondary containment is
acceptable based on the small probability of an event requiring
secondary containment and the desire to minimi'ze plant transients. The
additional 4 hours allowed to restore secondary containment will provide
a short period of time for restoration prior to requiring the initiation
of a plant shutdown. Averting a plant shutdown will minimize the
potential for a scram which then could result in a need for secondary
containment when it is inoperable. As such, any reduction in a margin
of safety will be insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from
providing additional time to restore secondary containment, thus
avoiding potential plant transients during shutdown. Therefore, the
proposed change. does not involve a significant reduction in a margin of
safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2.

This change would allow additional time to isolate a secondary
containment penetration if one isolation device is inoperable.
Secondary containment isolation is not considered as an initiator of any
previously analyzed accident. Therefore, this change does not
significantly increase the frequency of such accidents. The proposed
change allows additional temporary operation with less than the required
isolation capability. The isolation capability is still maintained by
another operable valve. With one valve or device operable then
secondary containment is maintained and the consequences are not
increased. Therefore, this change does not significantly increase the
consequences of any previously analyzed accident.

This change would also allow an isolated secondary containment
penetration to be opened under administrative controls similar to most
other primary containment penetrations. Secondary containment isolation
is not considered as an initiator of any previously analyzed accident.
Therefore, this change does not significantly increase the frequency of
such accidents. The proposed administrative controls provide an
acceptable compensatory action to assure the penetration is isolated in
the event of an accident. Therefore, the consequences of a previously
analyzed event that may occur during the opening of the isolated line
would not be significantly increased.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change does not result in any changes to the equipment design or
capabilities or to the operation of the plant. Further, since the
change impacts only the required action completion time for the system
and does not result in any change in the response of the equipment to an
accident, the change does not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.
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Ll continued

This change also provides an additional acceptable compensatory action
following failure of other equipment. The current requirements are
based on providing a single active failure proof boundary to compensate
for the loss of one of the two active boundaries. The proposed change
provides an alternative which essentially returns the system to its
original failure criteria, i.e., a single acti've failure or an operator
error. Therefore, this change does not create the possibility of a new
or different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change impacts the required action completion time for inoperable
valves that provide secondary containment isolation. During the 8 hour
completion time allowed for isolating the flow path, the secondary
containment boundary can still be established with the remaining
operable secondary containment isolation valve. The methodology and
limits of the accident analysis are not affected, nor is the secondary
containment response. Therefore, the change does not involve a
significant reduction in the m'argin of safety.

The margin of safety considered in determining the required compensatory
action is also based on providing the single active failure proof
boundary. Since the proposed compensatory boundary essentially meets
the original cri'teria and provides leakage characteristics essentially
similar to currently approved compensatory boundaries, the change does
not involve a significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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BFN ISTS 3.6.4.2

SECONDARY CONTAINMENT ISOLATION VALVES

TECHNICAL CHANGES - LESS RESTRICTIVE
~L2

TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The secondary containment system is not assumed to be an
initiator of any analyzed event. This change allows some additional
time to initiate a plant shutdown as compared to the time allotted by
CTS 1.0.C.1 (that would be prompted by failure to suspend activities
addressed by CTS 3.7.C.2.a). Required Action D. 1 is modified by a Note
stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable to failure to suspend
irradiated fuel movement. While this allows avoidance of an LCO 3.0.3
(equivalent to CTS 1.0.C. 1) required reactor shutdown in HODf 1, 2, or
3, the plant would still be required to shutdown per proposed Required
Actions C. 1 and C.2 in addition to performing Required Action D.l. The
proposed change allows some additional time to restore secondary
containment prior to initiating a unit shutdown, thus possibly averting
the initiation of a plant shutdown if secondary containment is restored
during this time period. Thus, the potential of a unit scram occurring
while shutting the unit down, which then could result in a need for
secondary containment when it is inoperable, has been decreased.
Additionally, the consequences of an event occurring while the unit is
being operated during this additional time are the same as the
consequences of an event occurring during a unit shutdown currently
required by CTS 1.0.C. 1. Therefore, the proposed change does not
involve a significant increase in the probability or consequences of an
accident previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.
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L2 continued

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a

mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring secondary containment is
acceptable based on the small probability of an event requiring
secondary containment and the desire to minimi'ze plant transients. This
provides some additional time to restore secondary containment prior to
requiring the initiation of a plant shutdown. Averting a plant shutdown
will minimize the potential for a scram which then could result in a
need for secondary containment when it is inoperable. As such, any
reduction in a margin of safety will be insignificant and offset by the
benefit gained from providing additional time to restore secondary
containment, thus avoiding potential plant transients during shutdown.
Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a significant reduction
in a margin of safety.
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TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

This change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The SGT System is not assumed to be an initiator of any
analyzed event. This change redefines the method for demonstrating
OPERABILITY of the remaining equipment when a component is declared
inoperable. Since the equipment remains OPERABLE, redefining the method
by which the equipment is demonstrated OPERABLE does not involve

a'ignificantincrease in the probability or consequences of an accident
previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

3.

The proposed change does not necessitate a physical alteration of the
plant (no new or different type of equipment will be installed) or
changes in parameters governing normal plant operation. The proposed
change will only redefine the method by which remaining equipment is
verified OPERABLE when a component is declared inoperable. Redefining
the method by which equipment is demonstrated OPERABLE does not create
the possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any accident
previously evaluated.

The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

This change eliminates the requirement to perform surveillances on
equipment when a component is declared inoperable. This change now
allows credit to be taken for normal periodic surveillances as a

demonstration of OPERABILITY and availability of the remaining
components. The periodic frequencies specified to demonstrate
OPERABILITY of the remaining components have'been shown to be adequate
to ensure equipment OPERABILITY. As stated in NRC Generic Letter 87-09,
"It is overly conservative to assume that systems or components are
inoperable when a surveillance requirement has not been performed. The
opposite is in fact the case; the vast majority of surveillances
demonstrate the systems or components in fact are operable." Therefore,
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Ll continued

reliance on the specified surveillance intervals does not result in a
reduced level of confidence concerning the equipment availability. In
addition, the current surveillance requirements for the affected
components are more comprehensive than the current testing requirements
being deleted. Therefore, the normal surveillance requirement approach
can be judged to be an equivalent or more reliable testing program as
compared to the requirements being deleted. Thus, this change does not
involve a significant reduction in a margin of safety.

0
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~L2

TVA has concluded that operation of Br owns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a

significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(l), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n'ificant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

2 ~

An alternative is proposed to suspending operations if a standby gas
treatment subsystem cannot be returned to operable status that would
allow continued movement of irradiated fuel assemblies, core
alterations, or operations with the potential for draining the reactor
vessel. The alternative is to initiate two operable subsystems of
Standby Gas Treatment (SGT) System and continue to conduct the
operations. Operation of the SGT System is not considered as an
initiator of a previously analyzed accident. Therefore, the operation
does not significantly increase the probability of an accident
previously identified. Since two subsystems are sufficient to mitigate
the consequences of previously evaluated accidents, the consequences of
any previously evaluated accident not significantly increased.

The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

This change provides for continued performance of previously evaluated
operations. Since these operations have been previously considered,
their continued performance does not create the possibility of a new or
different kind of accident from any previously analyzed accident.

3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The margin of safety consider'ed in performance of these operations is
maintained by starting and running the system that would be required to
initiate should an accident occur. Operation of the system
significantly reduces the risk that the system may not perform its
intended function when required. Therefore, the change does not involve
a significant reduction in the margin of safety.
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~L3

TVA has concluded that operation of Browns Ferry Nuclear Plant in accordance
with the proposed change to technical specifications does not involve a
significant hazards consideration. TVA's conclusion is based on its
evaluation, in accordance with 10 CFR 50.91 (a)(1), of the three standards set
forth in 10 CFR 50.92.

1. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si n1ficant increase in the
robabilit or conse uences of an accident reviousl evaluated.

The change does not result in any hardware or operating procedure
changes. The standby gas treatment system is not assumed to be an
initiator of any analyzed event. This change allows some additional
time to initiate a plant shutdown as compared to the time allotted by
CTS 1.0.C. 1 (that would be prompted by failure to suspend activities
addressed by CTS 3.7.B.4.a). Required Actions C.l through C.4 and E.l
are modified by a Note stating that LCO 3.0.3 is not applicable to
failure to place two OPERABLE SGT subsystems in operation (pertains to
Required Action C. 1 only) or suspend irradiated fuel movement, suspend
CORE ALTERATIONS, and initiate action to suspend OPDRVs. While this
allows avoidance'of an LCO 3.0.3 (equivalent to CTS 1.0.C. 1) required
reactor shutdown in MODE 1, 2, or 3, the plant would still be required
to shutdown per proposed Required Actions B.l and B.2 in addition to
performing Required Actions D. 1 through D.4. The proposed change allows
some additional time to restore the SGT system prior to initiating a
unit shutdown, thus possibly averting the initiation of a plant shutdownif the SGT system is restored during this time period. Thus, the
potential of a unit scram occurring while shutting, the unit down, which
then could result in a need for a subsystem when it is inoperable, has
been decreased. Additionally, the consequences of an event occurring
while the unit is being operated during this additional time are the
same as the consequences of an event occurring during a unit shutdown
currently required by CTS 1.0.C. l. Therefore, the proposed change does
not involve a significant increase in the probability or consequences of
an accident previously evaluated.

2. The ro osed amendment does not create the ossibilit of a new or
different kind of accident from an accident reviousl evaluated.

The possibility of a new or different kind of accident from any
previously evaluated is not created because the proposed change
introduces no new mode of plant operation and it does not involve a

physical modification to the plant.
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3. The ro osed amendment does not involve a si nificant reduction in a
mar in of safet .

The increased time allowed for restoring the SGT system is acceptable
based on the small probability of an event requiring the SGT system and
the desire to minimize plant transients. This provides some additional
time to restore the SGT system prior to requir'ing the initiation of a
plant shutdown. Averting a plant shutdown will minimize the potential
for a scram which then could result in a need for the SGT system when it
is inoperable. As such, any reduction in a margin of safety will be
insignificant and offset by the benefit gained from providing additional
time to restore the SGT system, thus avoiding potential plant transients
during shutdown. Therefore, the proposed change does not involve a
significant reduction in a margin of safety.
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BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 C S-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER ['j
3.5.8.1

BFN ITS NUMBER NUREG NUMBER
3.6.2.3 Ap licabilit 3.6.2.3 A licabilit

DELETED
RELOCATED RELOCATED
TO BASES TO TRM

RELOCATED
TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL

3.5.8.1 3.6.2.3 LCO 3.6.2.3 LCO
3.5.8.1 3.6.2.4 A licabilit 3.6.2.4 A licabilit
3.5.8.1 3.6.2.4 LCO 3.6.2.4 LCO
3.5.8.1 3.6.2.5 A licabilit NONE
3.5.8.1
3.5.8.5
3.5.8.5
3.5.8.5
3.5.8.5
3.5.8.6
3.5.8.6
3.5.8.6
3.5.8.7
3.5.8.7
3.5.8.7
3.5.8.8
3.5.8.8
3.5.8.8
3.7- Table 3.7.A

3.6.2.5 LCO
3.6.2.3 Action A
3.6.2.4 Action A
3.6.2.4 Action A
3.6.2.5 Action A
3.6.2.3 Action 8
3.6.2.4 Action 8
3.6.2.5 Action 8
3.6.2.4 Action 8
3.6.2.5 Action 8
3.6.2.3 Action 8
3.6.2.3 Action D
3.6.2.4 Action D
3.6.2.5 Action D
NONE

NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
3.6.2.3 Action A
3.6.2.4 Action A
NONE
3.6.2.4 Action A
NONE
3.6.2.3 Action A
3.6.2.3 Action 8
3.6.2.4 Action C
NONE
NONE YES 10 CFR 50.59

3.7.A.1 3.6.2.1 A licabilit 3.6.2.1 A licabilit
3.7.A.1 3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1 LCO
3.7.A.1 3.6.2.2 Ap licabilit 3.6.2.2 A licabili

3.7.A.1

3.7.A.1.a
3.7.A.1.b

3.7.A.1.c

3.7.A.1.c
3.7.A.1.c

3.6.2.2 LCO

3.6.2.2 LCO
3.6.2.2 LCO

3.6.2.1 Action A

3.6.2.1 Action 8
3.6.2.1 Action D

3.6.2.2 LCO

3.6.2.2 LCO
3.6.2.2 LCO

3.6.2.1 Action A

3.6.2.1 Action 8
3.6.2.1 Action D

3.7.A.1.c

3.7.A.1.c
3.7.A.1.d

3.6.2.1 Action E 3.6.2.1 Action E

3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.a 3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.a
3.6.2.1 Action A3.6.2.1 Action A

'Units 1, 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information
in brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 1 of 7 Revision 0
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BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 C SS-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER ('] BFN ITS NUMBER NUREG NUMBER
RELOCATED

DELETED TO BASES
RELOCATED

TO TRM
RELOCATED

TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL
3.7.A.1.d
3.7.A.1.d
3.7.A.1.d
3.7.A.1.e
3.7.A.1.e
3.7.A.1.e
3.7.A.1.f

3.7.A.2.a
3.7.A.2.a
3.7.A.2.a
3.7.A.2.a
3.7.A.2. b
3.7.A.2.c
3.7.A.2.c
3.7.A3.a
3.7.A.3.a

3.7.A.3.a
3.7.A.3.b
3.7.A.3.b
3.7.A.4.a
3.7.A.4.a
3.7.A.4.b
3.7;A.4.c
3.7.A.4.d
3.7.A.5.a
3.7.A.S.b
3.7.A.5.c
3.7.A.5.d
3.7.A.5.d
3.7.A.6.a
3.7.A.6.a.1
3.7.A.6.a.2
3.7.A.6.b

3.7.A.6.b
3.7.B.1

3.6.2.1 Action C
3.6.2.1 Action C
3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.b
3.6.2.1 Action D
3.6.2.1 Ap licabili
3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.c
3.6.2.1 Action E
3.6.1.1 Applicability
M1

3.6.1.1 LCO
3.6.1.3 A licabilit
LCO 3.6.1.3 M2
NONE
3.6.1.1 Action A
3.6.1.1 Action B
3.6.1.5 A licabilit
3.6.1.5 LCO

SR 3.6.1.5.3
3.6.1.5 Action A
3.6.1.5 Action C
3.6.1.6 A licabilit
3.6.1.6 LCO
SR 3.6.1.6.1
3.6.1.6 LCO
3.6.1.6 Action C
3.6.3.2 LCO
3.6.3.2 A plicabilit
NONE
3.6.3.2 Action A
3.6.3.2 Action B
3.6.2.6 LCO
3.6.2.6 A licabilit
3.6.2.6 LCO NOTE
3.6.2.6 Action A

3.6.2.6 Action B
3.6.4.3 A licabilit

3.6.2.1 Action C
3.6.2.1 Action C
3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.b
3.6.2.1 Action D
3.6.2.1 A licabili
3.6.2.1 LCO 3.6.2.1.c
3.6.2.1 Action E

3.6.1.1 Ap licabili
3.6.1.1 LCO
3.6.1.3 A licabilit
LCO 3.6.1.3
NONE
3.6.1.1 Action A
3.6.1.1 Action B
3.6.1.7 A Iicabili
3.6.1.7 LCO

SR 3.6.1.7.3
3.6.1.7 Action A
3.6.1.7 Action C
3.6.1.8 A licabili
3.6.1.8 LCO
SR 3.6.1.8.1
3.6.1.8 LCO
3.6.1.8 Action C
3.6.3.3 LCO
3.6.3.3 A licabili
NONE
3.6.3.3 Action A
3.6.3.3 Action B
3.6.2.5 LCO
3.6.2.5 A plicabili
NONE
3.6.2.5 Action A

3.6.2.5 Action B
3.6.4.3 A licabilit

YES

YES

YES

YES
YES

YES

YES

YES

LCP

10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59

LCP

10 CFR 50.59

'Units 1 ~ 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information
in brackets is for.Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 2 of 7 Revision 0



BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 C ~ S-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER [*]
3.7.B.1
3.7.B.2
3.7.B.3
3.7.B.4.a
3.7.B.4.a
3.7.B.4.b
3.7.C.1
3.7.C.1
3.7.C.1
3.7.C.1
3.7.C.2
3.7.C.2
3.7.C.2.a
3.7.C.2.a
3.7.C.2.b
3.7.C.2.b
3.7.C.2.b
3.7.C.2.b
3.7.C.2.b
3.7.C.3
3.7.C.4
3.7.D.1
3.7.D.1

3.7.D.1
3.7.D.1
3.7.D.1
3.7.D.2
3.7.D.2
3.7.D.3
3.7.F.1
3.7.F.2
3.7.F.3.a
3.7.F.3.a
3.7.F.3.b
3.7.G.1.a
3.7.G.1.b
3.7.G.2
3.7.G.2

BFN ITS NUMBER
3.6.4.3 LCO
5.5,7
3.6.4.3 Action A
3.6.4.3 Action C
3.6 4.3 Action E
3.6.4.3 Action B
3.6.4.1 A licabilit
3.6.4.1 LCO
3.6.4.2 LCO
3.6.4.2 A licabilit
3.6.4.1 Action A
3.6.4.1 Action C
3.6.4.1 Action C
3.6.4.2 Action D
3.6.4.1 Action A
3.6.4.1 Action B

3.6.4.2 Action A
3.6.4.2 Action B
3.6.4.2 Action C
NONE
NONE
3.6.1.3 A licabili
3.6.1.3 LCO
3.6.1.3 NOTE 1 to
Actions
SR 3.6.1.3.2 NOTE 2
SR 3.6.1.3.3 NOTE 2
3.6.1.3 Action A
3.6.1.3 Action C
3.6.1.3 Action E
NONE
NONE
LCO 3.6.1.3
SR 3.6.1.3.1
NONE
3.6.3.1 LCO
SR 3.6.3.1.1
3.6.3.1 A licability
3.6.3.1 LCO

NUREG NUMBER
3.6.4.3 LCO
5.5.8
3.6.4.3 Action A
3.6.4.3 Action C
3.6.4.3 Action E
3.6.4.3 Action B
3.6.4.1 A licabilit
3.6.4.1 LCO
3.6.4.2 LCO
3.6.4.2 A licabilit
3.6.4.1 Action A
3.6.4.1 Action C
3.6.4.1 Action C
3.6.4.2 Action D
3.6.4.1 Action A
3.6.4.1 Action B

3.6.4.2 Action A
3.6.4.2 Action B
3.6.4.2 Action C
NONE
NONE
3.6.1.3 A licabilit
3.6.1.3 LCO
3.6.1.3 NOTE 1 to
Actions
SR 3.6.1.3.3 NOTE 2
SR 3.6.1.3.4 NOTE 2
3.6.1.3 Action A
3.6.1.3 Action C
3.6.1.3 Action F
NONE
NONE
LCO 3.6.1.3
SR 3.6.1.3.2
NONE
3.6.3.4 LCO
SR 3.6.3.4.1
3.6.3.4 A licability
3.6.3.4 LCO

RELOCATED
DELETED TO BASES

YES
YES

YES

RELOCATED
TO TRM

YES
YES

RELOCATED
TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL

10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59

ITS 5.5.10

'Units 1, 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information
jn brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 3of7 Revision 0



BFN UNIT 1 ~ 2, AND 3 C S-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER (*] BFN ITS NUMBER NUREG NUMBER DELETED
RELOCATED RELOCATED

TO BASES TO TRM
RELOCATED

TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL
3.?.G.3
3.7.G.4
3.7.G.5
3.?.G.6 Unit 1 onl
3.7.G.7 Unit 1 onl
4.5.8.2
4.5.8.2
4.5.8.5
4.5.8.6
4.5.8.7

3.6.3.1 Action A
3.6.3.1 Action 8
NONE
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.2.5.2
SR 3.6.2.4.2
NONE
NONE
NONE

3.6.3.4 Action A
3.6.3.4 Action 8
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.2.4.2
NONE
NONE
NONE

YES
YES

YES
YES
YES

YES
YES

YES

YES
YES

LCP

ITS 5.5.10; LCP
ITS 5.5.10; LCP

4.5.8.8
4.7 - Table 4.7.A
4.7.A.1.a
4.?.A.1.a
4.7.A.2
4.7.A.2.g

4.?.A.2.g

4.?.A2.h.1
4.?.A2.h.2
4.7.A.2.h.2
4.7.A.2.i
4.7.A.2.J
4.7.A.2.I<
4.7.A.3.a
4.7.A.3.a

, 4.7.A.3.b
4.7.A.4.a
4.7.A.4.b
4.7.A.4.c
4.7.A.4.d
4.?.A.5.a
4.7.A.5.b
4.7.A.5.c
4.7.A.6.a
4.7.8.1
4.7.8.1

NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.2.1.1
SR 3.6.2.2.1
SR 3.6.1.1.1
SR 3.6.1.1.1

SR 3.6.1.2.1

NONE
3.6.1.1 Action A
3.6.1.1 Action 8
SR 3.6.1.3.10
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.5.2
SR 3.6.1.5.3
SR 3.6.1.5.3
SR 3.6.1.6.2
NONE
SR 3.6.1.6.3
SR 3.6.1.1.2
SR 3.6.3.2.1
NONE
NONE
SR 3;6.2.6.1
5.5.7
SR 3.6.4.3.2

NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.2.1.1
SR 3.6.2.2.1
SR 3.6.1.1.1
SR 3.6.1.1.1

SR 3.6.1.2.1

NONE
3.6.1.1 Action A
3.6.1.1 Action 8
SR 3.6.1.3.13
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.7.2
SR 3.6.1.7.3
SR 3.6.1.7.3
SR 3.6.1.8.2
NONE
SR 3.6.1.8.3
SR 3.6.1.1.2
SR 3.6.3.3.1
NONE

SR 3.6.2.5.1
5.5.8
SR 3.6.4.3.2

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES
YES
YES
YES

YES
YES
YES

YES

YES

10 CFR 50.59

10 CFR 50.59

10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59
LCP

10 CFR 50.59; LCP
10 CFR 50.59
10 CFR 50.59

'Units 1, 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information
in brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 4of7 Revision 0



BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 CROSS-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER [*]
4.7.B.2.a
4.7.B.2.b
4.7.B.2.c
4.7.B.2. d
4.7.B.2.e
4.7.B.3.a
4.7.B.3.b

BFN ITS NUMBER
5.5.7
5.5.7
5.5.7
SR 3.6.4.3.1
NONE
SR 3.6.4.3.3
NONE

NUREG NUMBER
5.5.8
5.5.8
5.5.8
SR 3.6.4.3.1
NONE
SR 3.6.4.3.3
NONE

RELOCATED RELOCATED
DELETED TO BASES TO TRM

YES

RELOCATED
TO PROC

YES
YES
YES

RELOCATED CONTROL

ITS 5.5.10; LCP
LCP
LCP

4.7.B.3.c
4.7.C.1.a
4.7.C.1.a
4.7.C.2
4.7.D.1.a
4.7.D.1. a

4.7.D.1. a

4.7.D.1.b
4.7.D.1.b
4.7.D.1.c
4.7.D.1.d
4.7.D.2
4.7.D.2
4.7.F.1
4.7.G.1.a
4.7.G.1.b
4.7.G.2 Unit 1 onl
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

NONE
SR 3.6.4.1.3
SR 3.6.4.1.4
NONE
SR 3.6.1.3.5
SR 3.6.1.3.6
SR 3.6.1.3.7
SR 3.6.1.3.5
SR 3.6.1.3.6
NONE
SR 3.6.1.3.8
3.6.1.3 Action A
3.6.1.3 Action C
NONE
SR 3.6.3.1.2
SR 3.6.3.1.1
NONE
3.6.1.2 Action A
3.6.1.2 Action B

3.6.1.2 Action C
3.6.1.2 Action D

3.6.1.2 A licabili
3.6.1.2 LCO
3.6.1.3 Action B

3.6.1.3 Action D
NONE
NONE
NONE
3.6.1.3 Action F
3.6.1.3 NOTE 2 to
Actions

NONE
SR 3.6.4.1.4
SR 3.6.4.1.5
NONE
SR 3.6.1.3.6
SR 3.6.1.3.8
SR 3.6.1.3.9
SR 3.6.1.3.6
SR 3.6.1.3.8
NONE
SR 3.6.1.3.10
3.6.1.3 Action A
3.6.1.3 Action C
NONE
SR 3.6.3.4.2
SR 3.6.3.4.1
NONE
3.6.1.2 Action A
3.6.1.2 Action B
3.6.1.2 Action C
3.6.1.2 Action D
3.6.1.2 A plicabilit
3.6.1.2 LCO
3.6.1.3 Action B
3.6.1.3 Action D
3.6.1.3 Action E
3.6.1.3 Action G
3.6.1.3 Action H

3.6.1.3 Action I

3.6.1.3 NOTE 2 to
Actions

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES
YES

YES

YES
YES

YES

ITS 5.5.10; LCP
ITS 5.5.10; LCP

10 CFR 50.59
LCP

'Units 1 ~ 2, and 3 except. as indicated; Information

in brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 5of7 Revision 0





BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 CR S-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER [*]

NONE

BFN ITS NUMBER NUREG NUMBER DELETED

3.6.1.3 NOTES 3 8 4 3.6.1.3 NOTES 3 8 4

to Actions to Actions

RELOCATED
TO BASES

RELOCATED
TO TRM

RELOCATED
TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL

NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
3.6.1.4 Action A
3.6.1.4 Action 8

3.6.1.4 Action A
3.6.1.4 Action B
3.6.1.4 A licabilit
3.6.1.4 LCO
3.6.1.5 Action A
3.6.1.5 Action B

NONE 3.6.1.4 A plicabilit 3.6.1.5 A licabilit
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

3.6.1.4 LCO
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

3.6.1.5 LCO
3.6.1.6 Action A
3.6.1.6 Action B

3.6.1.6 A licabilit
3.6.1.6 LCO

NONE 3.6.1.5 Action B 3.6.1.7 Action B

NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

NONE
NONE
NONE

3.6.1.5 Action D
3.6.1.5 Action E

3.6.1.6 Action A
3.6.1.6 Action B
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
3.6.2.2 Action A
3.6.2.2 Action B
3.6.2.3 Action C
3.6.2.4 Action C
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
3.6.4.3 Action D

3.6.1.7 Action D
3.6.1.7 Action E
3.6.1.8 Action A
3.6.1.8 Action B
3.6.1.9 Action A
3.6.1.9 Action 8
3.6.1.9 Action C
3.6.1.9 A licabilit
3.6.1.9 LCO
3.6.2.2 Action A
3.6.2.2 Action B
3.6.2.3 Action B

3.6.2.4 Action B
3.6.3.1 Action A
3.6.3.1 Action B
3.6.3.1 Action C
3.6.3.1 A licabilit
3.6.3.1 LCO
3.6.3.2 Action A
3.6.3.2 Action B
3.6.3.2 Action C
3.6.3.2 A licabilit
3.6.3.2 LCO
3.6.4.3 Action D

YES LCP

*Units 1, 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information

in brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 6of7 Revision 0
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BFN UNIT 1, 2, AND 3 C SS-REFERENCE MATRIX

CTS NUMBER [*] BFN ITS NUMBER NUREG NUMBER
RELOCATED RELOCATED

DELETED TO BASES TO TRM
RELOCATED

TO PROC RELOCATED CONTROL

NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

" NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE

3.6.2.5 Action.C
SR 3.6.2.5.1
SR 3.6.1.2.2

SR 3.6.1.3.9
NONE
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.3.2
SR 3.6.1.3.3
SR 3.6.1.3.4
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.4.1
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.5.1
SR 3.6.1.6.1
NONE
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.2.3.1
SR 3.6.2.3.2
SR 3.6.2.4.1
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.4.1.1
SR 3.6.4.1.2
NONE
SR 3.6.4.2.1
SR 3.6.4.2.2
NONE

NONE
NONE
SR 3.6.1.2.2
SR 3.6.1.3.1
SR 3.6.1.3.11
SR 3.6.1.3.12
SR 3.6.1.3.14
SR 3.6.1.3.15
SR 3.6.1.3.3
SR 3.6.1.3.4
SR 3.6.1.3.5
SR 3.6.1.3.7
SR 3.6.1.4.1
SR 3.6.1.5.1
SR 3.6.1.6.1
SR 3.6.1.6.2
SR 3.6.1.7.1
SR 3.6.1.8.1
SR 3.6.1.9.1
SR 3.6.1.9.2
SR 3.6.1.9.3
SR 3.6.2.3.1
SR 3.6.2.3.2
SR 3.6.2.4.1
SR 3.6.3.1.1
SR 3.6.3.1.2
SR 3.6.3.1.3
SR 3.6.3.2.1
SR 3.6.3.2.2
SR 3.6.4.1.1
SR 3.6.4.1.2
SR 3.6.4.1.3
SR 3.6.4.2.1
SR 3.6.4.2.2
SR 3.6.4.2.3
SR 3.6.4.3.4

'Units 1, 2, and 3 except as indicated; Information

in brackets is for Unit 3 unless noted otherwise. 7of7 Revision 0


